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soon, and we’ll have a fact shest on the Secretary’s CFE
announcement just mumentarlly.
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HEARTING OF THE EUROFE % MIDDLE EAST SURCMTE OF THE HOUSE FOREDEN
AFFATRS CMTE/RE: DEVELOFMENTS IN THE MIDDLE EAST/CHATLRD REF. LEE
HAMIITDN CD=INY/WITNESS: JOHN FELLY, ASSISTANT SECEETARY OF STATE

NFAF EASTERN AND SOUTH ASTAN AfFA]P“/NEDNhaDAY JULY 1E, 1989
i ] pacet 1

FREF. HAOMILTON: Mr. Secretary, I think we'll go ahead and
start, because members are volbing and you can begin on your
statement.

The meeting of the Suboommittes will come to order.  The
Subcommittes on Ewopes and the Middle East meets today in open
session to review poliocy issues and developments in the Middle E .'.':\‘
antd in the Fersian EHul f. Al though the Subocommittes had extensive
foveign aid hearings, this is the first open session in the 101st
Congress to review US policy towards the Middle East with the new
acdministration, Much has happened since Januwary, and we'll want to

roa Lot of ground with youw today.

Of particular interest to the Subocommittee will be the stabus
of efforts to further the search for peace in the Middle Fas the |
prospects for EelectionsF in the EWest BankF and EGazal, the situat,

in the West Rank and Gaza, and trends in the uprising now in its
LOth month, the substance of and progress in the United States-PLO
talks, the situation in Lebanon, and the status of efforts to
implement WUN Resolution 598 to end the Iran-Irag war.

We are pleased to have with us today Assistant Secretary of
State for Near Eastern and South Asian Affairs John H. Eelly, to
discuss these and other issues. This is Secretary Felly's firvaetl
appearance before the Subocommittes in his new assignment. ez m.»z\x::‘
had a long and distinguished career in the Foreign Service. He
served recently as United States Ambassador to Lebanon.

Secretary Kelly, we welcome you before the Subocommittee. We
certainly wish you well in youwr new assignment, and we look forward
to the opportunity to work with you in the months ahead.

Yid have a prepared statement. That prepared statement, of
course, will be entered into the record in full. You may proceed L

summarize it if you would before we turn to gquestions, and I'm guit@

sure that members will be coming in very shortly. Yo may prooceesd,
BLir.

ME. EELLY:  Thank you, Mr. Chairman.  Thank you especially for
those kind remarks of weloome. I have an abreviated version of the
prepared statement. With your permission, 1711 proceed to read
that.

FEF., HAMILTON: Yes.
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MR, FELLY: I am pleased to appear before the Subcommittee
today, Mr. Chairman, to discuss recent developments in the Middle
East. I welcome the opportunity to begin what I hope will be a
series of regular consultations on the region. Today, 1711 foous of

the Arab-lsraeli peace process, Iran, and Lebanon.

A long-standing interest of the United States in the Middle
East is to assist in efforts to resolve the Arab-lsraeli oconflict
through direct negotiations, based on UN Security Council
Fesolutions 242 and 338. This approach is based on key principles,
including that of the exchange of territory for peace. Fior  a
settlement to be achieved and to be durable, Israel must enjoy
seclrity with defensible borders. A settlement must provide
security and recognition for all states in the region, as well as
providing for the political rights of the Palestinian people.

Frinciples alone, however, will not guarantee a settlement. ’
We're embarked on a pragmatic approach designed to end the curren
tragic cycle of confrontation and to get Israelis and Falestinians
engaged in a political process.  An authoritative dialogue between
Israelis and Falestinians from the West Bank and Gaza could enable
the parties to break down walls of mistrust, alter their risk
assessments, and fococus on ways to negotiate. Such a dialogue would
also help to structure elections.

In order to launch a political process involving negotiations
on o interim arrangements and final status of the OQooupied
Territories, two factors now guide our thinking. First, we see real

opportunities resulting from changed thinking in the region.
Israelis and Falestinians —- and, I might add, the other Arabs --
have begun to acknowledge the need to engage one another directly.
lerael has put forward a constructive initiative. The FL.O has
finally accepted UN Security Council Resolutions 242 and 3238 and
Israel’s right to exist. Egaypt has gained readmission to the Arak

League, without compromising its peace with Israel. The parties ‘
continue to face significant obstacles that have blocked progress in

the past. Gaps between positions on substantive issues are still
broad.  Suspicions between the parties have been heightened by
violenoe., Leaders on both sides face divisions within their own
communi ties.,

It is within this context that we support the government of
Israel’s peace initiative. The Israeli election proposal is a
serious effort that we endorse wholeheartedly. It holds great
promise, and we believe is worth building upon. The May 14 prmpaﬁa‘

adopted by the government of Israel is a serious effort to engage
Falestinians directly in a paolitical process.

It acknowledges that the Falestinians have political rights and
aspirations that must be satisfied. The initiative deserves a
serious and positive response from the Palestinians and the Arab
states.
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Moving to Iran, Mr. Chairman. That country continues to
command attention because of its size, location, and influence. It
is too early to assess the impact of the Ayatollah Ehomeini's
passing on the internal politics of Iran. The leadership moved
quickly in an outward display of unity to close ranks around
Fhomeini’s successor, Fresident Fhamenei, but, Ehomeini’s death?
leaves the future course of Iran unclear. It is too early to tell
whether Iran will move in a more positive direction, or remain
isonlated among the international community.

Mr. Chairman, I will conclude with a couple of remarks about

Lebanon «  The situation in Beirut remains extremely volatile. Bo¥

sides have accepted in principle, an Arab League call for a
cease~fire, however, sea and land blockades continue., A crossing
was opened in Beirut a few days ago, but the sea blockade remains
unresolved over the issue of arms shipments. These blockades have
caused severe shortages of fuel and food, particularly in the ‘.
Christian enclave of East Beirut. The cease-~fire remains

unful filled, shelling continues on a daily basis. The US strongly
urges an end to the involvement of foreign forces, and restraint in
the shipment of arms from foreign forces.

On June 14, the President met with Frince Saud al-Faysal, the
Foreign Minister of Saudi Arabia, to discuss the efforts of the Arab

League to resolve the Lebanon crisis. The Fresident weloomed
the collective efforts of the leaders of (Saudi Arabial , Morococo ,

CAlgeria . The Eresidéﬁ% exbré$$ed our support for their mandate t

pursue urgently a political process in Lebanon that leads to
elections reforms and a new national consensus.

Mr. Chairman, that concludes my summarized presentation of the
lengthier oral statement. And I would be honored to try to address
your questions and those of your colleagues. ‘

FEF. HAMILTON: Well, thank you very muzh, Mr. Secretary.

Many things to cover with you today. I want to begin with the
peace process and the announcement in the paper today —— and I guess

yesterday as well —— that the United States plans to send Mr.
Eagleburger to Israel. And as stated in the paper, his purpose is
to persuade the Labor Farty —— one of his purposes is to persuade
the Labor Party not to leave the coalition. He is making swih a
trip, I presume?

MFE. KELLY: Mr. Chairman, that’s still undecided. Secretary
Baker told the press Monday, in Europe, that there would be someone
going to Israel next week. But the Secretary and the Fresident have

not yet decided whether or not it will be Secretary Eagleburger,
Director of Policy Flanning Ross, myself, or a combination of the
three of us.

FEF. HAMILTON: I see. It'’s a rather extraordinary thing,
isn’t it, for the United States to inject itself to that extent inte



Israeli domestic politics, to go over there and to tell them that we
think Labor ought to stay within the coalition?

MR. KELLY: Mr. Chairman, I'm a little distressed at that
interpretation of the trip. The purpose of the trip would be to
have an exchange with members of the Israeli Government about the
peace process, what its prospects are, and what we can do to be?
supportive of that process. It’s not our intention that anyone
would go there to interfere in Israeli domestic politics, but rather

to have a healthy exchange with members of the Government, as we tr7
to do on a regular basis.

REF. HAMILTON: 8oy, you would make no statement on
behal f of the United States Government to the effect that you would
hope that the Labor FParty would stay within the grand coalition? .

MR. KELLY: No, Mr. Chairman. I think that’s something that
the parties in Israel have to decide for themselves.

FEF. HAMILTON: And what = how will you handle the
recommendations of the Likud Farty with respect to the election
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proposal?® Will you try to ensure that the Likud Farty positions
with respect to the election does not become Government policy™

ME. EELLY: Mr. Chairman, we're still operating on the basis
that the Government of Israsl’s May ld4th proposal on the peace
process, on negotiations with Falestinians from the terrvitories and
on elections is the operative and legally binding basis for the
Israeli Government to proceed.

FEF. HAMILTON: Do oyou think Frime Minister Shamir is not boung
by the Likud Farty statement?™

ME. FELLY: We believe that the Government decision of May 14
remains binding. MNMow, we have said publicly that we believe that
the conditions set at the Likud Farty conference last week did not
advance the process, But we hope that the process can move forwe
on the basis of the May l4th decision of the Government of Israel,
and that’s the basis we're operating on and that’s what we want to
push forward with.

FEF. HAMILTON: How do you view the conditions set by the Likud
d . |
Farty™

MR. FELLY: Well, as I said, sir, we have —— we have said
publicly that we do not believe that they advance the process.
Clearly, they represent strongly held feelings.

FEF. HAMILTON: Would they disrupt and destroy the process?

ME. KELLY: We do not believe they will destroy the process.
We think -—-—

FEF. HAMILTON: If they become Government policy, you do not
believe they will destroy the process?

MR. FELLY: If they became Government policy, obviously they
would make it more difficult. But we do not believe that the final
act has been played, that any curtain has come down on the Israeli
Government’s May l4th proposal, and we’re continuing to try to
accentuate the positive.

FEF. HAMILTON: And your view is that the Frime Minister is nol
bound by the Likud Farty™

MRE. FELLY: The Frime Minister has to speak for himself, Mr.
Chairman.



FEF. HAMILTON: No, I understand that.
MR. KEELLY: But as we understand it, Likud ministers --

REF. HAMILTON: Does the action of the Likud Farty commit the
Frime Minister to carrying out the proposals adopted by the Likud
Party -——

M. EELLY: As we understand it, Mr. Chairman —-
FEF. HAMILTON: -- as the leader af the Government?

ME. FEELLY: As we understand it, Likud ministers are going to |
promote those positions within Government councils. However, our |
interpretation is that the decision of the Government of May 14 is
still the operative binding premise.

FEF. HAMILTON: All rvight. What is the US strateqy at thim,"
point for getting the dialogue between the Israelis and the :
Falestinians started? What is our strategy?

ME. FELLY: Our strategy is to attempt to persuade the
Falistinians that their interest lies within a dialogue
with the Government of Israel that could lead to elections.

FEF. HAMILTON: Will we try to produce Falestinian names that
are acceptable to [srasl™

MR. FELLY: Will we, ourselves, Mr. Chairman?

FEF. HAMILTON: VYes.

MF. KELLY: No, I don't foresee that that's our responsibility,
I think it will be up to the Falestinians to work out who their
representatives are going to be, but obviously, in a realistic

world, those have to be people that the Israelis are willing to
down and talk to.

FEF. HAMILTON: All right. I want to come back to that and 1
certainly want to explore with you the US-FLO dialogue. May I say
to the members of the Committee that I know we’ll have a lot of
interest in this hearing. It's the intention of the Chair to try td

enforce fairly strictly the five-minute rule, and 1’7d request that
members not ask gquestion once the red light appears —— ask further
questions. We'll come back to you on the next round.

Mr. Smith?

FEF. LAWRENZE SMITH (D-FL)>: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. You've
got to go quick with the green light. Mr. Kelly, it’s a pleasure tp

have you here. For the first time, we all look forward to a
significaew days with the
conversations that have been had between unnamed, high-level
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officials in the State Department and the press, where the press,
and it’s quoted in one article today, where the press has reported
that there are in fact, for instance, quote "A senior official?
traveling with Secretary of State Baker told reporters over the
weekend the US may consider organizing an international peace
conference if Israel adds so many conditions to its proposal for
elections in the West Bank and Gaza that it becomes impossible for
Falestinians to accept.

That is something that we were not aware at all that the
administration was talking about. And all of a sudden, injecting
this kind of new dialogue into it gives life to the argument that
the Falestinians have always made, at least amongst themselves, "You

don’t have to do anything, we just sit back and wait, and let
avarything else sel f-destruct around us. "

For the last six months, unless I am mistaken, the State ‘!
Department hasn’t reported any significant movement, either tha FL
or the Falestinians in the territory on almost any issue, and
certainly since the time Shamir was here and unveiled his proposal,
nobody has endorsed it.  Am I corrvect?

MR. KELLY: That is corvect.

RFEF. SMITH: Therefore, with this new wrinkle now added by
unnamed officials in the State Department, even if it's not the
Secretary himself, they are being rewarded, so to speak, for not
having made any moves at all, although we've been for the last six
months, contrary to 20 prior years of policy, discussing issues with

them and talking to them at the highest levels, including talking te

known, wanted terrorists —— people who are under extradition by our
allies. We’ve talked to them in Tunis and yet we have had no

forward progress at all, and now our own State Department is saying
things that are an anathema to the Israelis. Can you explain to(@e
why that's happening?® On what basis these statements would be made,

and of what benefit they would be ultimateiy in the long run, to
bring Israel —-- are we now convinced we have to beat Israel over the

head and let the FLOD just move at their own pace or do nothing at
all?

ME. KELLY: Congressman, let me try to shed some light on that.,

On Monday, the Secretary of State said on the record, in front of
the TV cameras, that we don’t think the time is right for an
international peace conference. When this administration came into
office last January, the international peace conference seemed to be

the center of attention and what everyone was talking about. The
action of the government of Israel is proposing talks with
Falestinians from the territories and elections, has shifted the
ground very constructively, and we've been trying to assist that
shift. We’ve been arguing with the Europeans, with the Soviets,
with the Arabs, and with the FLO that negotiations between
Falestinians in the territories and the government of Israel is the
way to go, not an international peace conference.



REF. 8SMITH: Well why, again, are there reports in the paper by
unnamed high, State Department officials that this State Department
is about ready to talk in terms of an international conference? 0On

the second, July Znd, in a New York Times report, an administration
official is quoted as saying, "In the context of US-FLO dialogue,
FLLO leaders have started with a clean slate and the US would
disregard any past involvement in terrorism." Another attempt,
apparently to push Israel further over, onto some desirved level of
cooperation in terms of this whole process, that apparently the
State Department doesn’t believe Israel has achieved -— is it our
policy now to by selectively leaking things, that the FLO are no
longer tervorists, and that the State Department is going to now
talk about a multi-national conference. Are we of the opinion that
we oare in a mode, or is it a State Department opinion we have to be
in a mode of beating Israel over the head somehow, and treating the
FLO with kid gloves? That’s never gotten us anywhere, neither ha"
the opposite. And T want to know whether or not we’ve changed our
policy™

MFE. FELLY: The answer, Congressman, is no, our emphasis is
still on the government of Israel’s proposal. That's what we're
promating. We are not shifting to support an international peace
conference.

FEF. SMITH: So, the State Department now refutes that
it is at any time prepared to endorse the multinational conference

concept . That is, under cuwrrent circumstances —— is that correct?

MR. KELLY: In the mode we are now, we'vre not looking to the

international peace conference. Now, we have said that at a future
date under the proper conditions, as a support to negotiations, we
don’t rule out the possibility of an international —— but that’s not

the foous of our diplomatic effort or push.

FEF. SMITH: And those negotiations are with divect
negotiations between Israel and the Falestinians —-
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MR. KELLY: That's right.

REF. SMITH: ——- and other parties like Jordan.

MR. KEELLY: That’s right.

FEF. SMITH: We still maintain that.

M. KELLY: That’s right.

FEF. HAMILTON: Mr. Gilman.

FEF. GILMAN:  Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I, too, want to
welocome Secretary Felly before us. We look forward to working with
yioul in the days ahead, and you're in a particularly hot seat these
days. And we hope that youwre going to be able to make a
significant contribution to the peace process.

Mr. Kelly, what is our position now with regard to an .
international conference? We've seemed to be waivering from one
direction to another. I know Secretary Baker and the Fresident hava
sald on a number of oocasions that we do not support an
international peace conference in the Middle East. Have we changed
that position? Can you set that forth for us today™

M. EELLY: Congressman, we are still convinced that the
May 14th proposal by the government of Israel offering negotiations
with Falestinians in the Territories, which could lead to election%
are the sensible way to go. We’ve been deemphasizing the
international conference and trying to shift the foous to direct
contacts among the parties, which we think is the way to make some

Progress.,

We have argued that with ouwr friends in Western Europe; we haw

argued that with Arab states in the region; we have argued that w1 th

Soviet officials; and we have argued that with the FLO. 8o we are®
not putting the emphasis, or shifting the policy of the United
States, to support now an international conference. That does not
mean that we rule out the international conference under all
possible scenarios in the future as a support to direct negotiationg

but we don’t think the international conference is the way to go.

FEF. GHILMAN: S0 we still maintain that —— the position we've
adopted earlier.

M. FELLY: Yes, we're opposed to an international conference
invalving Israel and the Arab nations.

FEF. GILMAN: Many of us are disturbed about the people that we

are meeting with in the -— who are the FLO —— ostensible FLO
representatives. And I gather that we made a policy statement that
we would not meet with people who are further engaged in terrorism.
And we’'ve started with the slate being clean after Mr. Arafat



declared that he would rule out terrorism, except within the
boundaries of Israel apparently.

How do we explain that we’'re now meeting with people like Abu
Iyad, who has just been -— an order of extradition —— came ocut of
EltalyF because of his involvement in supplying arms to the Red
Brigade, and meeting with people who are involved in the Black
September group? How do we explain that in relation to our policy
of trying to negotiate with a group that has declared themselves not

to be involved with EtervorismF?

M. FELLY: Congressman, what we're attempting to do is to
persuade the leadership of the FLO that "armed struggle," or
whatever they call it, the path that they have followed for several
decades, is a dead—end path; that the path of success is the path o

negotiation between Falestinians in the tervitories and the
Government of Israel and the abandonment of terrorism and of arme
methods against anyone.

®

Now, as a New Yorks Times editorial has put it a week or so
back, the US role in part of this, in support of the Government of
Israel’s proposal, is to persuade the FLO that this is a sensible
course for them to follow. "Tx persuade" implies contact, and that
is why we are having contact with some of the people in the FLO
leadership who certainly have records which draw guestions, to put
it mildly, on anybody’s part. For better or for worse, the
membership of the PLO Excecutive Committee involves a number of
individuals who may well have been involved in terrorist activities
in the past. We are trying to persuade them and convince them that
terrorism, that arms struggle offers no solution. It's not up to us

to sell Israel to the FLO; it’s up to the Falestinians to sell
themselves to Israel, as people who have abandoned violence, as
people who are willing to go on the political track to try to

advance the cause of their people. ‘
FEF. HAMILTON: Well, T would hope we would pick better

representatives with regard to our discussions. We've even cut off

our relationships with the Feople’s Eepublic of China because of

their violation of human rights, and now we're suddenly sitting down

at a table with people who are not only
declared terrorists but have been found by courts and other
Jurisdictions that they’'ve committed acts of crime. And it seems t6

me that we do ourselves a disservice by sitting down at a
negotiating table with people of that nature, and I would hope we’d
take another look at that policy. It leaves a great deal to be
desired.

Can you tell us what ouwr policy position is now with regard to
Lebanon™?

MF. FELLY: On Lebanon, Congressman, I have, as you know, some
personal experience there and a sense of personal grief.
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RFEF. GEILMAN:  That’s why I ask you. As a former ambassador, Iﬁ“
certain you have some CoOncerns.
MR. KELLY: I have a sense of grief that that country continues

to suffer. The latest effort among many over the last 14 years to
bring peace to Lebanon is this try now by the leaders of three Arab
states, Saudi Arabia, Algeria and Moroococo to bring about a national
reconciliation in Lebanon.  Their plan, in a nutshell, involves a
cease~fire on the ground, which still hasn’t been accomplished; a
meating of parlimentarians which would lead to elections and reform
in Lebanon; and a withdrawal of foreign forces, all foreign forces,
whether they be Syrian, Iranian or Israeli. And that’s a wonder ful
objective. We are trying to land positive public support to that
effort. Welre talking to the Euwropeans about it, we discussed it
with the Soviets a few weeks ago. We are talking to the Arab
parties and we're talking to the players on the ground in Lebanr;ns
The Fresident met a few weeks ago with the Foreign Minister of Sadth

Arabia and publicly endorsed this effort. And so, we're doing
evarything we can to try to be supportive.

FEF. GILMAN: I would hope we'd make some progress in that
direction. We make a lot of statements about condemning the stone
throwing in Israsl and yet, thousands of people are being killed
yearly in Lebanon as that country goess down the drain.  Thank you,
Mr. Secretary.

FEF. HAMILTON: Mr. Lantos.
REF. TOM LANTOS (D-CAd: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Kelly,X

want to welcome you, look forward to o a long and constructive and -
Cnvdkﬂ

relationship. We met each other many years ago and it was a very
constructive meeting, and I hope all of ouwr futuwre meetings will'

I'm going to give you an opportunity to rise to the level of
candor that Secretary Shultz attained in a public hearing last
year. This was at the outrageous human rights violations that the
Chinese perpetrated in Tibet, killing large numbers of innocent
peosple. And the State Department representative with whom I7?
appeared on a television program danced around the issue as to
whether, in fact, there was any human rights violation, and he

wasn’t sure and so oon. And George Shultz, on the witness stand,
publicly contradicted that wishy-washy statement and said, "That'’s
right. It was an outrageous violation," and so on.

You have your chance now. After that outrageous terrorist
attack on the bus within Israel, for days and days and days, the
State Department was not gquite sure whether, in fact, it was a
terrorist attack or not. I want to read a statement to you, and I'd

like to ask you to listen carefully:

"The tragic event on the Tel Aviv-Jerusalem road is an act of
terrorism directed against innocents. There is no justification for
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acts of this kind., Whatever the motive may be, it is the cobligation

of every sane man, no matter what his position on the political
developments in the Middle East may be, to condemn this abominable
act in the strongest terms. I hope that the Falestinian national
leadership will also react in this fashion and will prove that its
declaration to distance itself from terrorism in all its forms is
not a mere political declaration but that it expresses the de facto
Falestinian policy. From a humanitarian standpoint, this is a
horrendous crime. But also, from an operative political standpoint
this is a crime

You have your chanoce now. After that outrageous terrorist
attack on the bus within Israel, for days and days and days, the
State Department was not quite sure whether, in fact, it was a
terrorist attack or not. I want to read a statement to you, and IU

like to ask you to listen carefully:

"The tragic event on the Tel Aviv-~Jerusalem road is an act of
terrorism directed against innocents. There is no Jjustification .r

acts of this kind. Whatever the motive may be, it is the obligatior

of every sane man, no matter what his position on the political
developments in the Middle East may be, to condemn this abominable
act in the strongest terms. I hope that the Falestinian national
leadership will also react in this fashion and will prove that its
declaration to distance itself from tervorism in all its forms is
not a mere political declaration but that it expresses the de facto
Falestinian policy. From a humanitarian standpoint, this is a
horrendous crime.  But also, from an operative political standpoint
this is a crime perhaps no less horrendous. The bloody attack on
the bus has delivered a severe blow to the peace process in the Midd

East."

denounced this outrageous tervorist act, while the State Department
was still diddling about, trying to get evidence whether it was ..
terrorist act. And only when it was forced, by news reporters’
persistent guestioning, did you guys finally say, "Yes, it was
terrorism." ’

\
!
You know who said this? Moscow Radio said this. Moscow Radio
Can you now state whether the State Department’s position was
initially sound, in wondering whether this was terrorism, and what
it?’s position is now on this issue?

MR. KELLY: The position now, Congressman, as we said yesterda,
to the press, is that it indeed was a tervorist act.
FEF. LANTOS: Why did it take you this long to make up your

mind then? FRadio Moscow was so clear in its condemnation, so
e@loquent in its condemnation, before ouwr own State Department.




MR. KELLY: The -- the --
REF. LANTOS: The 14 dead were not enough evidence?

MR. KELLY: I"m sor V'V, sir?

FEF. LANTOS: The 14 dead - dead people -— 14 civilian,
innocent dead people was not enough evidence for you that terrorism
ozcurred?

What does this do to the moral standing of our anti-tervrorism?

ME. KELLY: The —- the first reaction in Washington was that
this was a — a terrible, heinous act. What we did not know,
Congressman, was whether it was the act of an organized terrorist
group or the --

REF. LANTOS: Now you do.
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MR. FELLY: -

FEF. LANTOS:

ME. KELLY: Th

or the act of one deranged individual.
Niow  you do.

e evidence still is not clear. Eut certainly, in

the sense that this man was acting against Israeli citizens, he was

not a man acting on

FEF. LANTOS:

M. EELLY: ~—

FEF. LANTOS:
MRE. FELLY:

FEF. LANTOS:
now and the knowled

yout e saying’

MFE. FELLY: We
knowledgs had chang

FEF. LANTOS:
of an organized gro

ME. FELLY:  We

FEF. LANTOS:
of terrorism right

MR. FEELLY:  An

FEF. LANMTOS:

MRE. FEELLY: We

FEF. LANTOS:
are the facts.

And your inability
plain stupid. You

Mar s
5o, nothing -

1t was a

~~~~~~ has ochanged™
tervroristic act.
Soy nothing has changed between your knowledos

ge an howr after the event happened; is that what

kErow more about the individaal, yes. Our
=T I8

Yes, but you still don’t know whether he’s part
up

o Lo S 3 e 1 AR

Okay. Sy, you could have condemned it as an act
of fothe bat, couldn’t you have™

Frowr afterwards, we didn’t know his name —-
Weall, how about a day afterwards™

You were just trying to waffle, Mr. Kelly. Thos@

to condemn what was a stupid policy, it was just
did not condemn a tervorist act that the whole

world, including Fadio Mosoow, designated as a terrorist act. Yoo

did not want to har
negotiating with in

t the feslings of Arafat and the people you are
Tunis.

Let me ask a second question because time is short. I find it

remarkable that we
sense would dictate
Tunis involving con
raesponsible for the

at Munich and other

naw have a sort of reverse policy of what common

Yo breat youwr negotiations with the FLO in

victed tervorists, involving people who were

most heinouws crimes such as the Olympic massacr@

terrorist acts in total secrecy and total

privacy. Nobody kEnows what?s happening. Certainly members of this
Committee don’t know what's happening.  But you put public pressure



on our friend and democratic ally, the state of Israel.

Now, there is no reason for Mr. Eagleburger, for whom I have
the highest regard, to go to Israel and find out whether they really

want peace or not. The last 40 years of Israel’s history, during
the course of which it was invaded by countries determined to wipe
it off the face of the map, its stated public policy to meet with
all of the leaders of all of the neighboring states, with Assad,
with Hussein, with the Saudis, with everybody in the neighborhood
whio runs a hostile state, 1s clear evidence of this. Mr.
Eagleburger has plenty of work to do right here. What is the
purpose of your thinking about -— Mr. Baker thinking about sending
Mr. Eagleburger or you to Jerusalem?

M. EELLY: If I may, Congressman, and [ believe the Chairman
asked the same guestion about the trip. If I can fill in very
briefly. A final decision bhasn’t been made on whether it’s g-::aing‘

be Secretary Eagleburger, whether it will be Dennis Ross, the
Director of Folicy Flanning, whether it will be me

or a combination of the three of us, but set that aside. The
purpose of the trip is what’s important.  And the purpose is not to
ask the government of JIsrael whether it’s committed to peace, we ar®

convinoed that it is. The purpose of the trip would be to have a
regular interchangese with members of the government of Israel on how
they see the process going, what can we do to be supportive —-—

FEF. LANTOS: That’s not the impression you get. You get the
impression of a hysterical move which is certainly warranted by
civoumstances.,  You have a diaglogue throuwgh your ambassadors, our
ambassador there and their ambassador here. Mr. Eagleburger should
stay here, there are plenty of other things to deal with. Thank
you, Mr. Chairman. ‘

FEF. HAMILTON: Mrs. Meyers. . ‘

FEF. MEYERS: Welocome, Secretary Felly, glad to have you with

MR. EELLY: Thank youw very much.

REF. MEYERS: There arse those who sugoest that despite the
party plenum, Likud is being forced to move more to the political
center and that Shamiv's rhetoric is bacause - he's being foroced td

maintain a tough public position, but that he too, would like to
move more btoward the political center. Do oyow think this is an
accurate perception??

MR. EKELLY: I think it's difficult to - if you look into the
inner thought processes of any individual - [ think we have to deal

with governments and politicians on the basis of what they say. And
in that sense, we consider the May ldth decision of the government

of Israel to have been an historic one.  The National Unity
government decided something that hadn’t been —— of a status that
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hadn’t been decided, atart of people who are extremely supportive'#r‘

Israel, that they would like to see more flexibility on the part of

the government, and more moving toward flexibility in the peace priode
Do youw see the Shamiv government as having any mare flexibility

at all than the positions taken at the Farty plenum might indicate?

Farty conference, we thought that the conditions that were set forth

at the conference were an inpediment to moving the process forward.
But we are trying to accentuate the positive, in the sense that we
are still operating on the basis of the formal governmental decisice

of May l4th.  And we hope that we're going to be able to be I
supportive and pursue that proposal and that that proposal will be
one that opens doors.,

MR, FELLY: As we said publicly, Congresswoman, after the Likud
|
|

FEF. MEYERS: What kind of a vrole do you see that the
surrounding countriss might be able to play in bringing about a
resolution?  ls there a role for EJordanF to play, or have they —-
have they just taken themselves completely out aof the picture?

ME. FEELLY:  The swrounding countries can play a orucial role,
both in wrging moderation on the PLO and in enhancing contacts with
== and promoting contacts with the Government of Israel. Jordan hag

rnot dealt itself out of the peace process.  And when the King of
Jordan was here several months ago, he reiterated his interest in
the process and talked about the constructive role that Jordan would

be willing to play in the futwe - for instance, in the context of
a final status arrangement in which Jordan would be willing to

consider confederation with some sort of Falestinian entity.

Sy, the Jordanians have nobt dealt themselves out.  They are
still active. They still have not ruled out the possibility, at
some point in time, of a Jordanian-Falestinian delegation.

FEF. MEYERS: What about the role of Syria?
MR. EELLY: We2ll, the ESyriansF, T believe, have taken a more

recalocitrant position about the peace process. Syria has generally
said publicly that it would adopt positions which represent an Arab

COMNSeNSLIE. This is a rvather fuzzy statement and could mean,
therefore, that the most extremse position that prevents a consensus
wiould be the consensus that Syria might support.

But we believe Syria has a role to play in a comprehensive
sattlement, that thesir best hopes, as do everyone's best hopes for
hope, when the time comes, Syria will be prepared to play a rale in
the peace process,

FEF. MEYERS: Thank youw, Mr.o Chairvrman.

FEF. HAMILTOM: My . Levine.i



REF. LEVINE: Thank youw, Mr. Chairman.

CONTINUED? . EQF
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Id like to join my colleagues in welooming you, Mr. Secretary

and reiterate that we are looking forward to a close relationship,
and to underscore the importance Lo thiszs Subcommittes of the issues
that you’re dealing with; and to wge you respectfully and strongly
------ - and T know that you share this concern —— to have as many
consultations and as close of a relationship as possible. I think
it would be very helpful in terms of this process,

I wanted to follow up on oa guestion that Mr. Smith asked when
he was raising gquestions about the international conference
suggestions that we’ve read about in the press. He referved to a
press article about 10 days ago. I happensd to see in both the LA
Times and the New York Times just last weekend the same set of
sugaestions on the cretary’s trip to Bruneil from high-ranking
administration officials that there may be a resurvection by
Secretary Baker of the lInited States initiating an international
con ferernse, I was pleased to hear your statement today that that .

not ouwr policy and bthat the Secretary of State on the record on
Monday indicated that we continue to strongly support the election
proposal  and that we are nobt proposing at this time an international

conference.  That is the Secretary’s position, is that correct?
MR. EELLY: Yers, ©iv.

FEF. LEVIME: I omust confess that in the context of being
pleased about hearing that [ am baffled about what are very clearly
mived signals that omee from this administration. And 1f oyou’ll
indulge me just for a minute or so, they are not just on the
international conference. Yiou have the mixed signals on the one
hand of the contradiction between the reports that we've alluded to
in the press and youw rveiteration today of owr position on the
international conference. But they have oococwrred on obher issues as

weall . ! "

And this Secretary and this admini:
think unfortunately counterproductively, erngadged 1in a pattern
of conduct over the course of bthe last : months: bthe public
criticism of Forsign Minister Arvens when he was here; the speech
that the Secretary gave at AIFAD which may have been balanced and
even—-handed in its entirety, but which had one intention and one
clear intention in mind as was admitted by some administration
spokespaople privately and that was to send a signal Lo the
Tesraelisy and then the elevation of the dialogue of the PLO only a
few days, at least in its discloswre, before the Likud meeting
in Israel on July the Sth. I worried that that pattern of conduct
wiottld inadvertently undermine Shamiv to the benefit of the very far
vight in the Israsli political process, with Sharon et al being able

niow sadly, and 1

-
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to say to Shamiv, "Look you come up with a pretty dramatic and
far-reaching election proposal and you get three pokes in the eye by

the Secretary of State and the Bush admini:
have, sadly, the conditions that were impo
con ferences.,

and then we
ac]l at the [Likud

Lan you explain to me just what owr policy is with regard to
the election proposal and how we can move toward being more
consistent in terms of encouwraging whatever that policy is, rather
than providing the kind of mixed messages which sadly have
unintended negative consequences in terms of the peace process?

ME. EELLY: congresasman, [osse owr policy as being almed at
producing results and L ults that we’re trying to get are
negotiations between Falestinians in bthe Terrvitories and the
aovernment of I 2ly which could lead to elections, Mothing more
nothing less. That dossn®t mean the international conference or .
doesn’t mean various other cirvouwitous paths that people describe. I

would beg to differ, I hope there was no discourtesy shown to the

Asraell foreign minister during his visit of a coupls of months ago,

I know that everyones in the administration would deplore such.

Clearly, as somaone wrote in one of this morning’s NBaWwspaper s,
in a relationship as intimate as the one between the United States
and Israsl, there are an awful lot of contacts and there are
sometimes disagresments about tactios Eut T see the disagreements
as being about tactics, when they arises, and not about objectives or

about goals. And the goals are to alter the patterns of behavior ing

bowards acceptance of lTarael
legitimate, fair, proud,

.
4

Mo administration has a perfect vrecord, and 17d be surprised if

the Middle East, away from violenoe
and towards dealing with Israesl ¢
sovereign entity in the Middle

we do. But that is our objective and owr goal, and we want to keep
our eyes set on that objective goal and work Lo enhance it. Ancd  1n
practical terms, that means support for the Government of Israel's
May 14th proposal.

BEFP4 LEVINE: Well, Mr. Secretary, I'm relieved and pleased to
hear your answer, and [ support it and weloome it. U owould only
comment that I think it is most likely to be most effectbively
implementead with mazimun consultation between the Execubtive Branch
and the Legislative Branch and also between the administration and
our friends from Tsrasl.

I think, unfortunately, in light of that very clearly expressed

goal, it has been implemented thus far with a great deal of
clumsiness, which has bDeen guite counterprodactive, in the sarly
parts of this year. Arnd 1 hope that we will keep ouwr eye on the
ball betwsen now and the —- hopefully, putting the flesh on the
skeleton of this process.
FEF. HAMILTON: Mr.

Tovrricel 1d .




FEF. FOBERT TORRICELLI (D-NJI: Thank youw, Mr. Chalvman.

Mr. Eally, [, too, would like to weloome you bo bhe Commithes
and look forwvard very much boow Plnu with ol Pm ocerbain you® ve
already ascertained your Ay € arperience in Lebanon will serve
you well in prea i With this Commitbees, Claughber .

Yy Rerhaps you could help me understand, as well, a

2 i I ched . This point at which the
-*ﬂtl@ﬂ cfaze Lol Ehat 1t would shift its position with regard
upport for the cwrent propo for elections o eventual
iations, cpposad Looan international conference; is the o ly

mt

fax

ooourvence which shifts that policy a determination that the May

proposal by the | Guovver amenh ~tions is, in duh;tanu“,
rice Lorgey Bl Labl ¢ 1orig ol beldeve, in arnze, that
[ 1 soabill on the 1b1:, Amear ican policy doss nnt shift; is
that how you cacterize 16 ‘

MBE. EELLY: Iothink that*s fairv, Congressman, if 1 may add one
other element - and that would be, obviouwsly, if the proposal
mat ur el ght o fruition and a negotiation between

foar @l oo

=

el owas beo
Falestinians and the Government of lsrasl was fruoitful and at that
point we that it would bs - you kEnow, it would give a
hwlpful 1mp~lud in e anmbher , we wouldn’t roale out an

“ JHLWJL.

The internaticonal conference proposal is held

vive and will o remain such unless you are convinoced the
al ism, in substance, no longer on the table? Is thal

in r
election propo

the position youw’ ve attempted to oubtline here today?

MF . FELLLY: I think that's -~

FEF. TORRICELLI: Al bl ~mination Wwill, in part, be .
reachad by this mission to Jerusalasm?

ME. FELLY : Moy, that?s not the intention of the people who will

deac Lodexd B be.

o b Jervusalem, Whomewvey thay
ot an effort being made Lo
Youw're simply operating wibth
obherwiss, bthat the

bhe btable.

FEF. TOREICELL 1z
further olarify the Tsrs
Lhe “ L loes
al i

ME. FELLY:  We are persuaded that the substance remains on the
table -—-—

FEF. TORRITCELLIL: Logt mer el

M . Y weeane that?s the basis on which welre operating.

febF e TORRICELLT: Let me get some of that substance to see 1of



. i o i ot bk i neciit-ditibn st T

we can't - you cannot help me understand whethser, in fact, the
substance of the proposal has changed or simply is being described
for internal political purposes, in [srael perhaps, differently.

With regard to settlements, is it youwr belief that in r@servins
the right politically to continue settlements during the praeliminary

stages of election or through those elections - does that have a
di fference, in fackt, in that - are there funds available, plans in
the works -—- that settlements will, in fact, oocour during this
periacd? Or are they -—— is the Likud simply reserving a right that
is unlikely to be exercised in any acoount®

M. FELLY:  Congressman, my understanding that - is bthat the
curvent government of Israel is procesding with some i-';'?ttlcarnerrts,.“-\s

they aagreed when they formed the government last autumn.

FEF. TORRICELLTL: Sooyouw belisve that in fact these new
clarifications that have been made in the election proposal with
that regard does have substance™

ME. FELLY: Well, T think that was happening before the Likud
Farty conference. I should also add that

FEF. TORRICELLI: Do oyou believe it will continue to the new

ar
ME. EELLY: == fthe United States has bsen on the vrecord ——

REF. TORRICELLI: All rvight. Let me just go bhrough a couple
of others, The decision about people in East Jerusalem not being
able Lo vobe
as sald in the party conference —- that does not, to your .
understanding, preclude the fact that, howsever that those people
could vote in the elections, simply not in that political
Jurisdiction. Doss that remain open in your mind?

ME. EELLY: Yes. We would argue that that issue remains open.

FEF. TORRICELLI: EBut, as you would interpret what happened at




the party conference, that option still remains availableT
MR, KELLY: Yes, because we take the government proposal of May
1dth, as the operative working premise.

FEF. TORRICZELLTI:  And the guestion that it must be free from
viclence when these slections would ooccur? That of ocourse, does nor

necessarily mean that it must be without incident, but it must be
clear that any coordinated effort bto disrupt life on the West Bank
and in East Jerusalem has ended.

end as soon as possible.

FEF: TORRICELL.T: I know that, but I'm asking you to help |
interpret for me, what has happened at the party confer@nca,euuf‘l

MEL. FELLY:  Well, we certainly would hope the violence would
what extent it means that the original proposal remains alive? Mow, ‘
|

¥
ifoin fact there is a commitment to continue settlements, but in
substance settlemsnts may not ocour during this period anyway, there
s oa decision that people will not be able to vote in East
Jerusalem, but those same psople can vote elsewhere; that there
must, I think fairly, be a commitment that the elections and 1ife oe
r
the West Bank will not be disrupted duwing this period, but that
does not mean that any incident by any individual will be
interpreted that elections cannot ooouwr. Then, in substance it
would appear to me bthat there is no reason for wus to dispair, that
the original proposal cannot continue, or that a reasonable
interpretations of even what happened abt the Likud Party Conference
must lead us to conclude that we have bto abandon this approach.
ME. KELLYS Moo curtain has fallan oon bhe May l4th proposal, ‘t-u
il
Eriow . The last act has not been played —— no.
REP. TORRICELLI: In all those reaszonable interpretations of
what happened at the party conference, in youwr miod, can indeed have
@

some substance to them™ The reasonable inperpretations I've just
tried to outline? So that there is not a reason to dispair at the
moment and go to plan B herse whioch -

M. FELLY: We are not despailving. We are operating on the pe
emise premise
that the government’s decision of May 1dth is i1l operational.?

FEF. TORRICELLT: I understand that. Let me just, in the momaa
nt I
I have remaining then, to take a second issue. Could youw outline for m
mes
where the Ivan—Irag talks are at the moment?

ME. FELLY: There is intermittent contact, there is no
progress.  Both sides still argue about gquestions such as POWs,
- withdrawals, the guture status of tie Shatt-al-Arb.




REF. TORRICZCELLT:  é&re they

regulariby™

to face with any
3




MRE. FELLY: They are not meeting face to face, they are
communicating through the United Mabtions.

FEF. TORRICELLI: On a regular basis, or is it broken™

ME. FEELLY: I don’o begin to addrees btk the humanitarian

M
QnJ ﬂfﬁt

i

ical issues bthat are invol ved.

B 4 0 VO Ave both sides for the moment - 16 appears

REF. TOERILC
that neither is pushing the other to make any progress —— are bobh
With the status gquo?

foar the moment

MR. FELLY: I don?t bhink they'rve content with the status guo
becauwse it still involwvss mobilization, btroop presence and certain
of the -

FEF. TORRICELLI: But the concessions bthat would be vegui rear’f

this point for either side to make progress are simply out of range !

M. FELLY: I odon®t think YTheyfre oulb of range. For instance,
we think that both sides ought to be able bto dispose of the prisoned

of war problem promptly, 1f there’s good will there. They oan
2rchange lists of Wwho they have and begin the process of btrading
Prdsoner s,

FEF. TORRICELLT:  Laet me just

MF . FELLY : But for one reason o anobther, neither side is
Wwilling to do that.

FEF. TORRICELLT:  Still on Irvag - Iran, then, for a moment,

! ber promisess with bthe
5 oit have more substa |’

this latest exchange of good will and hea
Soviets and the new Iranian government, doe
than swih promises and communications in the past?  In youwr mind is
this a real economic and political -

) MRE. KELLY: I think there’s no doubt that bhis represents an
increased economic trade relationship. What the full implications
are are hard to judge. Wi cdoan? 0 know for instance whether this
vague assertion that there is going to be defense cooperabion means
that new weapons sysbems ave going bo g tin ITran, which we would
Ccppose,  or wheth ptts guoing to be s o old things they™
have., So thers are a lob of ananswered gquestions.

FEF. TORRICELLI:  Thank youw, Mr.o Eelly.
FEF. HAMILTOM: Mr. Owens.

FEF. WAYNE OWERNS (D-UTaH? Mro Secretary, weloome. L
appreciate your testimony this morning. I apologize T was nobt here
for the prepared statement, but I have glanced through it and wowld
like to ask you a gueshtion. U hope I7m not repetitive.  You say on
page three that leaders of both sides fTace division within their owa
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coommunl b e, Under these cirvroumstances, a high visibility
initiative by an outside party cannot swoosed.  And you further
@laborate on that on page fouw, when you say we are not trying to
mediate betwsen the FLO and [srael.

I’m a little swprised, because I thought that's
wer wWers hrying bo do, that

actly what
we werse brying to be of assistance to the

two sides in coming together.

M. EELLY: e 2 brying bto be of assistance. The government
of ITsrvael doesn’t want ws o mediate with the PLO and in that sense
we ' ye not mediating. We’re nobt carvying messages back and forth

s bhe government of lsrasl dossn’t communicate with the FLO,

through another voube or through ws. Mow that?s their
SO ET L on i = orespect that. We are talking to variows
prescap doe smaying when we make a commant bto a 80

representative that we think that the plan endorsed by the Israeli
geevernment on the ldth of May makes good sense and offers some hope
of progress, L Lhat’s what he’s interested in, for FPalestinians.

T guess one could split hairs and argue about whether that is
intrinsically mediation or notb. We e communicabing & message, yes

Welve not actual ly carrying messages between the sides in that sense

of being & mediator.

it

FEF. OWERS: Te that the differentiation you would make between

the role whickh Jimmy Carter played 153 4
ot bo be more highly visible™?

cesooago and youwr decision

M. HKELLY: I think = T think President Carter’s role was a
bik oifferent at Camp David, 143 Ay, he had bobth partiss th er'
and they were willingly acknowledging his involvement as an
intermediary, and the parties cwrently ars not.  The Government of
Tarael does not - has not asked us to mediate with the FLO.

FREF. OWENS: Ard 15 that the reason that you are nobt savin 9]
7 o A
"Mere is a moderate [ailess 0 e R y ALY, D@2 lections"?

M. FELLY: Well, we arse saying bthab.
FEF. OWERNE: Arnd that swuggests you come in -
MR . FELLY : But, wyou know, that’s a judgment wefwve found on o

owne  Welre not saying that in behald of the Government of Israel.?

HE&RING OF THE EUROFE & MIDDLE EAST SUBCMTE OF THE HOUSE FORETGEM
AFFAIRS CMTE/RE: DEVELOFMENTS IN THE MIDDLE EAST/CHAIR: REF. LLEE
HAMILTON (D-IN?/WITNESS: JOHN FELLY, ASSISTANT SECEETARY OF STATE
FOR NEAR EASTERN AND SOUTH ABIAN AFFAIRS/WEDNESDAY, JULY 12, 1989
F—-3-& pagef
We are saying, "We have - we think this is the way to go. We think |
b on e i :



persuade your followvwers that the way to progress 1s by political Zl

interaction, by discussion, by negotiation, and not by armed
struggle or violence or terrorism.”

FEF. OWENS: So, is this statement that youw’re not mediating a
distinction without a dififersenos?

ME. KELLY: T beauty in the eye of the beholder™ I mean,
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welre —— we're giving our opinion, we are not carrying - it is
important, in the sense that wve are not carrying messages from the
Government of [s They do not want us o carry messages from
them to the FLO. They do not want to communicate through us.  And
we respact and honor thelr position. Do, oin that sense, the
distinction is a valid one, 1 believe, CDongressman.

FEF. OWENS: Yeb, an aide close to Frime Minister Shamir said
last week that the all is now in the court of the United States to
mive tThis process along.  He was referving, [ think, specifically to

the problems between Labor and Likwud in the coalition Government.
What is your position?  What is our position? What are we saying to

Labor?  Ts it as rveported in the press, that we are strongly urging
them not to leave the Government, not to break up the coalition™

>
ME. FELLY: They have to ~- like all parties, they make their
own decisions on what’s best for their country and for their party.

FEF. OWENS: Hiven the diplomatic niceties - we understand,
of courses - what s owr position -

M. FELLY: Well, we’ve said - wer have said
that we believe that the conditions adopted by the Likud Farty
conference don’t advance the peace process. But we've also said
that we believe that the legal Government decision of May 14th is
i1l the operative basis on which to proceed and that is the basis
on which we're operating in ouwr conversations with either
politicians in the state of Israel or in our conversations with
European or Arab governments or bhe PLO.

=

FEF. OWENS: What did the —— I think it was Yelsi Ben Aron as X

recall, who said that the futwe of the coalition government is now
up to the United States and the Labor Farty. What dooyvou suppos &'Q

maant by that, and is that the role you

e yoursel f playing™®

MRz, KELLY: Congressman, [ really don’t want to get into, you
know, speculating about his meaning there. Obviously, in an
intimate relationship as the United 3 and Tsrasl have, we
talk to a lot of their politicians, tF talk o a lot of us and a
Lot is exchanged back and forth. But I really don’t think it’s up
to us to bry to stage manage domestic politics in Tsrael.

fFEF. OWENS: Oooowe have a position on wheths

shay?

l.abor ought Lo

ME. FELLY: MNo, we do not have a position on that, either for
or o against, and we’re nobt o going bo.
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FEF. OWENS: Weall, yourve not advising them in any public form
at all on that issue?

MRE. FELLY: Mo, were not going to have a public position on an

issue like that. That is obviously up to the parties in Israel to
sort out among themsel ves,

FEF. OWENS: What about the judgments that you have made on
whether the FLD is dealing in good faith on the emerging pﬂﬁﬁibility

of an election process?  What - éabu Eyvad has said that the FLO
might accept less than total ITsrasli withdrawal before elections.
Dioyow bhink that the PLO in th @ negotiations is acting in good
faith? Is that an accurate statement of the FLO’s positian®

ME. EELLY: I odon't koow, Congressman, whether bthey e aatim!'
in good faith or not. Over time welve golng bo have to judge by
their deeds
Wwhat they do oand the conorete results. And frankly, to me good
faith is not an issuse that ['m looking for every day. Obviously,
ore always wants Mrave good failth in a negotiation but you never
------ oF in a conwversation e you never know whether you’re going to
et b, What you will kEnow about dis whether we get any results.

Aand what we are Lryimg bo do is bo pesrsuade them that there is

a proposal oon the table, pat there by bhe government of JTsrael in
ites action of May Ldth, which opens some potentialities, some doors

the way bto progress for theilr people. fdy,  omy goodness, they
shouldn?’t pass up the opportunity. Enow, opporbunity is thers.,
Tt doesn’t come always. et ws move the process forward. So that's

what we're btrying to do. Whether they re operating in good faith
don’t know. But we will know whether or nob they ever act on the
proposal s,

i -

FEF. OWENS: One very, very fast gue:s
FEF. HAMILTONM: Mr. Faighan.

FEF. OWEMNS: = which will come later —— (laughter) -— thank
YLl

FREF. FEIGHAM: Thank you, Mr. Chaiyman. My . éambassador,
weloome to the Commities and congratulations on o youwr assignment.

The decision late last year by Secrebtary Shultz to begin a
dialogue with the PLO obviowsly was a wvery dramatic shift in
fmerican foreign policy in the region. And because 1t was so
dramatic, 1t would seem to be whi fth that would be very tightly
managed and very olosely wabo . While that dialogue may be
undertaken at soms level in Mew York by Ambassador Filickering with
the FLO representative there, and while there may be State
Department officials meeting with FLO representatives who may come
to Washington on ooccasion, is it corvect -— am I correct in
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“this was suwch a dramatic shift and beoauws

Sy

understanding that the cenbter of that dialogue is to be taking place

in Tunisia, diveco ador Pelletyeau™

MR. K

. entative.
If I wmay, Congres

a is the sole awthorized repee
narn, you mentioned

a contact in New York by Ambassador Filiok
W a contact but the L oan dmpoy bant .
was that month the pre cleapyt o f Lhe LUnid : Na‘lunﬂ

gL with the FLO. There
i , iokering

He met with bthe fellow - with the ive only in his
intermational capacity. He opened the conversation by saying to the

FLO vep, "I am not he Lhe Amevican re : I am here"
== it was a bten minube conversation. Tt ended with a reaffirmabion
that this was in his international hat. ]f‘u a rotating Job.
Evearyho has the duaby or i oawhile, I owouldn®t count that .
an Ameriocan contact with the PLO. Felletreaw is the ohannel.

feE i . FE TEHAMN I appreciate that clarification. The - hecause

2 the potential for such
dang@rmua and unintendsd consequences are very real, the management
------ the decisionmalking I taking place at the very highest
levels, particularly in whin Ambassador F el 1 91 FEal s
authorized to mest with. met with rapres of the FLO

obher than executive committee member s

ME. KELLY:

FEF. FEIGHAN:

MRE. EELLY:

REF. FEIGHAN:z Soohe is not re

2t at :i.. S

whoo he may meet with? Iz bthat a falv conclusion™

et me ask
b meet with™

a di Ffarent way, Wwho s he authorized
R ¢

MF. FELLY: Me?s authorized to meet with the representatives of

the FLO who - with whom we' ve been meeting since December and wilth
mamnbers of the PLO sxscubtive commibtees.

FEF. FEIGHAM: Mow, whien he mestb: art individual as
reaboriows as Abuw Eyhad, somaons who s veprehensible in his condoct
as oa BEtervoristbE, Lhﬂt Toassuns reguires specl Tic authorization froe

someonne above the amba

ME. KELLY: That's right. His contacts are awthorized by
Washington.

FREF. FEIGHAM:  RMow, from whom would the aathorization have comQ

fear Mim FEer meet with S Fywvard™ 0000
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and met with responsible people and the Secretary of State and was

authorized to meot

FREF. FEIGHARNE Sy e e
with members of the Execubive

too
e il

meeting, he doesn’t have to contact your office or

of fice and say, "Next Tues

M. FELLY: He s he stays
CEame v 2455 man .« Al Lhe iy L
is that Pellebtreaun is free-lancing in

oo oy know,  on a leash e off the
script U jere

FEF. FEIGHAMN: I don®t know that

M. EELLY: What he’s doing ——

FEIGHAN: = Towonldn't opre

CEAERER ,

with members of the PLO Executive Council.

f a general authovity to meet
> When he's planning that
the Secretary’s

D'mogoing o mest wibh"

in very oclose contact,
DUm trying naot to convey here
Tunis; he's nob., He’s not out

leash, making up his own

fer to think that that was the

ME. EELLY: Moy, I othink, on a serious matter like this, it’s
somathing that bthe govaernment cught to be responsibls for.

FEF. FEIGHAN:  Amba
seeking to slevate the lov

smador, 1t'es

[1¢
of the m

s reporbed that the FLO is
atings, above Ambassador

Felletreau’s rank, and, as well, to change the venue Lo either a?

Europsan capital or e
being given to elevating the level of
changing the location?

MRE. EELLY: There is nob cwuwrent

discussions. Arnd let me be swplicit

of newspaperstories that
elae, is going to meet with Yasir

SmEs Amer oo an

2r o Washington. ITs Lhere any considerabion

Lhose discussions or to

consideration to elevating the

Thers have been a Lot

cial, me or somebody
That i not planned.

That’s not in the works.  And in terms of changing venue, no, we

have no plans to chane
It’s Tunis, and it’s FPell

Llw

REF. FEIGHAN: And I assume that

consideration werse belng gl

ar o change the venue, bthere would be pricor consulbtation with

members of this Commiltibes?
MR. EELLY: That would certainly

FEF. FEIGHAMN: I appreciate that

vt bt raise the level of the discussiong

v or anywhere else.

1T therse we

e my intention, CDongressman.

et me2, in my final moments,

ouk if T ocould engage in a few questions regarding Lebanon, a topic that

you are thoroughly and painfully familiar with.

The apparent

failure of the Arab League to bring about a permanent cease-fire and

now the inoreasing
. - I._ - r f-‘: .

likelihood of the intruductimn o f more
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role in the proc
you translats

. Is & h...a.t your comzlusion, and §Ff oz, how owould
into spe

MRE. FELLY:
CONQY essman . F i

and Uhe Livosee mi

-

e les ars 1

riansF,

eeting again with
e, Sl e, 1hw Caase-flre neods
shelling has to stop. But there’s orgoing active
condly, with the question of introduction of Advan s

' i 2, miossill i Lebanon, specifically in the
w2 have no o svidence that swch missile 1n the

£ 4 J {

dimint

Lhat b

FEF. HAMILTON:  Mr. Ackermar

FEF. EARY ACKERMAM CD-MNY 2 Thank sow, Mr. ambassador .
P ’

FEF. HMAMILTON: Ao bhen Mre. after Mr. Gokerman.

e M Chaivrman. M,

FEF. ACEEREMAR . Thank yow, Mr. Ambasz

by a
il

sie o and get back to o a question I
.\Ar‘lit‘:"r' and thal is the bus incident. It7s m~

that we had for

understanding that one of the three
opening the dialogue with B FLO was -_1 enounce tarrorism,

: a matter of fact, Amb: 3L 1o e Eructions
stating, and I think [ should res Chenn divechly, that the PLO “"must

rael, but mnust also be
“rtmmo by any Fals

ridemen Ll

smolrnside o ooy e
thaal f from b

ot only end teryord
preparad Lo dis: -
Group anywhere, Wex Eothat it mobt onl, oo
publicly, but also discipline Lhose e i s i
tpelling them feom the FPLD.

ttnlan

for i,

This taken in ]mht i &

Basam Abu Sharif, =
not terrvorism, Lhe
Whoever defends hiz
terrorist."  Are we p ]. aying

“.oArafat’s spokesman,
quota him, "This is
povarnment .

ok oa
Will we

may Uhey
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barvorlism, Wwhece bhey commlt
any o laht thinklng persan

| have to denowncs baryorlon - FET A E
acts, which are ocbviously i '

Wi i

Eoanything
vz just continue the dialogue as

a terrorist act, and Lo ©d v Line
Ehey oo is nob barvo

L mobthing happened™

ylayLng A E
o Frdday Bo tey Lo bring we

S S— P ® "
ME. EELLY P !

! . iy
Feal 1end e sz

el T L ClEUNe?,
00 F B2 S mMaAar .

o)
-
avef, and tell him we Found bhat that

comimEnt Ay Was alyles, ‘

T ooy what bt him?

.
=
B
8
=
b 4
. §
-
=
=

M, FELLY:  To Lell nam bhat we found that commentary

wnansceptable.

FEF. ACEERMARN:  To bying bim up short™

EADT Y Ehat s oo slang expression T probably

M. FELLY:

sshioul dn ™ B have wse

fEF . SCFERMARN: AL1 right, but doss that mean that we ewpect -

just from the language on the original instruc tions, it didn't say
Lo "hrding himoup shorb, " o anybhing Like that, It 3 bhat we
ewpect them to olisa i ate themselves from 16, and to condemn 1t
publicly, and to condenn anybody who parbicipate in it, and to
aypel then from the FLO are ouwr instructions, being that this has
een flagrantly violated obviouwsly, are ouwr instrucbions to M.
Felletreau going bto be to ask Mr. Arafat to condenn Mr. Sharef, to
expal him from the FLOT

MR, EELLY: Mr. St

FEF. AZEEREMAM: Yea

MF. KEELLY: Im o the sanse - oo, ez

FEF. ACEERMANM:  He did oot o cosdens Dhis act.
ME. KELLY: T k.

REF. AZEERMAM: Mo obwlowslsy

ME. HELLY: PFaelletreauw told him that we thowght he should
B ook s S S

PRI TSNS W/ P

condemn and demouns s

FEF. aZHEERMARM: Fardon™

MiE. KEELLY: A Fellestread bold Abu Sharef that the United?
States beleives that he ahowld cond Mooand denownces Lhis act.

FEF. AZEERMAN:  And he, in fact, did that afterwards?
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MRE. EELLY: Mé,

REF . ALE

ERE NPT Weal b, whalt arve we golng to do about 167

acliz bhoese
abandon

Bhie coondibions uapon whicoh owre ‘
ripenrt,  shoulad o we o not ostap
i conocontinue acts of

tanoring what o

ML EELLY: Wee cocbadnly are abttempting to discouwrage them fros

noand f .

rylng to skl Tt bhe way of

s anges and avay from this

Lhat sort of conduct, from endorsing that kind of berrvori

v
T

T DR g a L

.
d

i

Pe thiis construc bive engagement ™

s been used with - in the |

REF.

vimlated the

1 oy o
conditions of the talks, why are wo abill bEallk:

that there

atrle,  Dongr il s mmant of
Falestinlans.
sethiin the Territories to
sf Iara Arvcl, as o oa MNew
bhe r af the US is to
5 blea? e Lrying o persuade
rE having contact with
Lrizy 7 wve fol lowed for the last

L

i
lezrasl which ofi
And welre trying
agree bo discus:
Vol Times editor ol ; ]
persuade the FLO to changs: b
th and we’ re Leying
hisam idiz his
Braribor

Foov

il

AN irng that the fact that we have
alb o with them, and

oowibh o conditionality, that they o

si b down and

ol

. an then violate
Lhe ooomdi il With btmpunity and we i1l continuwse Lo talk &
them? D i ot ogive bthem Lio Lo continue on theilr merey
way, aft Lk bal Fiul 1 S L kly, at a wvery low
level , make the wind of condemnation bhat we did yesterday?

o sely R Is this nobt encouragement to them that nothing is going
to happen, they can get away, literally, wibh murder ™

[T

ES by 4
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MR. FEELLY: We certainly hope not, Congrassman. That 13 not -~

FEF. ACEERM&MN: Well
FikR. RELLY: = b jective.,

AN g e oghiEre Ls o our - where is oour big stick?
stick that we’re going to tallk to tham or nobt talk to

Tantt
then™

i e believe that it is worthwhile to try to persuad

Lhesm b voalong with the proposal by the Government of Israel for
negotiations be 5 sE il an in the Tervroribori=s and
@lections, and we that to persuads necessitates some
csntact.

3

FEF.  ACEERMAMN: 1t

soeems bTo ome yout ve glven up oy entire
levera en up your entive principles upon which the
discussions wers ed, and i i and encouragement
Cix the conbinued commisslon which you've put no
shkids on whatsos

@, you'y

FEF. HaMILLTORM: Mr. Engel.

REF. EMIEL (D=NY)s Thank youw, Me.o Chaivman. M. raetary,
itTs guoeod Lo YO I owant Lo, fivrst of all, identify with some
of bhe remarks made by my collsagues, particularly the remarks made
by Mr. Levine about the mixed signals that the administration seems
Lo e naimg k. TEY oy disturbing and T othink it7’s been a
pattern 1n ths si1ix months that we’ve A M. Baker and some of the
other administratbion officials saying zaln things. It seems to
me 1t?’s been wholly designed to put public pressure on the state of
ITerael, and that’s always where ib soemns Arid T think it's
very unfair and dossn’t help bhe

Lavine that I think that
il § o bthink lad Lo him bein

Aand T owant
bhess Lypss of

perhaps boxed into a corner o take some of those positions that he
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see want to take in his coalition. When there’s
talk of international conferences, when there’'s talk about meeting
with the FLO and doing all these things, I just think 1t's very
unhealpful publicly to strangthen Me. Shamir against his ulbtra right
S NRTS ard Toreally am very, wvery wupset and disturbed about that.

The whole question of the international conference, now [ heard

you say - and please corvect me 1f I'm wrong - that the
international conference 1s not really on Che bable =o long as the
election proposals are on the btable. Secretary Baker made a similay

Femark several monbths ago.
Doesn’t that send a signal to sone of the more inbtransigent
Falestinlians, saying that “"Hey, it know we can souttle the election

proposal and just drag it along and drag it along, and ultimate,: ;.
1f 1t flops, the Americans will back us on an international

M. REELY2 Moy absolatsly nob, Congressman. We have not said
Lo anybody, and [ certainly hope we haven’t implied to anybody that
all they need to do is sit Light and refuse the proposal for
contacts between Falestinians in the Territories and the government
of T and the election plan, and sooner or later, somnebody’s
going Lo deliver Lo thenm the international conferencas, That’s not
ouy bntent. We've conveyed that sams message nob just to the
Falsstintans bub Lo the Ewropsans and to the Soviets, too, so that
eyl know - a o walting game i that sense 1s not going to pay off
fior them.

Bl et

FEF. ENGEL: BHeoauwse Socrvaebary Baker did make similar remarks
sevieral months ago, saying albtimately 1 f all these things failed,
the Israelis would have o perhaps sit down with the FLO at a
o Feremze, And T just think again thabt remarks swih as those are
Just totally of f base and unhelpful, and 1 said the same thing t-::u.

Secraebary when he appsared before owe whole comnml Chee.

the Sy

I want to follow a point that Me. Sckevoan was making before,
and 1it’s in your preparad remacks, whees sou sald the FLO has
finally accepted UN Secuiby Council Fesolubions 242 and 388 and
Israel’s right Lo exist. And [ would vespechtfully say - I think
perhaps they’ve accepted it in words only, not in deeds.  And I'm a
big belisver in that actions speak louder than words, to oocoin an old

d
nd i ghe.,

The FLO covenant still declaring the destruction of the state
of Israsl as an avowed goal of the PLO remains in place, Mr. Arafat

has not moved to remove that covenant; there’s been no renunoiation
of terrorism; there have been many, many terrorist attacks by the
FLLO against the state of Israel since the PLO purportedly renounced
terrorism.  And yet, it sesms to continue with impunity, with no
renunciation, and I think that the point made before by my colleague

T
i

is very, very well taken. Mow long will we allow the FLO to say an@

Aamed e

LT

[R5

thinm At e e et Feaamba lveam ™
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ME. HELLEY: Congrassman, [ think this gebts back to a questiod

‘ﬂm+ one of your distioguished oo

—

aguies railsed about "aAre they operatine

-
1

o el Fad bhwn sl I osald T don’t kEnow. And that?s not really Lhe e

W Lo measurs them by, The stamdard is going bo be vesul b, ME ol Ba
L L y



actions speak lowder bhan words.  You talked about the FLO Covenant

I decided, in preéparing myself for this meeting yesterday, I was
trying to study a lot of things. And one of the things [ did was g

back and read the document yesterday, because you know, the last
time I read it was many ysars ago.  And 1t really (s an oubrageous
document, and it really is, you know, something that is so
irrelevant to the process bhat we're engaged in pushing, that by all

‘ means, yes, they ought to condemn b, and get rid of 16, and forget
s G Mull and void isn’t good snough. They ought to consciously do
something about that document, and youw've right. Actions will be

‘ needead. This is not a dialogue of infinite duration.  On the sane
token, you know, I don’t think we're in a position to put a date

| certain where the cut of f point comes, but actions obviously have b

bhe forthooming. It is not an indefinite dialogue.

REF. ENGEL: Well, I'm glad to hear you say that, because I
think that we again convey the wrong nessage. I wantad bto also
fiol Loonw wp on amething that Me. Owens asked. Hea mentioned wheﬂmq’
or ot ouwr government was encouraging the Labor FParty to stay in THE

coalition, and [ othink youw said, "NMo, that we're nobt encouraging one

way o anobher . Does bhat mean that the newspaper acoounts that
walvie all besn reading are inaccurate™

ME. EELLY: I think bthat as a government we must avoid
inviolvement in the internal politics of [srasl. In a relationship,
as a New York Times writer put it today, "As intimate as that
between US and [srael, there are a lot of conversations among a lot
of people."  But we, as a government, have got to stay out of
getting involved in domestic politics thore,

3

FEF. HAMILTON: The suboommittes will begin a second round of
questioning.

Mr. Secretary, I wanted to clarify one point in response Lo
questions recently asked you., Are you zaying that the FLO has
violated the conditions of the agreemnsnt bthat we had with the FLO
when we began the so-called "substantive dialogue™!

MR. EELLY: HMr. Chairman, I'm not sure T would call it an
agreement, but you know, we all saw Arafat on television -

REF. HAMILTON: Well, have thoss conditions been violated? We
enteraed into discussions with the FLOD when we sald that the FLO had
ful filled certain conditions.  aAnd in answvering some of the previous

iy

questions, I ogot the impression that it was your view that the FLOD
has in fact wviolated now some of those conditions since that
dialogue began.
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MR KELLY: Mok in e osenss that we have not found the FLO
directly involved in cross-border terrorist ralds or things like?

FEF. HAMILTONM: Do we have any evidence of the FLO involvement
in any of the terrorist achions that bave oocowed inside [srael™?

ME. EELLY: Fo,  mone that I oknow af, sie.

HAMILTOM: ALl right. Now, [ want to btry to get your
sensa of how actively She United States shouwld be invalved in tryine

s o bhrowgh the elections. When 1 talked
| arlier, you indicated, for esxamplea, youw did not think it
5 ke 2 oot Lhe United States to bring forwvard names — *
Falestinians in the odialogue, Din oy seer,  for @xaample, the role of
the United States 1o trying o provide suggestions to narrow the gaf

bor furbher bthe peace peod
Wilth 2 z

bretween the lsvaelis
ls that an appropriates

nd bhe Falestinians on the election proposal ™
role for bthe United States™

MR FELLY:  We want bo be helpful, Congressman —-— "

FEF. HAMILTOM:
et ng o proeyi e

Lly in being helpful, does that mean we're
sbions as o how the gap can be narrowed?

PRl Y s Certailnly, yes.  From time to time we will make
about how we think the gap can be narrowed.

S,
-

FEF HAMILLTON: One of the guestions iz Wwhebher or nob the FLOD
wi Ll agree to meelbings i Falestinian representatives in the
larasll governmant on bhe : af the election. Is it your
zense that the FLO can accept such talks?

Faends v

ME. FEELLY S Mok &t prs

eant, no, =iv.

HAMILTON:  The LD bas mentioned the possibility of using
Cwi Amarican citizens in such balks. What i3 your position and what

ig the Israeli position on the invalvemnent of FPalestinian Amer ic ags
in bhaosse talks? .
MR« HEELLY: an interesting point, LF you'll permit me
there. We read an interview in the Financial Times of London by
Yassir Arafat in which he talked about the potential involvement of
two American cibtizens in a dialogue. e have not heard anything
Like that through ouwr contacts with the FLO, in other words, our
convarsations with FPelletreau. [ think that what we are witnessing
Lhere, Congressman, is the fact that for a couple of decades the FLC

sent signals or attempted to convey messages or signals through
newspapar interviews, through visiting professors, through a myriad
of different people who bumped into them from time o Lime.

REFS HAMILTOM:  Okay, Llet me

ME. EELLY: Idon?t think the organization has guite gotten
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accustomed to the fact that 1t7s talking Lo the United 3tates
government, and i it wants to say something, it can say it.

FEF. HAMILTOM: I have ssen report after report about indirect
Israeli-FLO talks, secret talks through the Moroccans, indirect
talks through U5, EEgyptianF and West Bank Falestinians. European
diplomats are saying the Israel-FLO channel, and I'm guoting him
Mnow, "is becoming very olear and very substantive," end of guote.
Fimance Minister Feres has acknowledged that an official dialogue
Jith the FLO is now going on between the zl1s and the FLO. And
the question on my mind, I quess, is do owe veoany knowledge of
that™ Are those reports acocuwrate?”  What do o you kEnow about 167

ME. RELL.Y: Congressman, I othink it7s an exaggeration for any
press raeport bto say an official dialogue is golng on between the
Israeli government and the PLO. I don't think that's reality.
Thaere’s a lot of press reporbing about 16 -

FEF. HAMILTON: The quote was from Finance Minister Feres and

he said that an official dialogue with the FLO is "taking shape,
those are his words., ‘

M. FELLY: Oh, taking shape, I'm sorry, I understood you to
say "taking places,” [ don?t know of any official dialogue that's
taking place. There are reports both in the press and in classified

reporting about contacts. I7d been happy to o in the latter with
Yoo inoa o losed sesslon.,

FEF. HAMILTON: Well, I would like to pursue that certainly
with you.  Mow, [ owant Lo ask also with regard to the FLO dialogue,
what have we accomplished so far in this FLD dialogue?

MRE. EELLY: I think -

FEF. HAMILTON: Has there - can vou point to any change in FLC
policy due divectly, for example, to the US-FLO talks?

ME. EELILY: I can’t point to any saplicik change in FPLO pol i.

Congressman. I hope that we are beginning to broaden theilir vision
and have an impact on tham on the pobtenbtialities of abandoning armeu

efforts to change.
FEF. HAMILTON: You think - you continuwe o think they enhancé

our interests in the region and promobte the search for peace do you

MFE. FELLY: That they do, sir®
REF. HAMILTON: The talks do.

ME. EELLY: The tallks, yes I do. I believe that they help
ful fill our objectives.

FEF. HAMILTON: Do we now recognize the FLO7T
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ME. FELLY: As a goveroment, no sir. And we have actively
opposed the attempt by the FLO to be treated and accredited as a
state in international organizations.?

REF. HAMILTOM: What about this phrase "substantive dialogue"?
What does that really include? What doss it mean™ [t does not
mean negotiations,

MRE. EELLY: It does not mean negotiations. I think to put it
in common terms, 1t means to talk turkey, to talk seriously with
peopla.

FEF. HAMILTOMN: Does 1t mean that US officials can have
conversations with FLO peoplsa when they meet them around the world?

FEF. FEIGHAR: Mot around the world. The only channel is
Felletrean in Tunis.

FEF. HAMILTON: What distinction do you make between l
"substantive dialogue' on the one hand and "negotiating” on the
ot her ™

ME. FELLY: Negotiating, I think, is an effort to agree to
formal positions which will be mutually agreed at some point in
time.
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And that is not our effort with the FLO. Our effort is to persuade
them to go along with the Israeli proposal that there would be
contacts between Falestinians and the government of Israel.

REFP. HAMILTON: Now, how many times have we met with the FLO i
Tunis?
MR. KELLY: I don’t have the number at my fingertips, sir.

REF. HAMILTON: Have we met —— we draw a distinction of some
kind. We have formal meetings -—-

ME. KELLY: We do. We've had three formal meetings, the last
of which was June 8th.

FEF. HAMILTON: Does Mr. Felletreau meet with the FLO official
informally on a regular basis?

ME. KELLY: Informally —- not on a scheduled basis.  There
probably have been —- oh, I don’t know —— a dozen, 18 meetings in
six months.

FEF. HAMILTON: All right. Mr. Smith.
REF. SMITH: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Kelly, let me take us from where we are today since we’ve
discussed that in a, I think, a fairly significant way =-- but where
we’re going to be tomorrow, and the Chairman’s talked about it. Y

said that the State Department is interested in results; the
administration is interested in results. We started to talk with
the FLLO in December. I’ve indicated that there have been an
increase in the number of EterroristF attacks —-— severity and
incidence. Youw’ve said that while there have been, and significant
terrorist attacks, you have not been able to link the FLO general
command —— Arafat or the others underneath —— with those attacks.

I believe, of course, that anybody who would be doing that on
the other side and then take credit for it would be kind of dumb.
All they have to do is do it, and if they don’t take credit for it
and the people that are doing them can’t be directly linked, they
can do anything they damned please because, as you’ve testified
apparently, we’'re not going to hold against them their prior record

It has been indicated by people in the State Department that t

some deqgree the FLO started with a clean slate after December’s
Arafat statement. Now, if that’s the case —— if all of this is
given, and you’'ve testified to most of this —— if that’s the CAaGe,
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informally, Felletreau has in fact broadened his contacts with them
both formally and informally. h{

MR. KELLY: Excuse me, sir, not formally. In the formal
sessions, they’re the same as we started with in December.

REF. SMITH: Well, he didn’t meet with Mr. Khalaf, and I doubt
very seriously whether he was going to —— until just a few weeks
ago, June 8th.

The bottom line, however, is we've gone through this exercise
for six months,. I'd like you to tell me, today, after this
six-month period or longer, whether the FLO has taken any single
step closer to peace; has endorsed any proposal whatsoever, either
thrown out -— I'm sorry, that’s the wrong word —— either offered up

by the United States or by the Israelis —— and, of course, the new
proposal which was in May by Mr. Shamir - whether any -- any of
those or any other tangible, observable, objectively capable, for
recording purposes, significant progress has been made through thes

talks? If "yes," I'd like to hear about it. If none, 1’'d like you
to tell me how long we’re going to go through this process.

Mr. Engel I believe is correct: If they do nothing and we kee
talking and we keep talking and we keep closing our eyes —— there i

the text —-—- at some point we’re going to get disgusted with no
progress being made and just say to ourselves, I believe, "Well,
this proposal is a dead issue. lLet’s go on to the next one." And
the only one that we have at this moment is the multinational
conference.

So, would you indicate for the Committee how much, if any,
progress has been made, what tangible, identifiable progress can be
recorded. And if there hasn’t been any, how long the State
Department intends to stay at this before either we will break off
talks with the FLO because they haven’t moved at all or we’ll try ¢t

Bludgeon Israel into moving further froa its QW TETILILLAY Stano a
this time?

MR. KELLY: Congressman, there is no tangible progress that I
can point to, It’s an effort at persuasion. It’s obviously tough.
We're trying to get these people to abandon the ideas that they hav

held for 25 or 30 years or longer. I don’t know how long that’s
going to take. I do know this is not an unlimited dialogue, where
they sit and stonewall. I do think there’s one interesting
phenomena (sic) in the area,

which I hope the FLO is part of, and that is the fact that the

sub jects of dialogue have changed a lot in the last decade or twi,
When I first had my first exposure to the Middle East about 25 year

ago, all one ever heard from any Arab government, or Arab, was how
they were going to go about driving Israel into the sea. Now, Arab
governments, and Arabs, and Falestinians argue among themsel ves and
with others about whether or not the election proposal is a
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profitable way, a rewarding way for Falestinians to advance their
CAause. I would certainly argue, and I would think you would agree,
that, at least in the crude sense, the terms of the dialogue, or th

discussion, have changed for the better. That doesn’t mean
anybody’s home free yet.

FEF. SMITH: I understand, and I appreciate the significance o

that. The difference is what has happened in the last six months
since the United States has entered into what is in fact a new

course, which for us was a change of 20 years worth of policy —--— 13
years worth of policy at least, maybe 20. What are we getting for
it now? Now that Israel has of fered up a unique plan, which people

said it wouldn’t have done six or eight months ago, where has
anybody else moved in the process, if we're so intent on helping --
although we're not negotiating, we’re not bringing messages back an

forth, we're there trying to convince people? What have we
convinced the FLO of?

MF. FELLY: There is nothing we can hold up and hand out, bu!'
we think it is a worthwhile objective, Congressman.

REF. SMITH: And how long do we think we're going to stay in
that mode? Do we have --

M. FEELLY: That’s a tough one to answer. I mean even 1if we
had it fixed in our mind, I’m not sure it’d be prudent to say it
publicly.

FEF. SMITH: Would we be ready to affix blame for the failure
to move forward at some point in time, if in fact the PLO does not
change its position at all™

MR. KELLY: Absoclutely, Congressman.

FREF. SMITH: So, we can count on you at some point if that
happens, and nobody wants to see it happen, but if it happens —-

REF. SMITH: -- we can count on you to be back here blaming th

ME. KELLY: We want to see progress, but obviously --—

FLO for not moving.

ME. KELLY: This is not an open ended dialogue with an
unlimited calender.

REF. HAMILTON: Mr. Levine.

FEF. SMITH: Than you very much.

REF. LEVINE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Again, Mr. Secretary,
am heartened by your testimony today, it is helpful, and I will jus

mention again that I hope that it is a consistent message of the
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On this issue of the dialogue that so many of my colleagues
have been raising: As you may know it was I who introduced the
language that was ultimately the basis for the statutory conditions

that the FLO had to meet in order for the dialogue to begin, first
in 1983 and again in ’'84 and again in ’'85 when it became permanent
law. And even though it was my language and my legislation, when
Secretary Shultz called and other people in the Department called
and indicated that they intended, I might emphasize in the context
of some consultations with the Congress, to open a dialogue, I and
other people on this committee who have been skeptical from where
the FLO comes on this issue, supported the opening of that dialogue

We did not stand up and criticize it. We said that we thought that

given the Secretary’s track record on this issue, it was something
if he believed it was warth trying that we should try. And he
received and maintained consistent congressional support for his

efforts. .
Now, as you heard, particulary I think of the very eloquent
question of Mr. Ackerman, who appropriately referred back to the
speci fic language from the State Department at the time of the
beginning of the dialogue, that our State Department spelled out a
course of conduct that they expected the FLO to meet. It was not

met . In fact, to the contrary, it has been —— in terms of the
expectation of the condemnation of terrorist activity, it has been
very explicitly not been met, and yet we not only continue the

dialogue but we elevate it in terms of dealing with known
terrorists.

And I would just say for the record at this point in time tha

the sad fact is, Mr. Secretary, you guys look like youlre being
taken. VYou look like we're doing all the giving and doing none of
the getting, that the FLO can change the terms, change the
conditions

we go along, and I am pleased and relieved for the first time to
hear that you indicate that this is not an indefinite dialogue, a‘
I hope that the interlocutors with whem youwre involved understand
that you do have people on the Hill that are looking very criticall

and very carefully at this point, at the track record, which appear
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thus far to be all giving on our part and no getting. And I say
that for the record, because [ think it’s important that you take
that back in whatever context and method you have to inject it into
the process.

I was a little -—- yeah, go ahead.
MR. KELLY: May I say, Congressman —— may [ respectfully
disagree? I don’t think it’s been all giving and no getting. I

think our --
REP. LEVINE: Well, what have we --—
MR. KELLY: I think our successful -—-
FEF. LEVINE: What have we gotten?

MF. FEELLY: —— effort to keep the PLO ocut of the World Health
Organization speaks for itself.

FEF. LEVINE: Can I just stop you at that point? Why did ?w'.

FLLO even continue to pursue it? We're supposed to be getting
something from the FLO dialogue. We had to get something there by
going to the international community. We didn’t get that from the

FLO. We got that from other people in the world. What have we
gotten from the PLO?

MF. FELLY: In terms of tangible things that we can point to?
REF. LEVINE: VYes.

ME. KELLY: Nothing.

FEF. LEVINE: Well, that’s just my point. I'm glad to hear yo

think we're getting something, but in the next sentence you tell me
we're getting nothing from the FLO. I guess welre getting somethin

from others. What have we gotten from the F-L-07

ME. KELLY: We are trying to persuade them, Congressman, tha’
there is a better course for them to try to help their people than
the empty path that they have been treading for, lo, these decades.

REF. LEVINE: Mr. Secretary, that is why we have supported you
when you initiated the dialogue, but we are becoming increasingly™
skeptical that it’s yielding results.

I must say that I was unhappy to hear your testimony that the
press reports with regard to our encouraging Labor to stay in the
coalition are inacourate. I was relieved to hear that we were
sending somebody to encourage lLabor to stay in the dialogue. I
think that would have been a constructive activity. For the recard

I just want you to know my views on that.
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et me just ask one other question, and it’s about Lebanon. I
am deeply saddened, bs I think members on both
sides of the aisle are across the board, with regard to what's
happening on the ground in ELebanonF.

I'm also frustrated by what appears to be the deafening silen:

from our administration with regard to Lebanon. We say a heck of a
lot less about the tragic death and devastation of Lebanon than we
say about the most subtle aspect of a change in policy with regard
to Israel. Lebanon is one of the most tragic, sad crises on the
globe, which I know you are very well aware of —— perhaps better
than any of us are. What can we do, and why can’t we be louder and
more visible and more aggressive, in terms of at least staking out

position with regard to Lebanon. It seems that we’ve abandoned tha

poor, struggling, suffering country, and left it to the cruelest
possible fate.

MR. FELLY: Congressman, let me make two points. One, 1in v:nr'\‘
way or another, we say something about Lebanon two or three times
every week, and most of it doesn’t get reported. I mean, obviously

there are things that, in terms of abandoning Lebanon, or turn —-—

turn our back -- well, I'll give you an example, if you’ll forgive
me a personal one. At my confirmation hearing before the Senate
Foreign Relations Committee, I was asked a similar question. In

response to the question, I said it would be ignoble of the United
States to turn its back on Lebanon, to let that country bleed to
death unnoticed and unmourned, and that we needed to work with our
international partners to try to bring this war to an end.

I felt that statement very, very deeply from within my own —-
my own being. I mean, it’s the kind of statement that a government
official can make, and I'm trying to back that up with a little
activity, since I’ve got an office that has something to bring to
bear. It doesn’t get any notire. It gets a little notice here and
there among people who watch very closely, but it’s Just not oa -
it’s -— the bad news that’s on the front page every day is the .
violations of the ceasefire and so on. We are working, we are
active, we have talked to the Europeans about it, we've talked to a
lot of Arab governments, we’ve talked to the Soviets about it. We
are trying to bring peace to that country, and perhaps a lot of it
is unnoticed activity.

REF. LEVINE: VYou will get extensive support in this Committee
and the Congress in those efforts. We commend yauw for them.  Thank
you. ?

MFE. EELLY: Thank you, Congressman.

REF. HAMILTON: Mr. Torricelli.

REF. TORRICELLI: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Felly, ocould
you state for me the status of our offer to give compensation to th

victims of Iran Air 655, please?
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MRz, KELLY: This is being handled by our lawyers, so ['m not
your best witness on the case. But my understanding is that we are
about ready, if we have not already done so, to communicate a
compensation offer to the governments other than that of ElranfF, wh

had passangers on the aircraft.
REF. TORRICELLI: So, the decision then —— that was going to b

my next question —-— the decision has been made to approach
governments of third nations and simply hold in abeyance the offer
with Iran?

MR. KELLY: Again, I'm not your best witness, but my
understanding is that the plan is to deal with third governments an

to attempt to deal then with non-governmental organizations such as
the International Red Cross with regards to the victims in Iran.

FEF. TORRICELLI: But to your knowledge, either communication
with the Iranian government or families within Iran at the moment i

not occurring.

MR. KELLY: That’s my understanding. I think we made some
efforts through international organizations, I believe that the
efforts were unavailing because, I think, the government of Iran

interposed itself into the process.

REF. TORRICELLI: To your knowledge, are there law suits filed
against the United States government now by families of victims?

MR. KELLY: I honestly don’t know the answer to that,
Congressman.

FEF. TORRIZCELLI: And has a judgment been made whether to
accept the jursidiction of the World Court in the event that such
suits are filed?

MR. KELLY: I know that's been under consideration, if I may
submit the answers for the record. .

REF. TORRICELLI: But there is not a Jjudgment on it. Could yo
then —— what you do know about the status of compensation
from the ElraqiF government on the Stark incident? Do you know the
answer to that question?

ME. KELLY: There has been a transfer of the funds from the
government of Iraq to compensate the victims of the American™
servicemen who died -——

FEF. TORRICELLI: To the families?

MF. KELLY: Sorry?

REF. TORRICELL.I: T the families.

S8y
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MR. KELLY: To the families, yes.

FEF. TORRICELLI: But to the United States government?

MR. KELLY: That I do not know, sir. I can check and supply i
for the record.

FEF. TORRICELLTI: It’s my understanding first that the costs
finally are bringing the Stark back to service -- there’'s some $820
million. If you could verify whether indeed that is an accurate
cost, and second compare what has been provided from the Iragi
government against that number, if you would.

MR. KELLY: I’11 be happy to supply that for the record,
Congressman.

REF. TORRIZELLI: Third, King Fahd’s visit to Washington.
Should we be expecting, without me asking you today for details,
announcements on any arms sales? ‘

ME. KELLY: The administration has been considering the matter
of arms sales. There is no current intention to announce any arms
sales during the King’s visit. Indeaed, if there is a subsequent
decision, there will have to be obviously pre—consultation with
members of the Congress, as well as the 20 and 30 day notification
periods.

REF. TORRICELLI: From the perspective of this moment, you,
based on your own consultations with the administration, do not
expect an announcement during this visit?

MR. KELLY: I do not, no, sir.

REP. TORRICELLI: Two issues with regard to the sale of Main
Battle Tanks. I have read that the EKuwaitisF have decided not to
purchase an American tank, but might be interested in a Yugoslavian

If you would respond to that and the status of the u:nr\—again/-:-ff—-ag.
discussions with the Saudi Arabia with regards to the M-1 tank.

MR. KELLY: Th Kuwaiti governmnet announced publicly, I beleiv

around the last days of June, that it had decided to procure a tank

Yugoslavia. We have discussed that with the Kuwaiti government and

have confirmed that to us.

REF. TORRICELLI: To the extent that they are precluding the
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MR. KEELLY: I'm not -— I do not know whether the door is
totally closed, but a decision has been made by the Kuwaitis to
procure tanks from Yugoslavia, yes.

With regard to a tank sale to Saudi Arabia, that would fall in
the realm of things that might be considered for announcement durin

the King’'s visit in the last week of July. There are no —— there’s
nio intentions to make any announcement on that now. It remains a
possibility. There have been no decisions.

REF. TORRICEILLI: Well, simply to state this one member’s
apinion, but time and again when we are asked by our friends in the
region to sell items which we consider potentially to be contrary t

the security interests of the United States or our friends in the
region, we often do so in any case because of the needs of various
Arab states. In this one instance, Kuwait could have purchased fro
the United States something that probably not only that met its ‘
needs but had some advantages for the United States, and did not

pose, 1in my judgment, serious security problems for our friends or
for ourselves. They did not do so.

In my Jjudgment, that reflects poorly upon the Kuwaiti
government. It reflects poorly upon future requests to purchase
things in the United States that might be more questionable. I"m
disappointed they made the decision.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
REFP. HAMILTON: Mr. Ackerman.
REF. ACEKERMAN: Thank you, MR. Chairman. I must say that I'm

little bit disillusioned with the actions lhat our State Department
has laken with regard to the FPLO, and I'm a little bit disappointed
with some of the responses that I’ve heard here today. Maybe we ‘
could clear it up. Before you were asked "do we recognize the
FLO?" and you said "not as a government."

But what we have done in sitting down and talking to the FPLO is we
have given them a legitimacy, a credibility that heretofore they
have not had. And then we had set conditions for sitting down and
giving them that kind of recognition, conditions that I read to you
which were very, very explicit to Ambassador Felletreau having to d

with the condemnation of violence and the expulsion from the FLO of
anybody who participates in it. And then we went ahead and we
knowingly or unknowingly, giving the benefit of the doubt, ignored
those conditions, giving complete legitimacy to the FPLO claim that
those are not acts of terrorism, although they’re callous and wanto

acts of bloody -- cold blooded murder.
The Chairman very appropriately asked you if the FLO has

violated the conditions of our talks. And you said you did not
believe so because there was no cross border terrorism. Conditions
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have nothing to do with oross border terrorism. That's only a part
of it. And in further answering, you said you were unaware of any
acts of FLO terrorism. Let me just cite a few things to you if I
might. There are a couple, more than two, and perhaps you can
respond to them separately.

On December 26, 1988, four gunman from the Fopular Struggle
Friont tried to infiltrate Israel by sea but their rubber dinghy
capsized of f the Lebanese coast. That's cross border. Number two,
on December 28th, three gunmen from the Falestinian Liberation Fron

were killed by Israeli soldiers while they were cutting a hole in
the Israeli-Lebanon border fen:ce near Kibbutz Manara -— that'’s
cross border.

Number three, on February Sth of 1989, five gunmen from the
Fopular Front for the LLiberaton of Palestine, and one from the FLF,
were killed by Israeli troops inside the security zone in southern
Lebanon. The PFLP leader, George Habash declared that the FFLF,
quote, "will not only keep up the armed struggle, but will also
eszalate it, and diversify its forms and methods. " N .

Number four, on February Z8rd, three gunmen from the Democrati

Front for the Liberation of Falestine were killed by the Southern
l.ebanon Army, in southern Lebanon. Documents found on the
terrorists indicated their intention to attack the civilian
settlement in Zarit, in northern Israel. In keeping with historic
policy, the DFLF claimed to have successfully reached Zarit. FRadio
Voice of the Mountain, from Lebanon reported that, quote, "The DFLF
announced this afternoon that one of its groups had attacked an
Israeli enemy patrol at the Zarit settlement road junctian.

Number five, on March 2nd, 1989, four gunmen from the DFLF wer
- .

killed by Israeli troops in Southern Lebanon. Again, the DFLF
claimed to have actually infiltrated the Zarit settlement. The
mani festo found among the documents on the bodies of the slain
terrorists was addressed to the settlers of Zarit, as well as the
soldiers and the officers of the Israeli army. .

Number six, on March 13th, 1989, three gunmen from the PLF wer

killed by Israeli troops less than a mile from Lebanon—Israeli
border. Again, the FPLO group claimed to have actually infiltrated
Israel. Quote: "In the statement issued yesterday, the Falestinia

Liberation Front said that one of its groups managed at 0100 to
broach the wire border fence and went deep in the direction of
al-Manara settlement." This from Falestinian radio.

Number seven, April 8th of this year, gunmen from the FSF
drowned in the north of Darosha-Hanikra (ph) border between Lebanon
and Israel when their rubber dingy was shot and sunk by an Israeli”
patrol vessel. A FSF spokesman claimed responsibility and said the
attack had been claimed on a Israeli town.

Those are just seven cross—border incidents that I would like
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you to be aware of that obviously violate even the narrow
interpretation that it has to be cross—-border terrorism that was se

as a conditionality for our talks. But certainly it’s not just
cross—-border, but our conditionality was all forms of terrorism had
to be denounced, and those who committed it and the groups that
committed it had to be expelled.

More recently, on June 4th, the FLO’s DFLF faction led by Naif
Hawatmeh —- I'm sure I mispronounced his name and did him great
disservice —— attempted to carry out a terrorist infiltration of
Israel’s northern border. This was the third such DFLF attempt and
the ninth carried out by a mainstream FLO faction. The three—man
terror squad on its way to take civilian hostages in the Israeli
kibbutz of Misgaz Am was intercepted while trying to break through
the border fence. The terrorists, two Falestinians and one Kuwaiti

were killed. An Israeli Bedouin soldier died in the clash. The
Gul f News Agency carried out the following report from a press
conference with Yassir Arafat in Kuwait two days later. CQuimte:
"The FLO chairman praised the participation of Huwaiti martyr F'a‘
Abal Rasul in Sunday’s commando raid on Israeli targets in ocoupi™
Falestine saying, 'Fawzi’s blood has mixed with that of the two
Falestinian martyrs who died with him in the operation."

Secondly, at the same time, the Kuwait press conference,
Yassivr Arafat also stated —— this, on June 6th —— "the FLO will not
stop the armed struggle. I did not ask anybody to refrain from
military operations."

And three, on May 3rd, 19893, the Falestinian terrorists stabbe

two elderly Israeli Jews to death and wounded three others in
Jerusalem. Later that day, FLO leader Yassir Arafat was asked in a

interview on the Arab language radio Monte Carlo if he viewed the
incident as part of the legitimate Falestinian uprising. Arafat
stated, "Certainly. The Falestinian people is acting in

sel f-defense. We will continue the uprising with renewed
determination. The uprising will continue wave after wave until ‘

Falestinian flag is hoisted over Jerusalem, the capital of the
Falestinian state."

And finally, four, on May 18th, three members of a Falestinian
organization called the Assault Group, which was wanted for carryin

out terrorist attacks against fellow Arabs opened fire with
automatic rifles and grenades at an Israeli patrol in Beit Ulat
(sp?) near Hebron. One Israeli was killed and another critically
wounded. The three terrorists were killed in the ensuing gunfight.
When asked for a reaction to the incident, Abu Eyhad, second in
command to Arafat in the FLO hierarchy told Huwait News Services on
May 20th, quote, "It is the right of the Falestinian people to
defend itself by every means. The Beit Ulat operation was in the
context of sel f-defense, especially since there has been no?
renouncement of the principle of the armed struggle. 0On the
contrary, we declared that the armed struggle will continue until

‘the enemy will obey and abandon his haughtiness."
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certainly this is but a piece of the ferrorist activities and the
murder and the attempted terrorism as well as actual terrorism
that’s taken place, what’:s our response™

MR, EELLY: Congressman, first of all, [ was indeed awvare of
those incidents. Having lived in Lebanon, I know that there are a
lot af different Falestinian gangs that operate in that country. [
know that many of them are capable and do mount ocperations that are

not at the behest of the lewadership of the FLO. [ know that some of

those organizations are actively opposed to Arafat and what he
stands for and believe that his endorszement of 242 and 238 was an
error and would like nothing better than to put him into what they

believe would be a difficult position.

FEF. ACEERMAN: Ambassador, understanding that, there are soo
groups within the contexts that [ just read that are opposed to ii
Arafat and would like to do him whatever disservice they may, but
certainly within those 11 that I cited, there are quite a few
mainstream organizations, including Mr. Arafat himself, including
his second in command, including his spokespersons —— does not my
reading and understanding of what seems to be common

language instructions to Ambassador Felletreau that people who
engage, participate and yet do not even denounce these acts be
condemned by the FLO and be expelled from the FLO? Doesn’t this fly

in the face of the conditions that we’ve set™ Have they not
vimlated those conditions and do we not continue to sit patiently
with these murderers, pretending that their activities are not
continuing™

ME.: KELLY: The activities that you decribed bhappened,
absolutely, Dongressman.

REF. ACEERMAN:  And is that not contrary to the conditions H"‘f
Wes set

MR. KELLY: We do not believe that these were the directed
operations of the FLO high command.

REF. ACEEREMAN: Have they been denounced by the FLOT  Have any

of Lhose —-— any one —— plok ane. I gave you 11, pilck one. Which
one has been denounced by the FLO in conjunction with the berms of

the conditionality of owr talks?  One out of 11. Mot one?

ME. HEELLY: I do not believe so, no.



FEF. HAMILTON: Mr. Engel. .
FREF. ACEEREMAN:  Thank you.

FEF. ENGEL: 0Okay. Thank you, Mr.o Chalvman. Many people hawve
said factions of the FPLO, that it’s not al Fatah which i1s Yassir
Arafat’s faction, but 1t’s othaer factions. You referred to them,
Mr. Ambassador, as "gangs. I think the very important point that
Mr. Ackerman is making and that T would like to make is Mr. arafat
has not condemned any of them. Mr. Arafat’s group has not condemned

any of these attacks. And 1 Mr. Arafat puwrports to be the leader
of the whole FLO, not Jjust the Fatah faction, then he ought to be
taking a very active role in condemning these terrorist acts. And
if he is not speaking for the whaole FLO, then why are we sitting
down and talking o him?

MFE. KELLY: Well, we’re not talking to him, we’re talking to .
his lieuwtenants and we’re Ltelling them that they ocught to be
condemning and they ought to be getting out of this operating mode.

FEF. ENGEL: But i1t goes back to how long are we going to say
that without any kind of action on their part. I think that you’ve
witnessed today the frustration of many of wus in the United States
Congress that we continue to talk to them and we really don’t see,
ather than a few wiords which are meaningless, we really don’t see”
any change in their actions. '

Mr. Ambassador, what have we done Lo try to get ouwr European
allies or the Saudis, Mr. Mubarak, actively involved in tryinag bo
promote the election plan, Mr. Shamir's slection plan®

M. FEELLLY: We have talked bto -—— let me take them in the order
you mentioned —— to aother nations, to the EEwopeansF, and we noted
that —— oh, 1t would have been about the Z26th of June, within a day
o two of that, the Ewopean Community at its summibt meeting in .
Madrid, in its statement on the Middle East did, acknowledge or

recognize the government of Isrvael’s position of May 1dth
as - [ don’t have bhe sxact Ltext in front of me -- but in effect,

as a positive contribution moving fTowards peace in the Middle East.
And we certainly had earlier conveved that message to bhe Europeans’

and have been emphasizing that this is —— this provides a potential
dooe Lo progress.. And =0, there has Lbeen recognibion and puablic
acknowl edgement by bthe BEuropeans of the valws of the government of
lzrael’s position. ClZoughs. ) Emizuse me.

We have discussed the position, the proposal, with other Arab
gquwvarnments in ths area. They have made a variety of public
atatements about it. None have endorvsed the proposal in its
totality. Some of them have acknowladged publicly that this might

rovide a means btowards progress in the area and =0 there has been
= b4

if youw will, at least a conditional endovsement on the part of some
Arab governments. Some have had nothing to say about 1t, and some
arab government spokesmen have condemned 1t. It'= a mixed report.
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FEF. ENGEL: You know, we’lre always talking of the so-called
"moderate Saudis" -— that's a word that we throw around a lot, or
the administration has thrown around, in coming o Dongress and
saying, "Well, let's sell the Saudis planes, because they’re
moderate, they’re ouwr friends," etoetera, stocetara. It zeems to ne

if they chose, and 1 f they really were moderate -— and 1 really
quaestion whether they are —-— they ocould play a very, very
constructive role since they bankroll a lot of the FLO, and they
have a lot of influence in general —— could play a very constructive

role in getting the FLO and the Falestinians to accept these
proposals for elections. And [ really believe that ocw government,
instead of putting such public pressure on the Isrvaelis, ought to
put zome public pressure on other people that we think are so-called

"moderates, " like the Saudis.

I'm wondering if we could —— if I could ask you about the '
Buoviet Union and their —— the agreement, the treaty that Lhey
signed with Iran. What moves are we taking?® Obviously, the Soviet
Unimn has always had very oclose relations with Irag, and have always

traditionally been the ally, at least in the past few decades, of
the Iragis when there was hostility toward [ran, when the Shah was
there, and even in the early years of the Ayatollah. What are doing

= you can tell us --—

to perhaps talk to the Iragis?™ Ferhaps there 1s some annoyanoe on
their part with the Soviets - I['m sure there is —— in signing the™
agreement with the Iran government. What are we doing to perhaps
wiork oon this —— on the Iragis to perhaps moderate them, and try o
aget them to change some of their hard-line positions with regard to
the United States and with regard to the Middle East?

MF. EELLY: There has been worry, concern, by Iraqg, by other
countries in the Gulf over the reports of Lhe axpanded
Soviet-Ilranian relationship, these =conomic and trade deals, and ‘.

repom-ted agreement on defensive a
in @xact terms. And walve discus
Irag, and with other governments
they are apprehensive.

ssistance, whatever that may mean
sead this with the government of
in the Hul f. They are concerned,

I think because some of them, particularly Irag, have a very
signi ficant relationship of their own with the Soviet Union, [ am
confident that the government of Irag has raised this with the

Boviet Union, and no —-— [ have no doubt complained about it. What
response they were given, I do not know, but certainly it is a
matter of concern, and it’s one that we’re going to be bringing up
again with the Soviet Union because, I think, a rearmed, hostile
Iran is in no one’s interest anywhere.

FEF. EMGEL: But I owould like our government —— the point I was

trying to make is, I would likse our government Lo perhaps take
advantage of this in terms of openings with the [ragis to try to,
perhaps, get them to change some of their policies in the past, and
perhaps swing a littls bit more towards the West, or towards some
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Eind of moderation. Aand I hope -——

M. EELLY: Good advice, and something we have 1in mind.
FEF. ENGE: Thank you. Thank you, Mr.o Chalrman.

FREF. HAMILTOM:  Mr. Secretary, [ know you’ve been here a long
time, and we certainly appreciate the patience you’ve had in
responding to the many gquestions of membeoers. I do have, =still, a
few more gquestions, and I will try to get throwgh them quiclkly
because you’ve had a long ordeal this oorning.

First, on Echemical weaponsF ad ballistic missile proliferatioa,
I want to get a sense of what the administration is doing about that
2

problem. Are we talking to suppliers?™ Are we seeking negotiations’|

Are we supporting some kind of an on-site inspection vegime?  Whsag
15 1t we're doing at this point? .

ME. EELLY: The previous administration, Mr. Chairman, put in
place the missile technology control ceglme,

which invalves the United States and the six other nations which are
members of the industrialized summit, which is going to be meeting

Lomorrow in Faris., And that’s an agreement hy each to adopt
unilateral export controls on technology and equipment which would
contribute Lo peoplse developing a long-rangs ballistic missile
capability. That doesn’t involve the Soviets and the Chinese, and
w2 have talked to both of them about the problems that some of thelfz

sales present in the Middle East region.

On the chemicals weapons front, wa’ve besn working with the
Australian group, called —— because it’s chairved by the Government
of Australia, which attempts o find agr=ement among sxporters Lo
limit precursors of chemicals which could lead to the production ‘i
chemical weapons or sale of things bthat would facilitate plans
N, obviouwsly, the facts on the ground in The Middle East tell us
that those efforts haven’t been universally successful. We are most

concerned by the chemical weapons plant in Libya; we’re concerned by

faczilities in other countries. But we are working with the supplier
countries.

FEF. HAMILTON: Do oyou expect —— is bhere any veason bo think
wea’ 11 have progress soon, signlfilcant progress?

MF. FELLY: In terms of an exporter cutoff? I think progress
will probably be incremental. I hope someday 1t will be airtight.

FEF. HAMILTOR: Is is already too late™

MR. EELLY: MNo, not 1f, through the Fresident’s initiative at
the Chemical Weapons Conference in Geneva, there can be ultimate
agreement on a verifiable chemical weapons agreement which would
lead to the destruction of stoock.




FEF. HAMILTON: [ it possible Lo get an agraement on chemical ‘
weapon initiative without getting into the nuclear weapon contrvaol
issue, because the Arab states f=el that bthe chemical weapon
capabilities are counterbalanced bo -——

ME. KELL.Y: That’?s Lhe horn of the dilemma. When we discuss ¢

chemical limitations with the Arabs, they want to bring up nuclear
limitations. The twi have not been delinkead.

FEF. HAMILTON: Now, let me ask you some gquestions on the West
Bank and Gaza. It7s the 20th month now of wiolenoes. Do you see any

s1gns af 1t abating™

ME. KELLY: Nz, And indeed the statistics of the last few
monthes show an incrsease in violenoe, .

FEF. HAMILTOM: The trend is the other way, more violenoe?

Friom where youw sit, do oyouw think the intifada is likely to go
on indefinitely™

ME. EELLY: I hope not indefinitely. There are no near term

FEF. HAMILTOM: Viow don’t see -

M. EELLY?: —— prospects -

FEF. HAMILTON: You don’t see any signs of 1t stopping thuughT

ME. FELLY: [ don’t see any signs of a downturn,

FEF. HAMILTOM: We had a study come out by the Lawyers?
Commitbes for Human Fights  in Mew York, noting some disturbing .

Erends in Israeli actions in bhe West Bank and Gaza. AP WL EAWE
of bhat study™

MF. FEELLY: I haven’t seen that partioul:aor study, no, sic.

FEF. HAMILTOM: They are talking abont beatings while in
custody, and use of gunfive at close range, and misuse of plastic
pullets, and so forbkh. Yo arsa not aware of that study at all?

MR. BEELLY: I haven’t seen that, 1711 make it a point to get a
Moexld of a copy of 1t.

FEF. HAMILTORM: Well, I just wondered, e have nobt tThen
discuszed 1L with the lzraslis [ presume?




ME. EELLY: Discussed that study™
FEF. HAMILTON: That’s corract,
MR. EELLY: Not to my knowledge. Mo, Meo Chaivman.

FEF. HAMILTON: There iz legiszlation being considered tn the
Fnesset now which would have the effect of cutting off ocutzide funds

to Falestinian sel i~-help and development projects. AY e ol AWar e afF
that pending legislation™
ME. KELLY: I am not, Longrassman.

FEF. HAMILTOM: Would you take a look at that and see what you
think the impact of that might be on ouwr prorams?

ME. EELLYs: I will indeed, and I'd be happy to supply you &
position for the record, Me. Chailvrman.

FEF. HAMILTON: Now, bhe @chools have been closed in the Ne%!’
Bank for 1% months. What are we saying to the Israelis with respecf

to that policy™

ME. KELLY: We have talked to the governmen of Israel about the
benefits that might flow from a reocpening of the schools. Thus far
Lhey have not decided to reopen the schools.

FEF. HAMILTOM: Div you think they are considering seriously bhe

possibility of reopening the schools?
MR, EELLY: I just don’t know bthe answer to that gquestion, M.

Chailivman.

[}

FEF. HAMILTON: Ts it ow view that the polizy contravenes ’
international conventions which protect institutions devoted to AR
care and seducation of ochildren?®

M. FELLY: 0n the @xact legal point, T don’b know. {’d be
happy to answer {for the record, Mr. Chailrcman.

REF. HAMILTOM: All right.  On the deportation guestion. Aboud
56 Falestinians, I think, have been deported. Do bthese deportations
vimlate existing international conventions in youwr view?

ME. KEELLY: It 1= our view that they do, vas.

REF. HAMILTON: Are we seeking to try to end the deportations?®

MR. KELLY: We have repeatedly brought owr views bafore Lhe
government of Israel.

REF. HAMILTON: So, it’s an owr agenda with Israel. Is that



correct™
ME. BREELY: It is, Mr. Chairman.

FEF. HAMILTON: There have been a number of wviolent incidents
invialving settlers in the West Eank. Have they been increasing
lately™

MFE. EELLY: That i1s my impression, but I am not confident the
statistics bear me out. Wea should take a look at that.

FEF. HAMILTON:  What is the Israeli policy today regarding the
use of Torce by settlers™

MR BEELLY: We should supply a detailed answer for the record.
In a nutshell, I believe that the [srasli policy is that settlers
are Lo act only in sel f-defense. '

FEF. HAMILTON: Would youw check that for me, please™
MF. KELLY: I'd be happy to.

FEF. HAMILTON: And I am also informed that there are a number
of American citizens involved in that.

M. EELLY: Thers2 are a number of American citizens at
zattlements 1n the West Bank who are active.

FEF. HAMILTON: And any implication of that from youws point of
view I would certainly be interested in.. I would like to ask a few

questions with regard to the Soviet Union as well. What 13 the
dialogue today between the United States and the Soviet Union with
regard to the Middle East™ Do you meet, are you scheduled to meet
with your Soviet counterpart™

MR. FELLY: Secretary Baker, of course, met with Shevardnadzewin

early May in Moscow and discussed among other issues, the Middle

Fast. Then in mid-June, the 18th or 12th - [ can’t vremember

evacztly, Mr. Chairman -- Dennis Ross, the Divector of Folicy

Flanning and [ co-chaired two days of talks with the Soviets

here in Washington to talk about the Middle East peace process and
ohther lssues 1n bhe Middle East. There 1= Mo next meeting

schedul ed. We agreed with

them to be in contact through respective smbassies as things come

LU W But [ anticipate we will be meeting again with them sometims in }

the next several months.

FEF. HAMILTOM: Do youw think the Middle East is a higher
priocrity for the Soviets than it was previously™

M o BELLY & External actions would indicate yes because the
Soviet Foriegn Minister touwred the area which no Soviet foreign
minister had done in many years, and they’ve been active. Bay 1
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think the answer 1s yas.

FEF. HAMILTON: So, they’re seeking to improve their ties with
Egypt. and Jordan , the Gulf states, Saudl Arabia™

MRE. FELLY:  They are indeed, Mr. Chalvyman.

FEF. HAMILTON: Now, what about the Soviet relationship with
Israel™ Are they about ready to rvestore diplomatic relations, do
you think™

MR. FELLY: I don’t think a restoration is imminent, Mr.
Chairman. They have discussed it as a pobtentiality and they’ve had
direct talks, as you know, with officials of the government of
T=rael. There are =oma moves, suwch as the recent E1 AL flights bo
Soviet Armenia to bring back victims of the earthqguake whioch
indicate increased contacts between the two countiries, but I odon’ g
anticipate an early recocgnition. '

FEF. HAMILTOM: Are they making progress on the guestions of
emigration and trade and consular issues?

M. RELLY: The indications are that smigration of Soviet Jewry

is an issue on which progress is beilng made. I'm not actually up tO

FEF. HAMILTON: Are we having discussions with the Soviet Union
with respect to international terrovism, particularly as 1t reflects
~= as it manifests itself in the Middle East™

M. EELLY: We have had an 2xchange with the Soviet Union on®
international tervorism worldwide. It wasnt just focused on th r.‘a.
Middle East.

FEF. HAMILTORM: And are you getting anywhere? Are you getting

any oooperation’

MF. FELLY: I didn’t handle the contacts, Mr. Chairman. My
understanding is that there was -— Thiz s=ounds like "diplomatigue,
but I think there’s a point to it —— there was an exchange of views
and on osome of the lssues, there was mors substance Lo the

conversation.

FEF. HAMILTOM: Do oyou have any reason to think that the
Soviets will be helpful to ws in getting owre hostages out of
lLebanon™

i
date on trade contacts between Israel and the Soviet Union. '
MF. FELLY: I would certainly hope =so, Mr. Chailvman. I haven't
seen any conorete evidence of that. Eut that is something ——

FEF. HAMILTOM: Dz youw have —-— dio you have ——

MRE. EELLY: -— we have raised with them.



FEF. HAMILTON: You have. Do oyouw have anything to report Hoowg
at all about the hostages™

ME. EELLYS I"m sorrvy to say that there’s no good news to
report.

FEF. HAMILTON: What 1s the status of the US-Soviet discussiong

on the question of chemical weapon prolilferation, missile
proliferation in the Middle East™

ME. EELLY: 0On missile proliferation, the Soviets have
indicated that they’'re going to act -—— these aren’t their words,
these are mine -— to limit themselves from putting in long-range
systems. On chemical proliferation, the Soviets have taken some
pleasure in pointing out that it has been allies of the United
States whio have often contributed to chemical proliferation in ©F
Middle East.

FEF. HAMILTON: What's the next step™

M. FEELLY: With the Soviets or with the allies™

FEF. HAMILTON: No, with the Soviets.

ME. FELLY: We're going to keep talking to them about the
proli feration i1ssue. I think they’re conscious of the dangers

thera.,

FREF. HAMILTON: Is this scenario where we have a common
interest with the Soviet Union™

MF. FEELLY: I would hope we have a common interest, because
obhviowsly ——

EF. HAMILTON: On the basis of youwr discussions, do you th‘:

Wes ol hawve™
M. EELLY: I think =0 because of their -
FEF. HAMILTOM: Dz the Soviets think so?
MR. KELLY: I believe they do, Mr. Chalrman.

FEF. HAMILTORN: Dooyow ses growing friction in the
Souviet-Syrian relation™

ME: EELLY: Friction; mo. Ny, Mr. Chairman, I don’t.
REF. HAMILTON: Do you see any changs in the Soviet-— Syrian

military relationship? Are the Soviets cutting back their arms to

Syriat




MRE. FELLY: I have not noted any significant changes. Mo, Mre.
Chairman.

FEF. HAMILTON: Is Moscow pressing Syria bo pay 1ts debt —— on
its military debt™

Mk, EELLY: I am told that is the case, Mr. Thaliman.

FEF. HAMILLTOMN: [ the King’s position in Jordan, his political
position eroding?

ME. FELLY: The king has announced plans to hold parliamentary

2lections, and [ belisve that the idea is that, with
greater participation on the part of the public, the Fing’s position

will be maintained.

FEF. HAMILTON: Is he asking for those elections because he
senses his position is aroding™

M. EELLY: I don’t know the answer to that question. That hag
been speculated by some commentators.

FEF. HAMILTON: The United States government —- we do not feel
his position is eroding™

ME. KELLY: Nz, Mr. Chairman, I think we do not.

FEF. HAMILTON: Now, he had some riots, didn’t he, this spring
that led to the resignation of the Frime Minister. Who were these
peopls that riocted in Jordan™

MR. FELLY: Mr. Chairman, I'm not expert on that. If T could
supply you an answer for bhe record., .

FEF. HAMILTON: Doooyouw have any reason to think there’s some
danger, =ome risk, of political instability in Jovrdan™

ME. FELLY: I think, in & country that's confronted with grave
aoonomic difficulties as Jordan 15 and which has had active
rapresentative participation, the risk ewist

-

FEF. HAMILTON: I wanted to ask a guestion or two with respect
to an earlier qgquestion that Mr. Torrvicelli had asked on US
compensation for the victims of [ran Flight 2355 last summer.  Will
the United States vecognize the jurisdiction of the World Court oin
the lawsuit Iran has brought against the Unitesd States because of
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the incident™

M. EELLY: May I submit an answer for the record, Mr.
Zhairman™

FEF. HAMILTON: You may. Have we not determined the position
vet ™

MFE. FELLY: We may well have, but I don't want to get it wrong,

FEF. HAMILTON: (Laughs.? 0On -— with respect to Eqypt, what is

the status of the talks taking place between the EIMFF and bthe
Egayptian government™

MRE. FEELLY:  Mr. Chairman, an IMF team was out in Egypt a weel
or two o ago. They are now back in Washington. There is an internd

IMF review underway. There may be a decision within the next few
days, and 1f not that, in a week.

FEF. HAMILTON: Are you optimistic that the talks can be
concluded swocessfully™

MR. FEELLY: I have not been briefed on the results of the IMF
team’s trip. I’m looking forward to getting that in the next day o

twina

FEF. HAMILTOM: Do oyou expect a conclusion of an agreement

SN
ME. KELLY: I hope o,
FEF. HAMILTON: Within a month™ .

MF. KELLY: Until we’re briefed on the results of the team’s
Erig I can't answar that Mr. Chairvrman.
Py ’

FEF. HAMILTOM:  Mow, we axpect that the available US cash
transfers that now total 3230 million bto be released to Egqypt only
after the talks are resolved with the IMFT

MEz. FELLY: T think that would be a major progress mark, yes,
Mr. Chairman.

FEF. HAMILTOM: Im other words, the funds will not be released
until those talks with the [MF are resolved ——

MF. EELLY: That’= my understanding -
REF. HAMILTOM: —=— is bthat correct?.
MF. FEELLY: —— Mr. Chairman.

FEF. HAMILTOMN: Mow, is @2ach reconsidering the M—-1 tank
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co-assembly project™
M. RELLY: I have read that 1in the press. My understandin
the Government of Egypt tell wus 1t 15 not reconsidering.

FEF. HAMILTON: With regard to Syria, are we getting any
cooperation from Syria today with respect to the American hostag
LN lebanon™

MRE. EELLY: For the last several years, Mr. Chairman, the
Syrians have told us they would do everything they possibly can
help. It?’s a matter of debate as to whether they have done
avarything they possibly can.

FREF. HaMILTOM: Diooyow know anything they’ ve done™

MF. FELLY: Of recent vintage™?

FEF. HAMILTON: Anything, anytime.

MR . EELLY: I know for a fact that they intervened actively

try to get Charlie Glass out after he was kidnapped. I am not aware

of other active intervention of that type.
FEF. HAMILTON: Are they helping at all to curb the activit
aof extremist Falestinian groups Which have safe haven and suppor

from Syria?

ME. FELLY: I have seen no evidenoce that they are, Mr.
Chalrman.

FEF. HAMILTON: Are there any trends in Syria that support
international terrorism™

ME. KELLY: The trends are there, in that there are groups

remailn in Syria o in Syrian-controlled parts of Lebanon which
2ngage in intarnational terrorism.

FEF. HAMILTON: Has Abu Midal left Syria?
ME. FELLY: He has removed himself and his headguartsrs to

lLibya. His operatives still operate in Syrian-—controlled parts
Labanon.

FEF. HAMILTON:  Why does Syria continue to give safe haven
Jibril's FFLAGE group™

MR KELLY: I don?t know —— I don’t know theilr ewplanation
it, Mr. Chailrman. Wa belisve that they should not provide sate
haven to Jibril and his group.

FEF. HAMILTON: Is it accuwrate that a suspect in the Fan Am

tragedy is hiding in Syria?
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MR. EELLY: Is hiding in Syria®™
FEF. HAMILTON: Now.

ME. EELLY: I don’t Enow the answer to that guestion, M.
Zhailtrman.

FEF. HAMILTON: Are we getting any cooperation from Syria with
reaepect Lo the investigation of that accident™

ME. RELLY: Syria has told us that 1 f evidence in the
investigation points to the involvement of people within Syrian
Juriadiction, that the Government of Syria will take action against
them.

FEF. HAMILTON: We will have, Mr. Secretary, a number of
questions to submit to youw in writing. Yooulwve indicated raesponses
to some of the matters you were not sure about. We wiould '.
appraciate, of course2, that you got those responses bo s withiin The
next weelk or so.

MF. EELLY: Vs, s5ir.

FEF. HAMILTON: Mr. Secretary, can you confivm that there are
no EZlragiF Frog missiles in ElebanonF?

MF. KELLY: I cannot confirm there are no Iragli Frog missiles
there. We have no evidence that they have arrived.

FEF. HAMILTON: —— arms in general continue to pour into
labanon™

ME. KELLY:Z Yes, to all elements. In the last week or 10 days'
a lot of governments have announced they’ve cutting 1t off. The

shipmants which were @n route had been lauwnched before Lhose
statements. We?ll have to see whether therse’s any proof to that.

FEF. HAMULTOM: The Frog missiles then may have besn sent, Dot

we don’t have any confivmation of thely arvival. Is that right™

f

ME. FEELLY: We have no evidence that they were landed, 17 you
willy mive

FEF. HAMILTON: Do owe have evidence they were sent™

M. KELLY: We have good reason to believe that there were Frogq
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missiles shipped. We do not have evidence that they were brought

ashora.

FEF. HAMILTON: What are we trying to do to stop the arms flow
into that country™

ME. KEELLY: We have talked to the various countries involved
and told them that wa Lhink that now, mors than sver, cestraint i3
needed.

FEF. HAMILTON: Various countries involved being?
MR. EELLY: Irag, ESyriaF, EJordan, Egypt.F We have not talked

4 Jran since we don’t have relations with them nor have we talked to
ELibyaf .

>

FEF. HAMILTON: I wanted to ask a gquestion or two about LI;J"
How do o you state US policy to Ivan today™™
MR. EELLY: US policy towards I[ran is that we would like to se

normal relations restoved. To do that, the Iranians will have to
take action

to bring about the safe, immediate release of our hostages in
Lebanon, and will have to stop involvemsnt in international
tervorism. We are willing to discuss this with an authorized
representative of the government of [ran.

FEF. HAMILTON:. Are those preﬁmnditiuns to talks™

M. EELLY: They are not preconditions to talks, but they are
preconditions to a restoration of normal relations.

FEF. HAMILTOM: So, we are prepared tbo talk with authoritatig
persons of the Irvanian government, period. That®s ouwr policy. ﬁ!ﬁi
the [ranian policy is what, they are prepared bo btalk to as, are
they not?

MR. EELLY: They have not responded to those of fers. The
Fresident reiterated this in hiz inawgural speech.  There has bheen
no meaningful response from any competent Lranian authority.

FEF. HAMILTON: Do we have a reliable channel hto get
communication back and forth to Irvan™

MFE. FELLY: We have high confidence that we can send a message
to Iran that reaches it’s destination. Yeas, Mr. Chailvrman.

FEF. HAMILTON: Well, there are many other gquestions, of
COUr Se. We've had an unusually long session becaus2 of the long
lapse szince this suboommittes has had an opportunity to visit with
an Assistant Secretary. We thank you for your appearance this
morning and this afternocon. We certainly look forward to our
relationship with you over a period of time now.




We oo have zome questions that we will s=ubmit to you promptly.

MR. KELLY: Thank you, Mr.o Chaivrman.
FEF. HAMILTON: The zubocommittee stands adjowr ned.

END?.EOQOF
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I would like to express our collective appreciation
for the insiaohtful presentation vou offered us.

Your participation in our program provided
an essential element in understanding the atmosphere
and complications suwrounding the peace process and
the possibility of elections in the terrvitories.

Thank vou very much.
21020

Sincerely,

7(J ('n?

Hirsh Goodman
Strategic Fellow

50 F STREET, NW.  SUITE 8800 ¢ WASHINGTON, D.C. 20001 e (202) 783-0226 ¢ FAX (202) 783-2769
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CHARLES E. BENNETT

MEMBER

3RD DISTRICT, FLORIDA

ARMED SERVICES COMMITTEE
CHAIRMAN OF SEAPOWER SUBCOMMITTEE

MEMBER OF RESEARCH AND
DEVELOPMENT SUBCOMMITTEE

MERCHANT MARINE AND FISHERIES
COMMITTEE

Congress of the Wnited States

\QX

Aouse of Representatioes

J.H. (JAY) MOONEY
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT

JAMES S. PEARTHREE
LEGISLATIVE ASSISTANT

SHARON H. SIEGEL
BARBARA L. FETHEROLF
DARLA E. SMALLWOOD

ETHEL M. SCHISSELL
RALPH De GENNARO
JAMES F. GRAHAM
A. LYNN MILLER
JUDY L. MIZE
KAREN L. ENGLAND
LORRAINE TAPPEN

WASHINGTON OFFICE STAFF

JOHN W. POLLARD, JR
BRENDA C. DONALDSON
DONNA M. WELDON

JACKSONVILLE OFFICE STAFF

DEAN OF FLgERlI-EE)éACT?gSRESSIONAL (/ (\ \ /0\ \ ﬂashl“ﬁtun BC 205]5
\ 2 \
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WASHINGTON OFFICE:
2107 RAYBURN BUILDING

Prime Minister Yitzhak Shamir
71 Hayarkon Street
APO New York 09672

Dear Honored Sir:

I had the great pleasure and honor of listening to you and meeting
you when you were in Washington recently and you talked about all
the problems that you have that face everyone in the Mid-East. I
wish you well 1in your efforts in bringing about good results for
everyone and I know you will try.

A matter of great concern has come to my attention from my person-

al friends in Jacksonville who own property in the city of Ramallah.
The Bateh family have owned this property (approximately 5.5 acres)
90 years through generations. It is the family homestead and they
are very attached emotionally as well as being interested in protecting
their legal rights as owners. Despite this, the military administra-
tion of the area had the land bulldozed; the Tland was previously
terraced with stone walls and now the walls and trees have been re-
moved. The land at the time when it was bulldozed was in the process
of being cultivated with wheat by a tenant farmer who has now been
evacuated and his tractor seized. The appearance, therefore, is
that the government is taking the land without due process of the
law. Some of my constituents (the heirs) are lawyers but they would
prefer to have the matter taken care of amicably rather than 1iti-
gated, which would be costly to both sides. The heirs think there
is an intention to make this land into a parking lot. Apparently
the parking lot is for officials who have offices nearby. My constit-
uents feel that other available space in the neighborhood would serve
such a purpose. In any event, they should not have to give up their
land which they have had in their family for generations.

I would appreciate it very much if this matter could be given
your personal consideration and please advise me so I can advise
my constituents that their family land will not taken. Under these
circumstances, they would prefer not to put in a claim for damages
already done to the property.

JACKSONVILLE OFFICE:
314 PALMETTO STREET

: WASHINGTON, DC 20515 JACKSONVILLE, FL 32202
TELEPHONE 202-225-2501 TELEPHONE 904-791-2587
;



Prime Minister Yitzhak Shamir
Page two
June 23, 1989

Again, I enjoyed visiting with you and the great honor it was
to meet you. I express the sincere hope that you can help my constit-
uents with this ticklish and very difficult situation.

With kindest regards, I am
Sincerely,

(U, Serif~

harles E. Bennett
CEB:ss

P.S.: The enclosed Bateh family chronology throws further Tight
on this matter.




THOMPSON, MANN AND HUuTSON
LAW OFFICES

GREENSBORO 3000 K STREET. N.W. CasLe THOMLAW
ATLANTA SUITE 600

GREENVILLE WASHINGTON, D.C. 20007
COLUMBIA (202) 783-1900

BATEH FAMILY CHRONOLOGY

The following is a chronology of the events surrounding the

Bateh Family land in Ramallah, Occupied Palestine.

The land has been owned by the Bateh Family since the early |
| 1900's, when it was purchased by Abdallah Essa Abdallah Bateh,
grandfather of the present heirs. This ownership is evidenced by
recorded deeds. The land directly abuts the "Hamara," the Bateh
Family ancestral home. The land is 25 dunums in size, which is

approximately 5.5 acres.

The land is two blocks from the center of the main commercial

area of Ramallah. A number of years ago the family recorded a
land use plan with the Ramallah municipal government. In that
plan, streets were dedicated, lot boundaries were established, and

lots were divided among family members.

It has always been the intention of the heirs to build summer
homes on this land. On November 16, 1988, Albert Bateh received

word from Ramallah relatives that Israeli military authorities




were leveling the land with bulldozers. From past experience, all
knew that this was the first step toward Israeli seizure of Arab
land.

Albert Bateh of Brooklyn, New York, and George Bateh of
Jacksonville, Florida, immediately travelled to Ramallah. Upon
their arrival on December 2-3, 1988, they observed that the
Israeli military authorities had bulldozed stone walls and leveled

an area of approximately 150' x 400'.

Upon meeting with the military governor for the Ramallah
District on December 7, 1989 (it took four days for the military
governor to grant a meeting), they inquired as to the basis of the
Israeli intrusion on the Bateh lanéd. He replied that they needed
land for a parking lot, for visitors of political prisoners in a
nearby Israeli prison. He expressed surprise that the Batehs were
the owners of the land, and that they were American citizens. He
claimed that he thought the land was owned by the Custodian of

Absentee Land.

The Bateh family attorney, Fuad Shihadeh, told the military
governor that this was clearly not true. The land had been owned
by the Bateh Family for decades, and the deeds were on file at the
land registry office. The military governor took copies of the
American passports of Albert and George Bateh, and stated the

matter would be studied.




The Batehs were concerned about the Israeli designation of
the land as Absentee Land. When the Israelis occupied the West
Bank in 1967, they immediately claimed that title of all Arab
land, owned by individuals not then present on the day of
conquest, as conveyed to the Israeli Custodian of Absentee Land.

The net effect of this law was to dispossess every foreign living .

Palestinian of his land, including those like the Batehs who were

American citizens.

Historically, the Israelis have never applied this law to
citizens of countries that had diplomatic relations with Israel

during the 1967 War.

There was one exception to this. 1In 1978, the Israelis tried

to declare land owned by an American citizen of Palestinian

descent, Absentee Land. That incident created such an
international uproar in the United States and Europe, that the

Israelis receded from that interpretation.

After meeting with the military governor on December 7, 1988,
Albert and George Bateh met on December 8, with Mr. Philip Wilcox,
the Consul General at the American Consulate in Jerusalem. He

immediately recognized the devastating precedent that the seizure



of the Bateh lands would create. It would open up the floodgates
to wholesale seizures of American and European owned land in

Occupied Palestine.

Mr. Wilcox initiated a concerned and persistent U.S. State

Department inquiry to the Israelis about the land seizure.

To date, the Israelis have deceived the State Department by
implying that they are no longer interested in the Bateh land.
Yet, in late March 1989, when the Batehs had hired a farmer to
plow the land and plant wheat, the Israeli military stopped the

plowing and seized the tractor.

The Israelis have refused to inform the State Department or
the attorneys retained by the Bateh family of the legal basis for

their seizure of this land. Additionally, their claims as to

their intended use of the Bateh property have varied from a

parking lot, to a traffic department, to an office building.

On May 5, 1989, the military governor of Ramallah told the
Bateh family lawyers that they were declaring the Bateh land

Absentee Land and they were going to expropriate it.

As of this date, the Israelis have not served any official
notice upon the Batehs or their attorneys to initiate any of these

procedures. Yet, they refuse to allow the Batehs use of their



land, as evidenced by their seizure of the tractor of the farmer

hired by the Batehs to plant wheat.

Consul General Wilcox and the Bateh Family attorneys confirm
that the Israelis have never previously used the Absentee Law

against American or European citizens. They also state that they

are unaware of any expropriation of American owned land that was

within a municipality, as is the Bateh property.

Clearly, the impact of this land seizure extends far beyond
the Bateh Family. The State Department is fearful that if the
Israelis succeed in this instance, the precedent will be
catastrophic for land owned by many American and European

citizens.
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Prime Minister Yitzhak Sharim
' Knesset

Jerusalem ‘

Israel —

Dear Prime Minister

As an American citizen living in Europe, | want to express my
support for the nation of Israel. | am appalled at the recent
statements of the Secretary of State James Baker, and do not
support his position. There is already an Arab state in Palestine:
it is called Jordan. | support your position that a "territorial
solution" is not the answer.

| realize that you are in a position in which you must bear
much pressure: great injustices are done to Israel and lIsraelis in
the world press. The clear and stated purpose of the PLO is the
destruction of your nation, and they have obviously hatched a
diabolical scheme to turn the nations of the world against you. |
am praying that the leaders of the US will not be hoodwinked by
this deceptive strategy, and that you will receive the support you

need. The land belongs to Israel; may the people of Israel, and .
Jews, and lIsraels supporters throughout the world unite in this
hour.

Sincerely,
{&4% 7' S i s

Scott Bloomer

D

V. (87
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D O PEL LETTEK ey A\

The Hon. James Baker, @,

T

of State,

cretar

Washington,

YeEmter Cli@."}r’

at wvour

Erniowledge

cliplom:

ume that wveou

the right to tell the .

Fael with whom to do bu

o

to run thelr countey?

that vou may be

king to the fovmer Secretary of State Mr.

who has a huge interest in

of the bovs from Bechtel

Arabia together with the re

O+ couwrse, i+ yvou are listening to Mr. Lerner of Tikkun

Magazine, yvou may seem to be assured that the American Jews

1clerdd. Hew

ver, I can assure vou that the Amerian Jews

l.owith very few exceptions.. ‘

I

Lnited 87

aid to = AL




fees

4

‘ i no longer afraid of The Soviets...Mr. borbachevy is a nice
peErson.. .1t is no longer the "Evil Empire”...s0, mavbe the
US4 doesnt need Isvael anvmore.fnd, of course,there is no

free lunch.

Mr. Baker, . Are yvour roots deep in the British Empire
¥ like that of Mr. Bush? It seems to be so...and I can assure
vou that , MAPOLEON BONAFARETE was correct when he called
England FERFIDIOUS ALBION. Please do not force history to
call the USA perfidios dmerica. The whole problem in the
middle East has been caused by the British. Yo kmow that, ‘
Mr. Baker. The BHritish were given the Palestinian mandate
after Firet World War and had promised the Jews a state For
the help given them by Chaim Weizman in his work with THNT.
Whern they were forced to give up their mandate, they gave Z/3
of the Falestinian territory to a little Hashemite King and
then decided to divide the small remainder between th Jews
and the" Falestinian” Arabs. It was a terrible thing to do
to the Jews and the Arabs However, the Jews accepted their
little piece of territory but the Arabs refused. The rest of
the history vou and most people know...the only way the Jews ‘
have been able to hold on to the sovereignty of their Nation
is through the barrel of & gun. (which is the only language
the Arabs seem able to understand)...Iisrael has asked for
pEaCE. .« nas pleaded Ffor peace....gQave up the whole of the
Sinali Feninsula to make peace with Egypt. But, Mr. Baker,

this is the last piece of territory the Israelis will give up

»




- Mr. Baker, "IF THE FRICE OF FEACE IS5 MATIONAL SUICIDE, I
CAN ASBURE YOU THAT THE ISRAELITE WILL NOT SUBMIT TO YOUR

DEMANDS OR ANY OTHER DEMANDS. AND MR. BAFKER, REMEMBER, THE

CISRAELIS CAN BECOME vEFY LOyaL TO THE SOVIETS WHO ARE CLOJER
/_”"" -

o =

TO THEM GFﬁbFﬁFHTFﬁLLY AND ARE %NUNN NEVER: TU LET AN ALLY

. = IR = —

\’ETIH IN THE NIND” <L UNLIEE THE GREAT UBA.

Who am I to lecture to the great James Baker the TI1 but
i I were he I would listen to someone obther than Mr.
Weinberger...for Mr. Baker, yvou will find that yvou are
ergaging in very poor diplomacy when yvou openly come out for
an aggressor and terrorist such as Arafat or the greatest
terrorist of them all the Fing of Saudi Arabia whose money

suppports these terrorists.

"Eull Yisroel Am echad and Israsl shall live forever.

H-B-Rv%5
>20% )
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ar*Ywra
The Honorable Yitzhak Shamir
Prime Minister of Israel I 4 “Uo-

Yerushalim, Israel m@a)w ,Ij i
el W—s .. ,r‘ 'U

Dear Mr. Prime Minister:

I wanted to write to you to let you know how pleased
I am at your lesdership and especially pleased 1 am
of your uncompromising stance toward the Palestinians
at this time,

T was saddened to learn of Mr, Baker's words regard-
ing Isrsel recently and Mrs. Thatcher's as well. T
am one of many believers in the Messiah who has been
a serious prayer warrior on behalf of Israel. I look
forwerd to making aliyah in the near future, to do
more battle on her behalf, to welcome the Messisah.

I am part of a Jewish congregation in Maryland which
supports your efforts very much. ©Some of our congre-
gation have already made aliyah.

Please be assured that you have the support of many
Christians and Jewish people in the United States

as you continue unswervingly with regard to the
territorial battle of Israel. KXeep up the good work.

Sincerely, e

- & AR PAS nc'\
/ %D/M/(/L ¢ ﬁf/f/ v “\/ \s e\

udith (Yehuda) Grominger L




| Judy Grominger
13304 Bregman Road
Silver Spring, MD 20904
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The Honorable Yitzhak Shamir
Frime Minister of Israel

Prime Ministry Office
Jerusalem, Israel



- Rudolf Purkhardt
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Dean Mr, Yitzhark Chamin,

Israel's selection and vocation by God has 'been a fast of long

standing.

graceful that there was no objection by the Jewish American

Organization against James Baker's speech.

Prof -Carl-Reiser-Str.

No power of the world can ignore this.

19

Garmisch-Partenkirchen

C;QY‘M«JL4¢Z}
Juni 7989, .
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|
_It is dis-

"Ye have not gone up

into the gaps, neither made up the hedge for the house of Israel

to stand in the battle in the day of the Lord."

In response to the clalms by the neighbours whose terrltorles

amount to 600 million km Israel should insist:

(Ezek. 13:5).

"And he hath

cast the lot for us, and his hand hath divided it unto them by

line: we shall possess it for ever,

shall they dwell therein." (Is. 34:17).

from generation to generation

Our cynical world

has apparently forgotten that Israel owrs only a small coasfa; strip..,

The USA and the Soviet Union want to force Israel into a hollow

peace with the PLO. Jerusalem as the capi

to a declaration of war |,

since this is Israel's territory!

"AS

. Yyet they shall use this speech in the land of Judah and in the

cities thereof; The Lord bless thee, O habitation of justice,

and mountain of holiness (Moria and Zion),
(Jer. 31:23).

protection by the super powers,

made his property'". Israel
words of his mouth were smoother than butt
heart: his words were softer than oil, yet
Therefore,

(Ps.

"Give us help from trouble:
55:22; 60:13).
‘this land unto you according to the tribes
47:21) Incl: ,0Open Letton”

for

man'" And God says:

ARA& SR 3 !

if they want to exist,

Rudiif>Purkhardt

which the Lord has
should get rid of the
"The

tal of a PLO state amounts
for:
er, but war was in his

were they drawn swords'.
vain is the help of

"So shall ye divide

of Israel"., (Ezek.

mwpw

'iARAmEN

© Indischer




"OPEN LETTER"

According to the basic text the Holy Land with Jerusalem is
called the center of the world. Its northern border is the Euphra-
tes River. "And I will set thy bounds from the Red Sea and the
desert unto the river". "And all this land that I have spoken

of will I give unto your seed, and they shall inherit it forever'".

(Ex. 23:31; Ex. 32:13). Abraham's descendants FE=LIBANC
cannot leavé the path marked out to them by
God, for: "For thou art an holy people unto :
the Lord thy God: the Lord thy God hath 4
]

chosen thee to be a special people unto him-

self, above all people that are upon. the
face of the earth." (Deut. 7:6). At the
end of a forty-year-migration through the
desert God spoke to Moses: "Get thee up un-

to Mount Nebo, that is over against Jericho;

and behold the land of Canaan, which I give

unto the children of Israel for a possession.”
(Deut. 32:49), Consequently the state of
Israel founded in 1948 is connected irrevocably to the Chosen
People. "And they shall dwell in the land that I have given unto '

Jacob my servant, wherein your fathers have dwelt." (Ezek. 37:25).

And this people as a nation was entrusted with the holy task to re-
veal God's majesty and glory to all mankind. "So will I make my
holy name known in the midst of my people Israel; and the heathen
shall know that I am the Lord, fhe Holy One in Israel." (Ezek.
39:7). '

God in His mercy and compassion turns again towards His people,‘.
which were scattered all over the world for almost 2,006 years.
However, Israel will not find its universal mission and vocation
unless it recognizes its Messiah who died and rose again from the
dead. He died for the lost sheep of the house of Israel. "This
is the blood of the testament which God hath enjoined unto you."
"Him hath God exalted with his right hand to be a Prince and Saviour,
for to give repentance to Israel, and forgiveness of sins.'" (Hebr.
9:20; Acts 5:31).

For forty years the Arab neighbours have fought sii wars with
the purpose of extinguishing the state of Israel. "For they speak
not peace, but they devise deceitful matters against my people in
the Promised Land". And also: "I will punish all that oppress
Israel, says the Lord." (Ps. 35:20; Jer. 30:20).



— D e

Is it not real pharisaism by politicians in East and West toy
suggest to Israel the establishment of aPLO state on Israels tiny
territory? Based upon animosity against Israel foreign media use
the same old argument to exchange territory for peace in the Middle
East. But Israel has to face divine truth, for: '"The Lord will
give strength unto his people; the Lord will bless his people of
Israel with peace." And "My kindness shall not depart from thee,
neither shall the covenant of my peace be removed, saith the Lord
that hath mercy on thee." (Ps. 29:11; Is. 54:10).

Therefore, the Lord of the heavenly hosts will put an end to
the hatred by the Arab neighbors. And so Israel will learn that
God is its true protesction. '"Lord, when thy hand is lifted up,
they will not see: but they shall see, and be ashamed for their
envy at your people of Israel." For "The Lord hath a controversy
with the nations, he will plead with all flesh." (Is. 26:11; Jer.
25:31)., Those who are not able to perceive 'the mystery of Israel!’
will also be not able to recognize God's activities for His people.
"Behold, as the clay is in the potter's hand, so are ye in mine
hand, O house of Israel." Also, "Hear, O Israel, the Lord our
God is one Lord." (Jer. 18:6; Mark 12:29).

God Almighty is the ally of His Chosen People, and Israel is
privileged to connect His activities with the prophecies to its
féthers. These relations to His people prove the restoration of
the state of Israel, but political and clerical circles deny His
Chosen People its Land of Heritage, as it is said in the Bible.
"But now thus saith the Lord that created thee, O Jacob, and he
that formed thee, O Israel, Fear not." For, "And I will make them
one nation in the land upon the mountains of Israel." (Is. 43:1;
Ezek., 37:22),

However, everything will be in wvain if Israel does not follow
its divine call and disobeys its God. "And now, saith the Lord,
that formed me to bring Jacob again to him, Though Israel be not
gathered." (Is. 49:5).

God will keep all His promises. He is true and will keep his
word. "God shall bless us; and all the ends of the earth shall
fear him." '"Truly, God is good to Israel, even to such as are of
a clean heart." (Ps. 67:8; Ps. 73:1). Therefore, '"Pray for the
peace of Jerusalem: they shall prosper fhat love thee." (Ps. 122:5)

I hope Israel will be blessed and praise its God through the

Messiah Jeschua, for ever and ever.

Rudolf Purkhardt
Prof.-Carl-Reiser-Str. 19
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Prime Minister Yitzhak Shamir g Tk e i
Office of the Prime Minister J e f
Jerusalem, Israel : ;
Dear Mr. Prime Minister:
We wish to eéxpress our thanks and deep appreciation for '

your kindness in sending a cablegram, on the occasion of
the celebration of Yom Zahal.

The afternoon was an ove
Jewish Community and for
the South Florida area.

rwhelming success, both for the
Israel, via the news media in

Minister Bar-Lev, who was our guest speaker, was an

tative of the Israel Government,

sitive and true picture of the problems
vernment and the State.

and presented a po
confronting the g0

Once again, our sincere appreciation. May you continue

to enjoy good health and success in your undertakings,
on behalf of our People and the State of Israel.

Sincerely,

CHictsy o a—

Joseph Morley Harriet Green
Secretary General Chairman of the Board of
Herut South Florida Directors, American Zionist

Vice President, Amer- Federation of South Florida
ican Zionist Federation

of South Florida

HG:HR

Coordinator: Mr. JosepH MORLEY,
Herut Zionists of Florida and vice
American Zionist Federation of South

Secretary—General,
~President of the
Florida.
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MANFRED OHRENSTEIN

MINORITY LEADER
27TH DISTRICT

DISTRICT OFFICE A\

270 BROADWAY, ROOM 612 \

NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10007 ‘
212-587-5504
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The Honorable Yitzhak Shamir \ : 29?\5‘ Pl
Prime Minister of Israel s

Prime Minister of Israel's Office
3 Kaplan Street

Jerusalem, Israel 91919

Dear Prime Minister Shamir:

Attached is a Resolution adopted by the New York State
Legislature in recognition of the 4l1st Anniversary of the State
of Israel.

With best wishes.

"é;er 1y,

Manfred Ohrenstein

Attachment
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The Honorable Yitzhak Shamir
Frame Minister

Office of the Frime Minister
Eiryat Ben Gurion, Bldg., 3

Jerusalem

Dear Frime Minister Shamir,

From June 2530 The Washington Institute for Near
East Policy will be conducting a study group of senior American
palicy makers, edxperts and journalists in Israel. This group
will be the first of the Institute’'s new Weinberg Frogram for
Contemporary Mideast lssues. The group will be chaired by
Ambassador Sam Lewis, Fresident of the U.S. Institute of Feace.
The format will be similar to that of the Institute’'s 1986
study tour which laid the foundation for: "Building for Feace -~
AN American Strategy."

Since elections in the West Bank and BGaza are at
the center of policy making in both Washington and Jerusalem
wiz have decided to concentrate this year’'s seminar on: The
Intifada, Israel and the Issue of Elections. The study group
will include nine participants. We enclose a copy of a
tentative program for your perusal.

We would be honored if you would agree to meet the
group over lunch on Thursday, June 29 at 1:00 p.m., at the
Laromme Hotel, Jerusalem, and address the group on "Elections,
Interim Arrangements and Final Status —— An Overview of the
Shamir Flan."

In addition to educating the participants, our goal
is to publish a report on the group’'s findings. I+ yvou prefer
that your remarks be off-the—record, we would comply with your
request.

Thank you for your cooperation and we will be in
touch with your office regarding your reply. I+ there is any
further information you might require, my office numbers in
Jerusalem are (02) 241003 or (02) 248624,

Sincerely,
{((l ()'K/\

irsh Goodman
trategic Fellow

50 F STREET, NW. e SUITE 8300 « WASHINGTON, D.C. 20001  (202) 783-0226 * FAX (202) 783-2769
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‘ ‘ WTHE WASHINGTON INSTITUTE for Near East Policy

Study Mission - June 25-30, 1989

Farticipants

Ambassador Samuel Lewis, President, U.S. Institute of Peace
Chairman

Dr. Harvey Sicherman, Consultant to Secretary of State Baker;
AdJjunct Scholar of The Washington Institute

Colonel Edward Cabaniss, Office of Net Assessment, Department
of Defense :

Mr. Graeme Bannerman, President, Bannerman Associates; Former
Chief of Staff of the Senate Foreign Relations
Committee

Mr. Leslie Gelb, Deputy Editor, Editorial Page, The New York
Times

Mr. Michael Kramer, Special Correspondent, Time Magazine

Mr. Richard Chesnof+, Senior Correspondent, U.S5. News and
World Report

Mr. Jackson Diehl, The Washington Fost, Israel Correspondent
replacing Glenn Frankel

Mr. Michael Rosenbaum, Bureau Chief, CBS News, Israel

Mr. George Moffett, Middle East Correspondent, The Christian
Science Monitor

Mr. Harley Frankel, Associate, Weinberg Program for Contemporary
Mideast Issues :

Dr. Martin Indyk, Executive Director, The Washington Institute

Mr. Hirsh BGoodman, Strategic Fellow, The Washington Institue

50 F STREET, NW. ¢ SUITE 83800 « WASHINGTON, D.C. 20001 (202) 783-0226 ¢ FAX (202) 783-2769



PROGRAM_ AND_ SCHEDULE

Sunday, June 25,.

11:24 a.m. - U.S. Participants arrive TW 884
Transfer to Tel Aviv Hilton

4:15 - Depart Hotel

5:00 - 7:00 - U.S. Ambassador William Brown : An update.
Residence of Ambassador and Mrs Brown, Herzlia.

7430 pP. M. Reception with policy makers, journalists and.

politicians
Executive Terrace - Hilton Hotel, Tel Aviv.

Monday, June 26,.

The Region

8:00 - 9:00 Working Breakfast with Head of Israel Military
Intelligence, General Amnon Shahak: - Israel and the
Palestinians: A Status Report.

Private Room - Hilton Hotel, Tel Aviv.

Gaza

9:00-10:30 Gaza: the socio-economic, demographic, political,
religious trends in the Gaza Strip. Dr. Issachar Goldrath; Gen.
(ret.) Yitzhak Segev, former commander Gaza area.

Private Room - Hilton, Tel Aviv.

11:00-12:00 Bus to Gaza Strip.

128155 < 2:30 Jabaliyva and Shatti refugee camps. Meetings with
local IDF senior military commanders.

2:30 = 5:00 Lunch with Gazan Palestinian leadership: Zakariya
Agha, Head of Palestinian Doctors Association: Haled el Kudrra,
Gaza Lawyers Association; Asad Siftawi (Fatah), Hader Abu Safi

(the Left wing).
Marna House Hotel, Gaza.

8:00 p.m. Working Dinner -- Defence Minister Yitzhak Rabin: The
Situation on the Ground and Possible Solutions.
Private Room - Hilton, Tel Aviv.



Tuesday, June 27,.

Territory for Peace? - Israel's Security Requirements

72300 e 900 Working breakfast, Zeev Schiff, Defence Editor,
Ha'aretz; Koret Fellow, the Washington Institute: - Israel's
Minimal Security Requirements.

Private Room - Hilton, Tel Aviv.

9:30 - Depart Sde Dov airfield for overflight of West Bank

9:30 - 12:00 The Topography of the Conflict. Brig-General Shimon
Naveh. .

12:30 - 2:00 - The Settlements as a factor of the peace process: ‘
Lunch at West Bank Settlement of Ofra with Gush Emunim
leadership.

West Bank Palestinian Polity: A Status Report

The Intifadah: A Palestinian Perspective.

3:15 - 4:45 - Political Implications - Radwan Abu Eyash, head of
the Palestine Journalists Association (PLO); Ghassan el Hatib
(Communists).

Pasha Room, American Colony Hotel, Jerusalem.

5:00 - 6:30 - Socio-economic implications - Dr. Hisham Awartani, ‘
Dr. Salim Tamari
Pasha Room, American Colony Hotel, Jerusalem.

Check-in, Jerusalem Laromme Hotel

8:00 - Working Dinner. The Forces at Play: Ehud Ya'ari, chief
Mideast Affairs Correspondent, Israel Television, Visiting
Fellow, The Washington Institute; Asher Susser, Davan Centre, Tel
Aviv University; Muhammed Nasser; Osman Halak, Editor, Al Nahar
newspaper.

Shemesh Restaurant, Jerusalem.



Wednesday, June 28, 1989.

Israel and the Intifadah: A Status Report

8:00 - 9:30 Working Breakfast: Col. Yonni Shimshoni:

Changing Realities.
Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jerusalem.

9:45 - 11:00 The Economic Implications - Dr. Dan Zakai, Senior
Economist, Research Department, Bank of Israel.

Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jerusalem.

The Issue of Jerusalem

11:15 - 1:00 - Political tour of Jerusalem with Mayor Teddy
Kollek: A Re-divided City?

13Q0 =-. 3100 - Working Lunch. Jerusalem and the Electoral

Process: Teddy Kollek (Chair), Yehuda Blum,
Oriental Room, King David Hotel, Jerusalem.

3:00 - 5:00 - Free Time

Elections and the Peace Process
5:15 - 6:15 - The Policy of the

Eliyakim Rubenstein, Cabinet Secretary.
Prime Minister's Bureau

65:30 - 8:00 - Finance Minister Shimon

Mordechai

Peres.
view of the peace process.
Finance Ministry.
8:30 - Elections and Occupation: Can they

The IDF and

Gazit.

The Labour Party's

be Free? - Ephraim

Sneh; Shlomo Gazit, former Head of IDF MIlitary Intelligence,

Jaffee Centre for Strategic Studies.
Sergio's Restaurant, Jerusalem.

National Unity Government: ‘



4
Thursday, June 29,
Elections, Can They Work?
8:00 - 9:30 Working Breakfast. Feisal Husseini: A Palestinian

Perspective.
Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jerusalem.

Q:45 - 10:45 Elections, Can They Work? - An Israeli Perspective.
Senior Political Advisor to the Foreign Minister, Sallai
Meridor.

Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jerusalem.

11:00 - 12:00 The Peace Procezss and the Rejectionists -~ Ittamar
Rabinovich, Dayan Centre.
Private Room, Hilton Hotel, Jerusalem.

12:20 - 1:30 Prime Minister Yitzhak Shamir.
Prime Minister's Bureau

1:30" -~ 2:00; Lunch

2:45 - 4:00 - Justice Minister Dan Meridor. Elections: The
Dilemmas.
Justice Ministry, Jerusalem.

4:00 - 5:00 Free Time

5:00 - 6:30 U.S. Consul General, Jerusalem, Phillip Wilcox: The
Forces at Play, an American perspective.
Residence of the Consul General, Pinsker Street.

7:30 - Working dinner: Alternate scenarios to the peace process
- Dr. Amnon Rubenstein, Shinui; Shai Feldman, Jaffee Centre for

Strategic Studies; Galia Golan, Peace Now.
Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jerusalem.

Friday, June 30,

8:00 - 9:30 - Minister of Industry and Trade, Ariel Sharon:
Alternate scenarios to elections and the peace process.

10:00 - 11:30 - Foreign Minister Moshe Arens: Elections and the
Peace Process. ;
Foreign Ministry, Jerusalem.

i Bus departs for airport

1:40 - U.S. Participants Depart TWA 885
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%HE’ WASHINGTON INSTITUTE for Near East Policy

Study Mission - June 28-30, 1989

Farticipants

Ambassador Samuel Lewis, Fresident, U.S. Institute of Peace
Chairman

Dr. Harvey Sicherman, Consultant to Secretary of State Baker;
Adjunct Scholar of The Washington Institute

Colonel Edward Cabaniss, Office of Net Assessment, Department
of Defense i

M. Graeme Bannerman, President, Bannerman Associates; Former
Chief of Staff of the Senate Foreign Relations
Committee

Mr. Leslie Gelb, Deputy Editor, Editorial Page, The New York
Times

Mr. Michael Kramer, Special Correspondent, Time Magazine

Mr. Richard Chesnof+, Senior Correspondent, U.S. News and
World Report

Mr. Jackson Diehl, The Washington Fost, Israel Correspondent
replacing Glenn Frankel

Mr. Michael Rosenbaum, Bureau Chief, CBS News, Israel

Mr. George Moffett, Middle East Correspondent, The Christian
Science Monitor :

Mr. Harley Frankel, Associate, Weinberg Program for Contemporary
Mideast Issues ‘

Dr. Martin Indyk, Executive Director, The Washington Institute

Mr. Hirsh Boodman, Strategic Fellow, The Washington Institue

50 F STREET, NW. * SUITE 8800 ¢ WASHINGTON, D.C. 20001  (202) 783-0226 ¢ FAX (202) 783-2769




PROGRAM_AND_ SCHEDULE

Sunday, June 25,.

11:24 a.m. - U.S. Participants arrive TW 884
Transfer to Tel Aviv Hilton

4:15 - Depart Hotel

5:00 - 7:00 - U.S5. Ambassador William Brown : An update.
Residence of Ambassador and Mrs Brown, Herzlia.

7430 Pt Reception with policy makers, journalists and
politicians
Executive Terrace - Hilton Hotel, Tel Aviv.

Monday, June 26,.
The Region

8:00 - 9:00 Working Breakfast with Head of Israel Military
Intelligence, General Amnon Shahak: - Israel and the
Palestinians: A Status Report.

Private Room - Hilton Hotel, Tel Aviv.

Gaza

9:00-10:30 Gaza: the socio-economic, demographic, political,
religious trends in the Gaza Strip. Dr. Issachar Goldrath; Gen.
(ret.) Yitzhak Segev, former commander Gaza area.

Private Room - Hilton, Tel Aviv.

11:00-12:00 Bus to Gaza Strip.

Lati S~ 2430 Jabaliya and Shatti refugee camps. Meetings with
local IDF senior military commanders.

2:30 - 5:00 Lunch with Gazan Palestinian leadership: Zakariya
Agha, Head of Palestinian Doctors Association; Haled el Kudrra,
Gaza Lawyers Association; Asad Siftawi (Fatah), Hader Abu Safi

(the Left wing).
Marna House Hotel, Gaza.

8:00 p.m. Working Dinner -- Defence Minister Yitzhak Rabin: The
Situation on the Ground and Possible Solutions.
Private Room - Hilton, Tel Aviv.
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Tuesday, June 27,.
Territory for Peace? - Israel's Security Requirements
7:30 - 9:00 Working breakfast, Zeev Schiff, Defence Editor,
Ha'aretz; Koret Fellow, the Washington Institute: - Israel's
Minimal Security Requirements.
Private Room - Hilton, Tel Aviv.

9:30 - Depart Sde Dov airfield for overflight of West Bank

9:30 - 12:00 The Topography of the Conflict. Brig-General Shimon
Naveh. '

12:30 - 2:00 - The Settlements as a factor of the peace process:
Lunch at West Bank Settlement of Ofra with Gush Emunim
leadership.

West Bank Palestinian Polity: A Status Report

The Intifadah: A Palestinian Perspective.

3:15 - 4:45 - Political Implications - Radwan Abu Eyash, head of
the Palestine Journalists Association (PLO); Ghassan el Hatib
(Communists).

Pasha Room, American Colony Hotel, Jerusalem.

5:00 - 6:30 - Socio-economic implications - Dr. Hisham Awartani,
Dr. Salim Tamari
Pasha Room, American Colony Hotel, Jerusalem.

Check-in, Jerusalem Laromme Hotel

8:00 - Working Dinner. The Forces at Play: Ehud Ya'ari, chief
Mideast Affairs Correspondent, Israel Television, Visiting
Fellow, The Washington Institute; Asher Susser, Davan Centre, Tel
Aviv University; Muhammed Nasser; Osman Halak, Editor, Al Nahar
newspaper.

Shemesh Restaurant, Jerusalem.




Wednesday, June 28, 1989.

Israel and the Intifadah: A Status Report

8:00 - 9:30 Working Breakfast: Col. Yonni Shimshoni: The IDF and
Changing Realities.
Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jerusalem.

9:45 - 11:00 The Economic Implications - Dr. Dan Zakai, Senior
Economist, Research Department, Bank of Israel.
Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jerusalem.

The Issue of Jerusalem

11:15 - 1:00 - Political tour of Jerusalem with Mayor Teddy
Kollek: A Re-divided City?

1:00 = 3700 - Working Lunch. Jerusalem and the Electoral
Process: Teddy Kollek (Chair), Yehuda Blum, Mordechai Gazit.
Oriental Room, King David Hotel, Jerusalem.

3:00 - 5:00 - Free Time

Elections and the Peace Process

5:15 - 6:15 - The Policy of the National Unity Government:
Eliyvakim Rubenstein, Cabinet Secretary.
Prime Minister's Bureau

65:30 - 8:00 - Finance Minister Shimon Peres. The Labour Party's
view of the peace process.
Finance Ministry.

8:30 - Elections and Occupation: Can they be Free? - Ephraim
Sneh; Shlomo Gazit, former Head of IDF MIlitary Intelligence,
Jaffee Centre for Strategic Studies.

Sergio's Restaurant, Jerusalem.




Thursday, June 29,
Elections, Can They Work?

8:00 - 9:30 Working Breakfast. Feisal Husseini: A Palestinian
Persgpective.
Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jerusalem.

9:45 - 10:45 Elections, Can They Work? - An Israeli Perspective.
Senior Political Advisor to the Foreign Minister, Sallai
Meridor.

Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jerusalem.

11:00 - 12:00 The Peace Process and the Rejectionists - Ittamar
Rabinovich, Dayan Centre.
Private Room, Hilton Hotel, Jerusalem.

12:30 - 1:30 Prime Minister Yitzhak Shamir.
Prime Minister's Bureau

1:30 =2+200" Lunch

2:45 - 4:00 - Justice Minister Dan Meridor. Elections: The
Dilemmas.
Justice Ministry, Jerusalem.

4:00 - 5:00 Free Time

5:00 - 6:20 U.S. Consul General, Jerusalem, Phillip Wilcox: The
Forces at Play, an American perspective.
Residence of the Consul General, Pinsker Street.

7:30 - Working dinner: Alternate scenarios to the peace process
- Dr. Amnon Rubenstein, Shinui; Shai Feldman, Jaffee Centre for
Strategic Studies; Galia Golan, Peace Now.

Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jerusalem.

Friday, June 30,

8:00 - 9:30 - Minister of Industry and Trade, Ariel Sharon:
Alternate scenarios to elections and the peace process.

10:00 - 11:30 - Foreign Minister Moshe Arens: Elections and the
Peace Process.
Foreign Ministry, Jerusalemn.

1L 545 Bus departs for airport

1:40 - U.S. Participants Depart TWA 885
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THE
WASHINGTON INSTITUTE
FOR NEAR EAST POLICY

Mr. Harry Hurwitz

advisor to the FPraime Minitster
Office of the Prime Minister
Eiryvat Ben Gurioan

Jerusalem

Dear Mr. Hurwitzs

From June 25-30 The Washingtaon

East Folicy will be conducting

nolicy makers. experts and journalists
0f this saminar will be: The {ntifada,
Flections. The atroup will be chaired

OFFICE.

June 4. 1989

a study group of senior

and will 1nclude §-10 partacipants.

in Israel.

The subjlect
icrael and the lasua of
by Ambassador Gam Lewls

Institute for Near

'
-
i)

b

-—-D

Aamerican

Attached 15 a Copy of the letter we sent to Frime

Minister Shamir reguesting a8 @M
understand that it 1€ & Large

mest the agroup for lunci. 1§ that
be happy to schedule a meeting any time dur

& Thursday, June 29, after 31135 p.m®.

Alsc attached 18 & ijist of the

and a tentative schedule.

Thant you Tor vour attention and consideratio

eceting with the group.
request that the Frime Minister
iz not possible., we would
ing the afterndon

he in touch with your affice regarding & reply.

s

requLre any further infarmation,

(02) 248624 or (02} 241005,

STREET, NWw. ¢ SUITE g800 ®

gincerely.

W

ah Boodman

Gtrateqlio

WASHINGTON,

Fellow

D.C.

. Wea
14+ vou
20001 ¢ (202)

W

group participants

my affice numbers are:

;k

783-0226
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THE WASHINGTON INSTITUTE for Near East Policy

May 25, 198%

The Honorable Yitzhak Shamir
Prame Minister

Office of the Prime Minister
Kiryat Ben Gurion, Bldg. 3
Jerusalem

pear Prime Minister Bhamir,

From June 25-30 The Washington Institute for Near
East Policy will be conducting & study group of senior American :
policy makers, experts and journalists in Israel, This group
will be the first of the Institute’'s new Weinberg Frogram for
Contemporary Mideast Issues. The group will be chaired by
Ambassador Sam Lewis, Fresident of the U.S8, Institute of Peace.
The format will be similar to that of the Institute’'s 1986
study tour which laid the foundation fors "Building for Feace -
An American Strategy."”

Since elections in the West Bank and Gaza are at
the center of policy making in both Washington and Jerusalem
we have decided to concentrate this year’'s seminar onit  The
Intifada, Israel and the Isaue of Elections. The study group
will include nine participants. We enclose a copy of a
tentative program for your perusal,

We would be honored if you would agree to meet the
group over lunch on Thursday, Jung 27 at 1100 p.m., at the
LLaromme Hotel, Jerusalem, and address the group on “"Elections,
Interim Arrangements and Final Status -- An Overview of the
Shamir Plan."

In addition to educating the participants, our goal
is to publish a report on the group’s findings. I¥ you prefer
that your remarks be cff-the—record, we would comply with your
request.

Thank you for your cooperation and we will be in
touch with your office regarding your reply. 14 there is any
further information you might requivre, my office numbers in
Jarusalem are (02) 241003 or (02) 248624.

Sincerely,
ETO A

Hirsh Goodman
3trategic Fellow

50 F STREET, N.W. * SUITE 8800 ¢ WASHINGTON, D.C. 20001 » (202) 7830226 » FAX (202)783-2769
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(Correct as of June 12, 1989)

Sunday, June 25,.
11:24 a.m. - U.8. Participants arrive TW B84

Transfer to Tel Aviv Hilteon

7:30 p.m. Reception with Zeev Schiff, Ehud Ya'ari, Ephraim Snenh, ,

Itamar Rabinovitz, Sallai Meridor, Nahman Shai, Nimrod Novik, ‘

Asher Susser, Ephraim Lapid, Reuven Merhav, Eitan Haber, Ejtan

Ben Taur, Eli Rubenstein, Shai Feldman, Galia Golan, Martin o

Kramer, Zvi Rafiah.
Private Suite - Hilton Hotel, Tel Aviv.

Monday, June 206,.

The Region
8:00 - 9:30 Working Breakfast with Head of Israel Military .
Intelligence, General Annon Shahak: - Israel and the

Paleatinians: A Status Report.
Private Room - Hilton Hotel, Tel Aviv.

Gaza

9:30-11:00 Gaza: the socio-economic, demographic, political, .
religious trends he Gaza Strip. Dr. Iasachar Goldrot; Gen.
(ret) Yitzhak Segev, former commander Gaza area.

Private Room - Hilten, Tel Aviv.

11:00-1:00 Bus to Gaza Strip.

Box Lunch on Bus

1:00~ 5500 Meetings with Palestinian leaderahip of all major
streams. Tour of Rafugee campz and meetings with UNWRA officials,
Meetings with local religious leadership, educators and
administratora. M ng with IDF commander in Gaza.

8:00 p.m. | ng Pinner =- Defence Minister Yitzhak Rabin: The
Situation on the Ground and Posszible Solutions.

ivate Room -~ Hilton, Tel Aviv,
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Tuesday, June 27,.
Territory for Peace? - Israel's Security Requirements

7:30 - 9:00 Working breakfazt, 2
Ha'aretz; Koret Fellow, the Washing
Minimal Security Requirements.

. Private Room -~ Hilton, Tel Aviv.

eev Schiff, Defence Editor,
to Instxtute: - Israel's

9:30 - Depart Herzlia or Sde Dov airfield for overflight of West
Bank: The Topography of the Conflict. Tour to be conducted by
senior IDK officer.

10:15 Land Jeruszalem Atarot Airfield
10:45 ~ 12:30 - The Allon road to strategic overview point at

Ba'al Hatzor: The Strategic Dimenzions of the Arab-Israel
Conflict. Senior IDF Officer.

12:30 - 2:30 - The Settlementa as a factor of the peace process;
Lunch at West Bank Settlement of Ofra with Guah Emunim
leadership.

/aat Bank Palestinian Polity: A Status Report

The Intifadah: A Palestinian Perspective,

3:15 - 4:45 - Political Implicationz - Mahdi Abdul Hadi and
others,

Pasha Rocom, American Colony Hotel, Jerusalen,

5:00 -~ 6:30 -~ Socio-aconomic implications - Dr, Hisham Awartani,
Dr. Salim Tamari

Pasha Room, American Colony Hotel, Jerusalem,

7:00 - Check-in Laromme Hotel, Jerusalemn.

) - %;,ging Dinner. The Forces at Play: Ehud Ya'ari, chief
Miideast Affalras Correspondent, Israel Television; Visiting
Fellow, The Washington Institute,

Serglios Restaurant, Jerusalem.

Wednesday, June 28, 19890,

Israel and the Intifadah: A Status Report

- 9:30 Working Breakfas
rence, Deputy Chief of Saff,
‘ate Room, Laromme Hotel, Jerusalem.

The IDF, the Intifadah and
ral Ehud Barak.
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9:45 - 11:;00 The Economic Implications - Dr. Dan 2akai, Senior
Economist, Research Department, Bank of Israel.
Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jesrusalem,

11:15 - 1:00 - Tour of Jerusalem with Mayor Teddy Kollek: A Re-
divided City?

Elections and the Psaca Proceas

1:00 -~ 3:00 - Working Lunch. Jerusalem and the Electcral
process; Teddy Kollek {Chair), Ruth Lapidot ,Yehuda Blum,
Mordechai Gazit.

Oriental Room, King David Hotel, Jerusalen.

3:30 - 5:00 - Where is lsrael Politically? - Knesset Members, Dr.

Amnon Fubenstein, Haim Ramon, Geulah Cohen and Benny Begin.
Knesset Zuilding.
5:15 - 61183 -~ The Policy of the National Unity Government:

Fliyakim Rubensteln

1, Cabinet Sacretary.
Prime Minister's Bu:

Zau

8:00 Working Dinner, Foreign Minister Moshe Arens: Elections
and the Peace Process.,
Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jerusalem.

Thursday, June 29,
Elections, Can They Work?

8:00 - 9:30 Working Breakfast. Feisal Husseini: A Palestinian
Paergpective. ‘
Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jsrusalenm,

9:45 - 11:15 Elections, Can They Work? - An Iaraeli Peraspaective.
Senior Political Advigor to the Foreign Minister, Sallai
Meridor; Shlomo Gazit, former head IDF Military Intelligence, l
Jaffee Centrae for Strategic Studies,

Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jerusalem,.

11:30- 123453 Roundtable - Occupation and Elections: Can They Be
Free? : State Attorney Dorit Beinigh; Ephraim Sneh, former
commander of the West Bank.

Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jerusalenm.

The Wider Context

‘ 00 - 3:00 Working Lunch: Asher Susser, Dayan Centre, Jordan
: d the PLO; Director, The Dayan centre, Iltamar Rabinovich, Syria
the process; Shai Feldman, Jaffee Centre, Where do Elec
‘ mad us?
Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jeru=zalem.




5:00 - 7:00 - American Ambsssador, William Brown: An American
perapective of the peace process,

g — JURH~a % HME D 14 2 =Za PR e EREE TODE o VF‘.I—Z1'T' ‘V
3:30 - 4:30 - Prime Minister Yitzhak Shamir: Elections, Interim
Arrangements and Final Status. An Overview of the Shamir Plan.

Laromme Hotel, Jerusalem.

8:00 Working Dinner: Justice Minister Dan Meridor. Elections-

The Dilemmas, .

Prime Minister's Bureau
Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jerusalem.

Friday, June 30,

9:00 - 10:30 - Finance Minister Shimon Peres: The Labour Party
View of the Peace Process.

Private Room, Laromme Hotel, Jerusalem.

| 11 145 Bus departs for airport

1:40 - U.S. Participants Depart TWA 885
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TENTATIVE SCHEDULE

(Correct as of May 30, 1989)

Sunday, June 25,.

U.S. Participants arrive mid afternoon
Transfer to Tel Aviv Hilton
Group Convenes in Tel Aviv.

7:30 p.m. Evening reception with the U.S. Ambassador, William
Brown.

Monday, June 26,.
The Region

8:00 - 9:30 Working Breékfast with Head of Israel Military
Intelligence, General Amnon Shahak: - Israel and the
Palestinians: A Status Report

Gaza

9:30-11:00 Gaza: the socio-economic, demographic, political,
religious trends in the Gaza Strip. Gen. (ret) Yitzhak Segev,
former commander Gaza area and a panel of experts.

11:00-1:00 Bus to Gaza Strip.

Box Lunch on Bus

1:00- 5:00 Meetings with Palestinian leadership of all major
streams. Tour of Refugee camps and main cities. Meetings with
local leadership, religious leadership, educators and

administrators. Meeting with IDF commander in Gaza.

8:00 p.m. Working Dinner -- Defence Minister Yitzhak Rabin: The
Situation on the Ground and Possible Solutions. E



.-

Tuesday, June 27,.

Territory for Peace? - Israel's Security Requirements

7:30 - 9:00 Working breakfast, Zeev Schiff, Defence Editor,
Ha'aretz; Koret Fellow, the Washington Institute: - Israel's
Minimal Security Requirements.

9:30 - Depart Herzlia or Sde Dov airfield for overflight of West
Bank: The Topography of the Conflict.
10:15 Land Jerusalem Atarot Airfield
10:45 - 12:30 - Meet 0.C. Central Command, General Amram Mitznah,
at strategic overview point: The Strategic Dimensions of the

Arab-Israel Conflict.

12:30 - 1:00 By the Allon Road to Jerusalem

West Bank Palestinian Polity: A Status Report

1:00 - 3:00 Working Lunch. American Colony Hotel with editors
of the West Bank press. The Intifadah: A Palestinian Perspective.
3:15 - 4:30 Roundtable discussion: The socio-economic impact of
the intifadah with school principles, academics and

representatives of the business community.

4345 - 6:15 Current Palestinian Polity: An Overview - Feisal
Husseini
8:00 Working Dinner: The Forces at Play, Ehud Ya'ari, Chief

Mideast Correspondent, Israel Television; Visiting Fellow, The
Washington Institute

Wednesday, June 28, 1989.
Israel Polity: A Status Report

8:00 - 6:30 Working Breakfast: The IDF, the Intifadah and
Deterrence, Deputy Chief of Saff, General Ehud Barak.

9:45 - 11:00 Finance Minister Shimon Peres: The Labour Party and
the Peace process.

11:185 ~  12:45 Where is Israel Politically? - A roundtable of
parliamentarians. Eliyahu Ben Elissar, Haim Ramon, Geulah Cohen
and Amnon Rubenstein.




The Issue of Jerusalem

1215 == 2530 Jerusalem and the Electoral process: Teddy Kollek
(Chair), Ruth Lapidot and Yehuda Blum.

2:30 - 4:00 Tour of Jerusalem with Mayor Kollek: A Re-divided
City?

Elections and the Peace Process

4330 = = %530 The Policy of the National Unity Government:
Eliyakim Rubenstein, Cabinet Secretary.

8:00 Working Dinner, Foreign Minister Moshe Arens: Elections
and the Peace Process.

Thursday, June 29,
Elections, Can They Work?

8:00 - 9:30 Working Breakfast with Dr. Sari Nusseiba, Bir Zeit
Univergsity: Elections can they work? - A Palestinian Perspective.

9:45 - 11:15 Elections, Can They Work? - An Israeli Perspective.
Senior Political Advisor to the Foreign Minister, Sallai
Meridor/ Shlomo Gazit, former head IDF Military Intelligence,
Jaffee Centre for Strategic Studies.

11:30- 12:15 Roundtable - Occupation and Elections: Can They Be
Free? : State Attorney Dorit Beinish / Head of the Palestinian
Jornalist Association/ Head of the Israel Editors' Committee/
Ephraim Sneh, former commander of the West Bank.

1:00 - 2:30 Working Lunch - Prime Minister Yitzhak Shamir:
Elections, Interim Arrangements and Final Status. An Overview of
the Shamir Plan.

The Wider Context

3:00 - 4:30 Asher Susser, Dayan Centre, Jordan and the PLO;
Director, The Dayan centre, Itamar Rabinovich, Syria and the
process; Shai Feldman, Jaffee Centre, Where do Elections lead us?

5:00 - 7:00 Study Group Meeting for Initial Summing Up

8:00 Working Dinner: Justice Minister Dan Meridor. Elections-
The Dilemmas.

Friday, June 30,

U.S. Participants Depart
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| 1052 KANE CONCOURSE / MIAMI BEACH, FLORIDA 33154 / TELEPHONE: (305) 861-4982
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President George Bush L) LR ~ 4 “Pb* 142G
The White House | T AL \ ‘ . ‘
Washington, D.C. 20510 | 41 r" | 829 F3) ynn on
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Dear Sir: o
I am disappointed in the Secretary of State's stand against Israel,
our staunchest ally. The United States needs a strong Israel .

for its own well being.

If this is the continued policy of the White House, which can
considerably weaken the State of Israel, my continued support
of the Republic Party is wavering.

Very truly yours,
Lester H. Yavitz

cc: Secretary of State
Connie Mack
Republican Presidential Task Force
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Advisory and Realty Services
Licensed Real Estate Broker nYwnnn wRI 11V N
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May 24, 1989

The Honorable James Baker

Secretary of State | |
2201 C Street N.W. \ e
Washington, D.C. 20520 \

Dear Mr. Secretary:

I must agree with Prime Minister Shamir; your policy towards
the Middle East is "useless". In all honesty, I must go one
step further and call it useless appeasement of a Muslin
civilization that will not accept Western standards of peace
and co-existance.

Thank God, Israel is not Czechoslovakia and this is not 1938.
Also, I sincerely hope you are not Neville Chamberlain.

For your edification may I suggest the following readings;

The Perils of a Palestinian State, Steven L. Spiegel, The
New Republic, 4/10/89

Interdepencence in U.S.-Israeli Relations, Shmuel Katz,
Global Affairs, Spring 1989

Winston S. Churchill, 1922-1939, Martin Gilbert, Chapters 47
and 48

Sincerely,
Michael Leinwand

President

MHL/ jil

HAMILTON EDUCATIONAL AND BUSINESS CONSULTANTS INC.
Royal Palm Plaza e 315 Golfview Drive, Suite 205 ® Boca Raton, FL 33432
(305) 392-6783




Your recent editorial castigating
Israel for not acting with greater
speed to find a solution for the riots
in the West Bank shows a complete
lack of understanding of the situa-
tion and an ignorance of Islamic civ-
ilization. You approach the situation
with the usual lack of knowledge of
Western leaders and media, who are
totally without education in the re-
alities of Muslim objectives and
their methods of gaining their goals.

Israel is a modern Western na-
tion. The remaining 22 nations of the
Middle East are not. The Arab and
Muslim world do not accept the.
principles of Western civilization

Islamic world not playing by Western nations’ rules

and laugh at the antics of the West-
ern world. The West attempts to
deal in the Middle East with accept-
able Western terms. The Arabs and
Muslims have a completely differ-
ent set of rules and don't care if
these are unacceptable to us.

Yes, Israel has made a mistake in
the West Bank. The mistake is that
Israel thinks of herself as a Western
nation and acts according to out-
moded Judaic-Christian teachings.
These are not the rules of the game
as played by Islam.

When will we learn?

MICHAEL LEINWAND
Boca Raton




i‘ L)‘/
"4

N (Pacific Standard
George Otis Time)

May 23, 1989

i . ﬂ"\‘”, O3 Ve | 17wn
[> 'J'l,"1,
)
The Honorable President George Bush rZ/ : 1~ 1183

The White House 3
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue gabg
Washington DC 20500 B

(152) pn won

i

Dear President Bush:

I am an American Gentile whose work has taken me
to the Middle East over 200 times through the past 25
years.

Yesterday, your Secretary of State, James Baker,
forcefully spoke into the Arab/Israel matter with
appalling arrogance and ignorance. His arrogance we
can abide, but his ignorance could seed an
armageddon.

The surrounding enemies of Israel have a hundred
times convincingly proclaimed their dedication to
eliminate Israel which 1s their own final solution
for the Jews. <Is Secretary Baker so blind he does
not see the fruits of Arab violence in a macabre
showcase called Lebanon.

By what logic does Baker now pressure tiny Israel
to return Judea and Samaria? Would that cure the
Arab cancer of hate? Has he already forgotten that
the Arabs started the present violence?

Please take a clear and firm stand when Israel is
sorely threatened as she is today. If you line up
with what is right, God will bless your presidency.

I am for you, Mr. President.

cc: Secretary of State, Mr. James Baker

GO/clc

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT * HIGH ADVENTURE BROADCASTING NETWORK * BOX 7466 * VAN NUYS, CA 91409
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\'The Y itical Uni
i . e Yale Political Union T PN
L i s e WILLIAM E. BUCKLEY, JR.
Vice President \ For over 50 Years the National forum at Yale McGEORGE BUNDY
KIMBERLY A. GULLEY WILLIAM P. BUNDY
e PRESIDENT GERALD R. FORD
Secretary i ! JOHN KERRY
JODI LYNN WILGOREN 1951 YALE STATION CYRUS R. VANCE
NEW HAVEN, CT 06520 B o el
~ pard 0, duisors: Faculty
DAVID F. ROSS (203) 432-4412 H . GUIDO CALABRESI
: WILLIAM NORDHAUS
o : i - BENNO SCHMIDT
JERE RN ZTTRAIN ,'//J - i ;o H. BRADFORD WESTERFIELD
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Prime Minister Yitzhak Shamir /

Prime Minister’s Bureau l/ m_u_-ﬂ%rm 'oR
Jerusalem =

ISRAEL, »u-g— \ !

Dear Prime Minister Shamir:
On behalf of the Yale Political Union, I have the honor of inviting you to speak at Yale this fall.

The Union was founded over fifty years ago by McGeorge and William Bundy in conjunction
with Dean Acheson with the intention of providing a forum for student debate on pressing political
issues. In 1965, then Union President, Senator John Kerry (D-MA), expanded the program by
inviting leaders of national stature to either debate students, prominent Yale faculty or other guests,
or to give a keynote address. Since that time, Union guests have included Ronald Reagan, Jimmy
Carter, George Bush, George McGovern, Howard Baker, Arthur Laffer, J udy Goldsmith,
William F. Buckley, and Wilson Goode. Recently, a cabinet officer described the Union as “the
most prominent campus forum for political ideas in America.”

A typical visit to the Union includes dinner at Mory’s with the Union executive board, a key-
noted debate on the Union floor or a speech format- whichever the guest prefers, and either a press
conference or an informal reception with students following the meeting.

If you have any questions, I would be happy to answer them. Through September 3, you can

best reach me at the address above or by phone at 203-773-1659. After that time , I can be reached
at (203) 436-1154. I hope that you can join us this fall so that I may have the pleasure of

welcoming you to Yale.
Sinc:j:/M 0 )

Kimberly A. Gulley
Vice-President
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Wesley R. Johnson = e
President May 8, 1989
‘Ywomn . Tivn

His Excellency Yitzhak Shamir B2y . 1y
Prime Minister of Israel
Office of the Prime Minister ! 17589 ‘
Jerusalem, Israel l?wnn i |
Dear Mr. Prime Minister: f ul-ﬂ: ............... |

|
The Economic Club of Detroit once again cordially .
invites you to be our honored guest and speaker at a

luncheon or a dinner meeting of The Economic Club of
Detroit on one of your future visits to the United
States. We would very much like to schedule a meeting
in your honor in the fall of 1989.

The content of your speech would be entirely of your
choosing, however, our members would be very

interested in hearing your views on the global
economy and international affairs.

The Economic Club, which will begin its 56th season
of meetings next September, normally meets on Monday
at noon, however, we would be delighted to schedule a

Special Meeting in your honor on any day that would
meet with your approval.

As you are no doubt aware, His Excellency Shimon

Peres addressed our.Club on November 14,1986. Also, ‘
The Honorable Abba Eban was our guest speaker on two

separate occasions.

You may be interested in some further information
about The Economic Club. Our membership of approx-
imately 4,000, represents the leadership of the

business, = 1labor, academic, government and
professional communities of Greater Detroit.
Enclosed is a copy of our most recent Annual Report, -
which 1lists our Board of Directors on page 22. We
are one of the largest and influential clubs of its
type and the nation's 1leading forum for the

discussion of public issues.




Prominent figures from every field, including
President Ronald Reagan, President Jimmy Carter, Vice
President George Bush, Dr. Henry Kissinger, His
Excellency Giscard d'Estaing, The Honorable George
Shultz, as well as The Right Reverend Desmond Tutu,
have all spoken to the Club. Our speakers' topics
| have covered major events in world affairs, as well
| as important government, economic and social issues.
|

Our wusual schedule begins with a news conference at
11:00 a.m., which is covered by radio, television,
and the print media. In addition, our programs are

| frequently video taped for local cable stations and,
on occasion, our programs are broadcast over the "C
Span Network."

A reception for those who will be seated on the dais
follows at 11:30 a.m., and we enter the ballroom for
lunch at 12 noon. You will be introduced at 12:45
p.m. and will be expected to make your formal remarks
in approximately 30 minutes. A question period
usually follows, although this is mnot mandatory.
Questions are written on cards by members of the
audience and passed forward to the presiding officer
to be read to the speaker. We adjourn promptly at
1:30 p.m.

It would be a great honor for us if you would find it
possible to accept our invitation. We hope you will
find it possible to come to Detroit this fall and
address our membership at a luncheon or dinner
meeting. We look forward to a favorable reply.

Sincerely,
~

L/KJL\LL-%'\ | r"x\,vw faans




The Economic Club of Detroit

Cordially Invites You
to Hear

The Honorable Richard Nixon
Former President of the United States

THURSDAY

April 28, 1988
at 12:00 O’Clock Noon
Cobo Hall, Detroit

Subject
““Gorbachev, America, and the Future” ’

Presiding

Max M. Fisher
Founding Chairman
Detroit Renaissance Corporation

Luncheon Tickets — NOTE:
Members and Spouses $16.00 You are urged to arrive early
Guests $18.50 to obtain convenient parking.



OUR 54th YEAR

RICHARD NIXON was born in Yorba Linda, California. He attended Whittier

College and Duke University School of Law and then joined a law firm in

Whittier, California. He and Patricia Ryan were married in 1940. They have two
ildren and four grandchildren.

In 1942 Mr. Nixon applied for and received a Navy commission and was assigned
to duty in the Pacific. He won a seat in the House of Representatives in 1946;
after serving two terms, he was elected to the U.S. Senate. In 1952, General
Eisenhower selected him as his running mate. He was Vice President for eight
years. During the 1960s he practiced law and traveled extensively in Europe
and Asia.

He was elected President in 1968 and won reelection in 1972 by a wide margin.
While in office he met with Mao and Chou in the People’s Republic of China;
held three summit meetings with Soviet leader Brezhnev; ended American
involvement in Vietnam and secured the release of U.S. prisoners of war; and
pursued domestic initiatives ranging from Federal revenue-sharing to the
peaceful desegregation of Southern public schools.

Since leaving office in 1974, President Nixon has traveled extensively throughout
the United States and abroad. In late 1985 he undertook a month-long private

-finding trip, visiting China (for meetings with Chairman Deng and other
top leaders), Japan, South Korea, Hong Kong, Singapore, Malaysia, Thailand,
Burma, Pakistan, Turkey and Great Britain. The same year, he became the first
former President in history to voluntarily give up Secret Service protection,
thus saving the U.S. Government $3 million a year. In 1986 he returned to the
Soviet Union and met with Mikhail Gorbachev.

President Nixon has published seven books, including his memoirs (1978) and,
most recently, 1999: Victory Without War (1988).

The Economic Club of Detroit
920 Detroit Free Press Building, Detroit, Michigan 48226-2755/Telephone: 313/963-8547
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Their Majesties
King Carl XVI Gustaf

and Queen Silvia of Sweden
will honor us with their presence at th.
meeting. Their 17-day visit to the United States
commemorates the 350th anniversary of the
landing in America of the first Swedish
colonists, who, in 1638, anchored their ship
“Kalmare Nyckel” on the shores of Delaware
in search for a new land of opportunity.

Their Majesties King Carl XVI Gustaf
and Queen Silvia of Sweden

Speaker

Dr. Peter Wallenberg
Chairman
Federation of Swedish Industries
Chairman of the Board
Atlas Copco AB
First Vice Chairman of the Board
Skandinaviska Enskilda Banken Dr. Peter Wallenberg

Presiding Officer
Charles T. Fisher III

Chairman and President
National Bank of Detroit

Luncheon Tickets — Members and Spouses $12.50 Guests $16.00  Reserved Seats will be held until 12:20 P.M.



KING CARL XVI GUSTAF became Crown
Prince of Sweden when his grandfather,
King Gustaf VI Adolf, acceded to the throne
in 1950. Following university schooling, the
Crown Prince did his military service for two
and a half years in the army, navy and air
force. Concentrating mainly on his naval
training, he passed the naval officer
examination in 1968. After his military
training, the Crown Prince attended the
University of Uppsala.

During the succeeding years, the Crown
Prince followed the work of central and local
government, and studied the activities of
Swedish industries, the Swedish State
Church, the courts, the banks, the mass
media, and labor and social welfare
King Carl XVI Gustaf and Queen Silvia organizations. ImmEdiately prior to

ascending the throne, Crown Prince Carl
Gustaf followed the work of the government, the ministries and the Parliament
(Riksdagen), while at the same time studying economics at the University
of Stockholm.

The Crown Prince gained knowledge of international affairs by following the work
of Sweden’s Permanent Mission to the UN in New York, the Swedish International
Development Authority in Africa, Hambro’s Bank in London, and in 1970 he led
the Swedish delegation to the 1970 World Exposition in Osaka.

King Carl XVI Gustaf acceded to the throne in September 1973 and declared that
he had chosen as a motto: “For Sweden — in keeping with the times” On June
19, 1976, the King married Miss Silvia Sommerlath from the Federal Republic of
Germany. The King and Queen have three children.

QUEEN SILVIA was born in Heidelberg, Germany. She spent the years 1946-57
in Brazil with her family, then returned to the Federal Republic of Germany where
she took her university entrance examination in Dusseldorf in 1963. Miss
Sommerlath entered the Munich School of Interpreting in 1965 and received a
Diploma in Spanish in 1969. In the years prior to her marriage to the King, she
worked at the Argentine Consulate in Munich, then later trained hostesses in the
Organization Committee for the Olympic Games in Munich. In 1973, she was
appointed assistant head of the Protocol Section in the Corresponding Committee
for the 1976 Winter Olympics in Innsbruck, Austria. Since her marriage to the
King, Queen Silvia keeps herself informed about issues of importance in Sweden,
particularly those in the social and education fields.



Dr. Peter Wallenberg

DR. PETER WALLENBERG has served since 1974 as Chairman of the Board of
Atlas Copco AB. He was first employed at Atlas Copco in 1953. During 1956-59,
he was employed at Atlas Copco, Inc., USA. He then served as Managing Director
of Atlas Copco's subsidiary in Rhodesia from 1959-62 and during the latter two
years was Managing Director of the firm’s subsidiary in the Congo.

Dr. Wallenberg served in senior management positions with Atlas Copco in
England from 1962-67, and from 1968-70 he was Managing Director of Atlas Copco
MCT AB. Immediately prior to being named Chairman of the Board of Atlas Copco
AB, Dr. Wallenberg served from 1970-74 as Deputy Managing Director of the firm.

Since 1974, Dr. Wallenberg has served in various capacities with the Skandinaviska
Enskilda Banken, first as Industrial Advisor until 1980; then as Vice Chairman
of the Board from 1980-84; and since 1984 he has served as First Vice Chairman
of the Board.

Dr. Wallenberg is Chairman of the Federation of Swedish Industries and Vice
President of the International Chamber of Commerce (Paris). Among his
directorships, he serves on the board of the Nobel Foundation and the
Scandinavian Airlines System. He is a member of the Wharton Advisory Board,
the University of Pennsylvania.

He was awarded a Bachelor of Laws at the University of Stockholm in 1953 and
has since received an honorary doctor’s degree from the Stockholm School of
Economics as well as from Augustana College in Illinois. He has been decorated
with The Order of Wasa (1974); Orden de Isabel la Catolica (1979); The King's
Medal 12th Class (1983); and The Legion of Honor, Knight Commander (1987).




The Economic Club of Detroit

DR. DAVID ADAMANY, President,
Wayne State University
JAMES A. ALIBER, Chairman
and Chief Executive Officer,
First Federal of Michigan
CHARLES E. ALLEN, President
and Chief Executive Officer,
First Independence National Bank
of Detroit
HON. DENNIS W. ARCHER,
Michigan Supreme Court Justice
HON. RICHARD H. AUSTIN,
Secretary of State of Michigan
JOHN ]. AVIGNONE, President,
Automobile Club of Michigan
BEVERLY BELTAIRE, President,
P/R Associates, Inc.
OWEN E BIEBER, President,
International Union, UAW
HON. JAMES ]. BLANCHARD,
vernor of Michigan
(CHAEL BLUMENTHAL, Chairman
and Chief Executive Officer,
Unisys Corporation
PAUL BORMAN, President, Borman's
PAUL L. BROUGHTON, President,
Children’s Hospital of Michigan
JOSEPH E. CAPPY, Group Vice President,
Chrysler Corporation
ROBERT B. CARLSON, President
and Chief Executive Officer, Crowley’s
MALCOLM CARRON, S.J., President,
University of Detroit Jesuit High School
DR. JOSEPH E. CHAMPAGNE, President,
Oakland University
WALKER L. CISLER, Chairman
and Chief Executive Officer,
Overseas Advisory Associates, Inc.
JAMES F. CORDES, President,
American Natural Resources Company
RICHARD E. CROSS, Counsel,
Cross, Wrock, Miller & Vieson
RICHARD H. CUMMINGS,
former Senior Vice-Chairman,
National Bank of Detroit
ROBERT E. DEWAR, former Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer
K mart Corporation
DR. JOHN A. Di BIAGGIO, President,
Michigan State University
ESTHER G. EDWARDS, Senior Vice-President,
Motown Record Corporation
BERNARD M. FAUBER, former Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer, K mart Corporation
CHARLES T. FISHER III, Chairman and
sident, National Bank of Detroit
M. FISHER, Founding Chairman,
etroit Renaissance Corporation
WILLIAM CLAY FORD, Vice-Chairman of
the Board, Ford Motor Company
GLEN W. FORTINBERRY, Chairman and
President, Ross Roy, Inc.
RICHARD M. GABRYS, Area Managing
Partner, Deloitte Haskins & Sells
GREGORY F. GIBSON, Vice-President —
Stores Group, The ].L. Hudson Co.
ALFRED R. GLANCY III, Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer,
Michigan Consolidated Gas Company
GERALD GREENWALD, Chairman,
Chrysler Motors
THOMAS C. GRIESDORN,
General Manager, WXYZTV
ERNEST L. GROVE, JR., Vice-Chairman of
the Board, The Detroit Edison Company

Board of Directors

RICHARD H. HEADLEE, President and
Chief Executive Officer, Alexander
Hamilton Life Insurance Company

HON. ERMA HENDERSON, President,
Detroit City Council

FRANK M. HENNESSEY, President,
Handleman Co.

DR. RICHARD C. HERTZ, Rabbi Emeritus,
Temple Beth El

JOSEPH L. HUDSON, JR., President,
Detroit Medical Center Corporation

L. A. IACOCCA, Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer,

Chrysler Corporation

WESLEY R. JOHNSON, President,
The Economic Club of Detroit

HON. DAMON ]. KEITH, Judge,
United States Court of Appeals for
the 6th Circuit

DANIEL J. KELLY, Chairman of the Board,
Group Partner in Charge —

Michigan Practice, Touche Ross & Co.

DAVID LAWRENCE, JR., Publisher and
Chairman, Detroit Free Press

WALTON A. LEWIS, Chairman,

Lewis and Thompson Agency, Inc.

GERALD V. MacDONALD, President,
Manufacturers National Bank of Detroit

DONALD R. MANDICH, Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer,

Comerica Incorporated

DR. RICHARD E. MARBURGER, Chairman
and Chief Executive Officer,

Lawrence Institute of Technology

JOHN C. McCABE, former Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer,

Blue Cross and Blue Shield of Michigan

WALTER ]. McCARTHY, JR., Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer,

The Detroit Edison Company

AMY McCOMBS, President and
General Manager, WDIVTV

WILLIAM T. McCORMICK, Chairman,
President and Chief Executive Officer,
Consumers Power Company

THE RT. REV. H. COLEMAN McGEHEE, JR.,
Bishop, Episcopal Diocese of Michigan

HON. EDWARD H. McNAMARA,

Wayne County Executive

JAMES H. McNEAL, JR., Chairman and

Chief Executive Officer,
The Budd Company
RICHARD L. MEASELLE,

Arthur Andersen & Co.

PHILIP ]. MEATHE, President,

Smith, Hinchman & Grylls Associates, Inc.

THEODORE H. MECKE, JR., President,
Hartwood Associates

EUGENE A. MILLER, President,
Comerica Incorporated

ROBERT A. MITCHELL, S.J., President,
University of Detroit

HON. DANIEL T. MURPHY,

Oakland County Executive

ROBERT ]. MYLOD, Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer,

Michigan National Corporation

ROBERT C. NELSON, Special Assistant to
the Chairman, The Detroit News

RICHARD D. O'CONNOR, Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer,

Lintas: Campbell-Ewald Company

JULIUS L. PALLONE, Chairman of
the Board and President, Maccabees
Mutual Life Insurance Company

DONALD E. PETERSEN, Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer, Ford Motor
Company

NOEL PHILLIPS, President and
Chief Executive Officer,

Volkswagen of America, Inc.

H. A. POLING, Vice-Chairman of the Board,
Ford Motor Company

CURTIS W. POOLE, JR., Partner,
Dykema, Gossett, Spencer, Goodnow
& Trigg

DR. JOHN W. PORTER, President,
Eastern Michigan University

THE HONORABLE PHILIP PRATT,

Chief Judge, U.S. District Court

HEINZ C. PRECHTER, Chairman and
President, ASC Incorporated

DEAN E. RICHARDSON, Chairman of
the Board, Manufacturers National Bank
of Detroit

THOMAS R. RICKETTS, Chairman of
the Board and President, Standard
Federal Bank

HON. DONALD W. RIEGLE, JR.,

United States Senator from Michigan

JACK A. ROBINSON, Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer,

Perry Drug Stores, Inc.

ROBERT D. ROWAN, Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer, Fruehauf
Corporation

THOMAS E RUSSELL, Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer, Federal-Mogul
Corporation

ALAN E. SCHWARTZ, Senior Partner,
Honigman Miller Schwartz and Cohn

ROBY L. SLOAN, Senior Vice-President and
Manager, Federal Reserve Bank, Detroit

ROGER B. SMITH, Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer,

General Motors Corporation

FRANK D. STELLA, President and
Chief Executive Officer,

The E D. Stella Products Company

ROBERT C. STEMPEL, President,

General Motors Corporation

PETER W. STROH, Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer,

Stroh Brewery Company

RUSSEL A. SWANEY, Economic Consultant

THE MOST REV. EDMUND C. SZOKA,
Archbishop of Detroit

A. ALFRED TAUBMAN, Chairman,

The Taubman Company, Inc.

JEROME S. TILIS, President, Detroit Free Press

THOMAS TURNER, President,
Metropolitan Detroit AFL-CIO Council

WILLIAM P. VITITOE, President and
Chief Executive Officer,

Michigan Bell Telephone Company

JERVIS C. WEBB, President and Chairman
of the Board, Jervis B. Webb Company

LOUIS A. WEIL, III, President and Publisher,
The Detroit News

H. MARTIN WESTFALL, Vice-Chairman,
Coopers & Lybrand

STANLEY ]. WINKELMAN,

Stanley Winkelman Associates

BARBARA K. WRIGLEY, Executive
Vice-President and Treasurer,

Detroit Marine Engineering

HON. COLEMAN A. YOUNG, Mayor,

City of Detroit

920 Detroit Free Press Building, Detroit, Michigan 48226-2755/Telephone: 313/ 963-8547
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THE
ECONOMIC
CLuB

OF
DETROIT

The
object of
the Club

shall be to
promote an
interest in, and to
enlighten its
membership on,
important
governmental,
economic and

social
issues.

Photo Credit: Joseph Polimeni,
United Press International

REPORT OF THE
CHAIRMAN

AND THE PRESIDENT I

To Our Members:

At the conclusion of our 54th season, the economy is in
its 6th year of steady growth. There are, however, some
signs indicating slight increases in the inflation rate, rising
interest rates, and some forecasts by leading economists of a
mild recession and a slower expansion rate.

The most serious economic event of the year occurred on
Black Monday, October 19, when the stock market fell 508 points.

Important factors affecting the economic outlook will be
the November Presidential Election, the handling of the budget
deficit, our balance of payments problems and trade legislation.

And, finally, the problem of drug enforcement has grown
and will continue to be the major socio-economic problem
for a long time to come.

Many of these events will be discussed in our meetings
during the coming season.

Our membership continues to be strong, with an
increase of 76 members from the prior year. Our average
meeting attendance was 761 with a total of 29,690 members
and guests attending our weekly programs.

THE PROGRAM YEAR

Our 1987-88 Program Year featured our own Senator
Carl Levin, who was the kick-off speaker. The subject of his
talk was — “The Next Few Months in Washington: Conflict
or Consensus?”

Important speakers from high level government posts
included — The Honorable Edwin Meese III, Attorney
General of the United States, and The Honorable James A.
Baker, III, Secretary of the Treasury.

Other important and timely speakers from the
Administration included The Honorable Clayton K. Yeutter,
Ambassador, United States Trade Representative; The
Honorable T. Allan McArtor, Administrator, Federal Aviation
Administration; and The Honorable Lawrence B. Gibbs,
Commissioner of Internal Revenue, who spoke to the Club
on Monday, April 11, just before the April 15 tax deadline.




Speaking on various aspects of the military, and the INF
Agreement and Arms Control, were Ambassador Kenneth
Adelman, Director, U.S. Arms Control and Disarmament
Agency, and Lieutenant General James Abrahamson, USAFE,
Director, Strategic Defense Initiative Organization, who
discussed “The Future of SDI.”

Admiral William ]J. Crowe, Jr., USN, Chairman of the
Joint Chiefs of Staff, spoke on future strategic imperatives.

We were also fortunate to have a number of our top
business leaders address the Club on various topics of
concern to business. Speakers included Robert S. Miller, Jr.,
Vice Chairman, Chrysler Corporation; Louis Harris, Louis
Harris and Associates, Inc.; Richard E. Heckert, Chairman
and Chief Executive Officer of the E. I. du Pont de Nemours
& Company; Robert Anderson, Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer, Rockwell International Corporation;
Michael Ilitch, Chairman of the Board and President, Little
Caesar’s Enterprises, Inc., and Owner of the Detroit Red
Wings; T. Boone Pickens, Jr., who returned for his second
visit; and, in his first appearance, Herbert D. Kelleher,
Chairman, President, and Chief Executive Officer of
Southwest Airlines, who addressed the Club in a hangar at
Detroit City Airport in a dedication ceremony with Mayor
Coleman A. Young presiding.

We were very fortunate to have several leading
economists address the Club during the year. Dr. Michael
K. Evans, President, Evans Economics, Inc., spoke on
“What Causes Inflation? Does It Matter or Not?”; Dr. Henry
Kaufman, Chief Economist, Salomon Brothers, Inc.,
discussed “Financial Change and Volatility”; Dr. Arthur B.
Laffer, Chairman, A.B. Laffer Associates, spoke on “The
1988 Outlook: Oh What Might Have Been.”

Our 22nd Annual Economic Outlook Luncheon was held
in cooperation with the Greater Detroit Chamber of
Commerce featuring Kenneth A. Macke, Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer, Dayton Hudson Corporation; Keith
E. Crain, Vice Chairman, Crain Communications Ingc;
Thomas R. Ricketts, Chairman and President, Standard
Federal Bank; and Fred J. Auch, Jr., President, Detroit
Chapter, Associated General Contractors of America.

William P. Vititoe
Chairman

Wesley R. Johnson
President

THE

DETROIT

The Economic Club
Of Detroit

920 Free Press
Building, 321 W.
Lafayette, Detroit,
Michigan
48226-2755
Telephone:
313/963-8547



Other panel programs included an Energy Panel
featuring local executives Alfred R. Glancy III, Chairman
and Chief Executive Officer, Michigan Consolidated Gas
Company; Walter J. McCarthy, Jr., Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer, Detroit Edison Company; and William T.
McCormick, Jr., Chairman, President and Chief Executive
Officer, Consumers Power Company.

In the field of health care, our panel featured Dr. Carol
M. McCarthy, President, American Hospital Association,
and Dr. James H. Sammons, Executive Vice President,
American Medical Association.

Our media panel featured Paul Duke as Moderator, with
Ellen Hume of the Wall Street Journal, and Charles McDowell
of the Richmond-Times Dispatch, as participants in an Off-The-
Air Version of “Washington Week in Review.”

Also from the media we heard from Irving Kiristol,
Senior Fellow, American Enterprise Institute and Co-Editor
of the Public Interest Magazine. Alvah Chapman, Jr.,
Chairman, Knight-Ridder, Inc., who spoke on “The Future
of the Free Press”; Charles Z. Wick, Director of the U.S.
Information Agency, who spoke on the subject “Public
Diplomacy in the Global Marketplace of Ideas”; and, finally,
we heard from Arnaud de Borchgrave, Editor-in-Chief, The
Washington Times, who spoke on the subject “Can the
United States Still Have a Foreign Policy?”

In foreign affairs, Ambassador Sol M. Linowitz, Senior
Counsel, Coudert Brothers, spoke on the subject
“Countdown in Nicaragua.”

In connection with our joint luncheon for the 1988
International Freedom Festival, Sparky Anderson, Manager
of the Detroit Tigers, and Jimy Williams, Manager of the
Toronto Blue Jays, were presented with the 1988
International Friendship Awards.

From the financial world, we were pleased to present
John S. Reed, Chairman and Chief Executive Officer,
Citicorp, as well as William A. Schreyer, Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer, Merrill Lynch & Co., Inc.




A labor viewpoint was presented by Owen Bieber, President,
International Union, UAW, on the subject “After Reagan:
The Economic Realities” Douglas Fraser, former President of
the UAW, was the Presiding Officer on this occasion.

As one of the Democratic candidates for President, we
heard from Congressman Richard A. Gephardt who
presented his views on the major issues of our economy.

From abroad we were pleased to present several
outstanding speakers, including Jackie Stewart, Champion
Race Car Driver from Scotland, and Ambassador Han Xu,
from the People’s Republic of China, who gave a very
important international address.

From Sweden, we were most honored to have as our
guests, Their Majesties King Carl XVI Gustaf and Queen
Silvia, together with an important address by Dr. Peter
Wallenberg, Chairman, Federation of Swedish Industries.

Finally, The Honorable Richard Nixon, former President
of the United States, attracted the largest audience of our
program year and the third largest audience in the history
of The Economic Club of Detroit. The title of his very
important address was “Gorbachev, America, and the Future.”

Once again, we were proud to continue our program of
inviting high school and college students to our weekly
luncheon meetings. The students participate in a question
and answer session with the speaker. In this program year
1,581 students and 157 faculty members, including 128
Junior Achievement Members, attended as guests of our
various sponsoring members.

Lawrence Institute of Technology continued its second
year of videotaping our meetings. During the year, LIT
produced 30 programs. In addition to the Southtfield area,
coverage was expanded to include 375,000 households, 10
times a week via the College Cable Channel, and another
15,000 households in the Grosse Pointe area 17 times a
week, for a total of approximately 400,000 households.

It is with great sadness that we acknowlege the death of
two of our directors, Wade H. McCree, Jr., and G. Mennen
Williams. Both of them were long-time members and
participants in the activities of the Club. They will be
greatly missed.

o

G. Mennen Williams

Wade H. McCree, Jr.



Contributing greatly to the success of the Club are our
Board of Directors, Officers, Operating Committees and
loyal members who regularly attend meetings and support
the activities of the Club.

We would also like to recognize the contribution of the
Club staff. Don P. Luther, Senior Vice President and
Executive Director, in his 39th year with the Club, continues
to serve as an important member of the organization. Vivian
Castanier is the Assistant to the President, assisted by Chris
Shura and Judy Hensley, as Meeting Coordinators.

Next season, we will begin our 55th year. No doubt the
single most important event coming up will be the
Presidential election. We will do our best to bring you
important speakers with their viewpoints on the election,
along with programs on timely subjects in the fields of
business, government, the economy and social issues.

As always, we welcome your comments and suggestions
to make The Economic Club of Detroit even better.

William P. Vititoe Wesley R. Johnson
Chairman President

HIGHLIGHTS '

5-Season Summary

1983 1984 1985 1986 1987

1984 1985 1986 1987 1988

Membership 3,742 4,029 3,915 3,911 3,987

Number of Meetings 34 38 37 34 39
Average Meeting

Attendance 852 943 963 917 761

Total Attendance 28,980 35,851 35,619 31,171 29,690




GUEST
SPEAKERS
1987-1988
SEASON

September 14, 1987
The Honorable
Carl Levin

United States
Senator from
Michigan

““The Next Few
Months in
Washington: Conflict
or Consensus?”’

September 21, 1987
The Honorable
Clayton K. Yeutter
Ambassador
United States Trade
Representative

"An Update on
International Trade
Policy”’

September 28, 1987
The Honorable
Kenneth L.
Adelman
Ambassador
Director

U.S. Arms Control
and Disarmament
Agency

"An Update on
Current Arms Control
Issues’’

October 5, 1987
Irving Kristol
Senior Fellow
American Enterprise
Institute

Co-Editor

The Public Interest
Magazine

""The Economy: Doing
Well, Feeling Awful”’

October 13, 1987
Charles Z. Wick
Director

United States
Information Agency
"’Public Diplomacy i
the Global Marketp

of Ideas”’

October 19, 1987
Louis Harris
Public Opinion
Analyst

Louis Harris and

Associates, Inc.
"“The Different Year

of 1988"



GUEST
SPEAKERS
CONT.

October 26, 1987
David T. Kearns

November 9, 1987
Lieutenant General

Chairman and Chief | James A.
Executive Officer Abrahamson, USAF
Xerox Corporation Director

“Education Recovery: | Strategic Defense
Business Must Set the | Initiative

Agenda"’ Organization

An Open Letter to our
41st President

"“The Future of SDI"’

November 16, 1987
Richard E. Heckert
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer

November 2, 1987
Ambassador Sol M.
Linowitz

Senior Counsel E.I. du Pont
Coudert Brothers de Nemours &
Co-Chairman Company

Inter-American "“The Crash of '87:

Dialogue A Timely Reminder
""Countdown in to Balance the Books'’
Nicaragua'’

November 23, 1987
Arnaud

de Borchgrave
Editor-in-Chief

The Washington Times
""Can the United
States Still Have a
Foreign Policy?"’

November 30, 1987
1988 Economic
Outlook

(Panel Discusion)

Keith E. Crain
Vice Chairman
Crain
Communications
Inc

Thomas R.
Ricketts

Chairman of the
Board and President
Standard Federal
Bank




Kenneth A. Macke
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer
Dayton Hudson
Corporation

Fred J. Auch, Jr.
President

George W. Auch
Company, and
President, Detroit
Chapter, Associated
General Contractors
of America

December 3, 1987
His Excellency
Han Xu
Ambassador of the
People’s Republic
of China to the
United States
"“China - U.S.
Relations: Prospects
and Challenges’’

December 7, 1987
Robert Anderson
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer
Rockwell
International
Corporation
""America in Space:
Does Anyone Care?"’

December 14, 1987
A Dialogue on
Health Care

4
Carol M. McCarthy,
Ph.D., J.D.
President
American Hospital
Association

James H.
Sammons, M.D.
Executive Vice
President
American Medical
Association

January 11, 1988
Owen Bieber
President
International Union,
UAW

“‘After Reagan: The .
Economic Realities’’

January 19, 1988
Robert S. Miller, Jr.
Vice Chairman
Chrysler
Corporation
"’Remaking the
American Auto
Industry”’
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GUEST
SPEAKERS
CONT.

January 25, 1988
Dr. Michael K.
Evans

President

Evans Economics,
Inc.

““What Causes
Inflation? Does It
Matter or Not?"’

T
T

January 27, 1988
Alvah H.
Chapman, Jr.
Chairman of the
Board
Knight-Ridder, Inc.
"“The Future of the
Detroit Free Press’’

February 1, 1988
A Panel Discussion
on Energy

3

Alfred R. Glancy Il
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer
Michigan
Consolidated Gas
Company

Walter J.
McCarthy, Jr.
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer
The Detroit Edison
Company

William T.
McCormick, Jr.
Chairman, President
and Chief Executive
Officer

Consumers Power
Company

February 8, 1988
William A. Schreyer
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer
Merrill Lynch & Co.,
Inc.

"'Financing America’s
Future: The Challenge
of the 90’s"’

February 16, 1988
Dr. Arthur B. Laffer
Founder and
Chairman

A. B. Laffer
Associates

“1988 Outlook: Oh
What Might Have
Been’’




February 22, 1988
Michael llitch
Chairman of the
Board and President
Little Caesar
Enterprises, Inc.

Owner

Detroit Red Wings
““Detroit — My
Hometown"’

February 29, 1988
Dr. Henry Kaufman
Managing Director,
Member of the
Executive Committee
and Chief Economist

Salomon Brothers
Inc.

““Financial Change
and Volatility”’

March 7, 1988
Austin H. Kiplinger
President

Kiplinger
Washington
Editors, Inc.
Editorial Chairman
Kiplinger Letters and
Changing Times
Magazine

““What's Ahead

Now?"’

March 16, 1988
John S. Reed
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer
Citicorp, and
Citibank, N.A.

March 21, 1988
An Off-the-Air
Version of
“Washington Week
in Review”

Paul Duke
Moderator

Ellen Hume
Wall Street Journal

Charles McDowell
Richmond
Times-Dispatch

""Outlook for 1988 —
An Election
Perspective’’

March 24, 1988
The Honorable
Richard A.
Gephardt
Democratic
Candidate for ‘
President of the
United States
Congressman from
the 3rd District

of Missouri

March 28, 1988
The Honorable
T. Allan McArtor
Administrator
Federal Aviation
Administration
““What We Need Is:
More Thrust and
Less Drag"’

11




GUEST
SPEAKERS
CONT.

April 11, 1988
The Honorable
Lawrence B. Gibbs
Commissioner of
Internal Revenue
"‘Lessons Learned in
the 1988 Tax Filing
Season — For
Taxpayers and the
Internal Revenue
Service”’

April 18, 1988

Dr. Peter
Wallenberg
Chairman
Federation of
Swedish Industries
Chairman of the
Board

Atlas Copco AB
First Vice
Chairman of the
Board
Skandinaviska
Enskilda Banken
"“Today’s Swedish
Industry in a Global
Context”’

12
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Their Majesties King
Carl XVI Gustaf and
Queen Silvia of
Sweden honored us
with their presence
at this meeting and
the King extended
greetings on behalf of
his country. The
visit of Their
Majesties to the
United States
commemorated the
350th anniversary of
the landing in
America of the first
Swedish colonists.

April 25, 1988

The Honorable
Edwin Meese Il
Attorney General of
the United States

April 28, 1988

The Honorable
Richard Nixon
Former President of
the United States
"“Gorbachev, America,
and the Future’’




May 2, 1988

T. Boone
Pickens, Jr.
General Partner
Mesa Limited
Partnership
Chairman

United Shareholders
Association

"“The Continuing
Struggle to Restore
Management
Accountability and
Competitiveness in
Corporate America’’

May 9, 1988
The Honorable

James A. Baker, Il
Secretary of the
Treasury

“A Community of
Generations:
Generational Politics
in Harmony"’

May 18, 1988
Admiral William J.
Crowe, Jr., USN
Chairman

Joint Chiefs of Staff
"“Future Strategic
Imperatives”

June 13, 1988
Jackie Stewart
Former World
Champion Race
Driver

Product Consultant
to Ford Motor
Company

Auto Racing
Television
Commentator
““The World
Challenge’’

June 17, 1988
International
Freedom Festival
Friendship Award
Luncheon

Sparky Anderson
Manager
Detroit Tigers

Jimy Williams
Manager
Toronto Blue Jays

June 27, 1988
Herbert D. Kelleher
Chairman, President
and Chief Executive
Officer

Southwest Airlines
Co.

13
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During the
1987-88 season,

143 companies,
organizations and
individual members
served as hosts at
luncheon meetings
to tables of
students from the
high schools,
colleges and
universities of
Michigan. A total
of 1,581 students

d 157 faculty

mbers met and
heard our
distinguished guest
speakers.

Through Gregory
W. Ulferts, College
and University
Chairman, 900
university students
and 100 faculty
members met and
heard our
distinguished guest
speakers.

The Business/
Education Alliance
arranged the
attendance of 360
high school
students and 40
faculty members,
under the

ervision of
rlene Williams,
Program Director.

Also, 128
members of Junior
Achievement of
Southeastern
Michigan were
sponsored at our
meetings. William
A. Raymond,
Chairman of Junior
Achievement,

arranged for the
participation of
these young
entrepreneurs who
operate miniature
corporations,
producing and
selling their
products and
services for a

profit.

Hosts to High

School, College

and University

Students

e A.Z. Shmina &
Sons Company

e AAA of Michigan

¢ Alexander &
Alexander of
Michigan

® Amerisure
Companies

e Ammerman
Family

e Arthur Andersen
& Company

o Associated
General
Contractors

¢ Atlas Copco
Industrial Tools
Inc.

o Avenir Group, Inc.

e N. W. Ayer

e Terry Barr Sales

e H. L. Blachford,
Inc.

® Blue Cross/Blue
Shield of Michigan

¢ Bozell, Jacobs,
Kenyon &
Eckhardt

* Bundy
Corporation

¢ Cadillac Motor
Car Company

¢ Campbell/Manix
Inc.

e Canadian
Consulate

e Chrysler Motors

e Clark, Klein &
Beaumont

e Consumers
Power Company

e Coopers &
Lybrand

e Copper & Brass
Sales, Inc.

e DDB Needham
Worldwide

e Stanley R. Day

e A. G. de Lorenzo
& Associates, Inc.

¢ Detroit Edison
Company

e Detroit Science
Center

e William R. Diem
111

e Herbert Doan

¢ Dorsey Business
Schools

¢ Du Pont Company

o Eames, Wilcox,
Mastej and Bryant

e Eastern Michigan
University

e James C. Eckmeter

e Evans Industries,
Inc. :

e Exxon Chemical

e First
Independence
National Bank

e Max M. Fisher

e Ford Aerospace &
Communications
Corp.

¢ Anthony M.
Franco, Inc.

® General
Dynamics, Land
Systems Division

® Mrs. Louis C.
Goad

e Great Lakes Gas
Transmission
Company

e Griffith, E.R.A.
Realty

e Group 234, Inc.

e Hartwood
Associates

e Health Alliance
Plan

e Larry L. Herb

e International
Union, UAW

¢ George and Nancy
Jackson

¢ Johnson & Higgins

e K mart
Corporation

e Albert Kahn
Associates, Inc.

e Kasle Steel
Corporation

e Barbara Keller

¢ Nancy Keuffel

¢ Donald Klokkenga

e Lamb Technicon

e Lear Siegler
Holdings
Corporation

e Letts Industries,
Inc.

e Lintas:
Campbell-Ewald

¢ Ludington News
Company

® Maccabees Mutual
Life Insurance
Company

® Manufacturers
National Bank

e Marsh &
McLennan

e Walter Mason

® Ross Maxwell

¢ McGraw
Commercial
Equipment
Company

* Menlo Tool
Company

® Mercy Hospital &
Health Care
Centers of Detroit




® Metric Medical
Laboratories

* Michigan Bell
Telephone
Company

® Michigan
Education Council

* Michigan National
Bank

® Michigan National
Corporation

® Michigan Retailers
Association

e Kirk W. Miner

* Morley Candy
Makers

* Motorola
Corporation

® Multifastener
Corporation

¢ National Bank of
Detroit

* Naval Reserve
Officers’
Association

* New Detroit

¢ Oakland
Community
College

® Olsonite
Corporation

® Parker & Parker

e Peat, Marwick,
Main & Co.

® Providence
Hospital

® Quasar Industries,
Inc.

® Ray Electric
Company

® Reaume and
Dodds
Management
Company

® Resource
Management
Corporation

® Rockwell
International
Corporation

* Ross Roy, Inc.

* S L Corporation

® Sachs, Nunn,
Kates, Kadushin,
O’Hare,
Helveston &
Waldman, P.C.

® Joan Sankovich

® Schlussel, Lifton,
Simon, Rands,
Galvin & Jackier

® Seidman &
Seidman

* Bob Sellers
Pontiac

e Smith,
Hinchman &
Grylls Associates

e Standard Federal
Bank

e State Farm
Insurance
Company

e Sterling
Engineered
Products

® Stroh Brewery
Company

* TRW Steering &
Suspension
Division

® Talon Inc.

¢ Tamaroff Buick
Honda

* Alfred Taubman

¢ 3M Company

¢ Tillinghast Reid
& Company

* Touche, Ross &
Co.

e UAW-G.M.
Human Resources
Center

¢ United
Technologies

¢ University of
Michigan,
Dearborn

® Unocal 76

® Vickers, Inc.

Hosts To
Junior
Achievement
Members

® Blue Cross/Blue
Shield of
Michigan

¢ Canteen
Company

¢ Comerica
Incorporated

e Coopers &
Lybrand

¢ Crowley, Milner
& Company

¢ Eaton
Corporation

¢ Eisbrenner, Ray
D. & Company

¢ Federal Mogul
Corporation

® Florists’
Transworld
Delivery
Association

¢ General Motors
Corporation

¢ Frank B. Hall &
Company of
Michigan

® R. P. Scherer
Corporation

¢ S. I. Company

* WJBKTV
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I ADVISORY COMMITTEE ORGANIZATION N

Executive
Committee
William P. Vititoe,
Chairman
W. Michael
Blumenthal
Beverly Beltaire
Walker L. Cisler
Robert E. Dewar
Charles T. Fisher III
Joseph L.
Hudson, Jr.
L. A. Iacocca
Walton A. Lewis
Donald E. Petersen

an E. Schwartz
er B. Smith
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Jervis C. Webb
H. Martin Westfall

Sustaining
Membership
Committee
Richard M. Gabrys,
Chairman
James A. Aliber
Harold K. Sperlich
Barbara K. Wrigley

Life Membership
Committee
Alan Jay Kaufman,
Chairman
Kenneth L. Bronoel
Bradley D. Host
Edwin R. Langtry
Donald E.

Schwendemann

'embership

Committee
Deane Baker,
Chairman
William N.
Genematas,
Vice-Chairman
Lee H. Allen
Bob Allison
Mary Bohn
Donald E. Brown

Frank Couzens, Jr.
Paul W.
Czamanske, Jr.
G. Michael
Gallagher
Stephen P. Hayman
Robert S. Howard
George Jackson
Thomas G. Jordan
Barbara L. Keller
Sandra T. King
W. George
Kramer, Jr.
Vincent E. Kruse
Dr. H. June
Kuczynski
Edward F. Langs
Clarence B.
Lawrence
Horatio B. Lewis, II
Patricia A.
McDonald
Robert E. Meader
Dr. Barbara Murray
Robert H. Naftaly
Arthur A. Nitzsche
William H. O'Brien
Robert H. Oxley
Charles A.
Parcells, Jr.
B. Alexis Penn
Gary C. Peters
Carol A. Pierce
Sheila G. Pollack
Peter C. Redebaugh
Dr. Sheila R. Ronis
Brian V. Stevens
Charles ]. Streeter
Sally Vanderlaan
John Warren
Timothy ]. Wiggins

Program
Committee
Gregory W. Ulferts,
Chairman
Roy C. Belknap
George R.
Berkaw, Jr.
Stanley H. Brams

Dr. Barbara E. Bryant
Edward L. Cushman
Anthony M. Franco
Marvin Frenkel
Joyce E. Garrett
Dr. Karl D. Gregory
William F. Grier
Thomas H. Hanna
R. C. Hoerner
Arvid E. Jouppi
Roger Kasle
Alan Jay Kaufman
Edward T.
Kuczynski
Susan ]. Kurzyna
Orville B. Lefko
Werner K. Lehmann
Eugene W. Lewis III
Allen M. Lomax
R. Scott Lorenz
Dennis K. Loy
James O. McCann
Glenn J. McVeigh
Robert F. Magill
John C. Marsh
Theodore H.
Mecke, Jr.
Marc Prass
Dr. Annette U.
Rickel
Laurence M.
Scoville, Jr.
Jay W. Segroves
Roger Stanton
Keith B. Termaat
Vincent L. Thomas
Sigurd R. Wendin
Donald E. Worrell,
Jr.

Reception

Committee

Charles F. Delbridge,
Jr., Chairman

G. E Dittmer,
Vice-Chairman

A. Arnold Agree

William L. Baldner

Ronald D. Bassey

Ludger A. Beauvais

Lawrence J. Burns
Stephen Economy
Ingrid Farquharson
E. Mark Gregory
Leslie Anne
Greylock
William C.
Hamming
Thomas L. Harris
Dan Hauser
Bradley D. Host
Thomas B. Jahncke
Dr. Susan Kehoe
W. N. Kerbawy
R. Thomas Krutsch
Gordon W.
Lamphere
David E Lau
Horatio B. Lewis, II
Terry M. Linden
Gary R. Lytle
Andrew G.
McLemore, Jr.
Tyrrell R. Miller, Jr.
Edward P. Nagel
Omer O’'Neil
Jeanne G. Paluzzi
John P. Ray
William A. Raymond
Pat Rousseau
Otis Starghill, Jr.
James C. Stewart
Tom G. Thomas

Education and
Public Affairs
Committee
William D.
McMaster,
Chairman
Walter R. Greene,
Vice-Chairman
William N. Baird
Larry J. Bossman, Jr.
Mary-Agnes Davis
Dan P. Lutzeier
Ross W. Maxwell
Larry ]J. Tiemann
Earlene Williams




Budget and
Auditing
Committee
Robert C. Emde,
Chairman
Richard M. Gabrys
Gerald V.
MacDonald
Julius L. Pallone

Legal Committee
John B. Weaver,
Chairman
William G. Butler
Edward P. Frohlich

The members of
the nine standing
committees of the
Club comprise the
Advisory
Committee, which
meets annually to
hear the reports
of all standing
committees, and
of the President.
Thereafter it
reports to the
Board of Directors
regarding the
affairs of the Club.
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MEMBERS
30 YEARS
OR

MORE I

(1934) Founders
Raymond C. Smith
Sigurd R. Wendin

(Joined in 1935)
George R. Berkaw, Jr.
Raymond T. Perring

(Joined in 1936)
L. V. Griem
J. A. Mullen

(Joined in 1937)
Miles M. O’Brien

(Joined in 1938)
. G. Bixby
lederick G. L.
Huetwell

(Joined in 1939)
Emanuel ]. Harris
Royal A. Oppenheim
Walter J. L. Ray
(Joined in 1940)
Charles R. Beltz
Edgar B. Galloway
Hon. George Romney

(Joined in 1941)
William N.
Genematas
Eldred H. Scott
Frank J. Wilton

(Joined in 1942)
E. O. George

C. J. Ghesquiere
Frederick G. Weed

(Joined in 1943)
W. Ralph Hileman
William Peattie
Jervis C. Webb

ined in 1944)
. H. Higgins

(Joined in 1945)
Marvin R. Anderson
John F. Wagner

(Joined in 1946)
Walker L. Cisler

(Joined in 1947)
Andrew W. Barr
Edward L. Cushman
William T. Gossett
Allen M. Lomax

(Joined in 1948)
Thomas L. Harris
Howard A. Hayden
Frank W. Howland

(Joined in 1949)
Palmer T. Heenan
W. K. Lomason
C. A. Parcells, Jr.
Robert B. Semple

(Joined in 1950)

Paul W. Czamanske,
Jr.

Lester M. Elliott

Alan L. Gornick

Semon E. Knudsen

J. E. Lundy

Burt R. Shurly, Jr.

Robert ]. Slavsky

(Joined in 1951)
Frank Couzens, Jr.

J. ]J. Trebilcott

Dr. J. Philip Wernette

(Joined in 1952)
Richard E. Cross

Dr. Mark L. Kahn
Gordon W. Lamphere
James C. Stewart
Russel A. Swaney
Lynn A. Townsend
Gerald E. Warren
Harrison W. Wilder

(Joined in 1953)

A. Arnold Agree

C. M. Boutell

R. B. Evans

Dr. Richard C. Hertz
Orville B. Lefko
Herbert 1. Lord
Edward W. McCaul
W. A. McClintic
Donald R. Mandich
William H. O'Brien
Louis M. Randall, Jr.

(Joined in 1954)

H. Fred Campbell

Hon. John Feikens

Charles T. Fisher III

Hon. Ralph M.
Freeman

Frederick Lichtman

Nathan Tarnow

(Joined in 1955)
W. Y. Gard

Earl I. Heenan, Jr.
Horatio B. Lewis, II

(Joined in 1956)

R. S. Bright

Wilber M. Brucker, Jr.
Malcolm L. Denise
Max M. Fisher
Joseph L. Hudson, Jr.
Ray J. Lynch

Robert M. Surdam
A. Alfred Taubman

(Joined in 1957)
Hon. Richard H.
Austin
Chesley Ayers
Bert E. Bard
Harold Berry
Frank Bulkley
Lewis Davies
Stanley R. Day
Anthony G.
de Lorenzo
Henry C. Johnson
James H. Kurtz
John H. Marten
Theodore H. Mecke,
Jr.
Myron L. Milgrom
Manuel J. Moroun
Ralph ]. Osborne
Paul D. Richmond
Frederick G. Ruffner,
Jr.
Clifford N. Wright
(Joined in 1958)
Lawrence E
DuMouchelle
Sir James Easton
Martin S. Hayden
The Very Reverend
Vincent J. Horkan
Edward C. Levy
Marshall E
Loewenstein
Cameron Lombard
L. M. Quinn
John P. Ray
Herbert Sott

Harold K. Sperlich
C. A. Wollenzin, Jr.

LIFE MEMBERS:

Dr. C. Gary Artinian
Beverly Beltaire
H. Glenn Bixby
C. M. Boutell
Kenneth L. Bronoel
Dr. V. Robert Colton
Paul W. Czamanske
Robert E. Dewar
William L. Finnicum
Charles T. Fisher III
Max M. Fisher
William Clay Ford
Anthony M. Franco
Edward P. Frohlich
Dr. Karl D. Gregory
Stephen A. Horn
Bradley D. Host
Verne G. Istock
George Jackson
Thomas H. Jeffs II
Alan Jay Kaufman
Anthony ]. Kosak
Richard Kughn
Edward F. Langs
Edwin R. Langtry
Walter J. McCarthy, Jr.
Mrs. Oliver D. Marcks
Theodore H. Mecke,
Jr.
Eleanor Mecke
Paul M. Mischakoff
E. R. Mitchell
J. Michael Moore
Allen H. Neuharth
Donald E. Petersen
H. A. Poling
William J. Poplack
Jack A. Robinson
Dr. Sheila Ronis
Donald E.
Schwendemann
Laurence M. Scoville,
Jr.
James A. Sellgren
Russel A. Swaney
A. Alfred Taubman
John B. Weaver
H. Martin Westfall




MEMBERSHIP NN

Membership in The Economic Club of
Detroit is open to everyone who shares the
Club's interest in promoting discussion and
debate on the great issues of our times.
Men and women from every sphere of
activity are invited to hear the views of the
distinguished (and sometimes controversial)
leaders who address our regular meetings,
to participate in our study tours abroad
and to attend the special seminars that we
sponsor periodically.

The Club's weekly luncheons — Mondays
from Labor Day to Memorial Day — afford
members an opportunity to meet
informally with their contemporaries in
business, education, labor, government
and the professions. Thus, the Club serves
not only as a forum for current events
discussion but as a meeting place for present
and future leaders of the community.

Complete information about the Club and the

privileges of membership may be obtained
by calling our offices at 313-963-8547.

ANNUAL DUES (Tax Deductible)
Regular Membership.............. $100.00

Associate Membership ............ $ 75.00
(Clergymen, educators, government
officials, employees of non-profit
organizations and persons over 60 years
of age who have retired from full-time
employment)

Junior Membership............... $ 75.00
(Persons under 36 years of age)
Non-Resident Membership ......... $ 75.00

(Persons who live and work beyond 30 miles
from the City of Detroit)

Sustaining Membership........... $250.00
Available to all who wish to provide
additional financial support for the Club's
activities

T ——

Life Membership ............... $1,500.00
Available to persons who wish to assure a
lifetime affiliation with the Club
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PARTIAL
LIST OF
SPEAKERS

PRIOR TO
1987-1988
SEASON

Among the
speakers who
have addressed
1,827 General
Members’ Meetings
of The Economic
Club of Detroit
during the 53
years prior to the
987-1988 season
‘ave been the

following:

Giovanni Agnelli

Jack Anderson

Hon. Howard H.
Baker, Jr.

Hon. Malcolm
Baldrige

Stephen D.
Bechtel, Jr.

H.R.H. Prince
Bernhard

Hon. James
Blanchard

W. Michael
Blumenthal

Tom Brokaw

Benjamin C. Bradlee

Dr. Zbigniew
Brzezinski

Hon. George Bush

Hon. Jimmy Carter

Madame Chiang
Kai-shek

Walter Cronkite

His Eminence John
Cardinal Dearden

Valery Giscard
d’Estaing

Hon. Anatoly F
Dobrynin

Hon. Elizabeth H.
Dole

Phil Donahue

Hon. Abba Eban

Malcolm Forbes

Betty Ford

Hon. Gerald R. Ford

Dr. Milton Friedman

J. Peter Grace

The Reverend Billy
Graham

Katharine Graham

Gerald Greenwald

General Alexander
M. Haig, Jr.,
USA (Ret.)

Dr. Benjamin L.
Hooks

The Reverend Jesse
L. Jackson

John E. Jacob

Edward G. Jefferson

Peter Jennings

Reginald H. Jones

Hon. Jack Kemp

Donald M. Kendall

Hon. Edward M.
Kennedy

Coretta Scott King

Lane Kirkland

Dr. Henry A.
Kissinger

Hon. Edward 1.
Koch

Hon. Bruno Kreisky

Ann Landers

Mary Wells
Lawrence

Hon. George
McGovern

Hon. Robert T.
McNamara

Hon. James C.
Miller III

Allen E. Murray

Allen H. Neuharth

H.E. Yoshio
Okawara

Hon. Bob Packwood

Hon. Charles H.
Percy

H.E. Shimon Peres

Ross Perot

Donald E. Petersen

John J. Phelan, Jr.

Harold A. Poling

Dan Rather

Hon. Ronald Reagan

Donald T. Regan

James B. Reston

David Rockefeller

David M. Roderick

Hon. George
Romney

Pete Rozelle

Dr. Charles L.
Schultze

Dr. Martha Seger

Roger B. Smith

Arthur Ochs
Sulzberger

Adm. Stansfield
Turner, USN

R.E. “Ted” Turner

The Right Reverend
Desmond Tutu

Hon. Al Ullman

Barbara Walters

William H. Webster

George Will

Hon. Leonard
Woodcock

Hon. Coleman A.
Young




Dr. Karl D. Gregory

M. Jane Kay

-

Laurence M.
Scoville, Jr.

John B. Weaver

OFFICERS I

Chairman of the Board

William P. Vititoe

President and Chief Executive Officer
Michigan Bell Telephone Company

President
Wesley R. Johnson

Senior Vice-President and Executive Director
Don P. Luther

Vice-President

Edward Davis

President

Edward Davis Associates, Inc.

Vice-President

Dr. Karl D. Gregory
Professor, Oakland University
Managing Director

Karl D. Gregory & Associates

Vice-President

Stephen A. Horn

Chief Executive Officer
Renaissance Center Venture

Vice-President

M. Jane Kay

Vice-President — Administration
The Detroit Edison Company

Vice-President

Gerald E. Warren
Senior Vice-President
National Bank of Detroit

Secretary

Laurence M. Scoville, Jr.
Partner

Clark, Klein & Beaumont

Treasurer

Robert C. Emde
Partner

Ernst & Whinney

Legal Counsel

John B. Weaver

Attorney

Butzel, Long, Gust, Klein & Van Zile

-

Stephen A. Horn

Gerald E. Warren

Robert C. Emde
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BOARD
OF
DIRECTORS

DR. DAVID ADAMANY
President, Wayne State
University

JAMES A. ALIBER
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer, First
Federal of Michigan

CHARLES E. ALLEN
Vice-President and
General Manager, M 1 G
Realty Advisors, Inc.

JOSEPH E. ANTONINI
Chairman, President and
Chief Executive Officer,
K mart Corporation

ON. DENNIS W.
ARCHER
Michigan Supreme Court
Justice

HON. RICHARD H.
AUSTIN

Secretary of State of
Michigan

JOHN J. AVIGNONE
President, Automobile
Club of Michigan

BEVERLY BELTAIRE
President, P/R
Associates, Inc.

OWEN F. BIEBER
President, International
Union, UAW

HON. JAMES J.
BLANCHARD
Governor of Michigan

W. MICHAEL
BLUMENTHAL
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer, Unisys
Corporation

UL BORMAN
resident, Borman's

22

PAUL L. BROUGHTON
President, Children’s
Hospital of Michigan

ROBERT B. CARLSON
Chairman of the Board,
Crowley’s

MALCOLM CARRON,
S.J.,

President, University of
Detroit Jesuit High
School

DR. JOSEPH E.
CHAMPAGNE
President, Oakland
University

WALKER L. CISLER
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer,
Overseas Advisory
Associates, Inc.

JAMES F. CORDES
President, American
Natural Resources
Company

E. L. COX

President and Chief
Executive Officer,
Michigan Mutual
Insurance Company and
the Amerisure
Companies

ROBERT E. DEWAR
Former Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer,
K mart Corporation

DR. JOHN A. Di BIAGGIO
President, Michigan State
University

ESTHER G. EDWARDS
Senior Vice-President,
Motown Record
Corporation

CHARLES T. FISHER Ili
Chairman and President,
National Bank of Detroit

MAX M. FISHER
Founding Chairman,
Detroit Renaissance
Corporation

WILLIAM CLAY FORD
Vice-Chairman of the
Board, Ford Motor
Company

GLEN W. FORTINBERRY
Chairman and President,
Ross Roy, Inc.

ALAN W. FRANK
Vice-President and
General Manager,
WDIVTV

RICHARD M. GABRYS
Area Managing Partner,
Deloitte Haskins & Sells

GREGORY F. GIBSON
Vice-President —
Stores Group, The J.L.
Hudson Co.

ALFRED R. GLANCY Il
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer,
Michigan Consolidated
Gas Company

GERALD GREENWALD
Chairman, Chrysler
Motors

THOMAS C.
GRIESDORN
General Manager,
WXYZTV

ERNEST L. GROVE, JR.,
Vice-Chairman of the
Board, The Detroit
Edison Company

HON. BARBARA K.
HACKETT

United States District
Judge

RICHARD H. HEADLEE
President and Chief
Executive Officer,
Alexander Hamilton Life
Insurance Company

HON. ERMA HENDERSON
President, Detroit City
Council

FRANK M. HENNESSEY
President, Handleman
Co.

DR. RICHARD C. HERTZ
Rabbi Emeritus, Temple
Beth El

J. MICHAEL HOFMANN
President, First of
America Bank —
Southeast Michigan

JERRY M. HOOKER,
Managing Partner, Ernst
& Whinney

JOSEPH L. HUDSON,
JR.

President, Detroit
Medical Center
Corporation

L. A. IACOCCA
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer,
Chrysler Corporation

WESLEY R. JOHNSON
President, The Economic
Club of Detroit

HON. DAMON J. KEITH
Judge, United States
Court of Appeals for the
6th Circuit

DANIEL J. KELLY
Chairman of the Board,
Group Partner in Charge
— Michigan Practice,
Touche Ross & Co.

RICHARD P. KUGHN
President and Chairman,
Kughn Enterprises

DAVID LAWRENCE, JR.
Publisher and Chairman,
Detroit Free Press

WALTON A. LEWIS
Chairman, Lewis and
Thompson Agency, Inc.

GEORGE U. LYONS
President and General
Manager, WJBK-TV

GERALD V. MacDONALD
President, Manufacturers
National Bank of Detroit

DONALD R. MANDICH
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer,
Comerica Incorporated

DR. RICHARD E.
MARBURGER
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer,
Lawrence Institute of
Technology

WALTER J. McCARTHY,
JR.

Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer, The
Detroit Edison Company

DOUGLAS C.
McCLINTOCK
Managing Partner,
Arthur Andersen & Co.

WILLIAM T.
McCORMICK

Chairman, President and
Chief Executive Officer,
Consumers Power

Company

THE RT. REV. H.
COLEMAN McGEHEE,
JR.,

Bishop, Episcopal
Diocese of Michigan

HON. EDWARD H.
McNAMARA
Wayne County Executive

JAMES H. McNEAL, JR.
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer, The
Budd Company




PHILIP J. MEATHE
President, Smith,
Hinchman & Grylls
Associates, Inc.

THEODORE H. MECKE,
JR.

President, Hartwood
Associates

EUGENE A. MILLER
President, Comerica
Incorporated

ROBERT A. MITCHELL,
S.J.

President, University of
Detroit

HON. DANIEL T.
MURPHY
Oakland County
Executive

ROBERT J. MYLOD
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer,
Michigan National
Corporation

ROBERT C. NELSON
Special Assistant to the
Chairman, The Detroit
News

RICHARD D. O’'CONNOR
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer,

Lintas: Campbell-Ewald
Company

JULIUS L. PALLONE
Chairman of the Board
and President,
Maccabees Mutual Life
Insurance Company

DONALD E. PETERSEN
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer, Ford
Motor Company

H. A. POLING
Vice-Chairman of the
Board, Ford Motor
Company

DR. JOHN W. PORTER
President, Eastern
Michigan University

THE HONORABLE
PHILIP PRATT

Chief Judge, U.S. District
Court

HEINZ C. PRECHTER
Chairman and President,
ASC Incorporated

DEAN E. RICHARDSON
Chairman of the Board,
Manufacturers National
Bank of Detroit

THOMAS R. RICKETTS
Chairman of the Board
and President, Standard
Federal Bank

HON. DONALD W.
RIEGLE, JR.

United States Senator
from Michigan

JACK A. ROBINSON
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer,
Perry Drug Stores, Inc.

ROBERT D. ROWAN
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer,
Fruehauf Corporation

THOMAS F. RUSSELL
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer,
Federal-Mogul
Corporation

ALAN E. SCHWARTZ
Senior Partner,
Honigman Miller
Schwartz and Cohn

ROBY L. SLOAN

Senior Vice-President
and Manager, Federal
Reserve Bank, Detroit

ROGER B. SMITH
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer,
General Motors
Corporation

FRANK D. STELLA
President and Chief
Executive Officer,

The E. D. Stella Products
Company

ROBERT C. STEMPEL
President, General
Motors Corporation

PETER W. STROH
Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer,

Stroh Brewery Company

RUSSEL A. SWANEY
Economic Consultant

HIS EMINENCE EDMUND
CARDINAL SZOKA
Archbishop of Detroit

A. ALFRED

TAUBMAN

Chairman, The
Taubman Company, Inc.

JEROME S. TILIS
President, Detroit Free
Press

THOMAS TURNER
President, Metropolitan
Detroit AFL-CIO Council

WILLIAM P. VITITOE
President and Chief
Executive Officer,
Michigan Bell Telephone
Company

JERVIS C. WEBB
President and Chairman
of the Board, Jervis B.
Webb Company

LOUIS A. WEIL, Ili
President and Publisher,
The Detroit News

H. MARTIN WESTFALL
Vice-Chairman, Coopers
& Lybrand

STANLEY J.
WINKELMAN
Stanley Winkelman
Associates

BARBARA K. WRIGLEY
Executive Vice-President
and Treasurer, Detroit
Marine Engineering

HON. COLEMAN A.
YOUNG
Mayor, City of Detroit
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1988 Economic Outlook Panel: I. to r. — Keith E. Crain, Vice Chairman, Crain Communications Inc; Kenneth A.
Macke, Chairman, Dayton Hudson Corporation; Thomas R. Ricketts, Chairman and President, Standard Federal !
Bank; and Fred J. Auch, Jr., President, Detroit Chapter, Associated General Contractors of America. {

w

William A. Schreyer Dr. Arthur B. Laffer Dr. Henry Kaufman Dr. Michael K. Evans
Merrill Lynch Chief Economist Economist Economist

Panel Discussion on Energy: I. to r. — Walter J. McCarthy, Jr., Chairman, The Detroit Edison Robert S. Miller, Jr.
Companly; William T. McCormick, Jr., Chairman and President, Consumers Power Company; Chrysler Vice Chairman
and Alfred R. Glancy lll, Chairman, Michigan Consolidated Gas Company.

Ve

~

Herbert D. Kelleher A Dialogue on Health Care: I. to r. — Dr. Carol M. Lieutenant General

Chairman and President McCarthy, President, American Hospital Association; James A. Abrahamson
Southwest Airlines and Dr. James H. Sammons, Executive Vice President, Director

American Medical Association. Strategic Defense InItiativoJ
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THE
JERUSALEM
~ FELLOWSHIPS

NORTH A bl&%ICAN
ADVISORY COMMITTEE OF
THE JERUSALEM FELLOWSHIPS

UNITED STATES HONORARY CHAIRMEN
Senator Daniel Patrick Moynihan
Senator Arlen Specter

UNITED STATES CHAIRMAN
Richard Horowitz March 20 ¥ 1989
CANADIAN HONORARY CHAIRMAN
Senator Jerrv Grafstein

CANADIAN CHAIRMEN

Robin and Bob Daniels

Prime Minister, Mr. Yitzchak Shamir

ADVISORY COMMITTEE

fudge Miriam Altman Misrad Rosh Hamemshala

Martin Atkins “wyr

Dr. Nathan Averick Haki‘ ya, Jerusalem -
Blair Axel ISRAEL

Jerold Axelbaum

Douglas Baron
Honorable Martin Barrel!

Barry Bernsten
Dr. Zvi Blanchard
Dr. Judith Bleich

Sidney Bernstein Dear Mr. Shamil" ’
Ner Boomfeld For the past four years my colleague, Senator Arlen Specter
Samuel Lawrence Brennglass .
wﬂiﬂﬁf&@f"ws and I have served as Honorary Chairmen of the Jerusalem
EREWXWW. Fellowships program. This unique program has exposed over
Egﬂgrxx; two hundred and fifty North American college students to the
?nﬁﬁfywhmm full flavor of Israeli society. These students, the next
N anieis
| rmwﬁﬁmm generation of North American Jewish leadership, return to
w Javi eldman
Dr George Flesh their homes with an abiding commitment to Israel. Graduates
Albert Gellman
Bernard |. Gher of the Jerusalem Fellowships program are already making a
ey difference on several major college campuses.
Harry Gorman
Herb Green
Larry Grossman This year’s Jerusalem Fellows will be in Israel from June 21
rT%”ﬂden, through August 7, 1989. I am pleased to invite you to meet
Ly Kess with the Fellows and hope you will be able to join in
£she Koppeiman
S assisting this exciting undertaking. The Jerusalem
ayor Mel Lastma :
ity g e Fellowship office will be in touch with your office to .
Joshua Latner explore possible dates and formats for such a meeting.
Steven Latner
Dr Abraham S. Luchins
Dr David Luchins With my best Wj. Shes .
Dr. Edith H. Luchins
Dr. Harold Markowitz
Harold Nashman
Neil Nisker
Dennis Prager .
Jack ‘l:w h(‘*nbm her SJ'ncerely 4

Stuart Raskas (]

Carl Rheuban
David Rich
J. Barry Rotenberg

Kurt Rothschild
Cindy Shear
Eleanor Shear Daniel Patrick Moynihan
Gerald ). Shear

Robert L. Shear

Michael Sheridan

Alan Shimmerman

Marvin Shore, FCA

Allan Silber

Shulamit Simon

Edward Sonshine. Q.C

Jonathan Spetner

Karl Sussman

Al Waxman

Congressman Henry A. Waxman
frving E. Weinstein

Marcia Weiss

David Wilstein

Emanuel Winston

Gail Winston

Morns Zacker, Esq

JERUSALEM OFFICE
Old City, Jerusalem
P.O.Box 14149
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{  PRIME MINISTER SHAMIR -~ .
‘\," OFFICE OF PRIMFE MINISTER = \ Id
Wh o bakiRYA "' l\
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Prime Minister Yitzhak Shamir
Knessetalumbia Ave. |
Jerusalem, Israel |

Dear Prime Minister Yitzhak: '

Just a note to express my appreciation for your friendship
and for your nice card congratulating me upon my appointment as
Secretary of Housing and Urban Development by President Bush.

I am really looking forward to working on some of the
eritical issues facing our nation, and especially our inner
cities. I hope you'll give me the benefit of your advice and

counsel.

Joanne joins me in s ing our warmest best wishes.

sincerely yours,
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CHARLESTON, SOUTH CAROLINA 29417-1298

(803) 571-6565
(803) 556-6206—Facsimile

MICHAEL D. WISE, A.C.S.W.
Executive Director

LEAH F. CHASE
Assistant Director »
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Hon. Yitzhak Shamir - 8 -03- 1989
Prime Minister of Israel EHoll= &
The Knesset r "4;“' Ry
Jerusalem T e R
Israel MS———

Dear Mr. Shamir:

As you may know, Arthur Koll is Counsul for Israel in Atlanta,
Georgia. His responsibilities include proper servicing of our com-
munity on behalf of Israel.

In that connection, I want you to know of the outstanding job
Mr. Koll is doing. He visited Charleston recently and met with a num-
ber of groups and organizations. His message and demeanor on behalf
of Israel was clear, cogent and convincing.

Israel and the Jewish Communities served by Mr. Koll are very
fortunate to have his able representation. He is truly a mensch.

Sincerely,
‘——\‘_\K'

Ellis I. Kahn
President

MEMBER COUNCIL OF JEWISH FEDERATIONS

RO T T e '

OFFICERS

President
Ellis I. Kahn, Esq.

Vice-Presidents
Mitchell R. Fischbein, C.P.A.
Bernard Miller
Jerry Zucker
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Norman Berlinsky
David L. Cohen
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Fred R. Feldman
Harold Fox
Larry Freudenberg ‘
Janet Y. Friedman
Richard Friedman, M.D.
Phyllis F. Hyman
Bernard P. Mendelson, D.D.S.

David Popowski, Esg.
Diane Fox Prysto
Lillie L. Rubenst

Ron Schiff, M.D. ‘
Jerome Schwartz
Marcia Sherman
Freida L. Sokol
Melvin Solomon
Barbara S. Spitz
Judge Hugo M. Spitz
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Leonard Zucker
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Jerry Zucker
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Jerry Zucker
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Woman's Division
Anita G. Zucker
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“Sam Berlin
*Edward Kronsberg
Walter H. Solomon, Esq.
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Milton Banov
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Jerusalem, February 20, 1989.
362-
AOUJA :

Dear Ivan,

I am grateful to you for your letter of January 30, and for
your warm words of congratulation on my re-election as Prime Minister.

I chose the path of a government of unity because of the grave
problems we face in the international arena, and because of the
internal differences and divisions within the Jewish people. Both these
matters demand a united leadership in Israel, so that we should speak
with one voice to the outside world in response to the PLO deception,
and at the same time rally and unify all elements of the Jewish
people.

We expect the Jewish communities around the world to stand
with Israel in solidarity and maximum support.

Yours sincerely,

Yitzhak Shamir

Mr. Ivan J. Novick

1205 Inverness Avenue
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15217
usa



IVAN J. NOVICK

g 1205 INVERNESS AVENUE
: PITTSBURGH, PENNSYLVANIA 15217
-

January 30, 1989

Mr. Yitzhak Shamir
Prime Minister of Israel
Jerusalem, Israel

Dear Mr. Prime Minister:

Let me take this opportunity to congratulate you
upon once again assuming the position of Prime
Minister of Israel.

You will face many challenges in the months
ahead, but please know that your friends wish you good
health and every success in all your endeavors.

Your good friend,

= e

Ivan J. Novick
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The Honorable Zitzhak Shamir
Prime Minister

Prime Ministry Office
Jerusalem, ISRAEL

Dear Prime Minister:

Following a report dated July 7, 1988, relating the

procedures used in controlling the problems with dogs and ‘
cats in Israel by the indiscriminate use of strychnine, I

was extremely pleased and relieved to receive a bulletin

dated December 8, 1988, which informed me that the

Minister of Health had granted permission for trained

personnel at animal shelters and pounds to administer

sodium pentobarbitol injections. Thank you for making

this giant progressive step possible.

I am sure you are aware that all Humane Societies and
Societies for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals oppose
the use of strychnine because it results in such an
inhumane death. It is hoped that animal shelters will be
established in order that the Veterinary Ministry can also
stop the use of strychnine by municipal workers to control
animals in the street. Strychnine is such a nonselective
poison that it could easily kill any hungry child or any
other innocent. Perhaps the Veterinary Ministry could
increase their innoculation programs and thus improve
rabies control. ‘

We look forward to Israel aligning their nation with the

other numerous nations of the world who support the humane

treatment of all animal life as well as human life.
_~-8incerely yours,

s fé)@( o

RICHARD\ WARD
Executive Director

RW:bma

P.O.Box 3058 @ Monterey, California 93942 e (408) 373-2631 or 422-4721
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February 10, 1989
Mr. Z.H. Hurwitz QQOG—'Z)
Adviser to the Prime Minister
Prime Minister's Bureau
Jerusalem
Israel

Dear Mr. Hurwitz:

How thoughtful you were to provide me with a copy of Prime
Minister Shamir's presentation to the Knesset on December 22, 1988.
I am proud to be included in the presentation, along with President
Reagan, President-elect Bush and former Secretary of State Shultz.
Please express my appreciation to the Prime Minister for his sentiments.

I am glad to see that you are being constructively utilized by
your government and especially my old friend, the Prime Minister.

Thank you again for your thoughtfulness and very best wishes
for every success.

Sincerely,
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Includingthe PROVISIONAL WORLD PARLIAMENT
GOVERNMENT 1480 Hoyt St,, Suite 31 / Lakewood, CO 80215 USA / 303-233-3548

Telex 3712957 Earth Rescue

Organized under THE
CONSTITUTION FORTHE
FEDERATION OF EARTH

Serving until the

next session of the
PROVISIONAL
WORLD PARLIAMENT

WORLD PRESIDIUM

Dr. Terence P. Amerasinghe
Sri Lanka

Margaret Isely
USA.

Philip Isely

USA.

Hon. Shettima Ali Monguno
Nigeria

Shri Ratansinh Rajda, x-M.P.
India

Ing. Reinhart Ruge
Mexico

CABINET MINISTERS

EDUCATION

Dr. Terence P. Amerasinghe
EMERGENCY EARTH
RESCUE

Philip Isely

ENVIRONMENT
Dr. Rashmi Mayur

FINANCE
Chitranjan Kapur, MBA, LLB

RATIFICATION
Ram Awadhesh Singh, M.P.

WORLD CITIZENSHIP
Helen Tucker

Other Cabinet Ministries
in process of formation.

WORLD TREASURY
Served by World Government
Funding Corporation

10th February, 1989
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His Excellency Yitzhak Shamir nrywiae

Prime Minister
Jerusalem, Israel

g

Your Excellency, Prime Minister Shamir:

We wish to report a successful first meeting of the Preparatory Committee

for the World Constituent Assembly, which is to convene at the end of
1990. We mentioned this meeting to you in our previous letters appealing
for World Patriots, under dates of July 5, August 18, and September 1,
1988. The meeting was held in the Sky Garden room of the St. Moritz
Hotel in New York, on 19 and 20th November, 1988.

A feature of the meeting was a special luncheon on November 19, attended

by the United Nations Ambassadors or Deputy Ambassadors for twenty
countries. At the luncheon, the plan for the World Constituent Assembly
to convene near the end of 1990 was fully explained, and the draft of the
Constitution for the Federation of Earth was given to each one present.
Special emphasis was given to the problem of global climate change. A
report on this first meeting of the Preparatory Committee was later sent
to the Ambassadors at the United Nations of all countries, including yours.

In this fourth letter to Heads of Governments, appealing for action by
World Patriots, we wish to give particular attention to the problem of
climate change, which has been widely publicized during the past two
years. Contrary to most warming predictions, however, there are very
good reasons, as well as extensive scientific documentation and reports in
the news, to believe that a different scenario is most likely, and therefore
different strategy required to deal with the problem.

First, we will summarize the most likely sequence of events, and then
analyze the situation in greater detail:

The much reported slight increase in average global temperature means
very little. Any scientist should suspect gross error when basing
predictions on the averaging of extremely variable temperatures of
different latitudes. Rather than a general global warming, there is
already evident and documented both a warming at lower latitudes and a
cooling at higher latitudes. The cooling originates from increased cloud
cover because of moisture-laden air moving polewards. The sun's rays
will not get down long enough to melt the ice caps. The sea levels are
not likely to rise. Lowlands are not likely to get flooded. Grain growing
and agricultural production cannot shift to higher latitudes because
increased snow cover and shorter growing seasons will make crop
failures more and more certain.

“Let Us Raise A Standard To Which The Wise And The Honest Can Repair!”
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In fact, agricultural production will become more and more difficult almost everywhere.
This is already happening, not only in drought-stricken lower latitudes but also extending
to mid latitudes and even higher latitudes. Most of the people of Earth may soon face |
starvation.

Meanwhile, hurricanes, tornadoes, typhoons, and torrential floods will increase dramatically.
So will forest fires, volcanic eruptions, and earthquakes. This is already beginning.
Hundreds of millions and then billions of people will be seeking safe places to escape and
grow food, but there will be no escape. Not unless very massive corrective measures

are taken very rapidly on a global scale.

Let us go over this scenario of probable events in more detail:

o Increase of carbon dioxide in the atmosphere, along with other "greenhouse" gases, is
already trapping more of the sun's heat. Almost everyone agrees on this.

o At lower latitudes, the warmer air absorbs more moisture from the oceans and from .
the land. Drought is the result on land, and will likely continue and spread, despite
occasional heavy rains.

e By the normal convection currents of air on Earth, the warmer moisture-laden air
from lower latitudes will move polewards, as cooler air simultaneously pushes down
from the higher latitudes.

« When reaching the cooler higher latitudes, the moisture in the air will condense and
form cloud cover. The cloud cover will continue for longer periods of time, together
with sporadic rains and flooding, at first. This is already happening.

o The sun's rays will not get down to Earth to warm things up and melt the ice caps.
The ice caps will not melt. The sea level will not rise.

o With long periods of cloud cover, rain will turn to snow, particularly in wintertime.
The snow will last longer and will extend over more territory, as already reported in
the newspapers.

o Extended snow cover will cause an albedo effect, reflecting more of the sun's .
limited heat, and increasing the cooling trend. This is already happening.

o Because of cloud cover at higher latitudes, the oceans will also get cooler. Ice packs
will freeze over sooner and last longer, trapping whales and boats, as already reported
in the news. ’

o The higher latitudes with more snow cover and less sunlight will become progressively
cooler. This is already happening.

o Crop failures will increase at higher latitudes because of longer winters, shorter
growing seasons, late frosts, and early freezes. This is already happening.

o While winters will get colder at higher latitudes, at the same time summers will
continue very hot at lower latitudes, with drought continuing and spreading. Record-
breaking cold and record-breaking heat will occur during the same year, as already
reported in the news for the past several years.

o Meanwhile, because of increasing temperature differentials between lower and higher
latitudes, the air movements and weather will become more and more turbulent and
unpredictable.
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 Hurricanes, typhoons, and tropical storms will increase in number and violence in the
sub-tropical but widening hurricane belt. Extreme damage, loss of homes, loss of
crops, and loss of life will increase, as already evident.

o Tornadoes will increase greatly in the mid latitudes, as well as high winds, as
already reported in the news. The hundred-mile-an-hour jet streams may soon begin
to touch down.

« At the same time, the forests and brush lands of Earth will catch on fire more
frequently. This is already happening. Drought and high winds will spread the fires,
which will release more carbon dioxide in the atmosphere.

o At the same time, cold air will push farther to the lower latitudes. Late frosts and
early freezes will increase. Frost and snow will occur where never before, as
already reported in the news.

o Drought may sometimes be mixed with sudden storms and floods, but they will be of
little help for agriculture.

 Agricultural production will become more and more uncertain. Crop failures will
increase, as already reported in the news. The former breadbaskets of the world
will not be able to produce enough for local populations, even with diet changes.
Food exports will cease. Food shortages will become universal.

e Soon, very soon, most people on Earth may not get enough to eat. Soon, dramatically
soon, hundreds of millions of people may face starvation. Then, shortly, billions of

people.

« Meanwhile, as snowfall continues at higher latitudes, the snow will turn to ice, and
both snow and ice will accumulate over larger areas. Glaciers will begin to advance.
Most glaciers at high latitudes are already starting to advance, as reported in the
news.

« As the snow and ice deepens, it will become heavy. This growing weight will put
pressure on Earth's tectonic release points and fissures, and the faults where
continental plates impinge on each other.

o Volcanoes will begin to erupt more frequently because of this pressure. They are
already doing so. Earthquakes will become more frequent and violent. Read all
about it in the daily news.

« Erupting volcanoes will emit great amounts of carbon dioxide into the atmosphere,
and will also spread smoke and dust over wide areas, thus reducing the amount of
sunlight reaching earth.

« By this time, rapid descent into the next ice age will be irreversible, if not long
before. The ice age will probably last about 90,000 years, the same as previous ice
ages.

« Although civilization will be mostly destroyed, a few million people may survive to
begin again, provided nuclear weapons are not exploded also during the turbulence of
the next two decades.

« It may be noted that with the increasing snow and ice, vast amounts of water
absorbed from the oceans will be stored in snow and glaciers. The sea levels will
then recede, not get higher.
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CAN THE PROCESS SUMMARIZED ABOVE BE HALTED AND REVERSED?
POSSIBLY.

But first, if action is to be taken in time to halt and reverse the sequence of events
before it has reached the point of no return, then it is necessary to understand more
about the basic causes.

The over-riding fact and pervasive course of nature is that Earth is now at the end
of the current inter-glacial period. Inter-glacial periods during the past million years
have lasted about 10,000 or 12,000 years, followed by ice ages of about 90,000 years.
This is fact, not theory. All that we know of civilization, all of the wonderful
accomplishments of humanity, as well as all of the tragedies and mistakes, have taken
place during this last inter-glacial period.

A major reason for the end of inter-glacial periods appears to be the fact that trace
minerals in the top soil become exhausted. The micro-organisms which convert trace
minerals to forms which trees and plant life can use disappear. The forests become
unhealthy and weak, and then die or burn, thus releasing great quantities of carbon
dioxide into the atmosphere. The "greenhouse" effect may be understood as a natural
cyclical process of nature, following the sequence of events outlined above about every
100,000 years.

During the 90,000 years of the ice age, the glaciers grind up billions of tons of rocks
into fine particles. The volcanoes spew forth billions of tons of ashes and mineral
dust. The high winds carry and spread this mineral dust over the entire Earth --
similar to the manner in which the flooding of the Nile River has replenished the
mineral fertility of its delta lowlands for ages. Gradually the micro-organisms recover
and multiply and convert the new mineral dust into forms which can be absorbed and
used in healthy tree and plant growth. Gradually the forest growth recovers and
spreads, and re-absorbs the excess carbon dioxide from the atmosphere. The carbon
is stored in tree growth, and oxygen released. Then a new inter-glacial period of lush
growth and life will ensue.

Near the end of this current inter-glacial period, however, a new factor has entered:
Certain human activities which disrupt the climate. Without realizing what was
happening, humans have been doing several things to precipitate the end of the inter-
glacial period which they have enjoyed for the last several thousand years.

During the past few hundred years, humans have been cutting and burning and destroying
the forests of Earth at a terrific rate, thus releasing much carbon dioxide into the
atmosphere. Forests and trees are being cut down many times faster than regeneration
for many reasons: to clear land for agriculture to feed growing populations, and for
cash crops to earn foreign exchange to pay the interest on debts; as a major source of
fuel in many countries; for paper making, housing, plywoods, and many other products,
all to supply more and more people who have come to live on Planet Earth. Destruc-
tion of the rainforests is particularly fatal, because the rainforests store great
quantities of carbon in tree growth, and cannot be reforested easily after they are
destroyed.

Meanwhile, forests in many areas have become weaker and less vigorous in growth and
carbon storing capacity, because of the depletion of the trace minerals in the topsoil.
Added to this, the manufacturing and fuel burning activities of humans have caused a
great increase in acid rain and acid snow, so that forest growth over vast territories

becomes weaker and less healthy, and thus susceptible to insects and diseases and
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fires. Consequently, forests are dying and burning in most parts of Earth, as
reported in the news. The total result is that deforestation from all causes probably
exceeds by 40 or 50 times all current efforts at reforestation and natural
regeneration.

At the same time, during the past few hundred years, humans have discovered how to
burn fossil fuels for heat and energy. With the advent of coal burning furnaces and
steel making and automobiles and aircraft and air conditioning and all-night lighting,
the burning of coal and oil and gas has skyrocketed. Fossil fuel powered autos,
trucks and other vehicles are rapidly increasing everywhere. Everybody wants one, or
two. At the present rate of burning fossil fuels, a surprisingly rapid descent into the
next ice age may become irreversible within a very few years.

Meanwhile, many other activities by humans inadvertently contribute to change in the
climate, including: overcropping and overgrazing and cutting down trees for fuel helps
cause the spreading of deserts, along with widespread soil erosion in most countries.

The use of petroleum based fertilizers contributes adversely to water and air pollution.
The rapid increase in the use of chlorofluorocarbons in aerosols and solvents, in hundreds
of millions of air conditioners and refrigerators, in foam insulation and billions of
packaging conainers, all contribute to spreading ozone holes and the ""greenhouse
syndrome," with hundred-year chemical life spans for the chlorofluorocarbons released
into the atmosphere.

Although our Planet Earth, together with its fragile human civilizations, was already
nearing the end of the current inter-glacial period, human activities during recent
years have been, unwittingly, speeding that end along in many ways.

WHAT, THEN, CAN BE DONE?

Even at this late date, it may be possible to avert much of the impending catastrophes
if the remedy is applied very rapidly and on a very massive scale. The remedy is
derived from understanding what is happening. The remedy has four major elements:

A. REFORESTATION must be organized and carried out quickly on a global scale at
least 100 times more than the present rate. This is necessary both to catch up
with deforestation and to recapture the excess carbon dioxide in the atmosphere
and store the carbon in forest growth while releasing oxygen. Along with re-
forestation, destruction of the Earth's rainforests must be brought to a halt almost
immediately, which means that other economic activity must be substituted in
rainforest countries. Reforestation is particularly important where trees can grow
fast, and where possible help produce food and other economic benefits.

B. The use of fossil fuels must be ended very rapidly. More efficient use cannot
solve the problem. An emergency global campaign must be carried out universally
to make the transition to non-polluting, safe, and sustainable sources of energy.
This means solar energy, hydrogen energy, and other non-polluting and safe energy
sources; but not nuclear reactors, which produce a thousand years of dangerous
poisons for Earth and humanity during each year of operation. Fossil fuels must
be phased out within a very few years. Not over 50 years; even 10 years may
be too long. Each year of using fossil fuels imperils all of humanity.

C. In order for reforestation to succeed, and agriculture to sustain life, all forest
lands, along with all crop lands, must be remineralized. Applied human intelli-
gence may be able to accomplish what otherwise takes the glaciers, the volcanoes,
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and the winds 90,000 years to do. That is, many billions of tons of rock mixtures,
lava flow, and limestone must be ground up (by solar power) and combined into
rock-dust mixtures, then spread by all available aircraft and by other means over
all forest lands and over all crop lands. By this means, humans can obtain
healthy, strong, and rapid forest growth to recapture the excess carbon dioxide

in the atmosphere, which is primarily responsible for causing climate change; and
can also produce nutritious food supplies in abundance.

D. In addition, alternatives for the use of chlorofluorocarbons (CFCs) must be found
and applied universally very rapidly -- not over a 50-year period, even 10 years
is really not soon enough. An immediate 90% reduction of CFCs is already
reported to be technically feasible.

By these four major methods, along with several other actions not described herein,
humans may be able to bring carbon dioxide levels back down to around 270 parts per
million, and maintain this inter-glacial balance for many thousands of years, with the
elimination of climate-changing chlorofluorocarbons.

These are the major elements of the emergency Earth rescue campaign which must go
forward quickly if we are to survive. The same sort of combined remedy would be
required even if the "greenhouse" effect was going to result in melting the ice caps
during the next few years. However, the reality of what is already happening with
both warming and cooling at the same time, requires much speedier action. Rather
than melting ice caps and flooding lowlands, the main hazards to overcome in 50 or
100 years are universal crop failures, food shortages and starvation, hurricanes and
forest fires, all in the context of a terminating inter-glacial period, unless corrective
measures are implemented very rapidly.

A more detailed outline of the necessary action (except for CFC control) is given in
the enclosed World Legislative Bill #6, recently adopted by the Provisional World
Parliament, to put into effect an EMERGENCY EARTH RESCUE ADMINISTRATION.
Please study World Legislative Bill #6. At least 30 other environmental problems are
also solved at the same time by implementing Bill #6.

To carry out this emergency campaign on the massive global scale that is essential,
three conditions are required:

A. The campaign must be conceived, organized, and carried out as a global trillion-
dollar-a-year public and private works campaign, continuing over a period of at
least 20 years. The first couple of years may start with less than a trillion.
The campaign can employ all available persons, including those unemployed and
those in national armies.

B. The campaign can be fully and successfully carried out only in the context of the
organization and the practical emergence of a Federal World Government, which
is given sufficient constitutional authority and finances to do all that is necessary.
Otherwise, civilization is finished.

C. The resources, money, and human talents now used for national military purposes
must be diverted to a global campaign for our mutual survival on Earth.

Our appeal and request, therefore, is that you as a Head of Government will take the
following immediate steps:
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1. Please study what we have written very carefully.

2. Invite the Heads of Governments of other countries to an emergency meeting
where the problem and the remedy can be discussed very honestly, and action
planned accordingly. »

3. Join with other Heads of Government to convene such a meeting, if you believe a
joint invitation to the meeting is better -- but please do not wait too long.

4. Invite some members of our initiative to the meeting to explain and to serve as
consultants.

5. Come to such a meeting yourself, even if it is convened by the Heads of
Governments of some other countries.

6. Plan on sending delegates, or come yourself, to participate in the World
Constituent Assembly which will begin at the end of 1990. We will send further .
details. Please study the draft of the Constitution for the Federation of Earth
beforehand.

Please reply without delay, directly or through your Ambassador. Let us know what
you will do. There is no time to lose.

Most sincerely yours, for adequate action in time for the Survival of Humanity on Earth,

Philip Isely, U.S.A. Reinhart Ruge, Mexico Ratansinh Rajda, In

Integrative Engineer Civil Engineer Member Parliameny/ A977-84
Dr. Terence P. Amerasinghe, Sri Lanka Margaret Isely, U.S.A. ‘
Attorney-at-Law Businesswoman

A\
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LEN CKER SHETTIMA ALI MONGUNO DR. RASHMI MAYUR

‘World Citizens Leader U.N. Delegate 9 Sessions  President, Global Futures Network

Nigeria India

NOTE: Much of the factual and scientific basis for the analysis in this letter is drawn
from the comprehensive and well documented book, SURVIVAL OF CIVILIZATION, by
engineer John Hamaker, written together with Don Weaver; research by the Earth
Regeneration Society, and by the Institute For A Future; several (but not all) studies
published by the WorldWatch Institute; and corroborated by daily news reports during
the past five years in the New York Times and elsewhere.

ADDITION: To fully and ex‘:ediﬁously implement the rescue from climate catastrophe,
as defined herein, requires also the simultaneous introduction of a new global finance
and credit system, which will be fully explained in the next letter.



World Legislative Bill Number Six*

EMERGENCY EARTH RESCUE ADMINISTRATION

WHEREAS:

THE PEOPLE OF EARTH HAVE A NEW COMMON ENEMY, WHICH REQUIRES AN EMERGENCY
WORLD - WIDE CAMPAIGN IN WHICH BOTH EAST AND WEST, NORTH AND SOUTH, MUST
ABANDON ARMAMENTS AND JOIN IN COMMON CAUSE FOR SURVIVAL.

The new Common Enemy is the rapidly accelerating increase of Carbon Di-oxide (CO2) in the atmosphere,
which will result in cataclysmic climatic changes unless overcome soon.

The climatic changes and resulting catastrophes, which could become irreversible within a decade unless
the "greenhouse syndrome” of accumulating CO2 is reversed, include:

* Widespread drought, which is likely to continue relentlessly year after year, and to devastate more and
more countries;

* Rapidly spreading deserts and forest die-outs;

* Many eratic weather extremes, together with high winds and forest fires, all serving to make agriculture,
food production and living conditions difficult;

* Repeated crop failures in the temperate zone "bread baskets” of the world:;

* Massive starvation for hundreds of millions of people, beginning in the poorer countries, but spreading to
the developed countries as food supplies run low;

" Excessive evaporation from oceans in the lower latitudes, then drawn by air currents to higher latitudes
where precipitation as snowfall will increase under continuous cloud cover, thus resulting in
accumulations which will turn to ice;

* The unexpectedly rapid onset of a new ice age;

* Vast areas become uninhabitable, leading to attempted mass migrations of people, but no where to go;

* Soon the pressure of growing ice fields on Earth will result in increasing volcanic eruptions at release

points spewing great quantities of CO2 into the atmosphere, and pushing the whole process beyond the
point of no return.

SEVERAL CONCURRENT REASONS FOR THE RAPID INCREASE OF CO2 IN THE
ATMOSPHERE INCLUDE:

I. Rapid de-forestation, due to over-cutting for fuel,
lumber, and conversion of forest land to the raising of
cattle for beef, particularly in the tropics and sub-
tropics where vigorous forest growth is particularly
critical to hold the CO2 in dynamic balance;

Il. Weak and un-healthy forest growth, resulting from
general soil-demineralization worldwide, together
with acid rain and other pollutants. Healthy forest and
tree growth is necessary to keep the balance of CO2in
the atmosphere, because trees take in CO2 and store
carbon in the process of growth.

Il. Burning of fossil fuels, both coal and oil, which
releases stored carbon in CO2 form.

IV. General loss of top soil and soil fertility, leading to
generally less healthy plant growth, which is then
unable to use up as much CO2.

V. Heavy meat eating diets, which are increasing as
affluence spreads, which puts economic pressure for
conversion of forest lands to cattle raising and other
meat production.

We recognize that present day civilizations have
developed during an inter-glacial period of a little more
than 10,000 years, and that another ice age might
ordinarly be expected to recur from natural causes, as
in the past history of the Earth. In the present
circumstances, however, the actions of people are
hastening the advent of another glacial period. At the
same time, it may be equally possible for people to
prevent a new ice age from overwhelming civilization
by taking appropriate corrective steps now to restore a
dynamic balance.

* Enacted as World Law at the Second Session of the Provisional World Pariiament meeting March 15 to 25 1985 at New Delhi. India convened and organized under

Article XIX of the Constitution for the Federation of Earth




THEREFORE:

A. AN EMERGENCY EARTH RESCUE ADMINISTRA-
TION IS HEREBY CREATED.

B. THE EMERGENCY EARTH RESCUE
ADMINISTRATION (EERA) shall carry out a
coordinated worldwide emergency campaign on
several major fronts concurrently, in order to
overcome the increase of CO2 before climatic and
geological changes become irreversible:

I. FIRST FRONT: MASSIVE REFORESTATION. The
following shall be carried forward:

a) Make an inventory of all areas in the world suitable
for reforestation and tree plantings to re-capture
maximum net amounts of CO2. Give special attention
to soil mineral content and other particular
requirements of each area.

b) Select areas to begin re-forestation and tree
plantations, where the fastest growth and maximum
retrieval of CO2 may be accomplished in the shortest
possible time. For this purpose, particular attention
may be given to tropical and sub-tropical areas,
providing water is available.**

c) Select a variety of trees suitable for re-forestation
and tree plantations for various areas, taking into
consideration rapidity of growth, net CO2 recovery,
water requirements, fruit and nut crop production,
usable timber crops.

d) Establish and expand nurseries to expedite growth
of many billions of trees for re-planting.

e) Proceed with re-forestation and tree plantingson as
much available land as possible, including de-forested
lands, publicly owned land, roadside strips, wind-
break strips, continuously renewable tree crop areas,
ree crops to produce food and wood products.

f) For the work of re-forestation and tree plantings,
employ the unemployed wherever possible,
particularly the unemployed of less developed
countries as well as the unemployed everywhere, and
also of people who may be displaced during the
transition away from fossil fuels.

Il. SECOND FRONT: MASSIVE RE - MINERALIZA -
TION OF FOREST LANDS AND CROP LANDS, since
the mineral content of the soil is most important for
healthy, vigorous growth, able to re-incorporate the
carbon content in trees and plants, and also for truly
nutritious food crops.

a) Determine mineral mixes in powdered rock form
best suited for healthy tree and plant growth in various
areas. E.g., combination of lava flow, glacial deposits
and limestone.

b) Contract with or establish quarries and rock or
gravel grinding operations in locations around the
world, to provide hundreds of millions of tons of
appropriate mineral mixes ready for application.

c) Select areas to begin re-mineralization operations,
particularly areas to be reforested and planted in tree
crops, and areas where forests are dying or weakened
from de-mineralized soils, acid rain and other
pollutants.

d) For re-mineralization on a mass scale, equip
thousands of airplanes to carry out the re-
mineralization in a manner similar to crop dusting.
Where possible, convert available military aircraft for
this emergency campaign in the common cause for
survival and peaceful living on Earth.

e) Continue until all forest lands, tree crop areas and
crop lands are re-mineralized, which in addition to
maximizing vigorous tree growth will also resulst in
more nutritious fruit and nut crops and more nutritious
agricultural products generally.

Ill. THIRD FRONT: EXPEDITE THE TRANSITION
FROM FOSSIL FUELS TO SAFE AND SUSTAINABLE
ENERGY SUPPLIES AND TECHNOLOGY. The
following shall be carried out:

a) Initiate, or help initiate, and coordinate a global
crash program of research and development for
alternative sources of energy which are both safe and
sustainable.

b) Particular attention shall be given to the potential
and technologies for solar and hydrogen power and
energy.

c) The goal shall be to achieve a 50% to 90% reduction
in use of coal and oil as energy sources within six to ten
years.

d) Do whatever possible to expedite the transitionboth
for heating and cooling purposes, for industrial and
commercial power, for conversion to elctricity, andfor
transportation.

e) Collaborate with other agencies working towards
the same ends, particularly under the terms of other
world legislation concerning world energy supplies
and technologies.

** Note: If CO2 accumulations continue too long, causing protracted draught and desert conditions, the affected areas may then become difficult or impossiblie to

reforest from lack of water and rain.
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BENEFITS OF THE EMERGENCY EARTH RESCUE ADMINISTRATION PLAN*

Partial List

.. ACHIEVES CONDITIONS FOR AGRICULTURAL STABILITY:

Because EERA overcomes disastrous climatic changes resulting from excess CO2 in the atmosphere, and carries forward
a massive re-mineralization/fertilization campaign.

. PREVENTS IMPENDING STARVATION OF SEVERAL BILLION INHABITANTS OF EARTH:

Because EERA reverses and brings CO2 accumulation under control, and thus overcomes climatic changes now
threatening humanity with massive starvation before the end of this century.

. ENDS EXTREME AND SPREADING CONDITIONS OF DROUGHT:

Because EERA brings over-heating of atmosphere (because of excess CO2) under control.

. HELPS SOLVE CONTINUING WORLD FOOD SUPPLY PROBLEM:

Because EERA improves agricultural production worldwide.

. REVERSES DESTRUCTION OF EARTH'S FORESTED AREAS:

Because EERA carries forward massive reforestation campaign, together with re-mineralization of forest lands for healthy
forest growth.

. SAVES AND RESTORES TROPICAL RAIN FORESTS:

Because restoration of fast growing healthy rain forests is essential part of EERA campaign for reforestation to recapture
excess CO2.

. OVERCOMES DESTRUCTION OF FORESTS BY ACID RAIN:

Because EERA requires quick phase-out of fossil fuels, and EERA re-mineralization program overcomes the extreme acid
condition of forest soils damaged by acid rain.

. SOLVES WORLD ENERGY SUPPLY PROBLEM:

Because EERA requires global crash program to develop efficient non-polluting sustainable energy supplies, particularly
solar energy and hydrogen energy, in order to phase-out burning of fossil fuels.

. HELPS SOLVE SOIL EROSION PROBLEM:

Because EERA plants billions of trees which hold soil on hills, and restores soil fertility on all crop lands, which means
humus building conditions which retain water.
. HELPS TO SOLVE WATER SUPPLY PROBLEM:
Because EERA campaigns result in controlling water runoff and improve water purity.
SOLVES PROBLEM OF BAD FLOODS:
Because EERA tree planting and remineralization to promote healthy tree and crop growth reduce rapid water runoff
during heavy rains.
SOLVES PROBLEM OF RAPID RESERVOIR SILTATION:
Because EERA prevents rapid water runoff together with rapid erosion, thus making dams useful for longer periods of
time. i
SAVES OCEANS FROM DYING: :
Because EERA requires rapid end to off-shore oil wells, rapid phase-out of super tankers for oil transport, greatly reduces
pollution from burning of fossil fuels, and substitutes remineralization plus humus for agricultural fertility instead of too
much inorganic nitrates & phosphates which quickly leach into streams & rivers and then into oceans, upsetting planketon

growth. :

SAVES THE EARTH'S OXYGEN SUPPLY:
Because EERA prevents death of the oceans which recycle 60 to 80 percent of Earth's oxygen supply, and improves
healthy forest and plant life on land which recycles the rest of Earth’s oxygen supply.

IMPROVES WORLD FOOD SUPPLY THROUGH SUSTAINABLE OCEAN FISHERIES:
Because EERA keeps the oceans healthy, especially the most useable areas near shore.

IMPROVES WORLD FOOD SUPPLY THROUGH NUT AND FRUIT CROPS:
Because EERA requires planting of more trees for nut, fruit and other crops wherever possible, e.g., tree crop plantations;
roadside, fence row, and backyard trees, with emphasis on trees which produce valuable crops for human use, not only
the recapture of CO2.

ASSURES LASTING SUPPLIES OF TIMBER FOR WOOD PRODUCTS, ETC.:
Because EERA requires sustained use planning and planting of all forests in the world, and attention to fast growing trees
which can be used for wood products, etc.

REDUCES USE OF PESTICIDES WHICH ARE HARMFUL TO PEOPLE:
Because EERA requires massive re-mineralization (with humus where possible) on all forest lands, tree crop areas,
agricultural and pasture lands, so that healthy mineralized growth resists pests and infestations, as well as fungus type
and other maladies.

SAVES VALUABLE MULTIPLICITY OF PLANT AND ANIMAL SPECIES:
Because EERA saves the rain forests and promotes healthy growth of forests everywhere.

IMPROVES QUALITY OF FOOD SUPPLY FOR GOOD NUTRITION:
Because remineralization of all agricultural and tree-crop lands, required by EERA, means the production of more
nutritious and good tasting food.

(more on other side)
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21. GREATLY REDUCES KILLING OF FORESTS BY INSECT INFESTATIONS:

22.
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24,

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

35.

Because such infestations spread when tree growth is unhealthy, and EERA corrects this condition by massive
remineralization campaign and phase-out of fossil fuels.

REDUCES FOREST, BRUSH AND PRAIRIE FIRES, WHICH ALSO ENGULF HUMAN HABITATIONS:
Because increased incidence of such fires is result of continuous drought conditions and unhealthy tree growth, which
are both corrected by EERA program.

REDUCES TORNADOS AND VIOLENT WIND STORMS:
Because increasing incidence of tornados, hurricanes and violent wind storms are result of climatic disruptions and
chaotic wind circulation pattern from overheated atmosphere, caused by excess accumulation of CO2 in atmosphere,
which EERA corrects.

REDUCES AGRICULTURAL DISRUPTIONS FROM UNPREDICTABLE CLIMATE HAZARDS:
The increased incidence of late frosts, early freezes, killing freezes in areas seldom affected before, violent rains, etc.,
which destroy crop planning and production, are the result of climate changes resulting from excess, CO2, which is
corrected by EERA.

SOLVES THE “OTHER ENERGY” CRISES:
Because EERA requires sustained-use tree plantings, those parts of the world which depend on wood for fuel are assured
of sustainable supplies of wood if they cooperate in EERA program.

LEADS TO SHIFT AWAY FROM HEAVY MEAT EATING DIETS:
Because increase in beef and meat eating diets puts heavy pressure to convert forest lands, especially in tropical
countries, to beef production, which takes 7 to 9 times as much land as grain products used directly for human food, the
EERA program must encourage reduction in beef eating (while maintaining dietary protein balance) to save forests and
recycle CO2. ;

GREATLY REDUCES POLLUTlON IN THE CITIES:

Because EERA requires rapid transition away from fossil fuels to non-polluting energy sources, thus eliminates mostgas

& oil powered vehicles in favor of electrically or hydrogen powered vehicles, and eliminates coal & oil as energy sources
for factories, for heating & cooling homes, offices, etc.

GREATLY REDUCES THE PALL OF HAZE OVER MUCH OF THE WORLD:
Because EERA eliminates major sources of haze producing pollution, which is important not only for cities and towns, but
also for enjoyment of mountains, rural areas and vacation areas.

SAVES ARCHITECTURAL AND ARCHEOLOGICAL TREASURES OF THE AGES:
Because EERA eliminates most acid rain, acid fog, and atmospheric pollution which destroys the architectural and
archeological heritage of histroy and civilization.

SOLVES WORLDWIDE UNEMPLOYMENT PROBLEM:
Because EERA campaign can employ every able bodied and able minded unemployed person, and every under-employed
person, available throughout the world. These emergency campaigns will continue for the next 20 years at least.

SOLVES DISARMAMENT PROBLEM:
Because EERA program requires that all military arms programs be discontinued and abandoned immediately, and thatall
expenditures, resources, manpower, and scientific talent now squandered in military programs must be turned
immediately to fighting the new common enemy of mankind, which is the rapid increase of CO2 in the atmosphere.

HELPS SOLVE PROBLEM OF MILITARY CONVERSIONS TO PEACEFUL USES:
Because all available personnel and useable technology now in military “service” is required for EERA campaigns for
reforestation, remineralization, and conversion to non-polluting energy.

PREVENTS RAPID ONSET OF NEW ICE AGE, WHICH WILL DESTROY CIVILIZATION:
Unless reversed, the increasing levels of carbon dioxide in the atmosphere (now almost at the point of no return at 350
parts per million) will trigger rapid and irreversible onset of new ice age, which could last for tens of thousands of years.
EERA program can bring CO2 levels down to safety and dynamic balance, if implemented expeditiously.

PREVENTS NEW UPSURGE OF VOLCANIC ACTIVITY:
If CO2 induced climatic changes are not reversed quickly, the ensuing build-up of snow and ice in polar lattitudes will
trigger (by geologic pressures) worldwide increased volcanic activity, which will spew great quantities of CO2anddustin
atmosphere, and make the new ice age irreversible. Expeditious implementation of EERA program can prevent this.
ACHIEVES WORLDWIDE HUMAN UNITY:
Because the People of Earth can save themselves from the catastrophes resulting from excess CO2 only be abandoning
military arms and joining in common peaceful defense provided by EERA against this new common enemy of human life
and civilization on Earth.

Recommended reading on CO2 crisis and remedy: SURVIVAL OF CIVILIZATION, with update,
$10, from Hamaker & Weaver Publishers, Box 1961, Burlingame, CA 94010, U.S.A.

Please referto World Legislative Bill #6 foran EMERGENCY EARTH RESCUE ADMINISTRATION (EERA) which was adopted by
the Second Session of the Provisional World Parliament meeting in New Delhi, India, in March, 1985, and is being distributed by the
World Constitution and Parliament Association, 1480 Hoyt Street, Suite 31, Lakewood, Colorado 80215, U.S.A. Phone (303)
233-3548.



IV. FOURTH FRONT: PUBLICITY. To mobilize
worldwide public support and cooperation in this
emergency campaign, the EERA shall carry out an
extensive global program of publicity, information,
education and advertising.

V. ON ALL FRONTS, encourage, fosterand coordinate
the participation of all concerned agencies, both
public and private, both local, regional, national and
international, in this common campaign for re-
forestation, re-mineralization, and the transition to
safe and sustainable energy supplies.

VI. The "fronts” of the emergency campaign shall not
be limited to those defined herein, and other fronts
may be defined and developed by the Administration
of the EERA.

C. A BOARD OF TRUSTEES of up to 200 members,
serving terms of five years, shall be created to direct
and administer the EERA, within the framework and
specifications of this World Legislation, and shall be
composed as follows:

a) 20% of the members shall be elected or appointed by
the Provisional World Parliament or by the Provisional
World Cabinet to be created by the Provisional World
Parliament;

b) 30% of the members shall be designated by the
national governments or national legislatures which
ratify this World Legislation. The first 10 ratifying
countries shall name ten members, the next 20 ratifiers
shall name ten members, the next 30 shall name ten
members, and the remaining countries shall name ten
members. Until such ratifications have been
accomplished the Provisional World Parliament or
Provisional World Cabinet may appoint parliamentary
or governmental leaders from various countries to
serve on a temporary basis until members are duly
named by the ratifying countries;

c) 25% of the members shall be elected or appointed by
subnational political entities which ratify this world
legislation, including states, provinces, cities, local
and regional authorities;

d) 25% of the members shall be elected by
organizations and corporations of all kinds which
ratify this World Legislation.

The Provisional World Parliament or the Provisional
World Cabinet shall designate three Co-Chairpersons
for the Board of Trustees from three different
continents, and shall designate an Executive Director
and five Regional Directors, all of whom shall serve ex-

Earth Rescue

officio with vote on the Board of Trustees. Each
Trustee shall have one vote and only one vote, and
there shall be no proxy voting.

The Board of Trustees for EERA shall do whatever is
necessary to implement this world legislation as
expeditiously as possible, and shall establish its own
rules of procedure and operating structure within the
framework and terms of this World Legislation.

The Board of Trustees shall at all times be responsible
to the Provisional World Parliament and Provisional
World Cabinet, and in due course to the World
Government established under a ratified Constitution
for the Federation of Earth, and shall make annual
reports together with interim reports as necessary.

D. An EARTH RESCUE EXECUTIVE COUNCIL
(EREC) of 21-33 members shall be elected by the
Board of Trustees to manage the day to day conduct
and operations of EERA, between meetings of the full
Board of Trustees. Included ex-officio on the EREC
shall be the three Co-Chairpersons and the Executive
Director. The EREC shall be responsible for preparing
the operating budgets for EERA, subject to approval
by the Board of Trustees, and shall emply all necessary
key personnel.

E. FUNDING: Since the task of EERA is similar in
nature to a war for which all available resources are
mobilized and given priority, the EERA shall be
funded in similar proportions, amounting to a hundred
billion dollars per year, or more. Sources of funding
shall include;

a) Approprations by those national governments
which ratify this world legislation for EERA.
Appropriations requested from national governments
for EERA shall be 20% of the amounts currently being
spent for military purposes.

b) National governments shall also be requested to
cancel military contracts, especially contracts for
nuclear weapons and other weapons of mass
destruction, and to transfer unspent funds to the
Emergency Earth Rescue Administration, as well as for
other useful peacetime projects for world economic
development and to serve human needs inaccordance
with World Legislative Bill Number Two of the First
Session of the Provisional World Parliament.

c) Approprations and contributions from sub-national
political entities, communities, corporations,
organizations and individuals who recognize the
common enemy of humanity as defined herein.
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d) Sale of EARTH BONDS, if other sources of funding
do not prove adequate, such Earth Bonds to be
redeemed plus interest by the World Government if
and when established under a ratified Constitution for
the Federation of Earth. The procedure for the sale and
redemption of Earth Bonds shall be as provided in
other World Legislation to be adopted at the Second
Session of the Provisional World Parliament.

F. ORIGINAL EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE: To begin the
EERA and make sure that everything moves along
expeditiously, the Provisional World Parliament or the
Provisional World Cabinet shall appoint an Original
Executive Committee, to be composed of from 5 to 21
members. The first 5 members of the OEC shall be
appointed at the Second Session of the Provisional
World Parliament, and the first 5 may then co-opt
additional members. The OEC shall include at least
one Co-Chairperson and the Executive Director for
EERA.The OEC shall begin immediately to initiate all
activities of EERA, and toimplement all provisions of
this World Legislation. As soon as a permanent EREC
is elected by the Board of Trustees, the OEC shall be
replaced by the EREC, which may include members of
OEC. Until replaced by the EREC, the OEC shall be
responsible to the Provisional World Cabinet or to the
Provisional World Parliament through the standing
Parliamentary Commission for EERA.

G. GLOBAL RESCUE TEAMS: As soon as funding of
$50,000 has been obtained, or sooner if feasible, the
OEC shall recruit, employ and dispatch several Global
Rescue Teams of two or three persons each, to travel
to as many countries as possible for the purposes of
obtaining ratification of this World Legislation for the
Emergency Earth Rescue Administration, together
with funding and other participation in expediting the
work and objectives of EERA. The Global Rescue
Teams shall seek ratification by national parliaments
and national governments, by communities, statesand
other subnational political entities, and by
corporations and other organizations.

H. STANDING PARLIAMENTARY COMMISSION
FOR EERA. A standing Parliamentary Commission for
EERA of 9 members shall be elected by the Provisional
World Parliament, to serve as liaison between the
EERA and the Provisional World Parliament, for the
purpose of ensuring that the provisions of this World
Legislation are carried out. The Standing
Parliamentary Commission for EERA shall appoint the
OEC if the OEC is not otherwise composed within six
weeks after the adoption of this World Legislation. The
OEC may include members of the Standing
Parliamentary Commission for EERA.

RATIFICATION FORM

RATIFICATION OF WORLD LAW TO CREATE AN EMERGENCY EARTH RESCUE
ADMINISTRATION, IN ORDER TO OVERCOME THE EXCESS ACCUMULATION OF
CARBON DIOXIDE IN THE ATMOSPHERE

Because of the necessity for overcoming the excess accumulation of carbon dioxide in the atmosphere as rapidly as
possible, and because of the multiple benefits which are expected to result from the several correlated actions
required to overcome excess CO2, as provided in World Legislative Bill #6, we do hereby ratify World Legislative Bill
#6 foran EMERGENCY EARTH RESCUE ADMINISTRATION, and stand ready to elect representatives to serve on the
Board of Trustees for the Emergency Earth Rescue Administration, and will cooperate in every way possible for the
implementation of this world legislation.

NAME of community, city, county, province, state, other political unit, university, college, school, institute, union, corporation,
laboratory, business, association, non-governmental organization, church, group or other entity:

NAME

ADDRESS TELEPHONE

CITY STATE POSTAL ZIP COUNTRY B
Signature of individual or responsible official DATE

Printed name of responsible official OFFICE HELD

Further description or documentation on ratification, such as resolution passed by the City Council, Student Faculty Council,

Board of Directors, Membership Meeting, etc.:
VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTION §

Return to: World Constitution and Parliament Association, 1480 Hoyt Street, Suite 31, Lakewood, Colorado 80215, U.S.A.
Telephone - (303) 233-3548
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HARRISON A. MOYER 215-395-2711
PRESIDENT
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March 7, 1989
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Prime Minister Yitzhak Shamir
Jerusalem, Israel

S

Dear Prime Minister:

We are pleased to note that you are planning to visit our

capital in April with a peace plan.

You may wish to mull over the implications of the enclosed
"Middle East Peace Plan"”, and how this might dove-tail into your

own plans.

With all best wishes for success,

Sincerely yours,
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Harrison A. Moyer-
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UNIED STATES OF AMERICA L i

Wash\ipgton, D. C. 932-"__
el

HON, SIR: 3 el

According to to-day's Jerusalem Post
you said: TCDAY THE ROCK3S ARE FLYING AND THE
BLOCD IS FLOWING * BAD BLOOD BETWEEN THE PALESTINIANS
AND ISRAEL.*

This is a dangerous statement specially for
the consumption of world media. You do not think
of Israel relation with the world (PR).-

In other words you agree publicly with the
World News that only show one side, thé side
of the "victimized, oppressed, poor Palestinians"

These juvenile stone throwers would be
severely punished in the States or any other place .
for the lives and property they destroy.- Most of
the Arab schools are near majof roadwayss that
does not help matters nor that these children are
under pressure by older youths and adults,-

SINCERAMENTE

Ohvueladd Ohbo  ©m Cm

MICHAEL & EVA CARO

17/37 REHOV HACHASIDA
ERUSALEM ISRAEL

Nde Ay L (e
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K‘ COURTNEY KENNEDY RUHE
”
1148 FIFTH AVENUE
NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10128

January 25, 1989 [/? A OL\}')_)

The Honorable Mr. Yitzhak Shamir
Prime Minister

Prime Minister’s Office

Kiryat Ben Gurion

Jerusalem

Oecer WAs. Prime Mwusity

Thank you so much for taking time out of your busy
schedule to meet with Joe, Congressman Gordon, myself
and our group. Meeting you was a great honor, with so
much knowledge and experience, you have made history.
The brief time we spent together provided us with real
insight into the problems Israel faces. We had a
fascinating visit —- although much too short. We left ‘
with renewed hope that peaceful solutions can be found

for the region. Thank you, I am grateful to you.
Wik Waomg - Wise )
Qowma— \immed, ke

Courtney Kennedy Ruhe
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Harvester Christi n Church

and Academy

9101 Brayton Drive A DIVISION OF SOUL HARVEST., INC.

Anchorage, Alaska 99507

907-344-0528
Zf/‘/'\ nYwnnn wi
January 19, 1989 fih > n:,";n11wn
£ 077 By
Prime M%n%ster'Shamir 3030 i op
Frine Minister's bureay 2o [in)

Dear Prime Minister Shamir:

Last spring our school, Harvester Christian Academy, enjoyed
a month-long celebration of Israel's fortieth birthday. oOur
theme was "A Nation Born in a pay!"

Students ranging in age from four to sixteen did an in-depth

study of your land: its people, geography, and history.

Waving Israeli flags, the students filled the auditorium each .
Friday for a rousing assembly. Lively songs were sung, and

classes competed in map-drawing contests and information

quizzes.

The celebration was climaxed with an exciting rally. School
parents and Jewish leaders from our community were in attendance.
Israel's Declaration of Independence and excerpts from Isaiah 66
were recited. Students enthusiastically sang "We're Marching

to Zion," waved their flags, and shouted our newly-composed
cheer, "GO, ISRAEL!!1"

We also vresented a copper menorah, like the one we sent to
yYyour office, to 7 representative from the local synagogue here
in Anchorage. What a thrill it was to share our love and joy
with some of your people.

Please find enclosed several heart—warming letters that the
younger children wanted you to receive. They would all love
to be on a nlane to Israel tomorrow if they had the chance.

the other side of the world whose hearts and prayers are
lovingly with the "Chosen People!"




e Minister Shamir
.anuary 19, 1989
Page Two

Sincerely yours,

ongmw/
(Miss) Teri Jones
Elementary Teacher

TJ: hm
Enclosures

P.S. Just recently, plans have begun to take shape for a
number of the staff members and some of the students to
take part in a tour of Israel in late July and early August.

We would be most delighted, and indeed, greatly honored, if
we should have the privilege of meeting you during our stay
there. We look forward with great excitement and anticipation
to visiting the "land which gave the world the Book of Books"!
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Foreign Relations Commitites: Jamss Bakers III - Momination for
raetary of State (18 Jan AM) Part I

iﬁg ID: 430787 (F0O0 1ines)

| HEARING OF THE SENATE FOREIGN RELATIONS COMMITTEE

! SURJECT: NOMINATION OF JAMES BAKER 111
FOR SECRETARY OF STATE
|
\
\

CHAIRED BY: SERNATOR CLAIBORNE FELL (DRI
WITNESBS:  JAMES BAFER III .
216 HART SENATE OFFICE BUILDING

MORMING SESSTION
WEDMEESDAY . JANUARY 18, 1989
CHETRMAN FELL: {Bangs gavel.) The Committes On Foreign
"Relations will come to order. I notice the Ranking Minoritv Memb e
and [ are the only ones that are here to ask guestions, so since I
would like to ask a couple I didn®t ask vesterday -——

v

SENM. JESSE HELMS (R—-NC): I bhad him last. You go ahead.

CHAIRMAN FELL.W Thdhl you very much.

‘pa1nts.‘ One,

A couple o § & wanted“to Say. how glad I am that
At retary for Oceans,

the”p01nt man, for

=3 . This bureau

ejit(has.not_beeﬁf
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buwreaw, with the sxpert k that’s there and with the £
of the Beoretary,. could vreally in oa very good position to
the lead in these matters. alzo charged to take the
with regard to law-of-the- tersa. which I hope - with I

Hop2 you willl be seized bafore too long.

oo b
4

Ivi conm
the Threshold

. R GARISRD, i o o sy T B
VEeCommenading vra

i

Feaceful Muaclear Explosions

s wil plans with
thos

and 1t would

o voll for some

we movead on bthem.

520 . BAEER: Mo Dhalvrmanms it's owr thouabt that
smiblae.  SAnd as s
:: Y om We " v
vavification protocol Tor the Feaceful Mucl
and wWe re working on

1

be submitbed joinbtly. if

I o Fozus o L Ay o Suen
stated, thay are

tvd

ions Treat

t )"I oo

o overlificaetion protbo
az wWe complete bthe

. e & . o sees mag eie B B el see
submit the two treaties

CHAIRMAN FELL: Would you concwr that the verification problems
1

are pretty well resclved and that you could moeve vight aheads

SEC. BAKER: HWe've made very good progress. In facts I think
they are completely resclved with respect to the Pe ful Muoc lear
Explosions Treaty. And we’ve made very good prugress o bhe
hreshold Test Ban Treaty -—— very close to being ready.

—

CHAIRMAN PELL: Good. 8o without pinming you down too
specifically do you ses us having those within a month or sof

m

SEC. BAEER: I can™t answear that, Mr. Chairman. I*m \
I711 —— I°d be afraid to put a date on its because I don’t know
specifically what’s left with respect to the verification protocol
on the Threshold Test Ban Treatv.

= CHAIRMAN PELLL: Right.
EEC. BAKER: I just know there’s still some work to be done.

CHAIRMAN FELL: And in connection with human rights. what would

'fbe the policy of the administration? As you knows in the past

D3 S 9%

3
i |
3
5

there’s been differentiation between authoritarian countries that
liked us and those that didn’t like uss or those whose governments
ware more parallel to cur own and those who were not.  What would be
vour policy with regard to human vights around the world?

. SEC. BAKER: Well,; I thlnk it should be the policy of the

Unlted States to 1n515t upon ow standards,. or full compliance

the norms. af human r1ghts.'whether they be goverrments of the
of the r1ght, as I said in my testimony yesterday. And

: mportant cornerstone of our fore1gn policy.s

19, 1989
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CHAIRMAN PELL:  Thank vouw. In commection with Taiwan. do you
expect any change in ow policy towards that country? And wiil you
amain Tirm in maintaining owr commiltomaents uander the Talwan

Felations doct for the secw ity of ——

T

The answar —— the answer. Mr. Chaivman H

any chanoes. And so the answer to the i

o guestion

ancd the answer to the

Thavk vou very much. I appreciate

“11 bvey bt maks my guestions as egually

@iy as you Enows with re

: e going to have to
@ma., eibhaer Jewish ov
v bhe boat pecple; ov
fv the increase

-

aird to

Ve

AVTE IO LN

from

i Russian

Is ¢ 3 veri to enlarging the guota as a whole?
SEC. BAKER: Well, I think we to that. M.
Chaivman. Mo decisions obviously e mad@. But agsin. as I
think I alluded to yesterday., there are problems in this area
i are problems of guotas and there are problems of funding and

d

financing. So we're going to have to look at both the guestion of
increasing guotas and the gquestion of increasing dollars.

CHAIRMAN FELL: There are some cruel cholces being mads nows
though, as youw knows with the people who think they’'vre going to get
ivi and the boat and then find that they can’t.

SEC. BAKER: We’re having scome problems alscs as yvou wall knows
with first asylum countries, who are being besieged with refugees.
And this is an area that I think is geing to occoupy a faiv amount of
our time and attention.

CHATIRMAN FELL:  One can wunderstand that. And finally. when you .
go off on important and key negoetiations, I've often felt there
should be an in-house psychiatrist who helps you ivi vouwr approaches
to the adversary of the moment. I'm just cuwricus what youwr thinking
was in that. As you may know. this hearing —— this Committee held ‘
some hearings about 20 vears ago under my predecessor. Bill |
Fulbrights and I'm also struck at the importance of reaching (7)) &
deal or coming to a negotiation at the right times, that the climate

What is your thought on that?

SEC. BAKER: Well, I really had not given a lot of thought to
the guestion of full-time staffing in that regard: although as you
are well awarey we have access to 1mpnrtant psychiatric profile
information Wthh is avallable to usy and: wh1ch is utilized by
people in the. Department, both in advance of ﬂEthlatl@ﬂb and just
in the ondlnary conduct of the Department S“bus1ness.

i is set properly. I think a psychiatrist on youwr staff would help.
5
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CHATRMAN FELL: Tern aminubtes.
SEMN. HELME:  Taen o o We*l11 T odon’t bhlnl I711 do that
because 1 had a little time yvesterdav. I*11 Ciorms and
than 1 the octher Senators who bave not gone o a second rownd.
e L W I :. - ARG (e N N
2EVTETATY G il o alon 1 @llouT B =
3 dimg with 6“'1dlnu toof tims on it o in
th P . Al IT%m o nob to revisit that Dkt ITodo want \
L. 2o

ith it Eill wiows bul youw will after Frd Durimg the
i tion of the INF treaty., the State

owvey and over again they ¢

oy yoon o

CLment

.y ooy Yoo on gt pee Fom 2oty .y e n
(IR I R 8 soched ai 1y

i e o gerae s s Bavas v ibia W o o 4 o s S 2 T FREREE SR kg 3 PASan bt cmpgmid B % e e il |
o mention one troubling aspect, and I kvow you've gobt nothing to do ‘
|

e

s
mioht not work. It bordevred on arroc
r “ ‘Lh"'""y' salid that the
R A c-Tw T ovemenbee how

varification procedu

tionm

verification
rﬁlipd that

tiowh b

Cime o

aoade

and that the
should be of  Lhie
treaty tnmt waz most discussed dw ing the consideration of 1t was
that the United States was to have the right to w-vay in oarder to
monitor all treaty-limited items @m@rgimu from thae Votkinsk factory
portal. Now, this was to guarantes. for example. that no prohibited
55-20s could be o would be Loncea¢ed within 55-25 canisters leaving
Votkinsk.

]t o e

.
WO

the ratiftied. Ang one of bthe

Mows up to this time. the Soviets have v arrogantly refused
to allow the United States to install that u- ldv eguipment at the
factory despite the explicit terms of the treaty that this was Lo
nave been achieved more than six weeks agoe. to be specific. December
the first. Now., I have just rechecked this morning. the x-ray ‘
aquipment is ready to go. I odont kmow where 1t is. bub 1it's not in |
the Boviet Union because they have not. at last reporis. sven ‘
aliowaed it to come in., let alone be instal led. ‘

Mows I sald again that we were told that this was one of the
most-important featuwres of the treaty during the deliberations last |
vearrs yvet the Soviets continue to vefuse to comply with it., and I |
might add that this is in additicen to five other viclations cited by
Fresident Reagan recently.

And my guestion is do yvou have any idea when we can
expect the Soviets to come into compliance with the treaty?

SEC. BAKER: Waell, Senator Helms, all I can do is agree to take
& mpecific leook at thet particular viclatiocn, which I will be glad
4 to do. This is the first I have heard of it. I had bsen informed.
1in the course of br1ef1ngs forsithis —— fdr these hearings. that
Cinstances of Soviet non—-compliance with the treaty which we’ve: :
;ra1sed with the Sov1ets have been resclved to owr satisfaction or
are in the process of resclution. I mean, that’s what I have been

: : rnterested to check 1nto ity and I
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SEC. BAFER: Bure.

SEMN. HELMS: Thank yvous, Mir. Chalvoan.

CHAIRMAN FELL Thank YOLL veEry much s Ssnator .
- o if o
DEIaA 0T Simon.
SEN. SBIMON:= Thank you. M.

identical
PO AU e wE Wy
percant of the

o
et Fild

S - gom pow svor gwen o Boos Y oo ¥ o ofos fooy 3o e’ I Qupepy T 22 e asoe
VERSEOVE LD L T Oy the nation’s fov
R ape v g e geen iy e g
and review what

L itial and
m— RRLLE paen ¥ P e -y ¢ 3 4 -y 1 S
essential. I don™t kvow 1 vou had

SEC. BAKER: I think that that is -— that
appropriate. Sernator Simon.  And T believe that that will b

part of a new administration coming inte office. I recall inst
in 1981, when we took a look at situations like that - or tmo:

it

oo o e e
e

look at guestions like that; and I think it would be appropriate

a new administrations comiﬁq in some seven yvears latsrs to do
exactly the same thing. OF course. we concluded at the tima.

in 1981, that the --— that United States interests abroad reguirved
that we continue ow base commitments around the world. I swre
this will be one of the things that the Fresident-elect will want

the Defense Department particularly to take a close look at.

SEM. SIMON: It does seem to mes. 1T we have reviewed domestic
bases —— and we have done thaty I think it is not insppropriate,
also, to say, "Let's take a look at areas where maybe others can

=1

assume a little greabter responsibilities abroad.”

One of the areas that is important. as [ visit developing
nations, is the whole area of family plarmming. Now. there is

clear understanding that none of ouwr funds can be used for aburtlor

because of the sensitivity of that issue within ouwr countiry and

cther countries. Bubt continued assistance in the area of Tamily

planning seems to me to be a policy that I would hope we would
continues, and I hope that would be vouwr inclination. alszo.

. SEC. BAKER: I don™t see any reason why we would be - at
why now we would be seeking to depart from what has been the
adm1n1strat10n =1 pOllLlES in thls rega\d.

‘SEN SIMDN-- And that s
I_need to know. The Middle East came up yesterdav for
(=3 n and_I welcomed youir stronga1nd1cat10n of support for

‘mov1ng on the p‘ace process. [ guess the
hance to lnad you
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helped by times the positions get to be hardened. and that it will
take aggressive leadership on the part of this country.  And T think

this couﬁtry im the only country that can be the catalyvs
about a4 movensnt there in the Middle Ea
WO wuu*ﬂ have an i1rmer commiltment to

And I would hope that

to bring
- p
really moving on that Fairly

s Iothink oy statement tarday . & s
vigw in that vegard. and i IT7m not @il ioLihat

I said that this is. mf
United States. It

it is one that we should not
sald in the statement. Th

y Ty dmp o
oo For gulbe
nl TGN That =

the way I Fesl.

SZEM. SIMON: Fight. Wells I appreciabe thatb. S b
Tollow-thvough. © think. is exbtremsly impoviant.  An 3 i .
not & neadline-making i
the Chaivman and I have tallked aboutl, G i
deticiencies. WHe have the only Torslgn sarvvics in bhe
get inte the foreign service without the knowledge of a
language .  There’ s mo guestion,. to do the Rind of job that
war nesd to do s going to take & commitment of vesources.  And I
hope we in Congress will back yvouw in the need for thoss resouroes.
But any reaction that vou might have?  Any vesponse on that
5]

ey it vou

o

sarticular need?

SEC. BAFER: Well., I would simply second whabt vou’wve sald.

Samator Simom. I know that this bhas bzen a particular intersst of -
Seoretary Bhultz. It will be an interesst of mins. I fthink that
it's impoviant theat our foreign service have those laﬁqu'g?
capabilities. We 1l be coming fto vouw for. in all probability. a

mivitmum of 34 to 35 million dollars for fiscal 1990 approprlationﬁ

for Avlington Hall. I assume that will swvive the Bush

administration review of the Reagan budget. But I think anybhing we

can do to veady that facility for occoupancy in the vyvear 1992, we .
cuight to do.

SEM. SIMOMN: A1l vight. Well., and it is frankly not just a
facility. I think 1t really takes a commitment. and vou are
correcty Secretary Bhultz has besn sensitive on this.  Batb

we have a long way to go fto doing what we ought to be deing.  And
vou have several internal rveports now within the Btate Deparitment
pointing out owr deficiencies in that arsa.

The need to pull in more women and minorities into key
positionsy I think is a continuing need, particularly in some of the
third world cnuntrles, b yis 1mpnxtant that that be pregent. Ay
ccmments on your part 1n”that area’t

SEC BA}ER-" Nell, as you Lnow, W have a Deputy Assistant
Secretary whose responsxbxlxty 1nc1udes that in. the Depaxtment. I
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additicn to my cwiny T o would note that bwo of
appointments reguiring Se

spa e contilrmation.
woman.  And there is more that can be done.

: @
Depariment. as evidenced by the briefings I've recelved. wiea ® 10

doing the best job ws can, Senator. Thalt s all I
I can tell you.

\
) &= £ i1k Qe puwe . ivem - o o |
| SEN. SIMOM:= areas of responsibil |
| TR owith the Hoive this ~— iz tha who
g B O O S v VO i eEnading about &8

ouwe GHF on defan berm Burope ars

Iy . e D = T 1
about Z.3 percent

S o AR
TECARTY

| SRR & . e o seen gesm
that FIE B Y

<

part o7 Ehi'tiﬂm

military commandesr .

that psrhaps
Ewropsan office

ooy 4= foy = A 4. ahi yuw eie S
to that.s to Seci

SEC. BASEER: You mean - you omean i order to shift some of bhe

sconomic burden?

BEM. EBIMON: As & syvmbolic thing. UObviously. payving ones |
..‘1 \/

parson’s salary isn™t goling te shift much of the economic buarden.

SEC. BAKER: nNo.

SEM. BSIMOMN: But as a symbolic thing as part of a greatsr
‘ shifting that has to. I think, take place.
| SEC. BAKER: You m2an as an inducement to obtain more greater
- buwrdensharing by owre MATO allies?y

SEM. SBIMON: Yesy ves. .
SEC. BAKER: Mm~hmm . Wail, I think 1t's something that we
could look at, Senator Simon. I don’t have am opinieon on it because
frankly, I hadnt considered it before youw just mentilornsd it. 1
- would think that we could take a look at it. But I veally wonder.
{'in light of what I said vesterday about the importance of the
CUnited States leading not just economically. but in foreign policy.
tand the importance of the United States leading the Alliance.
whether that is something that we should do. The Alliance has
worked —— there’ve been somse —— there have been plenty of strains.
admittedlys but the Alliance has worked pretty darn well over 40
vearsy and I wonder 1f a change of that natwe would move us in the
-jrlght d1rect1an. It s scmething we could lock at.
g g

0 | bl MR B

SEN SIMDN. All fighf. I thank you. My time is ep .

- Th§ﬁk\yau, Mr. Chairman. s et
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SEMN, RICHARD LUGAR (R-Ikys My . Chairman. Mr. Secrebary.

fiom Morth
to renew the
when we had

During the last vound of guestlions, my
Carolina raised the INF Treatys, and it"s not
debate that he menticned ccocwved here about
- o ) '(. {‘

V- J G VR

been rief

many haarings and to the
pin down in your

cbhserver u.uup

e
siators who Tollow
whioo havve involyv

ard
oo sovq wea oy s . | - jengp - pese Fo fon e [oRE S
Traaty haen met as the treaty

the Senator from Morth Carolina mentio
cne o two of them. 2
we had inadvertently
vou stateds each of
£ 2 3 - JOREN S . -
Py o viclations

I thldi that s importa
ing thought with the Ame

and at

s ave
o pin

s o Py e ey o
San pedp e

matifiad 982 to 5 and that this administvra impoartant at
the tims. thalt somehow this is &all going Ainie roLy T v

":'5\3 ‘y il

,
n}
L

indicated you™ been briefed by the Depart

probably have -
SEC. BAkER: Y@sa S1iv. The - - ‘

strongly

SEM. LUBAE: -—— but can™t yvou affirm a little moy
that it’s yvour understanding. even on the bhasis of youw roll in the

adminiztrations your work with Fresident Reagan and &
Shultz. that. as far as vou can ses. the treaty has b

o SRR

‘fdlth wily?

SEC. BAKER: Senator Lugar, as I hope I indicated in
to Senator Helms. this is the first time I have heard that the
an outstanding violation. an uncorrected vioclation, under the
Treaty. And as I indicated, the briefings I"ve received are
basically to the effect that the Bpecial Verification Commission has
mat three times. that they have, as yvou suggested. entertained
suggestions of noncompliance on both sides, and that all of those
have been corrected. That’s the informaticn I have, and I've heard
4 no one suggest otherwise until I heard the guestion this morning.

But I thinks having heard the question, I should check into 1t
which I°m pleased to do. .

b B N g i L

SEN. LUBAR: Well, I would agree. And I think that —— and I
i would hope that you would brief the Committes guickly upon any
“viclations, because it would undermine all of our consideration with
regard to arms control situations in the avant
‘the Soviets are not cnmplylng- and -——

b » _SEC BAFER. , wellv——

i eSEN LUGAR'. \that gmes w1thout saying, and we just —— at
east we'have rlght now a 11v1ng treaty.; And in fact. the INF
: ’and a good’number of them
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e et follow up on
last ; vislted with
with the Vietname: refugsess
there. Therse are btwo oif
kvows miaoht be lve
all the

iammercd

sinice the

additional
i@d them on thats bu t
that there is no possibility

i

the predicament is one of
from Vietnam, amd many of

i Lha canp olaim to have beern Former military

A L2
in Vietnam who were closely allliesd wibth ws 13
Gger. This is a part of the For bthelo
=4 ietnam. And so we bear some responsibility in omy
;uﬁgmcnt and they ' re in a "no man’s land” situation as 1t stands.
I don™t ask yvou Tor a vensdy today. becauss 1bt's an exguisibte (77
problem of difficulty, diplomatically as well in terms of policy. as

to how much we should encowrage people to risk thelry lives., although
they really did so knowing that their codds were very poov of ever
being relocatsd. But that situation exists and it s likely to
incraase. both with the Malaysians as well as the Thaeis. for the
same veaszon that both of their governments want to discouwrags any
immigration. And vet clearly, in a hunanitarian ways, we have some
seponsibility for pecple who stood with ws and who are in peril.

SEC, BAEER:  That’s correct. .

SEMN. LUGBAR: S0 I would sort of second the Chalvman®s mobtion
that ws think carefully before cutting off the possibilities of

relocation of some of those persons from Asia, even as we ars
mindful of the problems in Armenia and with the Boviets. And we may
have to do move. as opposed to sgueezing within that boundary. And
I hope we can discuss this some more.

SEC. BAKER: I'm suwe we will., Benator Lugar. &And 1t is. as I
indicated in my answer to the Chaivman. a major problem.  And it's
one of resowces as well as strictly a policy guestion.

SEN. LUBAR: Along the same lines, it is clear that one of the
cutcomes in Céntral America that was readily predicted by the
adminstration is cccurring. And that is that many persons in
Nicaragua are coming to the United States of America. Many have
entered in the Scouthwest. And as we now see news accounts, many.
because of a recent court decision. are proceeding to Miami. The

numbers. are unknowns but the flow is cobvicus. And I suppose that my

.questlon hgre is that in thls 1nter1m perlod. as v re taking over
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appointment For f istant bSecretary. and the AmEr Loan group
maybe is influx. But., there are all sorbts of Lflnq that happen 1
a trarszition. That™s the way our government works.  Butb,
nevertheles all of this refugse Flows all the quﬁruwth af the
| Micaraguan conflict 1 COCUWrTAVIG @YVED The E1
Salwvador election coming up. as sSoms e
mentionsd,. Mavoh the Pth.  FPanama, and that
Tasber ing as we're going aboult a policy
domna. | do oyou intend to take
situabtion, or how are you going to manags.
in which & good bit say

U!

[~
=

o
el

cherge i

Hell, I think, wuntil Fride

e bto be managed by the outb
confivmed by thiszs commitbtes and by the
alnla addy

s the

Eeva o

admir trabticon.

abes I o will, of

S to give it some attention as of the

that irmation by full wiho
are in the Deparbment who are not - whao
Departmznt and who have been dealing with
considerable period of time and will be availab‘u to Luﬁtiﬁu 1ol
deal with them dwing that tranmsition pericd of whatever it Five
oy sl days., I dan™t Enows under owr systems what 1 can do in that

pevicd, if that’s the gist of vouwr guestion.

I think, the way our system works. it's very impovtant for
those of us appointed to positions in the Execubtive branch not to
prasume to act before we get confirmed. And this is a policy that I
have been following assiduosly for -the last two months. and I expect
to continue to follow it for the next week. A&fter thats we will
haves, I think. the rescowces within the Department to deal with the
tssue,. even though we may not have a new Assistant Sesoretary for
Latin American Affairs either appointed or confivmed. Hut T think
we will be able to address the problem and make decisions. and deal
with it the way the oubtgoing administiration is right rnow. '

SEN. LUGAR: Wells thatsa.
I realize, about the best that vou can do, but could we revisit that
mavbe 1in 10 davs ov twoe weeks?

SEC. BAKER: Absolutely.
SEM. LUGAR: I'm afraid that things are diriftings and I don™t

really sees in the Department right now, the ability to handle any
of this.. And I'm —— and this must be of some distuwbance to youwr —-

SEC. BAKER: Well, as you knows Senatocrs it is disturbing to
me. As vou khnow from my private visits with vou and the octher
members of the committee, I don’t see an issue coming at us any
quicker théh thi5‘0ne“‘3I~think it's going to be vight on ocur
doorstep when we take ff1Le.,‘That s what I have said in my private
visits with you, and that’s why I think it’s so axtracrdinarily
1mpo(tant that we ge

:
4
K
4
i

ras a: Leglslatlve and Executive
- down there —— get a unified
’these problems are. not -
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SEM. LUGAR:  Thank yvouw.
CHAIRMAN FELL: Thank you very much.

Senator Biden.

SEM. BIDEN: PMr. Secretary, speaking of getiing bogebher i |
bipartisanship., I7d like to vev fly bion 1 o3
vaesterday. Aond I elther didn™i oy iy

| didn™t agree with vour answeir.

it was

Yesterday I stated to vou bhat 1t was my
— & By e
[ 9% k-

] 4 PR Sapeere oy o= oo s aue o s oo aye S ey & ORI S A et
VETY LmpaiT ean that the mew administration.

VLTI L .

& wa elop a mulually

ituwtiomal im

whialt has
the Fresidents advisers in thse
Lhite House:. wnderstood and

was War Fowsrsz

Rl grageers
P

the guestiocn of War

tix deal with the problem in some way

Mowe I smtated that, based on my conviction that Congre
going to repeal the War Fowers dcob - and even though some have
suggested that -—— and that the continuing practice of the Exscubtive,
which I expect would continuwes of fleounbting (sic? the -—- - floubting
the War Fowsrs Act, will lead wus inexovably back into ths sorass wes |
Found cwrselves in the last decade or so.  And that is that a "use
of force" situation will ariss, the BExecutbtive will decline fto send
up the section 4(al) i) rvepord, reguived by the law, and we®ll be
vight back in the thick of it. cornswsed by e debabte over proceduare
rather than a debate over substance - or cather than the ability to
gree on substance and form a bipartisan alleglance and alliance on
art issue thalt’s important to the United &

g

e €30

And so., accordinglys. I invited yvou, or your representative. to
participate in the months ahead in a guiet, ocff-the-record dialogue .
cn the subject. And youwr response. as I und tood 1t., was that it
would be difficult because many in the Execubtive Branch regerd the
War Fowers Rescluticn as uncomstitutional. And iF that was yvour
answars [ didn’t fFind 1t very encowraging, but I'd point oulb that
there are an egual number of members of the United States Congress

| whao believe that the Executive’™s action is unconstitutional.

3 SEC. BAEER: I think vou misread my answer. Senator Biden.
What I :
intended to say to vou was that I would be pleased to do that. but
that I wanted vou to understand, going ins that I was —— that I
could only make representations for myseld and that there are any
number of people in the Executive Branch, some of whom will be in
the new administration, who feel very., very strongly about the
unconstitutionality of the War Fowers Act., beginning with the

: Fresident-elect. He has spoken to this and. therefores I didn’t
want you to think later on that I was proceeding under false colors.

atcussiinks

A

S

Ifithere’s. a way we céﬁ'wark somathing cut, I think it would
the | interest of the United States to do so. because we do
overnment of shared power, as 1 have indicated. I think
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that’s somsthing the new preside
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be happys

@2y just as you have to guard bthe prevogativ
Legislative., And all IT'm sayving is I'm happy bto sit downg
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of the

stk appreciates veryv.
time, he has an cbligationm to guard the

wWwill

I m swre, to explo sibiliti but I don®t want

to procesed under false colors.

SEN.

clearly canncot =
wholes novr for
little bid F

yous unla

dealing with the
us to have
Enow —— this
the l.‘v'E\'l" Fowersg
becauss b

Damﬂcrat

presidency and had put
a party to the single most imporbtant guesti
area of foreign policy., and that is the use

Mow s

as= wel

BIDERM: I don™t want to proo

It
but

arcd

the Committe
ot my part

(PR

1 ar ad
and

e

he o

all Id suggest. and just as we try. I think that vouw have

the president —— I'm not suggesting that the congress not change its

position.

Az a matter of Tact. the draft proposals after chalving

these committess in extensive hearings, I think with just about
evary constitutional expert, pro and con. on the issus. and almost
agvery major spokesperson in previous administrations, I. among with

others -—-—

wells I dont want to blame it on them —— I drafited a new.

1 yvou will, war powers act.  And all I'm suggesting is that mavbe.

with either youwr or yvou®ll be very busy and I'm swe Secretary

Eaglebwger will be tuu, but he’s a man that knows this aresa well.

that we at least attempt to see whether or not there’™s a mechanism.

a different mechanism. .

BEC.
VOU MEais

‘If\llby-u

BAKER: Setting aside the guestion of constitutio
b be a ad

we would agres on somne mechanism bthat would o

hoo issue-specific ong -

SEN.

SEC.
approach

BIDEN: Correct.

BAKER: == but a generic machanism, but we would not
the question of whether or not there would beg —— thers

would be vo acknowledgement of constitutionality -

SEN.

SEE S

BIDEN: MWells, we may be able to -

BAEKER: —— or unconstitutionality. Is that the approach

,You su9995t7 453 Ry SRR TS SN

The proposal —— without going into it here, the
that I have made'I bEllEVE answers mast of the
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game. I'm nobt suwre it can be done. I'm not swe yvou'll agres. But

P

I am sure of one thing, and I may be wirong. I'mosuwre of one thing
—=- failure for us to do that, we are going to be at an lapasse every
time there is a discussion aven., the prospect of . the concern about
the projection of force anywhere in the world,

Ard Do owowld just like to ask oyvouw nobt bto nows at this mome » b
say when or whoe o how.,  But - and [ mean 1t when I a very
guiet. off-the-record -— sit down and go thirough th& proposal OF ainy
proeposals vow all may have, other than the proposal that says. "Hey.
Congress,. you all -— vou have nething to do with thiss, and we’ 1l
tell whaen it coours' - somesthing shurt o that. IF that’s vouwr
pez=ition, as I sald - Yyow i & i 0

pomiticon., then I

[=

viee Bl

That’ s guarante

SEC. BAEER: I think that would be worthwhile, Ssnator. And I

mave absolutely no problem with that. T just —— T didn™t want to
thinks by my answer yu:texday, that

SEM. BIDEN: I have no illusicns.

SEC. BARKER: —— it"s not a varys very difficult --

SEM. BIDEM: Mos I have no illusions about it besing sasv. o
mot even sure my collesaguess would agree with the proposal that Ive
come up wWith, let alone getiting the Execubtlive to agree.

et me switch gears. in the short fTime that we have here -
that I have hesre. Yesterday we discussed Bovbachev’s Russiai; not
just yvou and . but obther raised it because 1t's probably the most
e bhe hotbtest ltem on the agenda and the place where the most
chanue is ococwrring.  But what I7d like yvou to comment on briefly i
whiat kind of development do yvou think we’ve actually sesing in
Fussia’?

i

And 1et me pose the guesstion with this background. Sesveral
models have been postulated. There is the - what I call the
"Hissingsrian view." Dr. Hilssingsr seems to percelve that the
Saoviets have simply taken a - have taken a breathing spell. a time
out, before resuming their historically demonstrated penchant for
expansion. Theay just want to get us to the point where they can

regain their ecovnomic fire powar. And then. when that ccours,

they're going to come back with the same agenda, sams intentions.

There was a secnnd view when I -was in Ewope that I heard
pestulated, and that is the Soviets have been forced by economic
incompetence and reality to -- into a grand and perhaps permanent

‘_retrenchment, ta becnme a —— the Euxnpean power and pull back fram

the notion ofxbe1ng a wnrld power
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we're finally seeing the fulfil 2 of an earlier theory of
convergence, which ccowrved after HWorld War 11 and has been

1
discussed for some time. and that is the East and Hest are coming
: ‘
s

togethar slowly, with the Soviets doing most of the changing.

Ard what I7°d like to kEnow is. which wmodel. 1f any of those or
others.: do you think they ' re
that what the

abing ony beradse vou sald
vodm o oritical and theys them:

aire the ones that are going the changes. But what kisnd of
ununued div yvouw think they re making? And ave they operating on the

.1 MDdE. (R GTVETgeNEe® oY
at owe Bhoink

B8 L e e e S by i R N T o= ere o 5 ey e e
cLhion to thelr actions e Einp

=)

Y

it

SEN. e T Tike bo knows i omore detaill. what vou

Scl. BAEER: 5. Lest ome simply say that I don®t think we ocan
tell vet., I don®t - I fthink that the reason vou have so many |
different scenarios is because bthes jury is still ocut. And that’s |
why I think we should approach the relationship the way [ suggessted
yvesterday -—-— that is., with prudence and with a certain degrees of ‘
realism.

SEN. BIDERM: Dﬁnyou‘think Gorbachev is btrying to break up MATO?

SEC. BAKER: Well -

SERM. BIDEN: Is that an objsctive?

SEC. BAKERY: == I dcn"t".t " I dc:r“-"'l:' know whether that is an .
objective or not. But I think it's a little too early for us to

=
determnine where that’s going to go.

SEnN. BIDENS: 1711 come back on the 22nd round. o whatever it
is - {laughter) —— Fimish up. Thank vou very much -

SEC. BAFKER: Thank vou.

SEN. BIDEM: - Mr. SBecrebary.

CHAIRMAN FELL : Thank vou. Senator Biden.

I just would like to acknowledge the prassence hers of cwer old

}colleague Jobn Lindsay and welcoma ~— Mayors how are yvou¥ - and
Senator Hassebaum.

e

: © SEN. EASSEBAUM: Thank =18 Hr. Chairman,

. M. Secretary. I just got-back i om a tti§-t0 the Middle East.
;‘and I wauld T as you perhaps already know -—- JUSt like to say. there
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and cartainly a George Bush President of the United States. dnd I
would add, also. Larvy Eaglebuwrger as Deputy Secretary. Soae I think
rances and encourages the optimizm that exists in the Middle
Fast for change. for oppoertunities. Thers is certainly a feesling
O G
jove back in
( Tanahter )
that their

this &n

made . I think, also. they re delighted

Fodels (ph) will stop coming throwgh .

as often as I heard in the countii

for an internatiomnal peace conference and
zalutions I also :
ma jor plavers on what

Srnd ITowondered 17 -~ and my own concsrne as I oreflect on this,

an enphasis on a peace conference,. are we not
foo high about an event that may be just then
the table? wlois it bwbtw\ b bﬁ

teps that couwld lend

a?  And also. these smaller
l

i £ LAty away Trom the tensions bhat
now betwesn the Falestinlans and the Israslis. It
it’s easy to get fooused on the grand design. and
cpportunity for some small steps that I think have
lay the groundwork.

SEC. BAKER: Senator Fassebaums I don™t think that the
pozsiblility of & properly structuwred conference excludes or negates
smaller steps.  And I don®™t think that the cuwrrant admlnlﬁuvuulmn
made the suggestion in that context.

SEM. FABSERAUM: MNow vio. I -

SEC. BAFKER: SBo I think that we should pursue whatever avenues
there are that could help us find & way to peace in the Middle East.
as [ just indicated to Senator Bimors but T othink we ocught fto all be
realistic about the prospects for achieving a breakthrough. I
don’ts yvou know, there is ne more intractable problem facing usg
there has besen o more intractable forelgn policy facing us for a
long time. That doesn®t mean that we —— the difficulty of the task
dogs not - should not deter us from making the effort.

SEN. EASSERAUM: Ohs T certainly agree. Andsy in Tact. as I
just pointed outs there are grealt expectations; that. as a matter of
fact, we’ll provide a lot of leadership. And I think that. again.
maybe hopes might bes too high, and that’s why I would hope that in
the discussions we locok to some ways to provide some smaller steps
that can bring people together and start with the framework there.

",I don? t know if you re famillar :yaﬁ‘pfdbaSIy are —— with 14

af course
at some point

‘These.
But,

Y 19 " 1989
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And one areas. moving ons that T think pla
Lebanorn. And the that exists in that
Srli f'n“.l’.—litz":ige‘s that =hi 1l el i neld there
tragedy that’s hulhq plaved ocut there. A
role do oyvou see us playing there?  Gnd what

perhapss do youw sse Byiria playing?
& ; ; 7 =

L ..Il‘.._n.x_.‘.l.

SEC. Ba&EER: Wells, I think By
in what happens in Lebanon. and o

been. I think the role that the
pretty mu th
have main i
facivng that country; it's a I think thes
should continue to maintain that presence and work fo ths
canm to advance veconciliation ]
1imited
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SEM. FEABBERAUM:  Well., as wibth much @lse.
think. there. As vouw perhaps BEnows the shoet
election has been rejected —— put Forward by
rejected by the Byvrians. Irag sesems to ba
into Lebanon.  The parliaments dissolved in March. And thu
be real chaos thers. And elthers 1t sesms to mes praazuvx
increasaed on the Syrians and that —— I am not swe that that’s
role that we can exert even - but there are those who Can.

€6 uld influence. And I just —— I think in smany wayvs Lebsoon holds a
kay right now to some efforts to bving some -

SEC. BAMER: Stability to the vegion.

SER. HABSERAUM: -~ stability into the region.

SEC. BAKER: I agres with yvou. But it7s & verys very difficalt

problem, as youw ENow.

SEN. HASBERAUM: Going on to ancother guestion, were you
involved in the recent declision that we go along wiith a human
rights in Moscow in 19917 &And what's vour opivicon of this
developmant?

SEC. BAEER: Well, contrary to published press reports, Senator
Fassebaums I was not involved in the decision. Agair. as
Secretary—designate. it’s not appropriate for me to irnvolve myself
in the decisicn-making processes of the current adminisbration, and

I haven®t. To have done so. I think, would have impinged upon the

Senate’s vight to confivm the Emecutive Bramch nominses.

n

.I’ve had some ieservat1nns in watching the issue develop. even
dur1hg the campaign. about the wisdem of holding a human rights
conference in Moscows but having said that. I have to say to you

-am 1mp1essed by the changes wh1ch =V tak1ng place in the
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—= I. don™t think
progress that’s
guite dramatic.

agiresing to this made 1t clear that
participation would depend on additional progv &1
certain conditions, and I i Cbhose are good vl L bR oo
3ills, of cowrse. inhevit U imple 3
to that confer
with conditions.

that -
beaen mades
More is
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CONMTarance .

that there can be
thereae. T wmeans
A the

army oriticism
I Ehink 1t°

Reagan administra

Nneeded .
has W N o
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W T v cibiml Ginent
zolemn obligation of t United
conditions

So we plan to
5. udk

freseany
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provided that the Lhiat have

Chalrmanr.

SEN. KASSEBRAUM: Thank

4

CHAIRMAN FELL:  Thank

Wil .

e o e, om
e T

o
5
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SEMN . Thank M. Chalirman.

SARBANES: VU vETy mah e
at the end we talksed a bit
going to articulate foreign policy and what the role
Secretary of State would be as you perceive it. aAnd
pursue that line of thought with youw this morning.

M. Secretary. viaoht

You sevveds as 1 recall, as a member of the Maticonal Becurity
Council by designation of the Fresident both as Chief of Btaff and
as Secretary of the Treasuwry. although neither of these poszitions is

La statutory member of the Council. Is that corvect?

N

ey
“
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HEARING OF THE SEMATE FUOREIGN RELATIONS COMMITTEE
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FOR SECRETARY OF STATE
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AFTERNOON SESSI0N
WEDMNESDAY . JANUARY 18. 1989
CHAIRMAM PELL: (Bangs gavel.) The Committee will come to
order. None of the second round guestions bave vet twned up. so
I711 ask scme of my guestions, iF I may., which I want to get done
before we’ve through with the hearing. And as scon as one of our '
colleagues comes I will desist and wailt my proper turn.

Yesterday the Interfmerican Dialogus veleased its new report

advocating economic reform in Latin Amarica and a variety of prettv

cgood yvecommendations. It's wunder the leadership —— co-leadership of

Saul Lenowitz (sp?)y and I look forward to reading the full report.

And ‘wanted to draw it to your attention. Secretary-designate Baker

And I would ask unanimous consent that the preface of the report be y
inserted in the off1c1al record of this hearing. Without objection, p i EE
t will be dene. ; -W“» : -
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military relaticnship with C and the Soviet Union. T
il nd4 that we condust sutual

of this Dialogue. also vego
arirangement talks, and i17s 10 owr interests In omy views to conduct
bilateral talks with the NMicaraguans over this and other matberas.

How do owon ivtend to deal with Hicaragua? Will

vouwr vizae o an @xhange of ambassadors in bthe nesar fubtura?
:11s Mhra Chaivrman, as I've said before, I
topic has been a very contentlious one in our
iopes as [Tve Indicated, that v
whion a truly bipartisan app;a;rh

lisve that & bhipartisan approach

it

Lo

<.

, Central Ams im oa k
Sta = T dontt thaznk thf wWa o
the Soviet Union has been plaving th
and the Tact that thﬁv hae furnished
87 in economic aﬂd military aid. So.

o itTs a matter of Fashioning & bipartisan approach and baing
vmoand belng consistent in owr approach; insisting upon the —— as
much upon the observance of human vights in Micaragua as we ars
inclined to do with vespect to some obher Central Smerican
countriss.

thie that

The Reagan administraticon. as yvou knows Mr. Chaivrman. btried on
several cccasions in 198% to sit down and talk with the Sandinistas.
The Sandinistas were particularly intransigent and they seemsd. atb
that time at least, to see negotiations as some sort of a public
relations tool. I have suggssted that what we need in order to
fazshion a bipartisan epproach down thers s some - perhaps soone
scheduls and some mechanism that woqld parmit the &rias plan to
succead. somns enforcemant mechanism to enswe that the partiss
matoch theilv words with thelr deeds. And it would only be after we
saw desds that I think we would be willing to consider some sort of
divect discussions. only after we saw some action. -

fAgain, I think the Esgquipulas Il fccords afford a basis for
proceading 1T we can find an enforcemsnt mechanism.

CHAIRMAN PELL: I wowld just observe that the worse the :
relations are with a nation. the more impovitant 1t is in my mind
that we have an ambassador there and some kind of high-level
communication. And I would leave that thouwght with youw.

Az a matter of comitys since only the Ranking Member and I are

’here, I will now defer to the Ranking Member who I know also has

some clean~up questlons.-

SEN. HELMS: Mr. Secretarys I know yvou can’t read everything.
certainly,l can’t., I WaS sent by FAX down in Raleigh -

e .
8

QSEC BAKER : By what, Senator7
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SEC. BARKER:  Uh-hub. (Affivrmative responsa.)
A dtem from the New York Time
3 qula Mission to Take Cuba at Its Wordl®
at I do not know FPerccles Ferrara Gomez (sp7)

General who arvived hare last weshk to command

(W

naola verification mission. Are yvou Tamiliar

CER: Mow o sive Mmoo onob. TPm familic with the article
that you're talking about. I vread : and I fouwnd |
somewnat distuwrbing.

SEN. HELMS: welly A did i
not swrprise d becadse § don’
This story
the stuff I
other menbers of the UHwﬁﬁqola

i in the New York

ol g T LJun

mission will essentially t Cuba word and Angola’s t
when the team is told mf Cuban troop withdrawals. We will tr
quote - "We will trust the information given by both cmuﬁtr'

Cuban and Angola.” he said. And a UNITS spokesman propervly
countered. He said, guote. "They need to do a little more worbk than
just sitting at the airport counting Cubans.’

Since yvou have the same concerns abeout this. what do vou think
we ought to do o cught to be done about this verification team?

SEC. BAKER: Wells, asz I indicated in testimony ves
Senator Helms., we ve not going to be relying solely upon the Ub
verification team.

SEM. HELMB: That®s & blessing.

SEC. BAKER: We®ll be using such other means as are avallable
to us to determine the scope and extent of withdrawal., At the s
times [ think it's fair for the United States. if we're going to
furd a portion of that peace-keeping force, to make 1t clear to the
UN that we expect them to pwsue the objectives for which they ave
therea.

SEM. HELMS: You're anticipating my next question -- {laughs).
If that’s all we’re going to get for owr money. I think we cught to
keep it and pay off a little bit of the national debt. This is not
a very impressive assessment. Well, rows I have it veported very
reliably to me, and I'm sure you do as well. that the Cubans have

‘been searching arcund for other countries that would consider

hosting the troops being withdrawn from Angola. And specifically.

according ta my 1nf01mat10n, the Cubans have talked to Ethiopia.

Mozambiques glmbabwe, and alsn. Nlca\agua ,as a matter of fact. fAre
ou familiar wlth that?”f‘ j

19, 1589
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report of speculation, that this is goling on and %Fa*
countries will agres to host these Cuban troops.

definitely does not want to come back to Cuba. He got an
uﬁmmplovmﬁnt prmblem: a lot of them have interwmarried; o
SIDS among the troops. and that scort of thing. XH’y wonld an
inoreases 1n Cuban forces in other African county the
agreanznt that Chet Crooker worked out?
BAK Ll’ I"m not sure that that would

At th
with much

flmes

SIS hu..lf to answera. in
vou azked me yves
Nt ths wer e standing
URITA. I told vou I was not awars
that and at the Beneva Round of

pairties dizscussed a ﬂumb@“

Torces in Angola and steps

And in that discussion. 1t evidently was ag
context of the withdrawal of South African military forces
Angola and the continuesd progress toward a global settl :

Torces in Angola w-ulu not move sowkh of bthe positions in

that they occoupisd at that time. This wundevtaking had the o
ruling out Cuban participation in offensive operations in

that was controlled by UNITA. That understanding. as best I

believe., remains in effect.

Aoccording to the formal accords that were siogned December 28nd
in Mew Yorks all Cuban forces are bto be redeploved north of parallesl
15 by August 1., 1989, I think vou allouded to JTuly 1 vesterdays. but I
believe 1t s August 1. and north of parallel 12 by Ootober 31, 1989,
These redeployments, of couwrse, would make it impossible for Cubzam

forces to participate in offensive acticns in UNITA controllied areas

south of those lines since thelr base areas lie to the south of
parallel 15 and vivtually all of UNMITA controlled tervitory lies to
the south of parallel 13. Cuban implemsntation of these provisions
would make it ilmpossible for Cuban forces to take part in any effort
to orush UNITS militarily

SEM. HELME:  Why would it be impossible? Does the memorandum
say -

i SEC. BARKER: Just the physical location of forces on the ground
= 1f the understandings are lived up to. and by virtue of the
location of physical foroces on the grounds it would be impossible

SEN. HELMS: Well, who's going toe enforce that?
 SEC. BAKER: The agreement?
HELMS: VYes.

Nell,vI suppose 1t’11 be enforced the way the
the agre mevts are~enfoyced. thnmugh ebserver“

YN A

1'.'.;' a

1

oo L L

FLL7
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the agresements are lived up to as will Boutbth Africa and as will
cother parties to the agri

mert .

BENM. HELMZ: Wells if they -— well -
not very good., so I won®t do that. Under the recent

L
oclution 435 assumes that the U

implementation of UN Fes
will cversee the toof free and falv elections
However, I belisve 1t7=z deUMJtF~ lee that the Unilted

comsistently pass

auvthentic voice of the Tiﬁﬁ pe&pl@ and has provided wi111]
dollars sach vear to SWAPD. Now. da vou ha i
; s

make sure, ov even reguire the UN to
stopping its funding of HﬂFD and 1
in fact the soles Vo loe

of

SEL . £ e considered that. . T be
to take a look at it.

SEM. HELMS: I owish vou would.

SEC. BAKER: Ee glad to.

SEN. HELMS Because you know about SWAFD as well I o

¥t ?’s ~— I think the lawyers have an eqdpression: reductio ad

absurdum —— to say that SWAFO is the sole and authentic veice of the

pacple.

guestions

laring that SWAFD 1s the zsole

GO

Mows I was interested in the report of the Vice G
taskforce on combatting tervorism, in which 52 -- 82 tervorist
organizations are identified. Would it be the position of bthe new

administration that each of the S22 tervorist crganizabions

identified in the Vice Fresident’s taskforce report — I've jus
been handed a copy of it - must rencunce the use of b e =17
before the United States govermment will deal with them?

SEC. BAKER: I == that scounds ~— that scunds reasconabls to
rnd I would imagine that would be the policy -

SEN. HELMS: Wells I hope so.
SEC. BAKER: -—— without having expressly considered it.

SEN. HELMS: Well, Charles Redman, spokesman for the State
Department., immediately disputed the taskforce designation of t

L the necks of people who disagreed with thems, filled them with

aglne a more accurate deflnxtlon of terrorism.

Redman sald, and I qu&te hls amazing statement. he say
overnment has not determlned'that the ANC is a tervori
; < 5 pollthally diverse

gasallne, and set them on five. If that’s not terrorism, I can’®

t

me .

e

vafr1can National Congress as a tervorist organization. and I was
amazed at that., because this is the crowd that puts the tires arcund

t

S
st

unquoté. How do

ainary 19

& l'll_i
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SEC. BAKER: Well

SEM. HELMS Arnd "meckla
t T F IS

ETT O .L.n-.ﬂ- OV Aam 4 IU’Eb

sz

ard burning people to death? Is
things?

that

SELw EKHER: I thiﬂk that —— I think

Wl s = T R h W

1t the guidavce Trom

me bthods

dith

SBEN. HELMS:

i Lis 1 % T g Loy o i
WWEN L . oa = hawve vkl T
L e atement to mes Moo Ohalrmar. 711 stop i
I"m sure the United “t vtes governmant may have agreed

Dillinger ovr Al Caporne on something. mavbe motherhood or wlmLuww‘g
but the fact renains that the AMC is one of the most viclent
crganizations I have heard of. This business of necklacing, and vou
Enow —— Winnie Mandela held up the box of matches and said "He have

the matches.” dow 1 that’s not terrorism - the - M. Redman’s

statement ~ did I make clear when I discussed thie, that this. the

Vice Fresident’s Task Force is Vice Fresident Bush’s Task Foroe? ‘
SEC. BAKER: Yes, vou did.

SEM. HELMS: Okay. Thank vou Mr. Chairman.

CHATIRMAN FELL: Thank vou, Senator Helms. We have on this ‘.
rounds s8till M. Moynihan. Mr. Robb oand Mr. MeConnell to be with us
but I guess we mlght as well get started on the third round. I
would recogrize Senator Cranston for that.

SENATOR CRANMBTON:  Thank you very much. When oy last time van

cut, we were talking about the Far East and I°d like to return ta

that for one momant. While we're striving to aveoid protectionisms

and I'm in total accord with vouw on that and the Ffutility of a ’
tit—TfTor—tat trade war. how can we ensure fair trade practices by
~Japan? At times it appears we're unilaterally disarming in trade
competition by failing to do more to open up their markets. I kviow
‘this is not an easy matter to contend with. but I think we do have

jto come to grips with it. I'm delighted that Carla Hills will be a
‘member of the new team working on this particular issue., along with

|
Jother trade responsibilities. But I would like vour thoughts on
3 thatimatter.

SEC.uBAKER: You're quite right that there’s more to be done
'fSenator Cranston. but I really believe we’'ve made some rather
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Suryrency

Je’ve made progress opening up telecommunications, electv
medical egquipmant. forestry products. transpoirtation macninery s e
and citrus. Th 2 were all very difficult negotiations, bul we
continusd to stick with 1t and we wltimately p» iled. SYE AT E

; instances in which Japanese
ted States goods. but foreign
Lo your guestlon is for us to o

enforcing cur unfair tral Lawisy

inmay o to ¥

A o Viks

esh iUt

Wiy

oy good firiends and paatuu = @i
I re;llw do be

cronomy s to open up those ms .
that we tend not to give @nough credit to owhat’s been
i sled over the past thiree or Four years.

>

Yeah, walls I grant that there

SEN. GF g NST Ohs
accomplishme . and I recognize that and I bthink.

strained in the protectionisi that

ad we have.

managed to e e
1 &

S0 MANY . I"m g

SEC. BAKER: The —— our deficit with Japan - I've 4
here — was increasing steadily through 1987. And now it's ’
decrease fTrom almost $60 billion in 87, to about &5 blllLuH or %53
hillicn in 1988, in just one year. That’s a rather significant

reduction in the trade deficit. - Qur evparts to Japan are up Viodm

[4123 billion in 1985, Lo about [$137 Billion in 1288.
= the

SEN. CRANSTON:  Are you reasonably confident that’
beginming of & trend that will continue?

53}

0. BAKER: Well, we certainly hope s0. ands of Cowms:E, to
zome extent. I suppose you could argue that the sxchange rate

changes of 1986 and g7 are reflected in there. But I think — we

hope and believe that it’s the begimning of & trend.  Aod we think .
that the progress that’s been made in market-opening i fforts is the

reason it's going to be a tirend.

SEN. CRANSTON: Those certainly are good signs and I hope we
can carry on in that direction.

One more thing on the Far East re the Koreas, the two Foreas.
As you knows there are about to be prime minister—level discussions .

4 for the first time. This could lead to a relaxation of tensions and
i increased pressure for the United States to withdraw militarily firom
. South Horea. As you know some South Eoreans have already [heanl
«owrging a Us withdrawal. And Novth FEoreans have been insisting on a
§ halt to the joint annual mllltary manauver Team 8pirit. As

. Secretary of State How d  y0u look upon the problem, and what will
': be your ffo\ts re the}d1v151mn of ho\aa . Do you have any ——

“wa‘thlnk that the effarts that are ongoing
‘ h»to begin to talk are probably ;

: Most Snuth‘Koxeans. and I e & '

A lue:the secu11ty S

SGPIIT TETTYm
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going to rvecede. Sos, I think it s a matter that we have to continue 1
to watch; to be alert to and to study and take 1t I dan’t |
thivnk that we can =it here today and says well, within the next Tour |
vyears we will or we will not augment troops. or we will not -~ or we ‘
will withdraw troops. We don’t have a crystal ball that will tell
us that rvight here today.

Tuwirming to 1 Y fE A&
joined & bilpartisan group 1]@4 ues last |
that w ]
i - [
peace with € > inians. bion
¥ £ democrabic “Emchlng é
pozmsible wilth sl le repre = of the
T L‘,' M .

Fras winmer v

e FLO. 1

am concerned that this move should not discowrage Israsli leaders

from having confidence in the United States. I belisve 1t's
essential that the US not take steps which would call ow enduring

‘ commitment to Israslil security inte guesticn. or which would
discourage flexibility on the part of various Isvaeli political

- Factions. Im this respect. I'd like to ask you to supand. if vou

 cans upon your response to Senator Boschwibz. Is it the Bush
Adminstration’™s intention to limit contacts with the PLO to a

‘ dialogue, or do you envisage an actual FLIO vole in peace
megotiations?

In vrecent months. the

e e n i AT T TR N ony TUe -
JEN ACMINISTrat]

A e NE 3 g pows 357 e per 1] onin i . S - B e T & A EN
Firriends in Tsvasel b Y Gpening a dialo gue Wi n

SeC. BAKER: Well, let me zpeak to that by telling vou what I
- how I envision the dialogue which, of courses has just begun and
which, of cowrse, iz a circumstance that we will inherit from the
cutgoing administration. ’ .

Az I o sald yesterdays, I think the dialogue iz not an end in
malf. If it’s going to have any valus, 1t must contribute to a
process that can lead somewher. And we do not establish a dialogue

just to have & dialogue. In mesting cuwr three conditicons. we’ve
sean, at least in words, a FLO commitment to the principles of peace
with Israel and to the rejection of terravism. And rnow I think it s
appropriate that we see if the FLO is prepared to act in a way that
makes 1t possible to translate these principles into reality. For
instance, will the FLO support a process that makes peace possible?
Will it support efforts to diffuse tensions? Will it act to

i disassociate itself from tervorism?

3 And most importantly. I think we need to make it clears and T
hope I have dwing the course of these hearings and in my testimony.
that the United States commitment to Israel’s swrvival and its

~security is going to. remain unshakable. I don®t think that there’s

p§any doubt about. that. Nao wedge is going to be dlxven between us and
we do hnt plan tn put ourselves 1n the p051t10n of dellver1ng
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MESSAGE Will UE policy vemain apposed to the af &
Fales iiniaﬁ state on the West Bank of the Jordan

SEC. BAKER: I think I saild vesterday

that our view

i that the sstablishment of an independent tinian state s notb
the way to gow. that we think perhaps it would be movre appropriate ho
S@E SOme rEoof o a confederation avrangame P soma

SEMN. CRANMETON:  That certainly does seem to be a scundsr way to

procssd.

t o e K3 = .gx;
aremnles
wair with
W e g o mes 3
s+ aei

partial cause

falis 1n o a declas
clobal Lump31
§ ; which is
i e UE obligeation to give =1 %3 billion
veair. is - they re dolng in major part.  HAnd while

avern the FPLO has moved toward recocgnition of Israsl, the Sauwdis make
no meEaningful efforts that I'm awars of to advance US interest in an
Frab-Tsvraell peace.

I, therefore. want to make clears just For the vecords that
winder present cirocumstarnces, I and many obthers.: would opposs a new
major sale of military aivoraft to the Saudl military. Indeed, I7ve
joined with Congressman Mel Levine and Larvy Smith in wreiting to
Fresident-elect Bush, to make ocwr intentions clear in that regard
Let me add, I didn™t sclicit the signatuwres of any other senators on
that letter. We sent on its own.

I ask unanimous consent. Mr. Chairmans that that letter SEar

in the recovd.

ik
G
'C

CHAIRMAN FELL: Without objectionm.

SEM. CRANETOM: But finally. Mr. Ssoretary. I’d like to reburn
cnce move to the guestion which several members of this Committes
have put to vou regarding the future cowrse of US-Soviet relations.
I'm heartened very much by vouwr comments rejecting the notion that a
failuwre of perestroika and glasncst is somshow in the American

Cinterest.  But. I yvemain troubled by the perception around the world
‘today that the Soviet Union is changing. that they™re taking a visk
L to advance arm control in superpower relations. But, the US seems

ito be sort of standing still. that we’re somehow a status gquo power

(s

oW
i

The Soviets remain formdible, whether adversary or something

telse, and we must actions, deeds, not words. But, we're beginning

to see quite a few deeds.<it seems to me. that match the words.
Thene ‘has been progress, as you’ve noted, on Afghanistan, INF,
verlflcatlon. human rxghts, emmigration. It really seems incumbent
upon he US to respond aff1xmat1vely to these encouraglng actions.
on is

1987
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timea to take some inltilatives too? While vouw and I may be
comfortable with the vighteousness of the American position. don’t
it valuable to do more in the cowt of world opinicn to
the very real visk - and they are visks -- that
is taking?  They ve domestic visks for bhims and thevy're
s Foe il

3 i

Can™ty wnder yvouwr guidance, the new administration make soneg
ViEw proposal i good time? I kvow vouw don't owant to ovush o into
this.  Buabt. for example. they ve just had another terrlula Fraye
cffering them some Public Law 480 grain alb cost?  IMa
Farmars would applaad that wmove. There are a lot of

night be doing.

I'm veally asking bwo auestiun. Onae, if we don®t want
T Forme Wz -
b Tails and therefore.

ain. or have his Lumﬂti vetireat into
Ghalimist iowldn
responsible but affirmative to sncourages
with the wide-spread perception throughout the
Soviets are now setting the agenda. that the UE is sitting on its
hands, ilsn’t 1t sssential. i only to shape international opiniov.
al though much more 1s at stake., to be making some Amsrican
initiatives

[
LWl g

ZEC. BAKER:  Senator Cranston. I want to disabuse yvou of any
notion that we plan to be locked into some sort of & vole of
pazsivity here. That is not geing to be the case. At the saos
time, we are changing administrations and we are inaugurating a new
president in two dayvs., and I vreally believe that the new
administration deserves a little time to formulate its policies and
its positions and take a look at what s been done and where it wants
to go in the futurs. I don™t think that means that wevre not going
to have a certaln degree of dynamism in owr UB-UBER policies.
Indeed, I would hope that we would have a failr amcount of that. i
just think thats, as I said in my opening statemsnt, it would be - I
just believe that prudence and taking a realistic leok at this is
the way to go before we rush into advancing proposals o initiatives
just for the sake of appearing to be taking an affivmative posture.

The Vice President was very clears I think, in the campaign in
his support of the START negotiations. He was clear in his

cstatements regarding his desive to build on that progress. He's

been one of the foremost advocates in the two Reagan administrations

cof movement in this area, and I really don’t think that vou need

SIS

worTry about our somehow becoming locked 1nto a passive role iIn our
relatlonshlp with the Soviet Union

CHAIRMAN PELLff Tﬁénk,you very much . ESéhafor McCommell.

“SEN‘ CRANSTUN;W 17d JUSt say one word. and —— I thank you very
‘much for that and I don -t eypect any. 1nstant*act10n.ﬁ-1f you can
| i that will be

Fage 10 Jariuary

i oo
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SERM. MCCONHELL:  Thank yous Mr. Chaivman. M. Secretarys in
vour statement, yﬁu touwched on the isportance of US-PRC bties and
Vice Fresident™s role, hisz personal esxpevience will play in thﬁt

' 't oy

whole area. Mould vious for a few momentsz. elabovate on the US-FRE

political futwe., particularly now that it appears as if Lhmrw

H

i
eminent warming of relationships - of the relaticnship

FREC aod the Soviets?
SEC. BAMER: Well., the relationship with the
of China is very impovtant to the United States
reasons, including geo-political veas
itfs oa relaticonship

that has a special meaning. as you pointed out

- [ PO R Ape
Y wrEtblat L LY

Pfresident is concerned. It s & relaticnship

> - X 3
nubure very carefully. We'd like to sese an exp il
just politically and diplomatically, but economically as well

u .
vou've familiar with the steps thalt the Feoples Republic are taking
{

of opening us thelr economy and moving in that divectic
and wa think
improving velations, the prospect of improved relations. impro
Sino-Soviet relations. We do vot believe that that means anyithing
like the rapprochment that took place in the 1950s. We don™t se
moving that far. And we continue to ses owr relationship with the
Fecple’s Republic of China as very important to the United States.

e e pa it I e AR G i popidsme weg s e e 3 e s R R 35 b3 Bt oo
those are ver ¥ salubay YoOEmTeEns. ez HL'L»t:':I 2= T ) W R the

SSBEN. MCCONNELL: What kind of potential do vou think that the
FRC has as a market for ows products down the vroad?

SEC. BAKER: I think the FRC represents perhaps the large
untapped market in the world., &nd if I may say so. it wa g
experience at Treaswy that generally speakings others are stealing
a march on us with respesct to that mavket. .

SEN. MCCONMELL: (OfFf-mike) a state that has 150,000
growers. I can tell yvou that it's certainly a market that
in terms of forelgn oppoirtunities for American cigarett
Cranston touched on the whole arms transfer problems had some
difficultys I don’t have to tell yvou in persuading the PRC to
discontinue sales of sophisticated weapons. especially to countries
in the Middle East. How do yvou see that unfolding? Do vow think we
can have more influence than we’ve had in the past on those kinds of O
transfers and what do yvou think ——

SEC. BAKER: Well, yves —-

SEN. MCCONNELL: -—— we can try to do about that?

" SEC. BAKER: -- I think we can, and Senator Helms asked me a
queetlon yesterday that I could not respond fully tos but I can
respond?tn 1n a blt more detail today and it relates to that

: What yau’re referring to I think was the
wh1ch I thinks more
to achieve
lngy transfer
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effort, ocw concerrn over tha stabilizing natuwre of transTers of
these kinds of weapons systems. and on a number of ocoasions,
Secretary Shultz and Secretary Carluccis. in trips to China last
vear have edpressed owr concern over bthe dangers thab ave pose ;
proliferation, particularly in unstable areas of fthe world,
and the Chirnese leadership has responded that they
pirudent and responsible thitudw ragarding thess
policy iz bto conbinue to wae China amd other
From sHporting mi Wi range

i kilograms. Bot

s answar o oa :
re making progress. I thiﬁk
this, how importast a grobleam we see .
can continus to make progress.

l‘l(..! li!u
YEE
Mow 1mpoytan

bes and hupt—

GRMELL s One of the prin i;: 2;’ T : pris i i .
CLr LW v opossd weapon sa to the Svab counbtries who
a hostile position to Iﬁrﬂél is i owe dontt do

will. And I oguess that leads to the guestion of
cur owin proposals in that regard.  Where do vouw EoLE e
number of controversial weapons sales. partirular]v to Baudi Srabias
avear the last Tew yvears., propo osed by the administration. Where do

you ses us aocling in terms of ouwr own policy in that regard?

SEC. BAFKER: Wells I suppose those things are going to continus
to have a certaln amount of controversy with respect to them,
Sanator. But as I indicated vestaerday, [ hops we can - I hops we
can Tind a better wayv to deal with this issue. It7s incumbent upon
wss I othinks to let vouw know a little bit esarlier when these things
are coming uwp on the radar soreen. Angd I think. on the other hand.
it's vour responsibility net to vule cut a particular zale in
advance, beforsa we have a chance to make owr cass to vouw for the - e .
cr the merits of bthat particular sale.

Our policy, of couwss, is one of providing for the legitimate
security and defense of ow moderate Arab friends, and that is the
right policy and it is a —— it is a good policy. We resally should
seek to ensuwe that moderate Arab states - buts in particular
those of the Fersian Gulf —— have the means to take a move active
role in providing for theilr defense. That takes a little bit of the
burden off of us. I think we saw the value of cuwr- AWACE. the AWACE  °
that we sold to Saudl Arabila. or 1eaaed too thems back in 1981 duwring
the course of the Iran—-Irag war.

Ouwr fundamental commitment to Israel’s secuwrity spans eight
administratic There can be no doubt about 1t., as I've just
‘EGFTT;;afiEL%ﬁZféommittee;*and there can be no doubt but what we
- Simply are not going to sell systems in the Middle East that
thndermine Israel’s qualitatiﬁe“military’edge. At the same time. we

ave another very . 1mp01tantAfor91gn policy interest in terms of
‘ ersxan Gulf,,and in terms of trying
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the US has been pressing Greece sinc
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that tha Jﬁdl«l fual committed the attack. S
is more sufficient evidence that this fell
We've alls who've Tollowed this.
and deeply concernsd that the GBreek

axtradition again. a did with the tercor

synagooue 1In Roms ki two-yvaar—old boy.
Do ovouw wview this -

Jiew 1t oas an imporbar =t

with the US in combati ng berror iam’T

Famil &

a prior : ERE Midal vibiose
last name was Oszama ff\wl;du O ma @ l-Zomar . The G G statad
that that decision does not prejudge thelr d&ciglmn in oth s
and specifically does not prejudge theiv decisicon in the Rashid
case. We hope very much that they will ses it to extradite.

SEM. MCCOMMELL 2 Im the past, we’'ve provided anti-tervorism aid
to Greece to improve secw ity and contribubte to investigations. In
vour view, should we comsider this option again during the
discussion of the Toreign aid bill?

SEC. BAKER: I think it would be appropriate to consider it. to
at least look at ths matter.

SEN. MCCONNELL: Since 1785 mo

against Americans in Gresce than
7 people killed, 104 wounded. Shoul
advised? Is the A reason. Tor 2xa

i the
find
kinmd of duty

for Greece as we did last vear
about a terrorist threat there?
whole guestion of what

SEC. BAFER: I'm not sure that
situation there now to answer that vy
Csomething we can take a loock at.

SEN. MCCONNELL: Wells on the b

advise in general. if there is such

observations?

; SEC. BAKER: I think there’s a
thave —-— when you have very specific
fjustosay, with respect for instance

happens as I understand 1t is if we

avy other

attacks
Hes

fAmey

to

(=] nave btaken place
t Europesan nations
ican towrist be

issus a bravel advisory

d the
i ey

0

e FRC whan we were concerned
it does ralse. of cowrssa, that
we have to the flving public.

I
es

kErow encugh about bthe

or noas Senator. But 1t's

roader
dutys

imsue of the duty to
da vou have any

it

duty perhaps to advise when vou
and concrete evidence. Let me
to Fan Am 103, what normally
get evidance Gt a specific
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with vespect to.

I believe it"s our view that if we issued a public rotice with

raspect to each and every one of thosze, it would be ——
SEN. MCCONMNELL: There would bs no fFlights.

Wells plus. R (A
nothing would happen and
nething happens.  So I

incumbent upor us eve

Wb e
Toto issue a public advisor
== wWe have to look at that

SEM. MCEC DWHE“L One guick followup. M. Chaivman. on this
issue before we ver 1t. fAnd that iz the who guestion of the
tachnology currs avalilable Tor Yool Mave soma
degree of optimiszm thalt we can g handls on uhqf I me the
z@arching of baggage and passe im 1t g~

SEC. BAKER: I think it iss. but it*s g
certain degree of discomfort for travellers saltse we need tos In
order to really -- in order to veally make certain, vou need to be a
bBit more intrusive in the procedures that are followed. I noted the
cther day that someons was suggesting that there should be -- Lhat
there should be procedures applicable to baggage handling and
security personsl.
andy 1n fact, aircraft crew personnel whose lulggage comes -
sametimes is left unattended and then gets put on the alrplane
without any —— without going thirough any magnetomster and things
like that. 8o, I think there’s room to improve secuwrity procedures.

I really do guestion whether some sort of a public advisory or
notice every time —— .

tL: PR

wle in a

SEN. MCCONNELL @ I happen to agres with that.
SEC. BAKER:  Yeah.

i CHAIRMAN FELL: Thank yvou very much.

‘ SEN. MCCONMELL:  Thank vou.
CHAIRMAN FELL: ESenator Biden.

§
i ,

SEN. RBIDEM: Thank vou very much. M-, Secretary. I'm going to
$ skip around just a little bit in the few minutes I have here. What
“impact do you think the creation of a common Eurcpean market is
~going to have upon the: United States trade situations if and when in

1998,;1t comes to fruition? Right now there's a discussion that it
will enhance a protect1ve_1nst1nct on the part of Ewopeansy it will
make‘1t more. d1ff1cult. And others argue that 1t will pnov1de a
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SEC. BAKER: That®s —— this is one of the paradoxes
contraries that I think I refervred to in oy opening
Senater Biden. And it's very much ow hope that the
will be outward looking in its approachs will be non- tionist.
that in the couwrse of breaking down barriers among nations in Europe
they will not be tespted to evrect barviers to tho of us on the
outside. We believe that the United States-Canadian F Tradea

P
Mar r

outward looking in that respect. It was & ot
@& i Morth Smerica. It was a

creating - by breaking down
and Canada. And we hope that

Lakes.

#= the course

SEM. BIDEM:  MHow much of a part ave we
Treasury. or will vou throwgh State. play as .

and discussirg with the Ewrcpeans changes as
axample, there’s talk about, nob oanly whan
Ewrope. therse will be nol a common Curmanoy

isoan avallability for one that iz
right nows that it will -

and dirvection that

the
but not

e

| in fact, the Hwopeans will turn to wus and says "Wells granted,
waeTre 220 million peoples. yvou're 240 million people. You have a

| unified market, we have a unified market except one thing: vou have
o0 different banking laws in yvour countirys. it makes 1t difficult for

‘ us. HWe're going to have one in Euwrope." Do you think they®ll —
in other words, what I'm trying to get at. do vou see the prospect
of tHe unification of the Eurcpean economic mavket being able to put
pressure on the United States to unify in areas where there’s besen |
great resistance internally, having nothing to do with the Euwropeans
or anvone else, and particularly banking? |
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Senate Foreign Relations Committes: James Bakers, 111 -~ Momimation Fo
Secretary of State (18 Jan &MY (FPart 113
Briefing ID: 432 2 (719 lines)
" o That's corvect.  That™s vight.
} leLﬁth- So oyou o ware in an opportuni bty now 1w
all T oeight vears, with the sixception of the ffw

to ﬁarticipat: i the work of the Matbtioy s i by
ite activities. What do vou regard as uhe DS

iomal Sscurity Counmcil’
division of respon
siztant to the Pr

SEC. BAkKER: I think the Maticnal Secuwrity Courmcil®
role is to advise the President with respect to national
matters, and to coordinate the activities of the various
and departments that are engaged in the national security .
SERN. SARBANES And what do yvou sese yvour vole being —— the role
of the Secretary of State being in foreign policy vis a vis the rols
£

of the Mational Secuwrity Advisor?

SEC. BAKER: Wall, the Secrestary of State has a statubory
responsibility in the conduct of foreign policy and

asz the Fresident’s principal advisor with respect to foreign policy.
These are statutory obligations which devolve upon the “"c.eta.y of
State, and that’s the way [ would see my role. .

SEN. SARBANES: Do you expects as the Becretary, to be this ——
other than the President. who chvicusly is the ultimate spokesmarn -
but do expect, as Secretary, to be the spokesman for the
administration on foreign policy?

SEC. BAKER: I would expect to be the principal spokesman, ves.
I would not expect necessarily to be the only spokesman. I think
there’ll be other spokesmen in the State Deparitment. There’ll be
spokesmen at the National Becurity Council. I think that™s right

< and proper. The Secretary of State is the principal spokesman on

- foreign policy for the administration. The Fresident himself is
really the principal spokesman on foreign policv.

! SEN. SARBANES: Do you envision the National Becurity Advisor
ifas be1ng a public spmkesman for the admlnlstratznn s foreign policy?

ARSEC BAVER- Dnly 1n close coordination with the Secretar y af
State.. And that’s the way 1 e pact it to work in this
administration. : : : , * z
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congressional committess and testify?

SEC. BAKER: Nos sir.

SEM. SARBANES: Why showld he —— why should he. in effect.
v opublicly as a spokesman and nobt appesr before the
thames?

Well, becadse he will not be the principal

don®t think that it's appropriate to think that
th@ Uﬂited States camcet have close-in advisors who
Tomuwzzle the Pr i ol

ot contirmeds vy view.

SARBANES:  You
. I’n et talking about

no combtradiction in having
private counsel which the

Adwvisor may give to the President,. or his workings inbes
the administraticn in a coordinating roles, in a policy-s

But you see no contradiction between having such a pesrso
pubzlic role. for instance, appearing on -

SEC. BAKER: Sunday television programs? Nos siv.

SEN. SARBANES: -—— Sunday television programs and responding to
guestions from the press, and not appearing before the Congress and
responding to guestions from the Congress?

SEC. BAKER: I veally don’ts Bsnator SBarbanes. provided it is
dove in a manner that deoes rnot lead to confusion and disarray in
foreign policy. And I think that’s the way it will be handled in
this administration., To follow that suggestion to itz logical
conclusion, I suppose that the Fresident™s Chief of Staff would not ‘
be permitted to appear on a television program unless he were
confirmed, and I simply do not agres with that.

SEN. BARBANES: UWell, the Chief of Staff usually, at least when
vou werae Chief of Staffs 1nteractwd wlth the Congress rather
axtensively. There's always
been a tradition of shielding the security advisor from the
Congress. And it seems to me If that’s going to be the case. some
thought needs to be given as to whether the secw ity advisor cans in
effect, play a public role away from the Congress, and then. refuse

-

from playing & public role with the Congress. I think some thouaght
‘needs to be given to that because [ think it's one source of

potential attention and conflict between the Executive and the

'Congress.

Gy Nell, let me ask you, do you think that the fouwr statutory
members of the NMational 8ecur1ty Council: —— the Fresident, the Vice
Pres1dent, the Secretary of State, and the Secretary of Defense -—-—

shnuldfall be aware. of covert'flnd Ngs when«such‘f1nd1ngs Aare made
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regquiremnsnt? It’s not now the case ——

SEC. BAKER: I would -

EEN. SARBANES: Ivi facts at the time of Iran—contva. one of the
difficulties was vou had yvour btwo major departmental 3

&
involved in national secuwrity matbterszs who were unawars
e

Ffindings rather than -—-—

== T think thalt clearly

E\ll:_' SN

State. and the Secretary of

SEN. SARBANES: Nows ong of the problems. I think. in this
:mopm"“t1on between the soutive and the Congre to which
considerable reference has been made in these heavinags. &nd of
courses the sxamples thalt were cited by vyou with conbtrast to
Afghanistan and INF with Central America. 0OF couwrse. onge of the

problems in Central America was that youd had legislation passe
the Congress. and actually signed by the Fresident, and vou re
have a guestion of whether the difficulty was cunqr-nwlonml e
to acguiesce in the administration®s policy of contra aid. or
refusal of persons in the Executive branch to adhere to the law with
respect to contra aid.

And I don™t —-— I don’t want te necessarily delve into this too
deeplys but I'd like to guocte somaething that Admirval Inman said on
ong of the talk shows back in July of 1987, when he was ashked about
how cur process workeds how our system worked. and what the
cbligations were with respect to the Executive branch once vou had
properly-enacted legislation. And he was asked. yvou know. what
attitude
one should take. and he saild the following —- and I'm now guoting
fhim —— "My view iz very divect. One should have legislation that
establishes a process. You have three alternatives. You get the
law changed if you think it's wrong. It vou believe 1%
unconstitutionals vou find the case and take it to the Buprems
Court or yvou comply with the law and yvou work to make it work. I
don’t believe there’s a legitimate oplbtion in a country of laws to
simply go arcound it as the way you do business. I take 1t vou would
agrese with that.

SEC. BAKER: I agree with that 99 percent. I think it°s a
little —— perhaps a little too simplistic to suggest that vou find a

‘case and take it to the United States (sic), because -~ I mean, to

the United States Supreme Court. because sometimes that’s easier

'safa,than done. Eut, yes, I agree with practically all of that.

- SEN. SARBANES- Nell, if you can >t

I agfee with the
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to the Court to test its constitutionality. vou're back bto the other
two alternatives. You either sesk to change it, or vou comply with
it. You can®t go arownd it.

SEC. BAKER: 0Oy —- wall, but arother way to get it up be
the courts perhaps is to say - is to suggest that it is
wncomnstitutional. Supposs yvou asked for - |
|
SEC. BAKER: Well, that’ s finding a : rak ] bt the
‘ Court.
| o CAAI T ARET O & 3 ! AT T P4 e & ® ~ . b 3. i | 1
| SEN. SARBANES: Well, all vight. ALl vight, if that Fits in
there, then fing., Fine.
®
CHAIRMAN FELL:  Thark yvou very much. |
b :
Senmator Boschwitsz.
SEN. BOSCHWITE: It wasn™t clear to me what my coll e Fram

Maryland was driving at there, but [ presums istration
is going to comply with the law and that tho WERT R

difficult times that the Besnator from Marvland all “:i Lo

rily some

Let me twn for a moment. iF I may, to immigration and
amigraticn. They're -—- the Soviets are beginning to relax some of
- their restrictions on emigration. Interes tinmglys when the President
- was There and he talked so forcefully in Russia about the - the
need-of amigration and the need of rights at Moscow State University
and other places there., the Soviet TV, as I understand it, explained
to their own people that they should understand - that they. the
Russianss should understand the American attitude btowards
emigration, that we are indeed a country of immigrants here in the
United States and that they, the Russians, are not; and so that .
-~ attitudes of their country differs from attitudes of owr country.
And I found it interesting that on Soviet TV the commentators ar
anmouncers made those distinctions to the Fussian people which had
never been done before.

Lh

i

=

‘ And 1t was my hope that emigration would be more velared. as
- evidenced by that; and apparently it has been somewhat more relaxed.
 However, Soviet emigration policy still is quite arbitrary in
granting ov denying rights. ¥
cAnd I would like to ask you what vou fesl we can do about that, and
1in your new position, what vou feel vou can do about that. And I°d
also like to ask whether or not this administration will be prepared
| to receive what may be a larger flow than we have had in the
‘immediate past. So the question is twofold: Will we be supportive
| of the idea of acceptlng an increased flow and what can we do to see
jthat the Sov1ets do not arbltrarlly deny exit visas?

L ve alleady spﬁPen, I think, Senator Boschwitz,
: resented by 1n:\eased flnws,-—
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== as you kEnows the SBtate Department, I think. has made arrangements
o oan increased flow From the Soviet Union. albeits I'm afraid, at

the expense of other areas of the world.

SEM. OB0HWITI: Vs, bthalt’s a very Jdifficult thing to do.
¥ -
SEC. BAFER: Very toagh problem.  What can we do about 187 One
of the conditions that’s volaild down for cu attendance at a
humarn vights conference in Moscow is that the venaining obstacles to

igration ivn th

- ) fobe o b
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that end. Tt will

t- e o1 bthe adgenda £ Fhio vempr ot t 3 srEves ”
LiER . Q0 LhE agenda of Liter repramentativas Qb

vt omestings wit
viet Union. .

SEN. BOSCHWITZ: I am AaT e metary Bhultz took a
ary active role in these ! and he, on cccasions told me that
it owas impovitant that these mftt& i at the snd of the
agenda; often they ware pult at the head of the agenda -

SEC. BAFER: That’s vight.

SEN. BOSCHWITZ: --— that emigration shouldn™t be spoken of just
as they were about to break upy say. "Hold on just a minute. I want

‘ to tallk to yvou about letting some of youwr people oubt." so that I
hope that this administration will take
that the Reagan administration has dons.

mame active attitude

SEC. BAKER: I see no reason why we would depavrt from that.
Senator.

SEM. BOECHWITZ: Good., I traveled to Scutheast Asia earlier —-
about this time as a matter of fact - last yvear. and witnessed ths ‘
plight of refugess whoo really, were languishing in camps there in
Thailand, and unfortunately, ocw troubled velationship with
Vietrnam often prolongs their stay unders veally, very miserable
conditions. One of the underlying causes of the Southeast
emigration programs of cowse, is the difficulty in the battle over
the future of Cambodia. And I would like to ask yvou what yvou see
the —— what hope do vou szee for these refugees there? What hope do
vou see Tor Cambodia as
T The Vietnamese troops are beglvning to leaves. o apparently
begirming to leave, Cambodia. The Hhmer Fouge has stepped up its
.%efforts, and to trade the Vietnamse for the Ehmer FRouge would.
cveallys not be an improvement and perhaps be even worse. How —-—
~what do see our role and what kind of hope can yvou give, as you look
.jforward to the possibility of sclving problems in Scutheast Asia?
i%And what hope can you bring to these refugess?

*SEC BAKER: Well, Senator, I think, as you've menticoned, there |
is progress toward a Vietnamese wlthdrawal from Cambodia. perhaps |
not as. rapld progress as we mlght have llked, and maybe they didn’t _ @
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power of the Fhmer Rouge, and we will be working to arhiﬁva that.
The plight of those refugees depends. in a large pari. upon
affecting those two goals. We will continue to worlk *G that.

T

SEN. BOSCHWITZ Hth kivd of hopeful sign
pecple i the camps? They live., veally., a life

hopslessnes and when I was there I was ey st

oo fomn pres ses sem s cwq sore s soof ias - soes poo. - piws rese
" many needs. of course,
0 G ke e e % -
L i Lindme Campis

SED. BAKER: I the hop e pointing out
chance we get what our objective mbuuimq as

arwd Turthermoras that
commitited to a e
think we can e

vesettled Uvﬂl g = 3
and we will continue to word
only way I know, Ssvator, to give them some

solution of
it with

b
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SEM. BOSBCHWITZ: Plee laet > b to Thivd World debt and

specifically to Mexico. I was very buoved by the fact & OO [y E

12 of youwr testimony yvou gave so much attention and importan to

Mexico. As you saids it's time we vegarded Mexico with the respect

and savicusness 1t warrants. and I very much believe that to be the

case, that it’s perhaps too esasy to ignore a neighbor and it perhaps

has alsc been the case in -~ over the past vears.

And vet, I must say., I sometimes despaiv about what the Mexicans can
reastriably do about their debt of approximately $100 billion. I

sometimes wonder i they couldn™t buy back some of their debt. a&nd

I kvow that in the guestioning here esarlier by other Senators. the

Tact that the debt is selling at a discount was menticoned. So that.

it might be that a country that they could find the financing, could

buy back their own debt at substantial discounts, and be in a "
stronger position as & result thereof. What - how do vou sse the
relationships between Mexico and the United States strengthening.

unless there is a rescolution of thisz debt prablem?  And bow do vou

feasonably see us moving forward. o the Mexicans moving forwaird. bo

resclve that?

SEC. BAKER: Well, I think we have -— I agree with you that we
have to resclve the problem. Again, I'm not swe that there is a
magic bullet care for it. I think we do need to look at voluntary :
debt reduction proposals and see how we can reduce the stock of
debt, but we must proceed carefully. Because when yvou start talking
about debt reduction, you have to consider it, I think, in the light
of the country’s continuing needs for capital. BSo, you have to do
‘your debt reduction in a way that’s not going to cut the country off
from access to additiconal capital down the line so that they can
grow.  Mexico is one of. the two cases where there has been a
 successful debt reduction scheme effectuated. The Mexican bond
buy—back pxoposaI. ar arrangement- Gf & year o 50 agos worked
réasonably well. R

s A

s e oo s
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Trankly, as we had hoped. Because when they got into negotiation
wibh thelr creditors. there was a difference of opinion on what the
real value of that discount is.
SEM. BOSCHWITZ: Is thers o markel Tor that debt? Iz that
debt net ——
SEC. E s oa ma =t Senabore but itts =ort of - ‘
itts oa thin mar thing did work, though, to a limited
Al s } the @ity D p
SHOME o ma it owork

SYTeN

iis about td be launched.

am build on that
itz deblt in & voluntary
with # Mg it worked to oa
percentags thanm did the
i But ¥ tha BEinds of
oroposals.,
G IRMAN FPELL: Thanmk yvou very much. Sanator Ciranston.

SEN. CRAMSTOM: ' delighted to ancther opporby by o to
talk about these ilssues with vou. I wanted to ask 1 vou™
concerned about the wide-spread perception that the intiative
lately has sort of been with the Soviet Unions that they’ve bean
making all sorts of p'op«"alu and we’ve bDeen responding or not
responding. that they've been setting the agenda.

SEC. BAKER: Well, I think it’s important that, as I indicated

that the
fAnd T

United States
suppose this is

Senator Cranston.
in foreign policy.

in my statement.
continue to lead

lead.
a part of

that. I kviow that the Fresident-elect feels that it is imporitant
that we have ouwr ocwn initiatives and we expect to do so. I think
that to make progress on issues such as this. 1t's up to both sides
to advance proposals which can be considered.

SEN. CRANSTON: Yesterday, Senator McConnell asked yvou under
what civocumstances the United States might consider making a

unilateral cutback in military strength and you stated that was too
hypothetical a guestion to respond to and I can fully understand
that. I would, however, like simply to ask that vou consider the
possibility in the course of time. and I know nothing will be done
vight away, in response to the Borbachev amounced cutback
unilaterally in conventional forces. I recognize that we feel that
despite that, we would still be at a disadvantage in Western Ewope
compared to the Soviet and Allied forces vis—a-vis the West and us.
and I recognize that anything that we may do can only be done in
consultation with ow allies.

© On the other hand, we’ve had negotiations going on endlessly
con conventional forces and gotten nowhere. A new effort, perhaps.
Whan you get to 22 countrzes- as it will
very rapid. progress,hpartlculaxly
enthu51astlciaboutfanythlngxln i

1nvolve,\1t s hard to count on
with Fra

e expected not to be
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it omight be worth conmsidering thalt we try to shortout the
5 bye alb some stage, announcing & wnilateral move of ocur own
unich could then be sxactly the way we want to do it vather than

ST +h1ng that would have to be worked oub with the Soviet Union.
It should only be dons in DHLULbJLlUH with ow allies. te I
suppo=s, should be asvometrical since we Tesl that we are 2bill abt a
] 2

we could make.s

d achieve now ething that might otherwi
cey arid i" &
% Unlon in whe to do

cpond with sti
that might be a way Lo
conceivably ;
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fe both would like to ()

------- = zmldﬁu witwres and perszonneal
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vk 1t might well move

more swiftly toe the point whers we might wltimately get. but

alsc might never get, {through the complicated process of
megobliations.

Ancther sugogestion I7d like to make to you relates to Centiral
Europe. I gather that most Sovielt sxperts in ow countiry and in

Hestern Ewrope fesl that Central Ewrops is probably the most

dangerocus place now 1o terms of ouwer hopes for progress in
Soviet-American relations. It's where the cold war began and it's
guite possibly where some new problem could emerge. the pesople theve
seeking change by demonstrations and perhaps by vioclence that could
pose a very difficult dilemsma Tor the Boviet leadevship and could
set back progress towanrd demooracy and greasater fresedom and diversity
inn Central Euwrope. and also set back thes processes that we sesse going
o in the Soviet Unilon.  Bo it seems to me 1t7s an area that we have
to watch with grest. great care.

I7we been told, and I don®t kEnow i¥ this accurate or not. that
it's been UE poelicy to inhibild discussions of Central Ewope bstusen
Anerican diplomats and Soviet diplomats or representatives. [ can
understand the origins of such & policys but I wonder if such a
policy is wise now. And if it s2till exists, I would simply sugoesst
that vou take a look and consider ending that policy so there could

‘be a clearer discussion about a very important area betwesn two

cpowers that have great stakes in that part of the world., And again
that would have to be something done in consultation with our

MHestern Ewropean allies.

SEC. BAKER: That®s right.

'SEN. CRANSTON: Ancther area I°d like to touch upon just
briefly is to say that in regard to Cambodia, I'm delighted that
Senator Boschwitz brought up the circumstances there in the cnnte ti
of rgf gees. I'm glad that you stated that you recognlze the need
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the Soviets out, but we’re concerned about what happens next.  And
while we want the Vietramese oub,. we've also ochviously wvery
concernad about what happens next in Cambodia. It would be tragic
if we simply had a tirading of the VYietnamesze forces for a resur et
powarful and in contvrol Ehaer Rouge. So I7%m uEliqhtWQ that vou
intend to do all you can i clicie i that.
It seems to me that we haven™t Rl v
=]

whiat

may not b ﬁazirabla to get
[

will hap et

Senator Dodd vesterday birouwght up one
Financings I°d like to touch wupon ancther.
million behind in payments to the UN. The
that the arrearag would be paild in full over a
ard that full)fuﬂding of our 78% a et wowld

So I7d like to ask., is it going to bs the
administration

to vequast Tull funding for the UN this vear., and presuma

future years, and will it offer a more-detailed schedule smaEak lng
the necessary funds to bring the United States up—to-date in meaeting

owr obligations to the UN?
SEC. BAKER: You mean, more detailed in five vears?

BEN. CRANSTON: VYes, as to how we’re going to catoch ups and
thern. stay abreast

SEC. BAKER: With this., as with other budget guestionsz. Senator
Cranstons I have to answer by saying that we.: of course. have not
had budget discussions yet. I do not know the extent and scope to
which we will be -- the Fresident-elect will decide to wmodify the "
Reagan fiscal "90 budget. So, that’s something we will be
addressing very socon in the George Bush presidency.

Maticns from the United States, and I would suspect that he would be

The Fresident-elect was a former Ambassador to the United ‘
sympathetic to cantinuinq the reguest for full funding this vear. i

That would be my guess. though I've not discussed apeclflcallv
with him. and that he wmuld probably be inclined to resubmit the |
Reagan administration’s request for at least a ten percent clowi ' |

payment this year on arrearages. It's a matter we’ll have to
develop. '

SEN. CRANSTON: Yes. I understand that. Fer the sitation in

FAsias I’ve read with interest your comments regarding the importarnce

of ouwr security and economic ties to the Facific Rim. I"m Chairman
jthe Asian Subcommittee of this Committee. I1°11 be dealing with
h se'1ssues once again in a series of hearings next month up and |

;down the Nest Coast. I°d like to ask you about just a few of those
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we've carvried so hesavily without raising the specter of a rearmed

S5EC. BAKER: I think we do 1t the way
conjunction, for instance, with the multilateral
initiative for the FPhilippin Thiey
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SENM. CRANSTOM: Thamk vouw wvery mdch. My time’s dap.
CHATRMAN PELL Thari you. SEnator =1y,
SEM. FRESDELER:  Thank you very T

Chaivrman. T
i s an Centiral

e Euwropsan Subcommitbes this yvear will be
sator Biden has announced on & nwsber of

Tlow-up on soms of
Europs. And alsos
1o lding hearing&.
European matters
and many of these bilgger issuss have been covered in other Senators’
questioning. But following up on a guesticon I asked vesterday
regarding the human vights situation for Albanians in Yugoslaviap as
you know. there has been some pressure from the Yugoslavian Berbilan
Republic to place the province of Hosovo. which has fewer than 85
paercent Serbians,. under the control of the Serbian Republic. Mow
in the past, ow State Department has cpposed efforts to deny
Albanian Yugoslavians there the vight teo manage their own political
affairsz within the framework of the Yugoslav federal system. which
is curvently under great strain. Will yvou continue past O“pM|tmwnb
policy and oppose efforts to destroy the —— what I conszider the few
remaining political rights of the Albanians there?

0 e o e ot g i g 3
Senator Cranston

=
i
e o0l o
e

SEC. BAKER: Senator Pressler, I can’t give vou a categorical
yvas of no on that. All I can agree to do iz take a look at the
issue, which I will dos. and let you know prompblys. at the begivming
of my tenuwre, whalt ow position will be.

SENM. FRESSLER: Thank you.

What do yvou foresee, duwring youwr time. in the level of troops
we have in Euwrops?

SEC. BAKER: Well, I think that this whole issue of US troop
strength in Eurcpe, and burdensharing and the likes, is something we
”need to continue to discuss with owr NATO allies. We need to, of
courses consult very, very closely with them on all of these
matters. I have not formed an independent judgement on whether or
not we have too many or too few troops in Europe. It's something
4that 11l be deallng w1th aftex I take office. And agains all I can
E: Cto take a look at that specific
'~pexhaps more appunprlately,
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SEM. FRESELER: Wells I hope yvouw will take i that
ATEA .

Duving the campaliagn. Fresident-elect
Turkey s Armanian policy from 1215 to 83 Do
vou anticipate any vevision of this charvac izati ,
legadership at the State Department?

SEC. Again. I7d bave to take
Frezssleir., I'm not in a position o
answer ha

SENM. FPRESSLER: Do ovouw have any view on ib7 .

23 Waell, I'm Familiar with the 1zt v I
have to believe that we would change what has i bhe
present policy and position.

SEM. FR ER: AN dssue I've spent some tims working on iz an
admininstrative one. I Find that in Ewrope and elsewhere.:. the Sthat
Department spends a huge amount of money on expensive. shorbt-berm
leases to house its principal diplomats overseas. And, in part,
that may be Congress® faultm., in the sense that budgstairily. we are
forcing some of the departments to lease rather than buy. DBut
particularly in the case of the residents of ow represzentative to
the Vatican, we leased it, Tixed it up for security puwposes with a
short—term leasa, then we had to re—lease it at a
muchs. much higher vate. Im cther words, I think we'vre being vobbed
by some of these countries, or individuals.: in these short-term
loases. And I know that —— Ive talked to Geovge Shultz about dthis.
and he zald one person just formed a unit to look into this. Butb
around the world, in part because of owr budgetary syst

and then some countries won™t let us cwn. And —— but it's an arsa
wheve wa’re losing willions of dollars. in my judgment. Are you
awars of that? ~And what leadership will yvou preovide?

SEC. BAKER: Hell, I am aware of the fact that we have gona,
move and more recently. toward lease arrangements. We still - I am
also aware of the fact that we still happen to be a very. very larags

Avid in .
part because of decisions being made, we are not ocwning as much —-
\

Cowner of real estate abroad. I think that this is a -— 1it’s an

P

appropriate issue to examine, Senator Fressler,. and I would espect
that the new Under Secretary for Management would have that right at
the top of his agenda. along with some other things.

I suppose an argument could be made that if these terms are

Jappropriates you can get a better deal leasing. 8o, I don’™t know
that it’s —- that it’s necessarily all a cne-way —— a one-way

street. It’s something wefbught to take a look at, and I will.

Pt SEN PRESSLER 3. 24T .2 11 send yuu over some work my staff and I
h ve‘dqne =13} 1t, and ~ : ;
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SEN. FRESSLER: -~ I°d appreciate that.
S5EC. BAKER: We'd like that.

SEN. FRESSLER: Do you see any change in the diplomatic status
San Marino?

SEC. BAKER: Well., agains 1711 have to look into that. Senator.
v not familiar with the ——

SEN. FRESSLER: All right.
SEC. BAKER: -— diplomatic status of San Marino.

BEN. FRESELER: Switching to -- to the Middle Eagt —— recerntly.
a trip to Sauwdi Arabia, 1t was pointed out to me that arms from
ope are a Yodssues that many of our Ewropean alliess actually

the United States forelgn policy in the Middle East as an excuse
advertise the availability of their weapons - some of our good
ies. I think vesterday Senator Helms brought up the matbter
§arding == the matters regarding the chemical weapons.: where the
plies came from. Thioughout the Middle East. I find that some of
good allies —— theilr salesmen, at least, use ouwr Toreign policy
an excuse, and so forth, to sell large amounts of arms to almost

body who will buy them. And some or them say they just sell them
countries that are going to use them defensively. I think that's
den’s explanation.

What steps or what jawboning could you do, as SBsoretary of
te, to get these - ow Eurcpean allies, in particular. to be
y

& responsible in the way they zell arms?

SEC. BAFER: ik we can tallk
* thevre's any ir ; lity. But I'm
cific instanc of that, Benator. There
can dao bo e

B el TR Fo e
Qi Tesponding o

from cther countries if we are nolt going to -

g bto bo tho regquests owrselves. And 1 o
- BEC. BAKER: We had never ——
|
SEN. DODD: We VeEcused ourselve -
: Sout sad o gme smes 3 1 e o asey goe : qian ap gessiged & e s g e wsen beoe eoa B2’ e qees cene . & -
SEE. —earguad "noe juwrisdiction” before this e’

ed the cow t. in Ffacls on the

P - - o o o A e
SENM. DODD: Rl " Tacts we

We now are in the awkward situation. as we approach the Mo
ference in 1991 -~ and it may be a very good issue and this is

I raise it with vou ~~ if you look at the nations now in whoses
pany we share who recuse themselves. it iz &fghanistan, Albania.
erias Angola. Chinas, Byelo-Russia. Crechoslovakias Hurmgairy s ITrar
Gs Libya., Mongolia, Mozambigue., Foland —- it goes down the list
andd ourselves, And they ve not the only ones. They're not just

st couwntri or South Africa or right-wing regimes in the case

L

e
i
e
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‘araguay. But it seems to me that if we’re moving in that
ction where we believe that international human rights are
wtants there cught to be some multilateral agreements on these
gss we're coming up to that point. It might not be a bad
wach to reexamine the issue of the compulscory jurisdiction of
court. I would just raise it as something for vou to look at.

SEC. BAKER: But wouldn’t the appropriate time to do that be
naxt time we were called wpon to answear in the court?

SEN. DODD: Well, it seems to mes yeah, vou can say that. But
problem is, of couwrse, what happens. as you can imagine. is you
the self-fulfilling prophac" I mean, countries will agree to
tit thenselves to th& jwrisdiction of the cowrt when they’re
ortable with it. when it serves their interest. We were angry

Iran wouwld not submlt itself to it, so in regard to the

imate points we raised at that particular juncture.

7 you're going to have countries being able to move in and out
hat forum. depending wpon whether or net they think theyre
g to 1ike the outco or nots then you might as well abandon the
process., It gseens to me 1it's ame sort of moot: in omy view.
il les owho are presently

it sesms to me If most of the coun
sing themselves from the juwrisdiction of the court fall inta

e countiries in the Marxist governments around the globe. it may
be a bad issue to examine priorv to the Moscow conference in

- And T would just ralise that as a point.

ZEC. BAKER: A1l vights siv.

wowlid - let me just make

- SEN. DODD: Lastlys I ~— well.
nment  and SR
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Right.

M. DODD: Guatemala is moving in that direction row

i the -~ and moving into a apparently.s hopafully -— a
eful transition in government. Dut the notion somehow that you
often, and I'm swe you've card this as thatlt once we
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don™t
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SEC. BAKER: "Sgueaking wheél;S&nd}ohe," right?
SEN. DODD: VYeah. exactly.
CHAIRMAN FELL: Thank you very much indeed. Senator Dodd.

Senator Humphrey. ;
SEN. GORDON HUMFHREY (R-NH) = Thank vous Mr. Chaivrman.

Mi-. Secretary. Senator Kassebaum earlier this morning raised
subject of Lebanon. I want to second her concsrn.

A president can®t win everywhere, and certainly one of the
‘es where this administration didn®t win was Lebanon, but I —-

I understand there’s sort of a gun—-shyness at the State
riment now about dealing with that situation. and I wanted to .
rscore the importance of undertaking arnew an effort to v ing
e order and permanence of government to that troubled countr
anly for the sake of the pecple of Lebanon itself. bult as
wrtantly for the sake of Isvael, whose northern frontier can
2 be secure with Lebanon in turmoil.

Y

You will recall rocket attacks being launched from Lebanon onto
@l and terrorist attacks being launched for there. &nd that. of
2@y was the reason Israel had to _invade Lebancon at great cost.
pably Eetting back the "peace process." so called. vears. And
s imporfant That we not let past Tailures there scare us S EAY

undertaking anew an effort to bring some ovder to that place.
20 I would wrge vou in the next few weeks to. along with all of
cther things vouw've been woed to do by members of this
scient Committess to have a close look at that.

=t and Azia over to Taiwan.
think all of us - applaude the
‘._

| F1 scross the Middle E

Ehis

innings of liberalization on the Mainland, just as we applaud .
& in Moscow. . orily ] i z+ and as you've said,

sant more than vhetoric @. HWe want real change.

s important that contindse to owr pladg b Talwans

I prefer to call it., the Republic of China.

FTE YO as you been briefed on any weapons

mada by

I'm aware generally,. Ssnator Humphirey. that there
here may be one request in the pipeline. TPm not aware

SENMC HUMFHREY s - Y Well, you've emphasized youwr intention to
a bipartisan foreign policy and to consult with Congiress.
d yvou be willing to

&+

SR LS o7

Taiwan in the areas of weapons so bhalt we
monitor. from tise to time. whether Taiwan security rneeds are
g met according to owr pledges?

SIITISRRI RN LI PSR TV > TR SaTr R it 2
AR R 7 AR
3353305, 5 o »

s iy i
Gastaaet Jiaas3sy
;: : :-31 33 : .’ﬁ 15
2‘

3

3335

333823933023 3
13325047231 BEBEHE

2333

ﬁgﬁﬁaﬁ

245804




-SLATE Report
- SEC. BAKER: Well, I think so. I don®t see any reason why we
11dn*t do that.

SEN. HUMFHREY: Thank you.

SEC. BAEER: VYou're talking about reguests that we intend to
it or just request?

SEN. HUMFHREY: Requests.

SEC. BAIER. Reguests. Yes, I dant ~— 1 ~— I have no problem
g than.

EEN. HUMFHREY: Thank vou.

Let me say 5a SeEnators since you have a particular interes
e = ang 1 that I dos toos and I think that -— that I'd
to make it clear for the record that we intend to remain a
lable friend of Taiwan. WHe do have some trade problems with
an that you're aware of -

ev

SEN. HUMPHREY: Yes.

SEC. BAKER: ~=— and that w

il
i
o
:—l—
s

o
L
o
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i
i
i
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SEN. HUMPHREY s Yers .
SEC. BAKER: = arid that Taiwan nesds to addres

SEMN. HUMPHREY: And which Taiwan iz striving to.

ey e e they are making --—

-2

SEN. HUMFHREY: More needs to be done.
A

o e s

AT e

| = : s

| SEM. HUMPFHREY ¢ Ve . I"'m glad to hear you say that.
!

\

administration to
sistance - somse modest

vt to shift the emphasis from government to government programs

- AID te US assistance to private entities as a wav of breaking
: cycle of government-to-government DO Emns L
king the cycle of supportings in effect. socialise of one degy
nother and encouwraging free enterprise. VYou made that wonder-

been some modest effoert in thi
L

moving now to the area of foreign
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Eement about freedom coming from God- and economic freedom is ane

he important freedoms, as well as political freedoms. At bottom
2y 1t means the property of one’s labor being protected.

I would wrge vou —— and I know you’ve inclined in this

ction as a Texan and as a Republican -~ a self-described
ervative, however pragmatic —— to really put some emphasis on
ting ocur foreign assistance program in a way that we will be
uraging free enterprise and private cwnership and private
ertys, as opposed to continuing this now decades—long cyveole of
assisting socialism is what it really comes down to.
roment-to-government programs under which government spends —-—
ign government spend the ald on the government programs of one
ar ancther. How do vou feel about that?

BEC. BARER: Well, I've worked very hard to do that in my cther
in @y prior capacity as Secretary of the Treasurys. and

ave -~ we have worked vigorously to get the International

tary Fund, the World Banks and cther multilateral financial

uld -- I don’t think it would be appropriate for me to suggest

ci that we could do anything by jawboning there. If there -——

t's inappropriate, such as instances that we discussed vesterday

e the WEAaDONs arg vary d“utabilizingg whare theyv're not

nsive weapons, where they relate to chemical capacity or missile

wcitys I think there’s a lot we can do there. 8o I really think

; move the natuwre of the weaponry that will determine than

hing else

SEN. FRESSLER: I had the chance to retuwn to Vietrnam earlier

: year where [ had served some vears ago in the Army. And I am a
sponsor of Senator MocCain's 1&91 atlun to sstablish interest

s ions "t s becaus

=

it would save us money.
i to deal with some

che Fiage The Department has
= ¥

sed Senato g bill o sections in

tnam. Will vouw

Lo loalk
a bhit

Hietviad leaving Ca bodla. Hu

rodeparture "irx"ﬂ:.n
of l\'l)ﬁ'h.\].:acl{ll.."\q ti["‘lf.i\li_u

13523 W § -

that the

- it 4 e wewn o o e o
AT O AV BmOg t

o the POW-MIA

Was
viith

A<D

iy cvation that presently
rissicns ands actuallys in &
vily way. And alsol i
sraonal ly doubt that
but if there are. they would - we would
finding them, =z to speabk. if we had some

:ctioms so there d be somebody there. so to

& deal ing
. edpensive
@ oare any pri
e are at this
: a betbter of
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ke that could contact, or somebody who could tell them
Ly o owed pecple moving arcdnd.  Would that be your
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Yes. but — well. I think that’s corvect. From
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that standpoint 1t would be an advantage. But I do think vou need
to weigh against that ‘“e perception that yvou would be in fact
moving toward normalization before the Vietnamese had left Cambodia,
and bafore we’d had & resclution of the POW-MIA issue.

Fs . () Lo wnd w1 o o iF 5 X ol oo N e B s oy wve k\
’ SEMN . | FRESSLER: Thank you., Mr. Chairman.
\ ot I o~ ey o G R I T RS- Y S Y T Nt o oK
CHOIRMAN FELL: Thiank WO vEry much . At Dodd.
\ E :
e R LY T o8 e TN - g g S ais
’ SEN. DODD: Thank yitig M. Ehalvrman. iz

-

ta just for a faw minutes
on human rights as a
oW Over the lc’fwt"—;{tg I
1E'atwdq nat that it

_\ﬂlnlpf‘n 'f‘ At &
was maybe @vern more impovtant {m mary in this
moretheless, Vi elevated to a much
had bsen in I wonder if vou might
Committes
youwr views on how human vights ought to velate to owr national
security policy —— how it fits ins in vowr view, or how you would
anticipate it to Fit under the Bush administration? And secondly.
as part of that, if yow might share with us —— we 1l all recall
zarlier statements about distinguishing between totalitarian and
authoritarian governments in applying a different standard of human
rights in those situations whether or not vou believe that a

- different standard ought to be applied. If o, why? and if not.
why not?

than it
the
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important that we keesp 1t as a major

distinguish in ocwe : ghits
situations where human vights are
whiare human rights arse ViUlmtEd ; o 3t
ought to be straight and we ought to le- it down the middle. So.
vou asked me, are bthere ever any situations in which the

security interests of the United States would reguire that we
somehow -

SEN. DODD: I didn*t ask thats but —-
SEC. BAKER: That's really what yvouwr question -

SEN. DODD: EBEuts how do vou try and balance thabt. in yvour view?
What criteria would vou sort of use? How do you approach that?

SEC. BAKER: MWell, I think the oriteria vou use is to approach
it on the basis I7ve just ocublined fivst. That should be owre
aridardy, and that should be ow guide. and that should be our
guide, and that should be goal and owr diriving philosophy. I
suppose that occcasionally theare are -— will be situations where -——

and I can™t pinpecint one and wouldn®t, and I don™t have one in mind
where - we won't get 100 percent of what wse would like in human

rights performance from & particular nation whose policies might
have a major. major impact on the national secw ity interests of the
United States. Sos I think that vou do have to have some degree of
flexibilitys that you can®t be too vigid or yvou®ll wrap vourself -——
wrap yourself up in too much red tape. I think that vou've got to
be flexible, but I don™t —~— I yveally think we should think very long

-and hard about coming of ¥ of that major standard that I7ve just

outlined..

' SEN. DODD: I appreciate that,

and I don’t have any difficulty with that response either. There
Lare fout nutstandlng treaties, or covenants. that have been kicking

They were drafted, originally were drafted -- some of them
we were the countly that 1ns15ted Up o
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I'm speaking of the Covenant of Econmomic. Social Cultwral
Rights, the Covenant on Civil and Folitical Rights. and Civil
and Folitical Covenants Opticnal Proteocel. and the la ovie s the
nmw ican Convention on Human Rights. Now some of these little

ater in time. but they begin in "51lj; we submitted, o
thlnru i othe Mizon mdmlnlbbldtiﬁﬂp and  bhan in le
somes of bhem were sigrned in the i
1 3 j airound . I might. Fivrs

saible for the Desparitoent.
mExnt waesek oy two —— but i Liie A
Lfer treatiss that are avound bhat I°d
o about.
SEC. BAFER: These are treaties?

SEM. DDDD: Treatis o covenants. I think Fall wndes
the treaty category They've covenantz. The fhe bioned are
covenants. The 1“”t is the American Convention Human Rioghts.
which would fall under the treaty category. T wonlad be *wauu'
as treaties, certainly for puwpoeoses of ratification: reguire Senate
ratification. There are others as well -—- -

SEC. BAKER: Are they multilateral covenants ——
SEM. DODD:  Yes. they are.
SEC. BAMER: -— or bilateral covenanis?

. SEM. DODD: They re multilateral. I wonder if youw might, first
of all, with the custanding treaties that ave around. which are up
hevre, have been signed, but nothing has happened, 1 we could get a
priority list from the administration as scon as practicable about
whichs 1if anys of those treaties yvou would like to ses this
institution move on. You may take the decision vou'd prefer we
didn™t move on any of thems but it might be helpful to wus in terms
of ouwr workload.

SEC. BAKER: Wells, let us take a look at its and we will do so.
SEN. DODD: With regard to these specific ones. I don®t know if
vyou've had a chance to examine them at all in preparation for thesse

hearings.

SEC. BAKER: Nos I haven®t.
SEN. DODD: Wells I would appreciate it if yvou would take a

look specifically at those, because they put us in that situation.
‘Now there are some legitimate concerns, in my view, over the issue
of sovereignty that have been raised by some. But they’re not

1nsurmountable concerns.lln my view, either. We were able to dea

with the gennc1de;convent10n,.wh1ch had been arcund since the 1ate
the Congress before.

oy

2 > e
i f T
i é?.%?i:;«'

(V]
b
7




"'»'.#X

0%
/;: f,"""' i;’? 2 "":*

24 s

LEGI-BLATE Report Fage 25 January
Imternaticrnal Ceourt of Justice. Im the last - ov in the previous
= oy in this administraticon - I don’t want to send 1t of f earlier
than its time - we changsad a view. We decided to recuse curselves
from compulsory jurisdiction of the Cowrts vou may recalls around
the mininq of the Micaraguan harbov lszue. IT% was that fact
situation which caused us to i a wposition we had held for a
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mumber of yaarag sivce the Couwrdt was Tuuﬂﬂ&d.

SEC. BAKER:y I didn’t - sucuse me. Senator Dodds. but I
vealize that. I didn™t vealize that we and I 7m not
Iwm far from an sxpert on this — but I dicd motb
that we bhad ever submilted cwrselves to e compulsoary jurisdi

of the ICT

SEN. DGDP: We ha
vations whi

e
o
o
o
o

L olll

hat position. He
e adthors.s in man

‘jl e o

cowrt of Justice.

SENM. DODD: So up until that decision, we were in that -
institutions

to put more emphasis on the p|1¢mtw sectors to make move loans
through private =ect01 efforts. to Eﬁphd&l;@ fres markelt economic
reforms. And we've had some success. I maan,. more and move we see
countries moving to thaty as I indicated in my opening statement. I
think the same principles can well apply to foreign aid as 500
aids ves.

SEN. HUMFHREY: Goods I'm glad to hear vou say that. Will veou
undertake a very careful study of that situation? And the progress
that has been made within AID. as opposed to these multilateral
crganizations over which yvou had jurisdicticon at Treasury. has been
minimal. There was a little division the Department set P g but not
much has been done. And much nesds to be done if we’re going to get

ximum value for cuwr foreign assistance dollars.

Mows speaking of dollars. have vou had a chance to review bthe

~ budget submission sent up by the current Secretary of State?

SEC. BAKER: No. I'm familiar genevrally with the fact that it
asks for #3.8 billion and so forth, and so on. 8 few of those

- categories I'm familiar with, but I haven’t seen the detailled

-

4

submission.
SEN. HUMPHREY: Well, as I read ity the total authorization —-—

EEC. BAKER: Is Four—twa. [$4.2 b11110n.]

< SENm HUMFHREY-= Nell, the flgure I*m readlng f om here is 4.4
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